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SENATOR JOHN M. SUMMERILL, JR. (CHAIRMAN)~ Will 

anyone who wishes to speak, please register. 

This meeting is called for a public hearing on the 

Report of the Legislative Commission on Water Supply as filed 

and also on the bills which have been introduced or will be 

introduced to supplement that Report. Our procedure here 

today will be to call on the proponents first, until we run 

out of proponentso Then we will call on the opponents until 

we run out of opponentso We are going to try to give everyone 

unlimited time, but we hope you will realize that you are using 

up the time of everyone in the room. We anticipate it will 

take several days for these hearings~ and we have arranged our 

home businesses accordingly. 

I will ask that we have no demonstrations as the 

speakers speak, regardless of whether you are for or against. 

We are going to try to keep this orderly and give everyone a 

chance to have their say before the Committee. I have been 

.asked to allow cross examination, but you must all realize 

·.that if we have two or three hundred people cross examining 

will create disorder. We are going to permit 

far as we can by allowing anyone who 

to ask a question of any of the speakers to submit 

writing to a member of the Committee herey and the 

•f of the Committee will ask that question. 
;; 

We will adjourn at one o'clock and take from one to 

}unch. · We wi 11 then come back from two to four and 
" 
~~ .. not finished at four, which I donit anticipate we 

be back Monday and commence again at ten 
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o'clock, and on Monday we will see what our situation is as to 

further hearingso 

We are going to call on the speakers and if there is 

anyone who has not registered, we will ask that he come forward 

and register .recause we are going to call on the persons in the 

order as registeredo Now, is there anyone who has not registered? 

If not, I am going to call on Senator Mark Anton of Essex County 

firsto Senator Anton is Chairman of the Committeeo 

SENATOR MARK ANTON~ Mro Chairmans members of the 

Committee, and proponents and opponents of this Report~ 

I think it might be well to point out that I am not a member 

of the Committee that is holding this hearing this morningo 

I am Chairman of the Legislative Commission that was appointed 

jointly by the Senate and General Assembly to study this water 

problem and make a report back to the Legislatureo I will 

formally present to the Chairman of this Committee the 

Preliminary Survey submitted by the Engineers to the Legis

lative Commission on Water Supplyo I will also present the 

Preliminary Report to the Legislature of the Legislative 

Commission on Water Supplyo In doing so~ I think it might be 

helpful to take just a moment to bring into sharp focus some 

very pertinent statements in this Reporto I think it might 

be helpful to the members of the Committee and to those in 

attendance: 

For instance, this Commission was appointed by Joint 

Resolution of the 1955 Legislature to study the water 

resources of the State and to recommend to the Legislature 

by August 1, 1955, what step or steps should be.taken to 

ensure an adequate water supply for the immediate and more 
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distant future. 

I think it is well that one point of the Engineers' 

Report can be brought out - I know it was encouraging to me -

that the total water resources of our State are adequate to 

meet the total future needs of the State for an indefinite 

period. That is very important to us in New Jersey, because 

many States do not have adequate resources - are not blessed 

by nature, if you will, with adequate rainfall precipitation 

or river flow to supply their needs. 

Now, as to what is recommended in the Report: I 

think that should be remembered by all of us here. I there-

fore quote verbatim from the Report, which I will hand to the 

Chairman.. This is the Report of the Legis·tati ve Commission 

to the Legislature: "There are sound grounds, conclude the 

Engineers, for the selection of the Chimney Rock site for the 

development of a major water supply over that of Round Valley. 

We (the Legislative Connnisston) are able to say that in a phys

i.ic.al · amll engineering sense, we concur with the findings of 

the Engineers that Chimney Rock appears to be a feasible site. 

There are still reservations to be answered regarding dislocation 

of people, the effects upon industry, the extent of acquis i t·ion 

of real estate, causeways and sanitation steps, the need for 

low flow augmentation downstream, and continued quarry oper

ations o Such factors must be weighed against a possible 

needless expenditure of $40 million, and the advantage of full 

state control of a Raritan development," which means state control 

of our water supply. 

"Therefore, we of this Commis-sion" - not the one sitting 

here this morning, but the one reporting to the Legislature -
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recommend to the Legislature that the resolutions to these 

reservations be obtained through public hearings of the 

appropriate legislative committeese There should be ample 

time for such hearings prior to the deadline for the submission 

of referendum legislationo We believe that if our reservations 

regarding Chimney Rock are resolved under public scrutiny, then 

the Chimney Rock development will best create an additional 

major water supply for the Northeastern Metropolitan Region 

within the next five to ten yearse" 

To repeat myself, I think those are very salient 

points in the Legislative Report. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Senator. I will ask 

that this Preliminary Report be made a part of the record. 

The next person registered is Mr. Gerald T. McCarthy 

of the engineering firm of Tippetts-Abbett-McCarthy~Stratton, the 

engineers who made the survey. Mro McCarthy. 

MR. GERALD T. McCARTHY: Mr. Chairman, Members 

of the Committee, and gentlemen: We have been engaged since 

May 3rd on a comprehensive water survey of the entire State, 

both of surface and ground water. Up to 25 engineers of our 

home office staff of 320 have been engaged on this survey, 

and in addition our ground water consultants and our mechanical 

hydrologist consultants. We have reviewed all previous reports, 

examined all major project sites for additional water supply 

for the Northeast New Jersey Metropolitan Area. Our July 15 

Report establishes the need for additional water supply in 

this area by the time work can be constructed. With a normal 

margin of reserve, approximately 1,50 mi 11 ion gallons per day 

will be required by the year 1960, and an additional 130 million 
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gallons a day by the year 1980, and from 100 to 150 million 

gallons per day beyond that by the year 2,000. 

After study and comparing all alternate supplies., we 

recommended that additional supplies to the existing systems 

of Newark, Jersey City, and the Passaic Valley Water Commission 

be developed for 77 million gallons per day, at an estimated 

total cost of $22,140,000. We recommended that the Chimney 

Rock project providing 70 million gallons a day additionally 

and treatment and transmission into the Northeastern New 

Jersey Metropolitan Area be developed at a cost of $53,860,000. 

This included additional land to bring the reservoir up to 

capacity for the ultimate project. 

The second stage of this project will provide 

130 million gallons a day at an estimated cost of $48,790,000 

additional. We also recommended three bills, two of which are 

before the Legislature now. Our studies of still additional 

supplies beyond those recommended in the July 15 Report are in 

progress and will be reported upon in our December 15 report. 

However, we have satisfied ourselves that all of these future 

additional supplies will be of lower economic priority than 

the ones recommended in our July 15 report. 

Thank you, Senatoro 

THE OIAIRMAN: Thank you, Mv. McCarthy. Has anyone 

f any questions to submit in writing to Mr. McCarthy? If they 

I 
1 have, will they bring them forward now. 
I 

t Assemblyman Stepacoff desires to ask a question. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Mccarthy, you say this 70 million 

gallons contemplated per day would cost roughly $..53,860,0007 

MR. McCARTHY: Yes, sir. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Then you say the additional 130 million 
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gallons for the 200,000 million gallons contemplated on the 

overall project will cost an additional $48,790,0007 

MR. McCARTHY: Yes, that's right. That is in the 

report. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Then over all, there is over 101 

million dollars for this project contemplated? 

MR. McCARTHY: Yes, that's right. That is in the 

report. 

MR. STEPACOFF: In the drafting of the present bill, 

isn't it true that there is only 77 million allocated for this 

first initial project of 70 million? 

W.R. McCARTHY: The first project recommended would 

carry through the first stage of the Chimney Rock project, 

plus the transmission of this public supply system - $53,860,000--

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, didn't they propose to spend 

$23,000,000 for this additional 70 million? Wasn't that in 

the report? 

MR. McCARTHY: There ls $22,000,000 proposed for the 

expansion of existing supplies of 77 million gallons a day. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Why would you have to spend $53,860,000 

if you have sufficient supplies to produce your 70 million for 

$22,000,0007 

MR. McCARTHY: Because on the existing supplies you 

already have your transmission and they are the most favorable 

iIImlediate additional supplies. Once you develop those three 

expansions, then you start into the more costly water, of 

which Chimney Rock is the most economical. 

MR. STEPACOFF: I don't understand the logic. You 

say $22,000,000 would be sufficient to augment the present . 
-6-
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water supply systems in order to produce 70 million gallons 

per day. Is that true? 

MR. McCARTHY: That's right. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Then why would you have to spend 

$53,860,000 for that 70 million gallons? 

MR. McCARTHY: If you would like to stop in our 

office and look over the cost estimates for pumping stations, 

reservoirs, force mains, producing plants, equalizing 

reservoirs, supply mains, and look over the correctness of 

the estimates, figure by figure, and add them up, that would 

be the answer to your question. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Of course, we don't have access to 

your office and the facts. 

MR. McCARTHY: You have access to our office upon 

clearance from the New Jersey Legislative Committee on Water 

Supply. 

MR. STEPACOFF: That may be, but as I understand 

your report, you expect to spend $22,000,000 to produce 

70 million gallons. Now you say there will be an expenditure 

of $53,860,000 plus the $22,000,000. I don't understand 

your reconciliation of your figures. 

MR. McCA.RTH Y: They are separate and additional 

supplies. 

TIIE CHAIRMAN: Mr. McCarthy, I wonder if you will 

speak into the microphone so that everybody can hear. 

MR. McCARTHY: As I understand your question again, 

you realize that on the one hand you have 77 million gallons 

a day expansion for existing supplies for twenty-two odd million 
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dollars, and on the other you have 70 million gallons per 

day of new supply at Chimney Rock at an estimated cost of 

$53,000,000. Those are separate. They add up to 147 million 

gallons at a total cost of $76,000,000. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Then that sum of $48,790,000 for 

an additional 130 million gallons per day ls an additional 

fl gure? 

MR. McCARTHY: That is additional; that is soo That 

would bring the total additional supply of 147 million up to 

277 million. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Then your overall plan is to spend 

$277,000,000 to accomplish this? 

MR. McCARTHY: No, that is million gallons. 

MR. STEPACOFF: How much would you spend for that 

277 million gallons? 

MR. McCARTHY: 

roughly, $124,000 1 000. 

MR. STEPACOFF: 

Twenty-two million, plus $102,000,000; 

Now, do you have any records available, 

Mr. McCarthy, with reference to the breakdowns in each particu

lar county? 

MR. McCARTHY: Yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: How much have you estimated to 

allocate of these funds for Middlesex County? 

MR. McCARTHY: The allocation of the various ch~rges 

has not yet been estimated. 

MR. STEPACOFF: It has not been? 

MR. McCARTHY: No. We have estimates of the water 

demands and supplies and the supply deficiency in each area. 

I think that is a matter for the authorities created to 
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administer this project to make the allocation. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well now, you have put Middlesex, for 

example, in the northeastern group. That is Region 1, is that 

true? 

MR. McCARTHY: That's right. 

MR. STEPACOFF: And you say you do or do not have any 

figures as to how much you propose in gallonage to give to 

Middlesex County? 

MR. McCARTHY: We have figures on how much water 

would be provided for Middlesex County. 

MR. STEPACOFF: How much water additional do you 

contemplate giving to Middlesex County? 

MR. McCARTHY: I don't think we have that available 

here. If you will state that in writing to the Legislative 

Commission on Water Supply, we will furnish you an answer to 

that. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, of course, I come from 

Middlesex County myself, and my people in my county would 

like to know how much more water they are going to get under 

this proposed plan by you and just what it is going to cost 

them. I think that is quite fair, and it would seem to me 

that the engineers should have for the benefit of the public 

these particular figures. If you are going to buy anything 

and pay for it, you want to know just what you are going to 

get and what you are going to pay for it. It would seem to 

me that every other county would be vitally interested in that 

same problem. 

MR. McCARTHY: We can develop those forecasts if we 

are instructed to by our client. 
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MR. STEPACOFF: Except this, Mr. McCarthy - I don't 

think the public here would have the benefit of those figures 

while you are just supplying them to our Committee. 

MR. McCARTHY: I repeat that if you will address your 

question in writing to the Legislative Commission on Water 

Supply and they instruct us -to submit a breakdown, we will so 

do it. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. McCarthy, can I suggest to you, 

in fairness to the public, and I think every county has that 

same interest - and more particularly, in fairness to Middlesex 

County - that on our next adjourned date those figures be 

submitted by you in public? Would that be a reasonable 

request, do you think? 

MR. McCARTHY: (Addressing Senator Anton) Are you 

in accord with that, Senator Anton? Once the committee has 

approved that, we will furnish it. 

MR. STEPACOFF: I don't follow you .,. "once the 

comm! t tee has approved it.'' 

MR. McCARTHY: You should address that question to 

the committee. 

MR. STEPACOFF: We are addressing it to you as a 

witness in these proceedings, and I think we are entitled 

to have the facts and figures. I think that is the purpose 

of this hearing. We are all vitally interested in getting 

facts and figures. As a member of this committee, I would 

implore you to present those facts openly so that everybody 

can have the benefit of them and so that this will not be in 

effect a star chamber procedure with signals between the 
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Engineers and the Committee. 

MR. McCARTI!Y: I believe we can get clearance to do 

that. 

MR. STEP ACOFF: I don't think you need any clearance. 

As a member of this committee, I would ask that that procedure 

be followed, and as a representative of the people. I don't 

take issue with your statement, but I think to serve the 

purpose of this hearing in a matter of such vital interest 

to the State, that we should all know, the public in general, 

exactly what is contemplated to give these particular 

counties and how much it will cost, how they will be assessed. 

I think that is perhaps one of the basic reasons for being 

here. 

THE CHAIRMAN: I think if you will address that 

request to the Chairman, he will present it to the Legis

lative Commission. 

MR. STEPACOFF: I will be glad to make that request. 

THE CHAIRMAN: (Addressing Senator Anton) 

making that request to you, Mr. Chairman. 

He is 

ASSEMBLYMAN WILLIAM R. VANDERBILT: I have a 

question directed to Mr. McCarthy from the floor by Mro 

Charles Engelhard, which reads as fol lows: "Are the 

Engineers at this juncture prepared to state that the use 

of the Delaware R'iver water will not be (a) desirable; (b) 

necessary to the solution of New Jersey's water problem in 

the future?" 

MR. McCARTI!Y: I think that depends on how far 

ahead in the future you are looking. We have recommended 
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the use of 20 million gallons per day of the Delaware water 

supply in the second stage of Chimney Rock, but as you go 

past the year about 1980, it is going to be a question of 

economic priority as to whether the Delaware should be brought 

in or ground water from the pine barrens. I would say that 

eventually Delaware water will be needed for New Jersey. As 

to what its ~rder of priority is, we know that does not enter 

the picture in any volume before the year 19b0 and it may not be 

before the year 2000 if explorations of the ground water 

reserve from the pine barrens and the cost of transmission 

to the New Jersey metropolitan area show the development to 

be less costly than the Delaware. 

MR. VANDERBILT: Another question from Mr. Engelhard: 

"How much water will Somerset County get and what will they pay 

for it?" Second part: 11 Why is Somerset excluded as a county 

which will need water but included as a county to pay the 

principal of the cost7 11 

MR. McCARTHY: Well, that question is of the same 

nature as the previous one. We can develop such data but 

cannot have it at this hearing. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. McCarthy, another question in 

that line, if you please: You indicate that you have this 

data. Now, I would like to know particularly the source of 

the additional supply of water for Middlesex County that you 

contemplate in this project of the Number 1 Plan. Now, do you 

have the source available for us? 

MR. McCARTHY: That would be Chimney Rock. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Where will you get this water for 
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Middlesex to give us the additional water that you feel or 

you estimate we will need? 

MR. McCARTHY: That will be supplied from the treatment 

while at Chimney Rock by transmission mains to Middlesex County. 

MR. STEPACOFF: V/ell, of course, that would be when 

once the waters of Chimney Rock that is already in prospect 

have been captured from a particular source or stream - is 

that true? 

lv1R. McCARTHY: Yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: What source or stream or river do you 

contemplate to tap for this water for Middlesex County? 

MR. McCARTHY: The Raritan River. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Is that the only source? 

MR. McCARTHY: In this initial stage. 

MR. STEPACOFF: You say, Mr. McCarthy, that the 

source for the additional supply for Middlesex will be furnished 

from the Raritan River; is that correct? 

MR. McCARTHY: That ls correct. 

MR. STEPACOFF: ~ Are we in Middlesex to be assured 

that there will be no water diverted or tapped from the 

Delaware and Raritan Canal? 

MR. McCARTHY: No water will be taken from the 

Delaware and Raritan Canal.Eventually in the development of 

the ultimate Chimney Rock project~-

MR. STEPACOFF: Now, do you propose to assure the_ 

residents of Middlesex, for example, that 130 million gallons 

daily will be assured as minimum flow into the Raritan River? 

MR. McCARTHY: That is not in the recommendations 

of our July 15 Report. We have proposed not to touch the 
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river when the flow is at or below 130 million gallons per 

day. In other words, if the river falls to a minimum of 

50 or 60 million gallons per day and as the flow decreases 

from 130 million gallons to 50 or 60 million gallons, there 

would be no pumping into Chimney Rock. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, what is the purpose of that? 

Is that to assure the Raritan River a steady minimum flow 

of 130 million gallons per day? 

MR. McCARTHY: No. To assure that would require a 

compensating reservoir somewhere within the Raritan Watershed. 

That we did not add to our project in our July 15 Report. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Then am I correct in understanding, 

Mr. McCarthy, that there will be no .assurance furnished the 

residents of Middlesex County, for example, that the Raritan 

River will have a steady flow or average of 130 million gallons 

per day? 

MR. McCARTHY: No, not in our Report. They would get 

what they now get in nature. Under natural conditions, they 

will get exactly the same as if Chimney Rock were never built. 

MR. STEPACOFF: There is a figure of 130 million 

mentioned in your Report. How did you establish that figure 

of 1 30 mi 11 i on? 

MR. McCARTHY: That is when the flow goes above 

130 million gallons per day and when the reservoir is not 

full, we start pumping, and we pump the excess flows above 

130 million gallons. 

MR. STEPACOFF: So there will not be any assurance 

that there will be 130 million gallons in the Raritan River 

-14-You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



daily? 

MR. McCARTHY: That's right. Our project did not 

recommend a low water benefit. It -recommended leaving it in 

its natural state. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Would you say the failure to have 

130 million gallons per day for Middlesex County would or 

would not present a problem to the residents of Middlesex 

County so far as the Raritan River is concerned? 

MR. McCARTHY: We think a constant flow of 130 

million gallons per day would be a fine thing. We think it 

would be very desirable for the area, but we do not think it 

is water supply. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Can you conceive of any effects upon 

our county if we don't have that 130 million gallons? 

MR. McCARTHY: Exactly the same effect that you 

have today. 

MR. STEP ACOFF: And what is that? 

MR. McCARTHY: Whatever they are. 

MR. STEP ACOFF: We 11, what is it as you understand 

it. You made the report, sir. 

MR. McCARTHY: The flow below 130 million gallons 

per day would be the same as it is under natural conditions. 

Whatever uses you make of it today under those conditions 

would be exactly the same in the future as it has been in the 

past. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, in your Report you indicate 

that 47-1/2 million gallons per day is contracted for in this 

area of Middlesex, is that so? 
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MR. McCARTHY: Yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: So if the waters are diverted in 

the Raritan River at the present time, Middlesex still has the 

47-1/2 million base, doesn't it? 

MR. McCARTHY: That's right. 

MR. STEPACOFF: And assuming that this water is being 

diverted today, you say with a complete diversion of the water 

from the Raritan River in excess, so that we do not have a 

guarantee of 130 million gatlons per day, you say we will still 

have the same effects. 

MR. McCARTHY: We just shut our pumps down when the 

river flow decreases to 130 million gallons per day. As far 

as the Raritan River is concerned, the Chimney Rock project has 

no effect upon it whatsoever, during low flow periods. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Would we in Middlesex be assured that 

there will be no effect upon the Raritan River if you take more 

water from the Raritan that would not assure us a daily flow 

into the Raritan of 130 million gallons per day? 

MR. McCARTHY: Since the Chimney Rock project has 

no "on river" reservoirs, there is no way of increasing the 

low water flow. It would take an on-river reservoir to do 

that. The best we can do is to not interfere with the river 

when it gets down to such critical flow 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now, you indicated before, Mr. 

McCarthy, that we in Middlesex would not take any water from 

the Delaware and Raritan Canal under your projected plan; is 

that true? 

MR. McCARTHY: Well, when the 200 million gallons per 
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day Chimney Rock project ultimately is developed, we have 

estimated we will take 20 million gallons per day from the 

Delaware and Raritan Canal. At that time, roughly ten per 

cent of the in-flow to the Chimney Rock reservoir would be 

from the Canal and the waters you would get from the Chimney 

Rock reservoir would have that mixture. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, what would you do? Pump the 

water from the Delaware and Raritan Canal into Chimney Rock 

and then pump it back into Middlesex? Is that the plan? 

MR. McCARTHY: Treat it and put it into the trans

mission mains as potable water for distribution to the entire 

Northeastern New Jersey Metropolitan Area, including Middlesex. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Let me ask you this: Do you think 

there is any advantage to Middlesex if you are going to take 

water from the Canal and pump it into Chimney Rock, when today 

we get the water directly from the Canal without paying for 

anything additional and are getting a steady flow adequate 

to serve our purposes? Why should we pay additional 'funds 

for that? 

MR. McCARTHY: You've got to treat it; you've got 

to pump it to distribution pressures. 

MR. STEPACOFF: We aren't treating it now and we 

are getting along well with it. We have enough pressure 

and distributional sources. Can you see any reason why we 

in Middlesex should submit ourselves to a higher tax for 

water that we are getting adequately and plentifully now 

with proper systems? 

MR. McCARTHY: I would think that the citizens of 

Middlesex County would want the protection and the reserve 
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of being able to participate in the use of a large, high 

elevation stored water supply. 

MR. STEPACOFF: But, Mr. McCarthy, if you are going 

to take 20 million gallons fr.om the Delaware and Raritan 

Canal and pump it into Chimney Rock and it may go to other 

counties, why should we in Middlesex be happy about that 

situation, when we are being deprived of 20 million gallons? 

MR. McCARTHY: Well, you might not be happy about 

it but the water belongs to the State, not to Middlesex County 

alone. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, then, if the rest of the State 

were taken care of and Middlesex were deprived of the use of 

the water, the best interests of the State, in your opinion, 

should prevail and Middlesex should suffer? 

MR. McCARTHY: We think the interests of the State 

as a whole and of the Northeastern New Jersey Metropolitan 

Area as a whole should be of prime concern to the Legislature 

as a whole. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Yes, that is true, but under your 

plan, as I understand your proposed project, you have 

sufficient means of getting 77 million more gallons in the 

northeastern part of the State if you adapt the present 

systems. Isn't that true? 

MR. McCARTHY: 

very shortly. 

MR. STEPACOFF: 

Yes, and that will be utilized 

Yes. Now, if that is going to be 

utilized with existing systems, why should we in Middlesex 

deprive ourselves of our main source of supply? What need 
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is there for Middlesex to pQmp it into Chimney Rock and keep 

the water there when existing systems up in the northern 

part of the State or the northeastern part of the State have 

sufficient means and systems and facilities to supply their 

present needs? 

MR. McCARTHY: Well, Chimney Rock will not supply 

any area where existing needs are being met by existing 

supplies. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mro McCarthy, isn't it true that 

aside from Chimney Rock, you people in your Report indicate 

that you can furnish an additional 77 million gallons per day 

in the existing systems of Pequannock, Wanaque and the North 

Jersey systems? 

MR. McCARTHY: That's right. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Without touching for the moment 

Chimney Rock, isn't that true? 

MR. McCARTHY~ Yes, sir. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now, if that can be done adequately 

in the northeastern part of the State~ and Middlesex has 

sufficient supply in the Delaware and Raritan Canal, what 

earthly reason is there for Middlesex to submit to a plan 

whereby this water in the Delaware Canal is going to be 

diverted and taken away from it, and on top of it have super

imposed upon it a tax, for which it gets no benefit, but on 

the other hand it is being lost1 

MRo McCARTHY: I think the flaw in your statement 

is where you say, referring to Middlesex, "its water," in 

the Delaware and Raritan Canal. That water does not belong 
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exclusively to Middlesex County. 

MR. STEPACOFF: I don't want to fence. We are 

getting this water under a Supreme Court decision originally 

from the Delaware River and we are entitled to 150 million 

gallons a day. The State of New Jersey isn't paying for that 

water; it is coming free, and Middlesex is getting 47-1/2 

million gallons of that water and paying for that water and 

we are satisfied with that water. The point is, why should 

we have that water diverted? 

MR. McCARTHY: Well, the storage reserve to carry 

you over periods when your minimum flows are not adequate 

is a need of the entire Northeastern New Jersey Metropolitan 

Area. Now, it may be that you can develop a case that 

Middlesex has no need, but you certainly have no storage 

supply in reserve now, you are dependent upon the minimum 

flows in the streams and in the Canal; thus as the uses step 

up you will reach the day when you will need that supply. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. McCarthy, I agree with you 

that in the foreseeable future there will be a greater need 

in Middlesex. 

MR. McCARTHY: That's right. 

MR. STEP ACOFF: We agree on that. But according to 

your Report, you say that an additional 20 million gallons 

superimposed upon the 47-1/2 million that we are getting now 

can still be obtained from the Delaware Canal, the very same 

source we are getting water from today in Middlesex, so why 

should we develop another system? 

MR. McCARTHY: It won't take long before you will 

be using whatever you can get from the Canal. 
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MR. STEP ACOFF: All right. Now, an additional 50 

million gallons should certainly be sufficient for the needs 

of Middlesex County for the next 35 years, according to your 

estimate -0f proposed needs for the various counties or 

regions. 

MR. McCARTHY: Well, it seems to me it is up to 

the Legislature and the State to decide whether to give that 

all to Middlesex County or to make it available to the area 

as a wholeo It is beyond the province of the engineers, I 

think. As a matter of fact, I think the general line of your 

questioning goes beyond what the engineers should answer but 

should be referred directly to the Legislature or to the 

Legislative Committee. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. McCarthy, I think my position 

has perhaps been misunderstood by you for this reason; I am 

not speaking just for Middlesex. I am a representative in 

the Assembly representing Middlesex County and I speak on 

behalf of our group in the State. Now I know that these 

particular counties have these same facts and figures to worry 

about. Every one is worried about this particular problem. 

I am taking Middlesex, of course, because primarily I am 

interested in knowing the facts and figures for Middlesex. 

Now, if you don't have these facts and figures, how is the 

Legislature going to decide what plan is feasible? 

MR. McCARTHY: Well, it seems to me about 15 

minutes ago, you asked for these figures and you asked for 

channels, and Senator Mark Anton advised us we could work them 

up and furnish them at the next hearing, and they will be 

-21-
You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



forthcoming at that time. Is this repetition necessary in 

holding up the normal procedure of this hearing? 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. McCarthy, I am not holding up 

any normal procedure. This is the procedure that has been 

outlined by the Legislature for the benefit of the State. 

MR. McCARTHY: You are repeating and asking for 

something that has actually been deferred over until the next 

session. 

MR. STEPACOFF: No, no. What I am trying to bring 

out now is this: You are going to tell us how much more water 

Middlesex will need, and that will be at the next session. At 

the next session, I am going to ask the Chairman to request of 

you that we be told exactly where this water is coming from 

and how it is going to affect Middlesex County insofar as our 

present and future uses of it are concerned. Is that being 

fair? 

MR. McCARTHY: Yes. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Are there any other questions? 

Here is a question by Mr. Engelhard; "Recently over a four

day period, it is estimated that some 20 billion gallons of 

water flowed down the Raritan to the sea. Is it true that 

the maximum net gain to Chimney Rock due to 380 million gallons 

a day pumping would be four times 180 million or 720 million 

gallons as compared to possible billions of gallons which could 

be saved in a river development?'t 

MR. McCARTHY: Under the operation of the Chimney Rock 

development, you can only store as fast as you can pump into 

the reservoir; that is true. However, we have many years of 
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records on which to analyze the hydrology of the Raritan 

River. We can merely say as reputable consulting engineers 

that the dependable yields of all the projects we have studied 

are correctly stated in our report. There is no problem of 

filling the Chimney Rock reservoir with the stated pumping 

station capacity during the non-drought period. There is no 

problem during the entire period of record. Therefore, it is 

not important whether you fill that in four days or whether 

you can fill it in 100 days. As a matter of fact, your 

quality of water is better if you let a large part of the 

turbulent flood flows througho 

THE CHAIRMAN~ This question is by Paul Rittenberg, 

Cormnissioner of the Passaic Valley Water Commission: "Isn 1 t 

it a fact that the expenditure of $22p000 9 000 will be spent 

to increase the dependable yield of existing systems but 

actually the systems are distributing at the present time more 

than their dependable yield?" 

MR. McCARTHY~ For short term periods these systems 

are distPibuting more than their dependable yields but they 

cannot keep it up over a long term. Again~ that ls a matter 

of applying the same factors of safety and reserves in your 

hydrologic studies, that the existing dependable yields of 

those systems are correctly stated in our report, and to 

expand those dependable yields by 77 million gallons per day 

recommended by us, you need to spend the money to develop the 

structures that we have recommended. 

THE CHAlRMANg Any other questions1 If not, thank 

you, Mro McCarthy. 
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MR. OSCAR WILENSKY: We were not prepared for 

written questions today. We assume we will have the right 

Monday to submit them. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. McCarthy will be here Monday and 

if you will submit your questions to this Committee, we will 

be glad to ask them. 

MR. WILENSKY: Thank you. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Our next speaker is William Orchard 

for the State Chamber of Commerce. 

MR. WILLIAM H. BAUMER: With your pleasure, Senator, 

Mr. Orchard has asked that I speak as to the statement by the 

New Jersey State Chamber of Commerce and he will comment upon 

it subsequentlyo 

I would like to say that my name is William H. Baumer. 

I represent the State Chamber of Commerce as Chairman of the 

Water Supply Committee. We have been meeting steadily. We 

have in our group some 25 water experts. We represent a cross 

section of industry, utilities, north and south Jersey, private 

water companies, municipal water companies, etc. Yesterday 

we approved the following statement, which was in turn approved 

by the State Chamber of Commerce Executive Committee. This 

statement contains three parts. 

1. A long-range water supply program. This is our 

stand on water supply problems before the Legislature: 

First, New Jersey must proceed promptly on a long

range water supply program so that the State can grow 

residentially, industrially, agriculturally and resort-wiseo 

This should be done on a broad, comprehensive basis, planning 
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now and building for the anticipated potable, industrial, 

irrigational and recreational water needs of the entire 

state for the year 2000 and thereafter • 

.Any long-range plan must contemplate the use of more 

water from the Delaware watershed. Appropriate negotiations 

with adjoining States should be prosecuted vigorously to 

assure the maximum development of the Delaware watershed. 

Our second point: Permissive self-expansion of 

local water system. First-stage expansion of the three water 

systems - Newark-Pequannock, Jersey City-Rockaway, and Passaic 

Valley - to supply an additional 77 million gallons per day at 

a cost of $22,140,000 is fully endorsed as an urgent need for 

New Jersey. 

Additionally, expansion of the Raritan River water 

supply amounting to 50 million gallons a day by on-river 

storage, as proposed by the Elizabethtown Water Company at 

a cost of approximately $15,000,000, is endorsed. 

These four water agencies should be permitted prefer

ably to expand facilities on their own initiative as they have 

done in the past. However, to assure expansion standby financial 

provisions should be authorized by legislation, and if 

expansion is not accomplished in a reasonable time (say 3 years) 

the State should be authorized to take over the necessary 

construction. 

Third: Acquisition of Reservoir Sites -- Immediate 

acquisition .under legislative authorization and financing of 

reservoir sites at Round Valley, Chimney Rock, the balance of 

the Wharton Tract and "proposed reservoirs to offset salt 

-25-You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



intrusion" near Atlantic City and Salem (plate 7, Preliminary 

survey of New Jersey Water Resources Development, Legislative 

commission on Water Supply, July 1955) are urged as a part of 

the water supply legislation. State control is not implied 

though the State should purchase these reservoir sites. 

In subsequent development of any of the above 

reservoir sites, certain basic principles should apply as 

follows: 

ao The Ramapo principle should be utilized, allowing 

pumping from a stream only when the flow exceeds a determined 

minimum. More flexibility, though, should be given so as to 

allow withdrawals during proscribed periods when excess storm 

waters would otherwise be lost. 

be Stream regulation should be assured by impounding 

dams on a feeder stream so that a minimum flow adequate to 

the present and probable future water needs of municipalities, 

utilities, industries and other users is maintained at all 

timeso Only in this way can full-scale growth in any river 

valley be insured. 

Co Munlcipall ties must be fai :rly compensated for the tax 

ratables lost because of a reservoir project. Due regard must 

also be given to the financial and personal problems of 

residents of a reservoir site to include just compensation to 

property owners. 

d. No diversion of water from such existing resources as 

the Delaware and Raritan Canal should be permitted in order to 

fill a reservoir" This "robbing Peter to pay Paul" method does 

not add to the total water supply of the State. 
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In sum, prompt action is essential; a required long-range 

plan must include Delaware watershed development; local water 

enterprises should be fostered as long as they expand rapidly; 

needed water reservoir sites should be acquired without delay, 

and safeguards to municipalities, property owners, industries 

and valley residents must be incorporated in any reservoir 

project. 

That's the end of the State Chamber's statement. I 

should add that we have taken no stand on the State Water 

Supply Board nor upon the method of revenue bond financing 

or the counties benefited, because we haven't had time yet 

to study it. 

MR. STEP ACOFF: Do you have any of the engineers 

here, or can you answer any questions? 

MR. BAUMER: Yes, I think so. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Baumer, you indicate that a 

steady supply of water should be assured in the Raritan 

River. Do you feel that that is vital? 

MR. BAUMER: We discussed the Raritan at great 

length. I would say that the sense of our group is that 

there should be somewhere around 250 to 300 million gallons 

a day assured in the Raritan at all times through the use .of 

impounding dams. Only in this way can there be development 

of industry or other utilities and other needs of water in 

the Raritan Valley. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Would you be in favor of Chimney 

Rock, Round Valley, or any other point or system proposed 

if the Raritan River does not have an assured flow supply of 

at least 130 million gallons per day? 
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MR. BAUMER: In our statement we say that we are only 

for the reservoir project if it assures a regulated stream flow 

and also if it assures that no water will be taken above a 

certain minimum. 

MRo STEPACOFF: Well, Mro McCarthy has indicated 

that his plan does not contemplate that the Raritan River will 

be guaranteed that flow. Would you be in favor of a plan that 

did not guarantee such a proposal? 

MR. BAUMER: No, I am very definitely convinced 

and the Committee's stand is that there must be impounding 

dams in the Raritan in order to accomplish certain regulated 

stream flowo 

THE OiA.IRMAN: Thank you, Mro Bawner. I will now call 

on William Orchard, also of the State Chamber. 

MR. WILLIAM OROiA.RD: Speaking to the statement, 

gentlemen, The State Chamber commends the State for taking 

a long-range view of this matter, urges the plan for the year 

2000, and enunciates initially two fundamental principles -

the principle of Home Rule, which we wrote into the 1947 

Constitution as well as we could, and the principle of free 

enterprise. 

If the water supply entities in the northern part 

of the State and the Elizabethtown Water Company are willing 

to go ahead with these developments on their own, the State 

Chamber's Committee believes they should be given that 

opportunity. Because time is at a premium, we feel there 

should be some time limit which should be set, by which time 

they should have taken definite action; otherwise the State 
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should take actiono 

If I may be permitted a moment-~ Driving down here 

from Essex County today, I could not get through Some:'."vi 1 le 

because the Raritan River had flcwed over the road that would 

bring me down through Princetono I went around through 

Flemingtonp Lambertville, and down that way, across the South 

Branch of the Raritan Rivero I am satisfied that had there 

been storage facilities on the South Branch of the Raritan 
SU,PPlY 

River, our water/shortage would no longer be a shortage 

because what we have been gui 1 ty of doing is letting flood 

waters·go to sea unusedo Mrc Kean of the Elizabethtown Water 

Company made the statement yesterday, and I think I quote him 

correctly, that during the heavy rainfall of ten days ago 

30 million gallons flowed down the Raritan River in one 24-hour 

periodo We have the watero We haven't the storage facilitieso 

We recommend that the first step recommended by Mro McCarthy's 

firmvs engineering report, namely, the expansion of three 

water supplies in the Northern New Jersey ar.ea be permitted 

or be encouraged~ but done by those agencies on their own, 

with the State standing by and being in a position to force 

action subsequently if action is not taken soon enougho . We 

believe that a 50 million gallons per day· :~eservoi.r on stream 

in the Raritan River, as proposed by the Ellzabethtown Water 

Company 9 added to the 77~ giving 127 million will give ample 

time to negotiate for sources of water, either on the Delaware 

or for the use of Chimney Rock or Round Valley 9 which we 

recommend the purchasing as insurance" 

We feel that this is a careful! thought~out program, 

which we commend for your attention and thank you for the 
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opportunity of presenting it. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Orchardo 

ls there anyone else from the State Chamber who cares 

to speak? 

I will now call on Morgan Seiffert, Attorney for 

North Brunswick Township and a member of the Middlesex County 

Water Supply. 

MR. MORGAN SEIFFERT: Mr. Chairman, members of the 

Legislature, ladies and gentlemen: I represent the Township 

of North Brunswick, a rapidly growing industrial community in 

central New Jersey and am also appearing as a member of the 

Advisory Water Committee of Middlesex County. 

Some of the members of the Legislature may remember 

that it was my privilege to have served on-the former Delaware 

and Raritan Canal Commission, a Connnission created by this 

Legislatureo In. 1942 we submitted a report to the Legislature 

.whereby the Legislature acted, and under Chapter 203 of the 

Laws of 1944, the Delaware and Raritan Canal, which is part 

of this project, as Mr. McCarthy says, became the property 

of the State - or rather became the property of the State 

.before that time - but it was set aside, for future water u·se 

and recreational facilitieso It w·as also my honor to have 

been one of the draftsmen of the legislation which in 1934 

forfeited the canal to the State of New Jersey on the abandon

ment of it by the Pennsylvania Railroado So I have a keen 

interest and we in Middlesex County who promulgated and 

supported these movements for the preservation of the water 

which was provided by that facility, until now it becomes of 
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tremendous importance to the State of New Jersey, have 

studied the report of the Engineers very carefully and also 

the report of the Legislative Committee, and we believe that 

in general it is fundamentally and basically sound. It would 

appear to be a much more comprehensive and sound engineering 

plan than that of Round Valley in our opinion, because it 

provides a facility immediately at a reasonable cost to the 

State of New Jersey and provides a plan whereby the water 

supply can be augmented by the incorporation of Round Valley 

into the scheme at a later date. 

We believe that the needs of New Jersey for water 

supply are paramount, and therefore we feel that if the 

members of the Legislature and your Committee find that from 

an engineering point of view these recommendations are sound, 

it would be very beneficial legislation for New Jersey. How

ever, there are several phases of the plan which we would like 

to call to your attention now, early, so that irreparable harm 

may not be done to central New Jersey, including both Somerset 

County and Middlesex County and the surrounding areas. 

Now, on Page 1-14 of the Engineers• Report, Middlesex 

is pointed out as being one of the fastest growing counties in 

the State of New Jersey, especially from an industrial point 

of viewe At the present time, as has been alluded to by 

Assemblyman Stepacoff, this section of the State has a very 

desirable supply of water, both Somerset County and Middlesex 

County, through a facility which now exists; namely, the 

Delaware and Raritan Canal. Now, as Mr. McCarthy has explained, 

on page 3-8 of the Report, this plan of the Engineers contemplates 

the taking of 20 million gallons of water from the supply which 
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Central New Jersey ls now getting, pumping it up to Chimney 

Rock, and making it available to the northeastern metropolitan 

counties in the more northern pa·rt of the State. M«!'l'~cllce8\'thy 

points out that, nevertheless, Chimney Rock would be a desirable 

future supply for the area for which I speak. However, I would 

like to point out to the Legislature the dangers in the pro

posals on this point as set forth in the Engineers' Report, and 

1 trust that they will not become fundamentals of the legislation. 

If we refer to Page Ill-10 of the Engineers' Report, 

we will find, in comparison of transmission lines for the 

transmission of the water, that the plan in discussing and 

comparing with the Round Valley plan suggests that the Chimney 

Rock aqueduct to Elizabeth supplying the northeastern counties 

would be 20 miles long, as opposed to 38 for the Round Valley 

project, and says that a 96" diameter pipe from the balancing 

water reservoir would be required to transmit 70 million gallons, 

and two additional pipes would be required to transmit 200 

million gallons. In other words, as the Engineers have written 

in this report, quite contrary to Mr. McCarthy's statement here 

today - and I trust that what he states here today is in fact 

an amendment to this report - all of this water would go· to 

northeastern New Jersey. We feel that the record should be 

made here and now that the needs of Central New Jersey are 

just as paramount as those of northeastern New Jersey, 

especially because we are the fastest growing area lndustrial

wise in the State. 

Now, if we go back to Page III-10, in a comparison of 

the Round Valley and Chimney Rock proposals, the Report says, 
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in discussing the transmission lines: "The Round Valley 

scheme has the advantages of elevation and will displace 

fewer families. On the other hand, both of these advantages 

are largely offset by the much shorter distance between Chimney 

Rock and the area of water use." In other words, insofar as 

the Report is concerned, it becomes a document to guide future 

Legislatures or future boards which may be set up to administer 

the water system. It would appear that all this water is 

designed to go to the northeastern section of the State. 

Now, in any event, gentlemen, it will probably take 

five years or so to build this facility. In the meantime 

the Delaware and Raritan Canal water is going to be used and 

needed by Somerset County, possibly the Elizabethtown Water 

Company, and Middlesex County. At the present time my 

municipality· is preparing a petition to the Division of Water 

Supply to set aside five or seven million five hundred thousand 

gallons of water for our municipality because of the large 

s~·ttlement of industry now going on there or projected shortly 

in the future. We have one case where we understand a large 

Cities Service Corporation which has purchased a very large 

section of this municipality has hesitated and up to date 

refused to build because they have not been guaranteed an 

adequate water supplyo It would be one of the largest research 

laboratories in the world$ And so our municipality is willing 

to go to the State and pay a substantial standby charge in order 

to have a guaranteed future supply of water from the Canal 

system. 

Now, we are not the only municipality. East Brunswick 
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Township is in the same situation and is contemplating also 

an application for the use of this water, and Somerset County 

is also thrown into the same situation. In other words, we 

feel that this program is basically sound, but it can get along 

very well indeed without taking this relatively small supply of 

water from the Delaware and Raritan Canal which is currently 

needed in Central New Jersey. 

Now, we join in Mr. Baumer•s suggestion as our second 

point that not necessarily 130 million gallons per day but 

possibly 200 million gallons per day should be the minimum dry 

weather flow in the Raritan because of the development of which 

I have spoken. We feel that rather than say in the development 

of this plan, "Oh, we•re going to leave you just as you are," 

that a proper compensation plan should be part of this project 

and that it would improve the flow of the Raritan River. We 

feel that it is necessary for the health, welfare and sanita

tion conditions of our Valley that this minimum flow be 

maintained at all times, and I will not pursue that point 

further. 

As the last point, I would like to call to your 

attention and especially to the attention of the Enginee~s 

for their final report, a suggestion that has been made over 

the years with respect to the Raritan River, and that is, 

that in addition to this compensating reservoir that Mr. Baumer 

referred to, representing the State Chamber of Connnerce, you 

also consider a dam below New Brunswick in the Raritan River -

a dam that would be at the level of high tide or approximately 

so. This has been suggested from time to time, but no one has 
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gone forward with the project by reason of the fact that there 

is pollution in the Raritan River at the pres~nt time, but the 

Middlesex County trunk sewer is about to go into construction 

and that will again make that water cleano We believe that 

if you incorporate, as.part of this state-wide plan, a dam 

below New Brunswick at a relatively low cost in comparison to 

the cost of the whole project, there would be an emergency 

supply of either potable water or at least industrial water. 

From a rough calculation made last night, I believe there would 

be upwards of three million gallons of water in such a system 

over and above that which now exists in the river. It would 

be right in this area of maximum use in our county and it would 

provide a recreational facility in addition. We suggest that 

for your consideration in your final report. 

Thank you very much, gentlemen. 

MR. McCARTii Y: We already have that site under con-

•ideration in our continuing studies. 

MR. STEPACOFF: We are very happy to hear Ito I am 

thinking particularly of a dam on Crab Island. 

TiiE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Seiffert. 

The next person I will call on is Thomas F. Boylan, 

Superintendent of Water, New Brunswick, New Jersey. 

MR. BOYLAN: The City of New Brunswick is situated 

at the extreme end of the Delaware and Raritan Canalo There-

fore, that makes us deeply interested in this 20 million 

gallons, because if there is any shortage, we feel that we in 

New Brunswick are going to be the first ones to feel it 0 I 

might state further that I came here to read a prepared 

-35-

H 
: I 
' [ 

1. 

You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



statement but in view of some of the statements of Mr. McCarthy, 

I feel I will have to make these commentso 

The City of New Brunswick has spent in the last six 

years millions of dollars to insure a potable water supply for 

our area. We spent this money with the belief that the water 

in the Delaware and Raritan Canal would be always made available 

to this areao There is certainly no assurance that if 20 

million gallons can be taken, that 40 million cannot be taken, 

or would be taken if it could not be spared from our particular 

area. We are deeply interested in these 20 million gallons of 

watero We donVt feel that it should be diverted from this 

stream, particularly in New Brunswick, because we ha~ ~relied~on 

haY.hg·this stream to be permanent to uso We don't feel that we 

own it exclusively any more than anybody else in the State of 

New Jersey owns that water 9 but we have spent millions of dollars 

believing this water would be made available to uso 

I will now read a prepared statement, signed by 

Commissioner Luke Jo Horvath, Acting Mayor of the City of 

New Brunswick. It reads as follows: 

The City of New Brunswick has long commended the 

leadership of Governor Robert B. Meyner and the members of 

the State Assembly in their endeavors to resolve the terrible 

water crisis facing many areas of our stateo We sincerely 

trust that ~t long last the State Senate is prepared to follow 

in substance the wise counsel of the State Senator from 

Middlesex County, Bernard Vogel, that action on water is urgent. 

We also have long believed that the development of a 

reservoir at Round Valley, wherein waters of the interstate 
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stream, the Delaware R!very could be used for a part of this 

supply 1 was a wise course. Particularly with the City of 

New York now authorized by the U.S. Supreme Court to take 800 

million gallons dally from the Qelawarej even though required to 

maintain an even greater minimum flow in that river than hereto~ 

fore~ we are not properly safeguarding our rights nor utilizing 

our assets by not developing the use of the Delaware's water. 

However, it is encouraging that a Commission of the 

Legislature and its engineers finds and recommends that a 

reservoir in the upper reaches of the Raritan Valley, at Chimney 

Rock, may even be more financially feasible, and that they urge 

that Chimney Rock be developed now and the Round Valley site be 

purchased now for future development. 

Therefore~ if the factors upon which the Chimney Rock 

proposal is based are sustained in your public hearing, we 

respectfully recommend that the Legislature proceed forthwith 

to authorize the Chimney Rock. proposal and to simultaneously 

authorize the acquiring of the Round Valley sltej for the 

aggregate 400 mgd supply of both will be needed to meet water 

requirements for northern and central New Jersey in the fore

seeable future. And 9 moreove:r 9 New Jersey can then act 

specifically to protect its important interest in utilizing 

the Delaware River as a source of future supplyo 

But in this recommendation we wish the membership of 

the Legislature to know without any equivocation that the City 

of New Brunswick is uncompromisingly opposed to any suggestion 

that any of the water in the Delaware and Raritan Canal be 

employed or rather diverted to help fill and sustain the 
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reservoir at Chimney Rock$ The Canal is a state-operated water 

supply that is financially more than self-sustained by payments 

for its water by New Brunswick and other customerso It became a 

water supply only by the foresight and horse-sense of one of our 

illustrious citizenso The misuse of the Canal's water by taking 

20 mgd away from this operative supply route would not only be 

uneconomical and impractical but would be an injustice to New 

Brunswick, Middlesex County, and this area of central New Jersey. 

It would be even in its best light -- ttrobbing Peter to pay 

Paul., 11 For if Chimney Rock is to be a source of supply, it 

should be so and not a mere substitut~ for an existing supply. 

We, too, are concerned with the future flow in the 

Raritan River and advocate that provision be made for the 

maintenance day in and day out of an adequate minimum flow. 

We sincerely trust and strongly advocate that the 

Legislature and the Governor use wisdom and justice in a 

prompt action to resolve this acute water crisis. In so pro

ceeding, you will have the support of virtually all of 

the citizens of our Cityo 

MRo McCARTHY: Mro Chairman, could I correct a mis

understanding that 1 believe has developed in some of the 

recent statements? 

THE CHAIRMAN~ Is this in your testimony or in some-

one elseWs? 

MR. McCARTHY: This is in reference to the report. 

We divided the State into four regions - the Northeastern 

Metropolitan, the Southwestern Metropolitan, the Coastal, 

and Northwestern., Now our division, as we talk of the North
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eastern Division includes Middlesex County. Now, I believe 

that it has been misunderstood, when we talk of the Northeastern 

Metropolitan Region - it has been misunderstood that we did not 

include Middlesex in that region. We have always thought of 

Middlesex as being an integral part of that Northeastern Region 

as far as a consumer of water supply for that region. 

TIIE CHAIRMAN: I have a question for you, Mr. Seiffert, 

by Mr. Engelhard~ "If you want to eliminate the 20 million 

from the Raritan Canal and increase the minimum flow in the 

Raritan, will there.be sufficient water left to make Chimney 

Rock advisable in view of the Engineers' statement that this 

plan might make maximum possible use of the available Raritan 

water?" 

MRo SEIFFERT~ I believe that the answer to that 

question is this, that at least 180 million gallons would be 

available for the Chimney Rock reservoir under the Engineers' 

plan, and I suppose that with minor adjustments, if 200 millions 

was the minimum, it could be acquired from the Raritan River, 

especially if we had a dam for compensating flow, and I think 

Mr. McCarthy would agree with that. I donVt think that the 20 

million gallons that is contemplated be taken from the Canal 

is necessary for the success and soundness of the project. 

MR. McCARTIIY: The long=term flow of the Raritan 

River - the average flow is about 600 million gallons per day. 

The flow that can be ultimately developed for compensation and 

water supply is about 450 million gallons per day, so that if 

you ultimately develop compensation storage for 130 million and 

if you take the stage we recommended of 180 million for Chimney 
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Rock, that totals 310, you still have about 130 or 140 million 

gallons per day that can be developed by further on-river 

storage or by further regulation of Chimney Rock. 

MR. SEIFFERT: May I submit one question to Mr. 

McCarthy, please? 

THE CHAIRMAN: You will have to submit it in writi~. 

We will have to stick to our procedureo 

I will next call on Assemblyman William Fo Hyland 

from Camden .. 

MR. WILLIAM F. HYLAND: Mro Chairman, first of all 

I would like to say that it is very reassuring to a member of 

the Legislature to see so many interested people from all 

parts of the State here who are concerned with this problem. 

I mentioned to the Chairman a little earlier tod~y that I 

thought it would be extremely helpful if somehow, even bearing 

in mind the limitation of time, if we are to act on these 

things in time f-or the November election, that a transcript of 

these proceedings somehow be made available to the members of 

the Legislatureo And as I hear all these conflicting views 

and suggestions, I am more inclined than ever to think that 

would be a very necessary thing if any sort of intelligent· 

decision is to be made of some of these profound problems. 

I am here this morning with a group of representatives 

from my area of the State who are active in industry and other 

civic matters and who are concerned, as I am, over the lack of 

specific attention to the problems of South Jersey in this 

Preliminary Report, as well as the proposals that have been made 

for legislative actiono 
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I believe I am correct in saying on behalf of all of 

us that we are here not so much as the proponents or the 

opponents of these specific plans as we are here to urge that 

there are serious problems in South Jersey that deserve 

immediate attention. Specifically, I point to the comment on 

Page 11-3 of the Preliminary Survey, indicating "There is no 

question of shortages at the present time" in our area of the 

State, but some of the gentlemen who are with me today will 

point out instances where industrial growth has been dis

couraged or perhaps even made impossible because of the lack 

of existing water supply. And I mean not only distribution 

facilities but quantity of water as well. 

And on Page IV-1 of the Report there is the comment 

that while there are localized water problems of minor 

magnitude in other parts of the State, the only critical 

condition at present that requires the attention of the State 

Government ls the supply problem for the Northeastern Metropol

itan Region. Now, first of all, in commenting on this remark, 

in South Jersey we don't concede that shortages which discourage 

or make industrial growth impossible are of minor magnitude. On 

this basis alone, we say.there is a water problem in South Jersey 

requiring immediate State attention. Now certainly, if our 

problem is in fact one of minor magnitude, we S?Y that only 

by giving it prompt, immediate and specific attention at this 

time will we prevent this problem from becoming as critical as 

the problem the northern part of the State is now concerned with. 

We say there is no point in waiting until the crisis is upon us 

before doing something about it. 
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As I said, I am here with several other gentlemen from 

my area of the State, and I would like to introduce at this 

time for the purpose of making a statement on behalf of the 

Camden County Chamber of Commerce Mr. John Henry Reiners,",Jt.,·, 

who is present. 

THE CHAIRMAN: The chair will recognize Mr. Reiners •. 

MR. REINERS: Senator Summerill, members of the Legis-

lature, ladies and gentlemen: My name is John Reiners, Jr., and 

I am President of the Camden County Chamber of Commerceo 

First of all~ I would like to point out that about 25 

years ago, the Camden area consumed for its domestic and 

municipal needs SO million gallons of water daily, whereas today 

it ls consuming approximately 80 million gallons daily, of which 

about one-third is obtained from the Delaware River and two-

thirds from underground sources. 

While the problem of water shortage facing Southern 

New Jersey looms in the not too far distant horizon, candor 

compels us to admit that Southern New Jersey does not at this time 

face a water problem as acute as that which confronts Northern 

New Jersey. This is not to say, however, that it will not be long 

before it will be necessary to seek additional sources of water 

supply for Southern New Jersey if the potential of the area is 

to be fully developed. 

To further indicate the problem, we learn from a survey 

conducted about two years ago that So of our industrial plants 

userl.245 million gallons a day, of which about 60 per cent was 

obtained from the Delaware and about 40 per cent from under

ground sources. Three other plants used well over 600 million 
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gallons per day from the river. This water, fortunately, 

is merely used for cooling and other purposes that allow 

its return to the river. What the end of the industrial 

demands will be ls now impossible to determine. That will 

depend on who, what, and how many industries locate their 

plants with us. We do know from the survey, however, that 

existing industries need an additional 20 per cent more 

water to take care of their future needs without any major 

expansions. It ls readily conc~ivable that industrial con

sumption and municipal use might be doubled within the next 

2.5 years. 

In order to give you gentlemen a key to this problem, 

I thought it might be helpful if I quote statistical figures 

from the New Jersey Bell Telephone Company: In Camde~ County 

alone on Janua1y 1, 194.5, we had 20,000 telephones in use. 

Ten years later, w~ had 131,000, In Burlington County 

to the north, on January 1, 194.5, we had 10,000 telephones 

and on January 1, 19.5.5, ten years thereafter, in Burlington 

County, there were 29,000 telephones. I am authorized to say 

by the officials of the New Jersey Bell Telephone Company that 

they regard the rate of growth in southern New Jersey to be 

greater than in any other place in the State, and I think 

these things are indicative of the urgency of the problem 

that we in New Jersey, particularly in the southern part of 

the State, must face. 

In view of that situation, it is my duty to strongly 

recommend to this Committee that the development of the 

Wharton tract be spel.led out in any Act to be submitted to 
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the Legislature or to the people by referendum in November, 

1955, and that if a New Jersey Water Supply Board be created 

and established, its membership be composed of one person from 

Region No. 2 and one person from Region No. 3. 

Thank you very much, gentlemen. 

THE CHAIRMAN: .Assemblyman Stepacoff has a question. 

MR. REINERS: I will be glad to submit to a question. 

MR. STEPACOFF: In your problem in South Jersey, if 

we did explore the use of the Wharton Tra~t, as you suggest, 

Jdo you know what counties could be bene:flt2d by it7 Could we 

adequately take care of those counties? 

MRo REINERS~ I think you would adequately take care 

of the counties in the so-called-- well, it would be in the 

southwestern metropolitan region which I call Area 2, and also 

in the coastal region, which would be Area 3. 

MRo STEPACOFF: Do you have any idea that you could 

tell us as to how much water these counties could receive from 

the Wharton Tract if properly developed?' 

MRo REINERS: rem sorry, I could not, Assemblyman. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Do you think that could be made 

available to us, some figures on that7 

MRo REINERS: I think we could get it and I could 

submit it through Assemblyman Hylando 

MR. STEPACOFF: Will you do that, please? 

MRo REINERS: I will be very happy to. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Reiners, as I understand, the 

Wharton estate-- part of it has been acquired and part of it 

is under option. Do you have any idea of the status of the 
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option at this time? 

MR. REINERS: My understanding, Senator Summerill, 

is that the option for the balance of the Wharton Tract is 

available to the State for the rest of this year. We would 

like to receive public assurances that this option will be 

exercised so that the balance is acquired and also so that 

there will be immediate plans promulgated for the development 

of the Wharton Tract as an available supply of water. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Do you know whether it would take 

additional money in this referendum or is the money set up? 

MR. REINERS: I think the money is available and 

it is under option, but we don't have public assurances that 

the option will be exercised and the money spent. I don't 

think the money is available for the extensive development of 

it and the use of it which is necessary. However, I am 

informed that there are available funds to preliminarily 

start the survey and the study as to how the tract would be 

used. Am I correct on that, Assemblyman Hyland? 

MR. STEPACOFF: Do you understand that they could 

use the proceeds of this bond issue of $76,050,000 to 

explore the \lfuarton Tract? Do you understand that7 

ASSEMBLYMAN HYLAND: No, I do not. 

MR. STEPACOFF: That is the assurance you want? 

ASSEMBLYMAN HYLAND: That's right. 

Senator, our next witness is Mr. Raymond Wood, the 

Executive Director of the South' Jersey Manufacturers• 

Association. 

THE CHAIRMAN: The chair will recognize Mr. Wood. 
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MRo G. RAYMOND WOOD: Mr. Chairman, ladies and 

gentlemen: My name is Go Raymond Wood and I am the Executive 

Director of the South Jersey Manufacturers' Association, with 

offices at 117 North Sixth Street, Camden, New Jersey. 

The South Jersey Manufacturers' Association is a non

profit New Jersey Corporation made up of approximately 100 of 

the major industries located in the lower seven counties of the 

State. 

It is my intent through this statement to convey to 

you the various reasons why thi.s Association strongly recommends 

that the utmost consideration be given to the future water 

supply of the South Jersey Areao 

A review of many of the more recently located 

industries in South Jersey reveals that in most every case one 

of the dominating reasons why these firms located in South 

Jersey was due to the quality and quantity of water. And 

these new plants, again in most all cases, have been designed 

and constructed in a manner to allow for expansion that in 

most cases more than doubles their existing physical 

facilities. All this projected design is in line with 

anticipated growth of their business and the community. 

It is extre.mely shocking to learn that many companies 

which have located in the Delaware Valley within the past six 

years have already expressed concern over their ability to 

carry out their original expansion plans due to the long

range and somewhat fearful water supply conditions that 

could very easily develop in the South Jersey Area in a very 

short time. 
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These firms are all cognizant of the shortage of 

water in many North Jersey Areas, and it is feared that the 

future may produce the same conditions in South Jersey, with 

all of the industrial and community growth of the Delaware 

Valley, unless some definite precautionary steps are taken. 

I have made reference up to this point of the newer 

industries in our area, but they represent only a small portion 

of the potential problem as compared to the older and long

established firms. Many of these companies are large users of 
. 

water; chemical plants, oil refineries, food processing - to 

name just a few. 

A recent survey by our Association revealed that the 

same concern over assurances of adequate long-range water 

supplies prevails among the majority of manufacturing firms 

in South Jersey. 

Some companies are prone to delay plant expansion 

where projected water requirements are concerned. This con-

dition would immediately be relieved upon evidence that the 

State was taking positive steps to assure adequate water supply 

in South Jersey. 

New companies are looking toward locating in Sout~ 

Jersey, and many of them have also looked at locations in North 

Jersey. In most every instance they are impressed by the 

existing water conditions in South Jersey, and invariably 

inquire as to long-range prospects. 

Obviously any assurances that can be given toward 

guaranteeing long-range future water supply would enhance the 

prospects of still more industries locating in South Jersey. 
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Considering the problems of newly located industry, 

the problems of long-established industry and the inquiries 

of prospective industry locating in South Jersey, along with 

the tremendous momentum that is under way regarding population 

increases and community development, it is the desire of this 

Association to join with many other groups from the South 

Jersey Area in support of positive action that will assure and 

accomplish a long-range adequate water supply for the entire 

Southern New Jersey Area. 

ASSEMBLYMAN HYLAND: Our next witness is a man 

representing a company which takes our delectable Camden 

water and makes it even more delectable and ships it all 

over the world in the form of Campbell's Soup products -

Mr. George Strawbridge, Director of Public Relations of the 

Campbell's Soup Company. 

MR. GEORGE STRAWBRIDGE: Ladies and gentlemen, my 

name is George Strawbridge and I am associated with Campbell 

Soup Company. Yes, it is true we make soup, but I can assure 

you of one thing - it does take an awful lot of water to make 

soup. 

My primary purpose in appearing before you is to 

clearly point out that South Jersey faces the likelihood of 

a water shortage in the not too distant future. 

Campbell Soup Company, employing about 6500 people 

annually, is the largest industrial user of water in Camden 

County and probably in South Jersey. Annually we are now using 

nearly 2 billion gallons of water, and the City of Camden has 

deferred on our request for an additional 5 million gallons 

daily. 
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Several years ago, and this is true, we seriously 

considered establishing a certain commercial activity in our 

area. As a result of the water situation, it was decided to 

drop our plans in this connection. Incidentally, this activity 

would have employed from 250 to 300 men and women. It is 

needless to say that any further expansion by our company in 

the Camden area will of necessity hinge on a more adequate 

supply of water, not distribution. 

We would also like to point out that because of the 

uncertain rainfall during the growing season experienced over 

the past several years, we find more and more farmers and 

growers turning to irrigation. While an accurate check is not 

possible, it is our understanding that in all probability over 

10 thousand acres of truck crops are under irrigation this 

year. This fact alone increases greatly our demand of 

underground water supplies, and after this year who can 

predict what this will be. 

It is fully realized that the water problem in Region 

Noo 1 is criticalo We do, however, want to point out that 

similar conditions are rapidly developing in South Jersey with 

the drawing of millions of gallons of water every day from·the 

underground sources in South Jersey. The water table in this 

area has receded at the rate of approximately one foot per 

year during the past ten yearso Additional water for these 

areas, necessitated by the expansion of industry, increased 

population and extension of irrigation projects by farmers, will 

of necessity have to be drawn from other places. 

Knowing the water problems of South Jersey as we do, 

we urge that Region No. 3 be included in any act to be 
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submitted to the people of this State at the General Election 

to be held in November, 1955. 

This is a State problem, in our opinion, not a piece-

meal problem. 

Thank you very much. 

ASSEMBLYMAN HYLAND: Senator Summerill, our final 

witness is Mr. Norman Heine, the Solicitor of the City of 

Camden. 

MR. HEINE: Senator Summerill and members of the 

Legislative Committee: The Engineers' Preliminary Report 

states: 

''The Southwestern Metropolitan Region, which 
includes Burlington, Camden, Gloucester, Mercer and 
Salem Counties, is an urban and industrial area along 
the Lower Delaware River. It is linked economically 
to the hea·vi ly developed region across the river 
including Wilmington, Chester, Philadelphia and 
Morrisville. Although not as thickly settled as the 
Northeastern Region, this portion of New Jersey is 
expected to experience the highest rate of growth 
of the four New Jersey regions, in terms of both 
population and industry. This Region, near the 

·richest eastern markets, is particularly attractive 
to industry because of much suitable land which is 
served by rail, water and highway transportation. 
At prese'nt, Camden and Mercer Counties are the most 
heavily industrialized counties of this Region." 

The Engineers in dealing with this area, which relies 

principally on an adequate supply of ground water, recognize 

several principal objectives and recommend plans for their 

accomplishment without delay, such as a comprehensive and 

continuing hydrologic study of all important ground water· 

provinces and their individual aquifers, detailed studies 

and detailed tests, quantitative studies of those factors 

relating to salt water contamination and industrial 

pollution, and further urge that provision be made to obtain 
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and hold in reserve for future use some of the more favorable 

ground water reservoir areas. 

The Legislative Commission in its report states that 

it feels that this region Will benefit from a comprehensive 

ground water study of the kind proposed by the Engineers, and 

it is expected that the Engineers will render a final report 

later this year treating these subjects in some detail. 

We concur in these statements and recommendations. 

If anything, the need for developing further water $Upplies 

in this area is understated by the Engineers and the 

Commission. 

We of the City of Camden are happy to say that we 

stand as an exception to the statement of the Engineers which 

'holds that nMost ground-water problems in New Jersey result 

from thelocal demand exceeding the capacity of the local 

water-supply installations, or because of pollution or con

tamination of the supply, rather than because of any wide

spread inadequacy of the ground-water resource itself." 

The City of Camden has already completed a substantial 

portion of its total project seeking to develop adequat~ 

water storage facilities within the city, and improvements 

to its water distributio n system. 

Notwithstanding that the Engi~eers state that 

nwhile attention has been focused on the North Jersey 

problem, as the most urgent at the moment, there is already 

plainly apparent a need for prompt attention to the supplies 

of Atlantic City and Camden." it appears that the proposed 

legislation, Assembly Bill No. 595 and Senate 372, seem to 
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concern themselves only with providing water supply for North 

Jersey. South Jersey, apparently, is relegated to a poor 

second place with vague promises of expectations in the future. 

South Jersey is interested in the problems of North 

Jersey, and we similarly expect that North Jersey should be 

interested in caring for South Jersey's problems that are 

presently"with us, as well as those that are imminent in 

the immediate future. 

We of South Jersey do not have sufficient information 

at this time to know whether or not the items provided for in 

paragraphs 21 (a) and 21 (b) of Senate Bill 372, dealing with 

the revenues from operation of the public water supply system 

and revenues from special taxes and charges upon the property 

within the Region receiving special benefit, are sufficient 

or will be sufficient to meet the financial demands of this 

proposed system. If not, the Act provides in the next section, 

21 (c), that the State shall assess, levy and collect an annual 

tax upon all of the property within the State. This plainly 

indicates that we of South Jersey are more than just casually 

interested in this broad issue. It seems to me to be 

eminently fair that in accepting this type of financial 

responsibility, we have a right to receive more than just a 

vague promise or expectation that our water problems will be 

dealt with adequately and realistically in the future. 

We therefore urge that A 595 be amended, or suitable 

companion legislation be enacted simultaneously therewith, 

which will definitely commit the State to provide adequate 

funds to make the studies recommended by the Engineers and 

concurred in by the Legislative Comrnissione We have no way 
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of knowing what these annual appropriations would or should 

amount to. We leave that to the Legislature. We are told, 

however, that the annual sums could easily be met by the 

annual general appropriations bill of the State. 

We feel that the amended legislation should contain 

firm language authorizing and appropriating the capital funds 

required for the development of South Jersey's water supply 

that would be shown to be needed by the studies and surveys, 

and leave it to the Water Supply Board, or to any other agency 

of the State to be created, to deal with the situation and 

determine when capital funds shall re raised to construct 

the required project. 

As the proposed legislation now stands, all that 

South Jersey has is the direct obligation to help pay the 

bonds needed to construct the North Jersey water supply 

and a soft word and a vague promise as to what will be done 

for South Jersey in the future. We do not question the 

sincerity of the present members of the Legislature or impugn 

the integrity of their expressed intention. This is not 

enough, however. We should receive something firm and binding. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Assemblyman Stepacoff would like to 

ask you a question. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Heine, would you say that your 

area which you contemplate and talk about now is a criti:al 

area that would warrant any special benefits as compared with 

the northeastern area? 

MR. HEINE: The area at the present time requires 

studies and surveys. They cannot be made, as I understand it, 
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and I am not an engineer, in one year or even two years or 

three yearso It requires a continuing studyo It doesn't 

require a substantial amount of money, but these tests of the 

underground supply must be read and gauged periodically over 

a long period of time to determine the amount of water supply. 

MR. STEPACOFF: But regardless of the study, do you 

feel that this is an area which requires a special benefit 

within the reasonable future? 

MR. HEINE: No. But until we can determine the 

need and the extent of the water demands and the amount of 

available water supply, we should not be subjected to any 

special benefit tax. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, what is your suggestion, then7 

That we hold this thing up, or what? 

MR. HEINE: No. We want assurances that the studies 

and surveys will be made and continued. 

MR. STEPACOFF: In other words, your thought is that 

the present thought or study given to your particular area is 

not comprehensive enough? 

MR. HEINE: Is not binding enough. No one has bound 

themselves that they will continue these studies or make these 

surveys. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, apparently you are taking issue 

with the extent of the studies you want because you say at the 

present time, where the report indicates there is no special 

need for your area, you feel there is, and so do your colleagues; 

is that true? 

MR. HEINE: The report states that there is a need. 
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The report further states that a study and survey should be 

made. We urge that. We concur in those recommendations and 

suggestions. All we want now are assurances from the State 

that the study and survey will be made, that the funds will be 

available and appropriated for that purpose, and that when the 

studies are completed and it is determined what project should 

be undertaken, then will be time enough to finance the project. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Let me ask you this: As the report 

now stands, as the survey now indicates, are you folks in 

favor of the report as it is now constituted! 

MR. HEINE: The report, so far as it deals with our 

area, merely recommends in general language, that these studies 

and surveys be made, as I have indicated in my prepared 

statement. More is not conveyed in general language. We under-

stand that more detailed information will be supplied in the 

forthcoming report, which I understand is expected in December 

of this year. Now, no one could take issue with the general 

language of the Preliminary Report, and the extent of the 

final report we don't know at this time, but we assume that 

the detailed report or the report in December will supplement 

this Preliminary Report and indicate the general detailed 

nature of the preliminary recommendations made now. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, as you know, the final report 

is due some time in December, isn't that tnue7 

MR. REINERS: That's right. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now, would you then recommend at 

the posture of affairs in your area that we vote on the bond 

issue in November? 

MR. HEINE: Absolutely not. 
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THE CHAIRMAN: Just a minute. In your reference, are 

you referring to the Engineers' Report or to Assembly Bill No. 

5950 Have you studied that - that is the bill that sets up the 

board - to see whether broad enough powers to cover this work 

in South Jersey are included in there or not7 

MR. HEINE: As I understand, Senator Summerill, 

A 595 does list the powers of the Water Supply Board and 

the Water Policy and Supply Council to make these studies from 

available funds, but if the Legislature doesn't appropriate the 

funds, they can't make the study. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Well then, how would you cure that? 

Would you increase the bond issue that the people are going to 

vote on, to take care of that, as a capital investment? What 

is your idea on that7 

MR. HEINE: I don't think that will be necessary. I 

think the funds, as I have indicated, will be sufficient and 

can be produced in the annual appropriations bill - the funds 

for making this annual study, without going into the millions 

of dollars. We run into very modest sums. As a matter of fact, 

I am led to believe although I have no assurance, that the Water 

Policy and Supply Council in its present budget in preparlng 

for the forthcoming year has made a recommendation or has asked 

for some funds to start the study. They at this time feel they 

can handle it in their departmental budget. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Will you check A 595 and see if you 

think the powers are broad enough to cover that7 I would be 

pleased to hear from you later, as Chairman of this Committee, 

as to any recommendations you might think are necessary there. 

Now, thank you, Assemblyman Hyland, for bringing your 
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The next speaker I am going to call on is Mr. Black, 

a member of the Monmouth Society of Professional Engineers. 

MR. ERIC BLACK: Mr. Chairman, ladies and gentlemen: 

A previous speaker has mentioned a problem that is confronting 

the shore counties, especially Monmouth and Ocean counties, 

which our Society belongs to, and that problem is that they 

are losing the main water supply by salt water intrusion. 

Now in our counties there is practically no surface water 

supply. We have in our County a little Tinton Falls 

reservoir which is evaporating and a few more pontlS:.-:.trf:.hbat sort~ 

and so on, so that our supply is almost entirely dependent upon 

ground water. Now, these ground waters are, first of all, the 

Raritan sands, which cannot be used anymore. They are already 

used to the limit and we cannot use them any more for future 

developm.~nt. Now, the other sands that we are getting water 

from are the Englishtown sands. They crop out along tt:le ·border 

of Middle~ex and Monmouth County and they extend all the way 

down to Camden, an extension of about 80 miles, and the out-

crop is about one mile or a mile and a half to two miles wide. In 

Monmouth :a:ldOcean County we have about a 30 mile st-reta:h of' 

tnose sands, about a mile or a mile and a half wide, avaiiable. 

A very rough estimation would indicate that the most we could 

get out of those sands would be something like 50 mgd. 

Now, some other rough calculations indicate that. 

these two counties, increasing at about the rate of· 20,000 

a year, will use up this available water in something like 

six to seven years' time. These are very rough figures. 
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Now, if this water is used up, and this supply is 

being overpumped, in six to seven years' time, then we have 

the very real danger of sea water pressure and flow being 

larger than the underground water pressure and flow, and the 

sea water coming in, and our whole water supply being polluted 

and made absolutely unuseable and, so far as I know, there is 

no possibility of reclaiming, once we have lost this supply. 

Now, I can cite as a warning that in Parvin, 

Middlesex County, and in South Amboy, overpumping of these 

sands has caused salt water intrusion and has obliged these 

regions to abandon that priceless supply. Luckily, Middlesex 

County had the foresight, or someone had the foresight to 

condition the Delaware and Raritan Canal for a water supply, 

and that is what saved the situation, but in our counties, 

in Monmouth and Ocean, we have no such canal. If our water should 

salt up, there won't be anything we can do. So our problem 

is a serious one and it is one that has to be taken care of 

right away. If this water is to be saved, things have to be 

done now and not in the future. 

Now, there are three ways, according to my studies, 

that this water supply can be saved. First of all, and this 

is the least d~sirable way, would be to stop a-11 development; 

prevent new buildings from being built and new industries from 

coming in, and that of course would cause economic damage through 

stagnation. 

The next possible solution is what we call the "re

charging." In recharging, you build a low level dam and flood 

a certain area with the necessary amount of fresh water. Then 

you sink wells into the strata that you want to save and you 
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supply enough fresh water to this strata to compensate for 

the excess that is being pumped out. In this way, you maintain 

the flow, you maintain the pressure, and you prevent salt water 

intrusion. 

The third solution is a surface water supply. That, 

of course, is the most preferable solution. If we have a- -

surface water supply, we can prevent and forbid any more wells 

in existing ground watero 

Now, Monmouth County has the possibility of supplying 

these two saving factors. We have areas that can be dammed up 

with low level dams at tide water and that can be supplied with 

sufficient fresh water to recharge the sands. The only trouble 

here is that we don't have sufficient data about the sands, 

especially the Englishtown sands. We need, for instance, 
~,' 

studies so that we can know whether such recharging is 

feasible. So the first necessity is to appropriate enough so 

that the Water Policy Commission, or whatever department is 

in charge of this, can make the necessary borings and make 

the necessary studies and indicate just what can be done in 

the way of recharging to save this supply. 

We also have a splendid supply of fresh water which. 

has never been mentioned and which ls yet, in my opinion or 

in our opinion very easily developab1e -- at a cheap rate, too; 

that is, we have rivers and brooks that come out of Highlands 

swamps. These swamps are not populated, hence they are not 

polluted. These rivers flow through very sparsely populated 

areas so that they get very little pollution. From there 

they flow eastward into the bays and inlets, and there they 
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really only cause difficulties by swelling up those inlets, 

preventing traffic and so on, and of course causing an un

sanitary situationo Now, these rivers could be easily and 

cheaply dallllled up, and I say cheaply, because this project 

can be combined with another very necessary project. The two 

can complement each other, and in this way the cost of both 

can be reduced. That project is the finishing of the inland 

waterway from the Manasquan River to the Swimming River, there-

by making a waterway from Florida all the way to the Great 

Lakes through the St. Lawrence Canalo This stretch of the 

waterway is laid out now by the Planning Boards just along 

the very stretch where this dam should be built, hence the 

waterway itself, the same walls of the waterway and so on 

could be the dam for this water supplyo At the same time, 

that stretch of waterway, being elevated and requiring locks 

and so on, requires a water supply for its maintenance. This 

water supply would be there to enable the inland waterway to 

be built on that stretcho 

Now again, very approximate figures show that these 

rivers, using only two-thirds of their average flow, would 

give us a supply of about 110 mgdo Now, Monmouth and Ocean. 

Counties would only need a small part of this for its future 

development and there would be water left over for such 

counties as Middlesex, for instance, which needs urgently 

another 40 million gallons for the next years, and Middlesex 

County could easily get those 40 million gallons from this 

supply. So could Union County, which has experienced severe 

shortages, and our present water supply.could be savedo 
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Now, I can cite some other instances of salt water 

intrusiono In the long past I have worked in New York City 

for the Board of Water Supply, and Brooklyn had a big well 

field in the Ridgewood sector and millions of gallons a day 

were pumpe.d out of that well field. Well, too much was pumped 

out, the well field salted up, and it had to be entirely 

abandoned. There was no way of saving it. 

Now, this water supply or this recharging of our sands 

would also help South Jersey, the South Jersey Coast, especially 

Atlantic Ctty. In Atlantic City, when the wells were first 

installed, their water was at an elevation of something like 14 

to 15 feet above sea level. Now they have to go 75 feet below 

sea level and even deeper, to pump that same water out of those 

sands, -and it is just a matter of time when the pressure in 

those san::tswill decrease to such an extent that the salt water 

wi 11 enter. 

So, as I say, we don 1 t know sufficiently or haven't 

got sufficient information to work out the recharging or the 

saving of these sands, and it is urgently necessary that 

borings be made and studies and ways and means worked out to 

save these sands. 

Thank you, gentlemen. 

TI\E CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Black. 

The next speaker will be Mr. Daniel J. O'Hara, 

President of the Board of Water Commissioners of Elizabeth, 

New Jersey. 
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MR. O'Hara: Mr. Chairman: I am privileged to speak 

in behalf of the Board of Water Commissioners of the City of 

Elizabeth, and I have a brief statement of their position in 

regard to this legislation: 

We desire to commend the Governor and the members of 

the Legislature for their willingess to undertake the solution 

of the water problem of this State which is in an acute stage 

at the present time; that is, the providing of storage 

facilities so badly needed for the benefit of 71 per cent of 

the population of this State, as well as the major industries 

of our State. 

Briefly, and on Page 1-14 of the Engineers' Report, 

it is stated: 

"Union County experienced a tremendous influx of 
new industry in recent years as Hudson and Essex 
Counties became increasingly congested. Its large 
available industrial sites and desirable residential 
areas, which are interlaced with many railroads and 
highways, and the adjacent waterways, make Union 
very attractive to manufacturers who wish to locate 
in the enormous New York market area. Population 
has increased steadily, but as industry moves in, 
residential development will be pushed further into 
the suburbs. Even nowj average population density 
for the county is highe 11 

The records of the New Jersey Labat Department indicate 

that in one year, 1954, 41 industries entered Union County, arid 

its industrial expansion is growing very rapidly. 

Specifically, in behalf of Elizabeth, it has long been 

our desire to acquire and to be permitted to pay for a pro-

portionate interest in a permanent water supply. 

As to the provisions of bill S 372, so far as we have 

been able to determine.after hours of consideration and study 

of the matter, Round Valley appears to us to be the more 

economical location for the reservoir. The details of the cost 
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and the comparison we leave to those more competent to discuss 

that phase of the situation. Should the Legislature, upon 

full consideration of th~ entire matter, decide upon Chimney 

Rock as the site, we shall accept your judgment in this regard. 

However, we desire to point out that ~he matter of 

financing~ as outlined tn Senate Bill 372, presents a problem 

whereby lt ls possible that a disproportionate burden would 

fall upon a few counties If the remaining counties ln the area 

should be excluded for lack of benefit. And that ls a problem 

with which we are vitally concerned~ We were prefer to see the 

method of financing as set forth in the provisions of the 

Shershin-Hand bill, s-214, which, as we understand lt, would 

give the municipalities and partlclpatlng interests and pur-

chasers of the water an opportunity to pay for and secure a 

proportionate interest i:'l a permanent supply. 

Thank you, gentlemen, for the opportunity to be heard. 
' THE CHAIRMAN: Will you answer a question, Mr. O'Hara? 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. O•Hara,. you sa:y tha.t tl_le ~~rden 

under S-372 would perhaps be shared ~nequt:ti.abj.y amopgl.the 

municipalities as compared to the counties; ls that so? 

MR. 0 1HARA: We are concerned with that phase of the 

matter. We feel seme respensib111ty in that regard. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Can you help us by telling us why, 

in your opinion, inequities are not affected by the present 

set up. 

MR. 0 'HARA: The basis of my reasoning in that 

regard ls this: Now, there has been some indication that 
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some of the localities and communities who are recommended 

to expand their facilities desire to undertake that expansion 

themselves and absorb the cost themselveso In that regard, 

the provisions of the bill, as I understand it, indicate that 

the payment of the principal sum should be apportioned by the 

counties benefitedo If the argument were advanced by the other 

counties that there is no benefit by reason of expansion by 

themselves of their own facilities, then the problem would be 

to determine in what manner and to what extent should the costs 

be assessed. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. O'Hara, let me go over some of 

the features of that particular item.. This bill 372 provides 

that in the financing of this general setup if, for example, 

there is an existing water supply system, the Board would come 

to you and set forth certain plans and specifications and tell 

you what you should do in order to enlarge your system, and 

they would give you 20 days within which to submit a plan of 

procedure for you to followo If you 'do not conform to that 

and you are not able to finance the setup, the State could 

then go ahead and make the improvement itself and take over 

that particular project itself.. Now, if that is the provisfon 

of the bill, would you say that that was an unfair burden to 

you? 

MRo QVHARA: Well, I think it would remain to be 

analyzed to what extent and in what manner this special 

assessment would be made upon the counties and the areas 

benefitt!ng .. 

-64-

You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



MRo STEPACOFF: There ls no particular provision 

in the bill on the.assessment of any county in that type of 

situation. In other words, if the private system does not feel 

able to go ahead with the financing and set forth a plan of 

procedure as determined in the bill, the State itself then takes 

over and proceeds. You don't have any assessment there. The 

only thing that happens in that situation is that the State 

pays, and perhap~ if land is taken over, pays for the land, 

b~t when a private company has a system in existence and the 

State wants to go ahead with it and the private company cannot 

do it, then the State proceeds itself and controls ito ls that 

acceptable? 

How is the cost of it assessed by the 

State then? 

MR. STEPACOFF: The cost would then be assessed in 

this manner: Under the provisions of the bill, the private 

company must or has a right to demand that the State sell 

to it that facility after the State has paid for it and built 

it. The only provision in the bill as it reads now ls that 

the State request a reasonable sum for compensation. Now, would 

you say that is a fair method of dealing with a situation of 

that type? 

MR., O'HARA: May 1 suggest a question£ Assuming that 

one of the agencies to whom there has been recommended an 

expansion of facilities, desires to undertake that expansion 

itself, and it removes itself from benefit on the construction 

of the new reservoir - that is what is in my mind - and then 

uitlmately, after the construction of the reservoir has been 

-65-

, I 
f 

l 1 

\' •' ! 
I 

ii 
:t 
.I 

i1 

Ii 
. I 

You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



completed, to what extent and how would the apportionment 

be narrowed down to the counties? 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. O'Hara, that confounds the problem 

a little bit, because we are talking about two things at the 

same time. We are talking first about the inter-relation of 

Chimney Rock with this proposed improvement in the system. 

What I am trying to find out from you is this: If the State 

goes ahead and makes that improvement in this project which it 

contemplates because the private company cannot do so, do you 

feel it would be a fair thing on the part of the State to be 

able to go ahead, reach into this private system, take it 

over, build up the project as the State wants, and then give 

the private company only a right to buy back from the State. 

Do you think that's a wise procedure? 

MR. O'HARA: I think it sounds reasonable, depending 

on the State's needs and the necessity for the use by the State. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, in this problem, you see, the 

State then takes over because it has greater funds and backing 

than the original company. Wouldn't that be permitting the 

State to take private property without rhyme or reason, without 

dtte process, in your opinion? 

MR. O'HARA: Well, the overall prospective, it seems 

to me, is the necessity for development of the resources of 

the State for the best interests of the State. I have no 

interest in any private situation. Ours is purely a municipal 

arrangement. 

MR. STEPACOFF: I understand. 

MR. OYHARA: What I am concerned about is our ability 

to purchase and pay for, our willingness to pay for, a 
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proportionate interest, and if it can be clearly defined, that 

would meet our situation. 

MR. STEPACOFF~ But you see, Mr. 0 1Hara, we are not 

concerned about any private interest or public interest or 

company interest, but we are concerned about this whole 

problem. Now, as to the provision in the bill whe.re the State 

can come in and take over a particular private enterprise 

and build up a project of its own, and then the State can re-

sell back to this private company if it so desires, I ask you, 

do you think that is a good procedure or do you think the 

regular established method of eminent domain should prevail, 

whereby if the State feels that it wants something that it 

condemn the propery. that it pay the private company if it so 

feels it wishes to do, and then own the property? 

MRo 0' HA.RA: 1 agree with you that the Constitu-

tional method is the one that should be followed. 

MR. STEPACOFF~ And if this particular procedure 

as outlined in 595 ls the procedur~, you would then take 

issue with it? 

MRo 0 'HARA: Yes, if it means taking away from 

some ~ "\tested interest without compensation, certainly 

it is something that should be opposedo 

MRo STEPACOFF~ Would you subscribe to a plan, 

whereby after the State built a new project, the State would 

have to agree to sell back to a private company? Would you 

subscribe to a theory of that sort? 

Are you drawing a parallel between 

what 1 am talking about - the municipality's right to buy 
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and pay for a proportionate interesto 

MRo STEPACOFF~ No. That, I have no reference to 

at the momenta What I am worried about is your reaction to 

this present plan as constituted in A-595, whereby the State 

can proceed with its project if the individual company cannot, 

and then, after the State has built the project, the State 

must then sell back to the private concerno 

MR. QUHA.RA~ Well~ I am not familiar with A-595 

in that regards But attempting to answer your question, if 

it means seizing some property belonging to someone else, 

in which th.ere is a vested interest involved, then certainly 

there would have to be compensation for it, and eminent 

domain would seem to be the proper procedures 

MR. STEPACOFF~ Then you would be in opposition 

to the present plan as proposed, I take it? Is that it? 

MRo 0 iHARAg If it is not contrary to my under-

standing as I just expressed it. 

THE CHAIRMAN~ I believe we have one other 

witness fer the New Jersey Taxpayers Association of the 

proponentso He will be here at tv.o orrclocko So we will 

adjourn for 1 unch and wi 11 be back at two 0 u clock e 

( R E C E S S) 
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THE CHAIRMAN: The first speaker that I am going to call on 

af tel"~• is a proponent and be is. Joan M. Fasoli of the American 

Co•pany. Mr. Fasoli. 

MR. JOHN M. FASOLI: I am John M. Fasoli. I live in 

:Bridgewater Township, and am Resident Counsel, with offices at Bound 

,Brook, Ne• h~s.ey, of the Organic Che•icala Division of American 

Company in behalf of which I present this statement. 

American Cyanamid Company and its predecessor in title, 

1915, have operated a large plant for the manufacture of chemical! 

•nd allied products on the north bank of the Raritan River in Brideg-, 
·'• 

Township, New Jersey. The plant is located less than one mile 

south of the confluence of the Raritan and Millstone Rivers. The 

present manufacturing plant covers 121 acres of a 604 acre riparian 

land tract on the Raritan River. At normal full capacity, it employs·. 

4,000 people. It has a monthly payroll~,of well over a million dollars. 

The capital sum invested in this plant is in the many millions of 

·dollars. ·The products manufactured in this plant have important 

civilian uses, and a large number of them have essential uses, directly 

or indirectly, in our national defense. The plant manufactures the 

largest percentage of the nation°s supply of sulfa drugs for-both 

human therapy and veterinary medicine. The plant is the nation's 

largest producer of aniline oil which is used in manuf aeturing 

explosives, chemicals for processing of rubber products, pharamaceuti

cals, pigments, dyes and military dye markersj it is the nation's 

largest producer of anthraquinone 0 used in the manufacture of dues 

for uniforms and colored smokes for military use. The plant manu

factures several hu~dred different dyes, some of which are used in 
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uniforms 9 synthetic plastics, smoke grenadesQ shark repellant 

dye markers and foods; organic an~ inorganic pigments many 

are u-sed in camo-ttfl~e c&l&rs 9 military paints, synthetic 

1astic products v paper and printing inks 9 rubber ,·chemicals used in 

,processing natural -and synthetic rubber; textile resins used in 

f ire-re~istantQ water repellant and shrink-resistant 

pharamaceuticals, one of which is used in the preferred 

•.treatment of tuberculosisQ another in treating Parkinson's disease, 

another in treating an important disease from military considerations. 

Other manufacturers in the chemical process industries of the nation 

are dependent on this plant f ~r many of their raw materials and 

basic ingredients. Its staff ~f highly trained chemists 9 physicistsv 

mathematicians, and chemical, electrical and mechanical engineers is 

part of the naLion°s reserve of skill~d £cientific manpower for 

military emergencies. 

The continued operatio~ and expansion of this plant depend 

entirely upon the Raritan River as a source of industrial water 

supply. This plant withdraws from the Raritan River an average on 

week days of 18.3 m.g.d. of water for industrial use which at times 

reaches a.peak usage of 21.2 m,g.d. Potable water is purchased 

locally, 

This statement was written written without reference to 

the bill which is the subject of this hearing because the bill had 

not yet been printed and was ~ot then available for study by the 

publicv and i~ based upon the preliminary survey ~f New Jersey Water 

Resources Development made by the engine~wi~g firm of Tippetts

Abbott-McCarthy-Stratton. The r~p~rt i~dicat~s that all of the flow 

of the Raritan River in exces5 of 130 m.god. could be withdrawn to 

supply the proposed Chimney Rock Reservoir. This statement is 

directed particularly to that proposal. 
-2-
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American Cyanamid Company is keenly aware of the acute 

in northern New Jersey for increased water supplieso It does 

to the utilization of the Chimney Rock sitev any other suit

or the waters of the Raritan River for that purposeo 

oweverv the legal riparian rights of American Cyanamid Company 

the Raritan River below the proposed Chimney Rock 

1ntake sh•al.d aot be invaded al!1d sacrificed to accomplish this 
"."' 
Jaudable objectivev nor is it necessary to do soo 

The Chimney Rock project would have prior right to all 

in ex~es• of 130 mogodo The div$rSion of all of the river 

in excess of 130 mogodo would be seriously objectionableo 

lo It would prevent the intermittent flushing of the 

river followitUJ protracted low flow conditions which is a necessary 

and natural periodic operationo 

2o Flood waters flush the river 9 s bed effectively, 

scouring stagnant pools which have accumulated during drought periodso 

Complete or .ex-eessiwe withdrawal of flood waters degrade the quality of 

the water and lengthen the stagnant and pooling periodso 

3o Substantial reduction of the available river flow 

would extend the period of low flows and detrimentally affect the 

disposal of sanitary sewage of neighboring municipalities and 

industrial wasteo Dilution water is necessary to complete the treat

ment proces~o Excessive diversion 0 a~ p~oposed 0 would affect the 

sanitary condition of the rivero 

4. It would prohibit the establishment of new wet 

industries requiring substantial volumes of water and prevent 

development and expansion of our industry and other existing industries 

in this area. The philosophy behind such planning is arbitrary and 
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··judicial to the best interests of the community and to the economy 

Jersey as a wholeo 

The Company 9 s riparian rights have large pecuniary valueo 

propo•&d di.version would dep!"ive the cempany of its riparian 

or woqld substantially impair their usefulness and valueo 

Such deprivation or impairment of its riparian rights 

accompanying huge financial loss can be avoided without impeding 

construction o~ ope!"ation of the Chimney Rock public 

Compensating reservoirs can and should be constructed 

· the Raritan River Valley to compe~sate for the diversion of Raritan 

the proposed Chimney Rock Reservoir so as to maintain 

reasonaltle- river flow without undue iap&irment of the Company 0 s 

needs. 

The provision for riparian flows has become universal 

in the construction and operation of large reservoir projectso 

ater supply and stream improvement go hand in hando In the recent 

!aware River Diversion ca§e in which the State of New Jersey was 

'he complainant and the State of New York and the City of New York 

defendants, the Supreme Court of the United States permitted 

of New York to divert from the Delaware River watershed large 

water for the supply of New York Cityo However 9 ·the 

required the City of New Yo!"k to compensate for its 

iversion by !"eleasing certain stipulated quantities of water suf

maintain certain requi!"ed X"iver flows at Montague 0 New 

at Trentonv New Jerseyo The Supreme Court will appoint a 

iver Master to superwi~~ and en$u~~ the making of the required re

the maintenance of the r~qui!"ed riv~r flowso Entirely 

from the legal X"ights of riparian owners, the State of New Jersey 
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in good consciencev irefu~e to give to its citizens and to its 

in principlev what it demanded and received from the City 

York uneer similar condition~ cf stream diversion and regula-

American Cya~amid Company is confident that the Legislative 

or the Legislature willv as part of its recommended water 

ipply program 9 make reasonable provision for the rights of Raritan 

ver riparian owners and avoid legal aea~ures to enforce their 

The fcregoi~g concerns the private interests of American 

Companyo The public interest and the interests of its 

are equally importanto The diversion of the river flow in 

130 mogodo, without compensating releases of water, will 

!tally damage Somerset Cou~ty and the important industrial breaH 

of the Raritan Valleyo Wet process industries will not locate 

Countyo Employment will be adversely affectedo Existing 

be stifledo To avoid these adverse effects, reason

provi~ien for ccmpe~~ation water •ust be included as an integral 

of aay itGetemplated water supply pirogiramo 

Thank youo 

THE CHAIRMAN~ Mro Fasoli, I have a questi~n hereo. Would 

river development be a better p~ctection of the proper 

Vailability of the Raritan waters tha~ the Chimney Rock Reservoir? 

Mio FASOLI~ Senator, I didnut aear the first part of the 

because I was responding to your requesto 

THE CHAIRMAN~ Would not a river development better protect 

availability of the Raritan waters than the Chimney Rock 
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MR. FASOLI~ I canvt answer that question. First of all, we 

~~'t have complete data of the final reportv and we don 8 t have the 

~chnical facts available in order to conclude it. However, if that 

particular importance to yo~r Committee 9 we shall be 

to supply you with that information. 

THE CHAIRMAN~ That is asked by an individual, not by the 

I have another question. Would not the use of Delaware 

waters mate, more water awailable to the- in4iustries in the Raritan 

Valley? 

MR. FASOLI~ Similarlyv I can 8 t answer that. That involves 

a 1ignif icant amount of detailed engineering data which we could pro

vide and •• will develop in the course ef •tudy of this legislation 

and the final report. 

THE CHAIRMAN~ Thank you. The next person I will call on 

is Charle~ Brietkze who was employed by the New Jersey Water Policy 

Commission and is now retired. 

MR. CHARLES BRIETKZE: Mr. Chairman and Members of the 

Committee: I havenut any prepared report to make but I have been 

very deeply concerned with the differences of opinion that have arisen 

over the present questions of water supply. That is the result of 

having been for over 40 years connected with the problems in New 

Jersey, of which during the years 1926 to 1932 inclusive I was with 

the State W•ter Policy Commission and w~ studied all these problems 

at first hand. 

I went all over the Delaware River Water Shed 9 New York 

and Pennsylvania as well as New Jersey, and we studied the needs of all 

the water supplies in the State of New Jersey and so it is a case of 

being here today because I want to help in this trouble over water. 
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the railroad cro$~ing signs - "Stop, Look and Listen.~ 

Now 9 in regard to the water situatiCl>lll 9 it i~ :ll'ery badv it 

tragic. We are at the beginning of a periodv it appears 9 of 

dry years which are going to aggravate the situation over 

this summer and you take New Jersey, being situated where 

f is, while it is one of the small states in area in the Union, in 

~pulation activity it is seventh and eighth standing. It is located 

in between New York and Philidelphia and in comparison with 

areas we have only about less than half the density of population 

can expect at some time in the future. We have nine of the twelve 

payrolls that come into the Port of New York across New 

when it comes to the possibilities for growth of industries 9 

heyQre unlimitedv and that is helped along by the fact that our water 

is soft and helps promote the chemical industry. 

50 9 it is a case where for the qood of the State of New 

I feel that all portionsv all elements of the State should pull 
I 

to the com~o~ end of helping along the common good and that can 

rbe done if prcper iafeguard~ are taken on the one hand to guard again1t 

that is i~ the hearts of a great many of our people of taxation, 

ratables ~~ing removed and property b~ing confiscated and rivers 

dried up. 

There isnut need for any of that, In fact 9 as I understand 

the present laws, that is being taken care of, In any development of 

our water supply, even if they have to go into areas like the 

northwestern part of the State 9 there is no r~ason for anybody to get 

excited because, if anything, under arrangements such as we negotiated 

' in the Delaware River Compact 1 ther~ will always be a dry weather flow; 

it will always be filled up by what is known as a reserve flow, They 

Will only store practically what you may call flood waters. Those 
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;, be tlte cues that will be diverted &c I feel that everybody in 

State should cooperate i~ getting the necessary supplyo 

We have reached a different stage than what it has been 

years past where water supply and flood control was something 

upo The result ii, it is put off and then when the 

again that area would have been taken up by some

movillllg into it and th<P! coiit of development would be 

Sov it ii a cinch at this time to make plans not only fer 

intermediate developme~t but f~~ the whole futureo I feel that 

- for instance they talk of the Walpack Bend -

million gallons per day - it is absolutely inadequateo The time 

we will be nearer our requirements in New Jersey 

be nearer a billion gallons a day than they will be what a great 

people think they will beo So we must go ahead in making 

take care of the futureo I will come to that 

different statemento 

Now 1 in regard to an intermediate supplyv there is a 

of opinion on thato The report when the Commission invited 

. last April to make a proposition in regard to investigation of 

I replied at the time that I could not go into it but 

be glad to collaborate and at that time they sent along an 

of what they wanted to have doneo The first thing that was 

it and which impressed me was a review of reports and studies 

by agencies helping existing and suggested water 

productso 

Now, we have had a number of studies in the days gone by 

I havenvt heard a word all the time I have had a chance -- well 

source of information has been the newspapers. Those reports, 
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coursev could not go into engineering details but I feel we should 

just concentrate o~ one supply but the report should cover others 

we should be careful also to leave water for future industrial 

developmeat ud not use it up for potable Mupply when we have the 

Delaware River Area for thato 

Now, in regard to a long term range in the Delaware River 

Area, back there in 1926 or 1927 we made an investigation not only 

of the main stream of the Delaware River but the possibilities of 

higher up, and we were prepared to go ahead and enter into a bi-state 

compact with New York if the tri-state compact had been adopted and 

has not fallen througho Well the bi-state compact with New York 

would have made it possible to bring in some high level potable 

waters needed in this metropolitan areao The present report, I 

understand, does provid~ some high level developments which are 

still possible and it may be that those developments would supple

ment Chimney Rock so as to provide water from both the high and 

lower level~but the mai~ question that I want to bring up was that 

of financing and of constructiono 

, I believe that the soDner we get back to where we were 

in 1932 the better off we will beo We have now a strong department 

of Conservation and Economic Development that is capable of looking 

after all the sources of water in this Stateo And if we follow the 

system of having local agencies construct, maintain and operate the 

water wor~s, it would keep the State out of the water business which 

wo-ul-d -not -be f-or --t-h-e 'iJ'O'O-d of the St ate o 

And with that end, I just want to outline briefly a 

matter which I will be glad to talk over with your Committee and 

give you details ono I can°t do much in the way of presedtlng 
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here on the floor because you would have to have maps and 

back in 1930 I was a member of the Commission on Flood 

ontrol and the questio~ of financing the improvement came up. 

revious recommendations had fallen through because of an inadequate 

financing. We had in the State perhapsa($100,000 indebted

So I made a majority report with which I went along except 

thing - they wa~ted to carry on the investigation further. 

minority report which shortly after was concurred in by the 

commission as a wholev in which I stated a number of such improve

ments as now proposed. I speak of these different improvements -

improvementv bridge~ 9 industrial development, work with 

county and municipal commissionsv and the development of 

county and regional park systems 9 storage of flood waters, river 

sanitation and other improvements: 9'A number of such improvements 

are now contemplated a~d others will soon be projected. If these 

are not to go forward blindly and later to add a tremendous and 

unnecessary expense 9 the early ~elution of the flood problem is 

urgent and ~ece~iary. If a~ a reiult of the several plans which 

are now before the Legislature a regio~al board 1 agency or overlying 

municipality $hould be ~et up to deal with the problems which are 

common to the eight c~u~ti~~ ~f Berg~~ 9 E§s~xQ Hud$on 1 Middles~x, 

Morrisv Passaic 1 Som~r§~t a~d Unio~ 1 all of the matter$ discussed 

in the foregoing repo~tQ i~cludi~g th~ pr~paratio~ and adoption of 

the final plans, con~tructio~ and financing, will automatically 

come within the perview of such board er agency." And in 1944 

there was a special commission 1 of which Dr. Erdman was chairman, 

to make recommendations in regard ~o construction of certain matters 

Of State Government. I discussed this situation with Dr. Erdman and 

I just want to read this much which summarizes the thing: 19The 
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thought is to merge all State appointed or financed 

'tsiions dealing with regional probttms- with~other-similar 

two self-sustaining overlying municipalities, 

~ in the north metropolitan area and the other in South Jersey. 

ch regional agency or overlying municipality could be set up on 

p elective basis and thus be empowered as governmental units to 

.lnance regional projects such as construction of works for water 

~ppltes, trunk sewers, disposal plants, meadow reformation, port 

evelopment, rapid transit, regional park systems and other problems 

to the district and beyond the scope of individual municipal

County and municipal governments would continue to function .. 
The overlying municipality would in nowise be a 

.~uper government, it would simply be the setting up of an agency 

;in the district for the cooperative purposes, subject to the same 

~1aws, acting only upon mandate of the voters or by agreement with 

a group of municipalities, arnd further safeguarded by debt limita

tions of say three or four per cent. Such an arra~gement permitting 

the voters directly interested to pass upon·:a given pr9je.ct would 

afford a prompt and sure method of Jinancing and proceeding with 

the constructi_9n of -works. i'~ a manner prescribed by law. It would 

~M ··avo1d ihe difficulties and uncertainties of the up-to-the-present 

haphazard and ansuccessful method of havint the State finance and 

construct such works.~ 

There is one more paragraph I want to read: ttA practical 

illustration of the difficulties of having the State finance such 

regional works can be seen in the efforts over the past decade and 

Still being made to create-a State Water Policf Authority to super

sede and take over the functions of the State Water PoliCJ Commission 
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in addition thereto to give the proposed authority power to 

~ance, construct, take over a~d operate such workso The opposition 

the past and present bill~ ha~ been due not to the development 

any additional major water supply but to the distrust and 

people feat toward the proposed creation of an 

11-powerful, ruthless 0 self-pe~petuating authority, exercising on 

hand judicial power of allocation and at the same time 

ceapeting with the efforts as. to Ute source of supply or 

to the business of supplying watero" 

That in brief is the thought that I want you to haveo I 

the State should keep out of the water busi~ess and allow 

to be carried on by some local agencyo 

THE CHAIRMAN: Next I would like to call on Irving J. Feist, 

ef th~ New Jersey Taxpayers Associationvs Water Supply 

Is Mro Feist here? 

MRo CARLTON Wo TILLINGHAST: Mr. Chairman, with your 

permission I will speak for Mro Feist. 

THE CHAIRMAN: All righto Will you give your name pleaseo 

MRo TILLINGHAST: My ~ame is Carlton Wo Tillinghast, 

Executive Director of the New Jer~ey Taxpayers Associationo I am 

speaking on behalf of Mro Irving Jo Feist who was to appear h~re in 

his capacity as Chairman of the Committee on Water Supplyo The 

Association°s statement is as follows - I will give you a short 

preamble aad t~en the main conten~of our statement as contained in 

seven points or principles: 

When the 1954 Legislature began its consideration of 

water supply bond issue proposals the New Jersey Taxpayers Association 

Promptly initiated a study of the subjecL This study eventually 
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considerable technical data, a large part of which had 

. er before been, assembled, It was apparent very early, however, 

at the 1954 water bills were being considered without benefit of a 

mprehenlii~e., up-to-date and objective st~dy of statewide water 

and potentialities, 

After reviewing the voluminous research reports prepared 

by our staff and considering the extensive statements and illustrative 
.i 
aaterials presented in person by an impressive list of experts, our 
{ 

Association 9 s Committee on Water Supply summarized its work in a 

series of memoranda, These culminated in a statement entitled: 

"Questions of Fact Vital to a Sound Sclution of the Water Supply 

Problem on Which Information Apparently is Deficient or Conflicting,'' 

When the Legislative Commission on Water Supply began its 

work, these findings and supporting data, including an up-to-date 

listing of hundred§ of bibliographical references and summaries 

thereof on New Jersey water supply from 1894 to date, were submitted 

to the Commission and at its request made available to the Comm~ssion 9 s 

engineers, 

A second product of our Association°s study was the con

clusion, which is best expressed as an objective, that before any 

major legislation was passed, there should be a competent engineering 

study of ¢~~ statewide water problem adequate to meet these three 

criteria; namely, that it be: 

(:f iirst) 

of al 1 area.§ 

(second) 

(third) 

comprehensive, treatimg the needs and resources 

up-to-date, based on current engineering data 

objective 
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An officially sponsored"engineering study under auspices 

the Commission is now underway, The New Jersey Taxp~yers 
,t, 

~sociation, through its Committee on Water Supply, has reviewed 

.~refully the preliminary engineering report and the Commission 

report based thereon, The Association is satisfied that the fore-

, going criteria are being met with respect to the short-range and 

intermediate phases outlined therein, We must await the final 

·engineering report to ascertain the adequacy of proposals dealing with 

the long-range problem and to test t~ repc>rt for overall comprehen-

siveness, 

After painstaking study of the engineering report and the 

Commission 9 s proposals 9 our Association finds no logical basis upon 

which to take issue with the major findings and recommendations, In 

particular, the Association has consipered the proposals against the 

known background of population and economic growth which New Jersey 

is experiencing, This involves not only a net increase of over 

100,000 persons per year in the State 0 s population plus notable 

industrial growth, but also the rapid development of wholly new 

communities, Meantime, as metropolitanism spreads outward over 

territory that only yesterday was farm land 9 it becomes increasingly 

difficult to design service areas on the basis of municipal ~nd 

sometimes even county boundaries, This is particularly true with 

respect te water 1 which everyone mus~ b~v• but which nature has 

distributed so unevenly, 

On the basis of such intensive, independent study as I 

have now outlined the Association respectfully offers the following 

conclusions for the consideration of the Legislature, In so doing 
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that the legislative bills to execute the reports under 

scussion have not been available for a sufficient time to permit 

he systematic study they deserveo Our statement therefore pertains 

0 the leqial~ive bills only to the extent that they accord with the 

program advocated in the reports. 

1. There is imperative need for the development of an 

integrated water supply program which will achieve (1) conservation 

in water use, (2) improvement in distribution facilities and 

expansion of existing public and private water systems, (3) acquisition 

of resource sites for future water ~upply development, (4) development 

of a large new reservoir facility to meet intermediate needs of the 

next two decades, and (5) development of a coordinated and integrated 

long-range plaa of water development adequate for the needs of the 

entire State for the next 50 yearso 

2. While it is highly desirable that utility services be 

provided wherever possible by private taxpaying business, and while it 

is also highly desirable that local self-determination over municipal 

water systems be preserved wherever possible, the complex and growing 

water problem may not be one that can be solved adequately or permanent

ly on a local or regional basis without some state interventiono This 

is because the need for water is universal while the natural sources 

of water vary greatly geographically. Therefore, the proper function 

of the State henceforth should be that of planner and coordinator, and 

developer of major water supply facilities of wide geographical 

significance. The State should avoid engaging directly in distribu

tive and retail phases of water supply. At the same time existing 

public and private water supply systems should be permitted to con

tinue their present operations and to expand their facilities when 
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expansion is in conformity with the overall water supply planning 

State. 

3. The agency to accomplish these purposes should be 

the regular framework of the executive branch of the State and 

to appropriation and statutory control by the Legislature. 

·0 matter how broad its powers, this agency should under no circum

tances be removed from normal executive and legislative controls nor 

.. , 9iven .the- iadependent status that i& usually associated with so

"authori ties'0
• 

4. With respect to Northern New Jersey, the general program 

the engineering report of the Legislative Commission on 

•ater Supply should be effectuated, both as to short-run expansion of 

•xisting water supply systems and intermediate development of a 

reservoir facility. Round Valley should be purchased by 

the State as a future water storage site provided the long-range 

engineering studies now in process indicate its feasibility as part 

integrated development of the Delaware River for water 

purposes. 

5. With respect to Southern New Jersey, the Wharton Tract 

and other water resources in the southern section of the State should 

be developed as required. Although the engineers confirm that water 

supply in this area should be developed from underground sources, an 

engineering b~~is is still needed for determining the specific type 

and extent of future developments and the location of sites which 

should be acquired in the near future to accommodate long-range 

development plans. 

6. General taxation should not be used to support utility 

services, such as water supply, for which the availability, need, 
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and cost vary so widely. 

The present financing proposal, under which it is planned 

~ allocate direct water costs - that is operation and interest - to 

means of water consumption charges, and indirect water costs 

costs including early-year deficits) to benefited areas 

hrough a special assessment property tax, is sound. While state 

ond funds would be used to finance the proposed development, the 

roposed financing system would insure that general taxation would 

be invoked to pay for water use or for water resource improvements 

benefits of which are limited to particular areas. This same sefl

,.",)financing plan should be consistently followed with respect to future 
'· \'~ ' 

supply developments in Southern New Jersey and other sections 

and when necessary water supply development is undertaken by the 

Under no circumstances should the financing plan be altered to 

credit behind the bonds of a state water agency which is 

not subject to normal executive and legislative controls. To do so 

give such an autonomous agency access to the taxing power 

of the State ~ a power that should be ~iven to none but elected 

representatives of the people. 

7. Because of the increasing importance of intrastate 

stream waters to economic development and sanitation, a principle 

should be established that streat-flow diversion or interruption for 

potable water development should not be permitted to affect adversely 

present and potential stream utilization for industrial water supply 

or for imperative public uses such as sanitation. This means not 

only that minimum flows should be protected, but that reasonable 

provision should be made in tuture water supply developments for the 

release of compensating water to supplement low stream flows. 
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That, Mr. Chairman, concludes our statement. It is 

. eloped after extensive research within our staff, study of the 
~ 

ports by both the staff and our Water Supply Committee during all the 

ime that was available to them for study, and approval by the Executive 

of our organization. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Has a copy of your statement been handed 

to the Secretary? 

MR, TILLINGHAST: A copy has been handed to the Secretary 

along with other supporting data, 

THE CHAIRMAN: That concludes the proponents of the 

proposed legislation and we will now go into the opponents. The 

first one I am going to call on is Mr, James Dobson, a Member of the 

Bridgewater Township Committee. 

MR. JAMES DOBSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I represent 

Bridg~water Township within whose territorial limits the proposed 

Chimney Rock Reservoir will be built. I· would like to read to you 

a resolution adopted by our Committee on August 17, 1955: 

Be it resolved by the Township Committee of the Township of 

Bridgewater in the County of Somerset as follows: 

Whereas, the State of New Jersey through its various 

departments and agencies is considering the acquisition and use of 

that part &f tbe Township of Bridgewater known as Washington Valley 

as a reservoir known as "Chimney Rock"; and 

Whereas, the said State of New Jersey is basing its decision 

upon a preliminary report of engineers insufficient in detail and not 

upon a final report of said engineers due the 15th day of December 

of this year; and 

- Whereas, there has been no consideration given to the local 
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of: (1) reimbursement for loss of tax ratablesi (2) construe-

~ of periphery roads and traversing causeway; (3) use of water for 

cal purposes; (4) recreation facilities and use, and (5) the problems 
'1 

those residents and land owners to be located on the fringe area 

1 this propo£ed project, such as public utilities, i.e. light, tele

potable water, driveways, etc.; 

Now, therefore, be it resolved that until such time as 

aforementioned final report of engineers is prepared and considered, 

until such time that the aforementioned local problems are solved 

such problems as yet undetermined, the Township 

of the Township of BridgewaLer is unalterably opposed to 

.·any final action on the part of the State of New Jersey; and 

Be it further resolved that a copy of this resolution be 

forwarded to the legislature of the State of New Jersey at its 

hearing on the 19th day of August, 1955. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Dobson, will you file a copy of that 

with the Secretary. The next person I will call on is Paterson 

Bond, a member of the League for the Pre&6rvation of Washington 

Valley. 

MR. PATERSON BOND: My name is Paterson Bond. I reside 

in Martinsville, New Jersey and I am a member of the League for the 

Preservation of Washington Valley. By occupation I am co-manager of 

Orvis Brothers & Company, members of the New York Stock Exchange, 

Plainfield Office. I will present information concerning the 

economic and sociological implications of the contemplated reservoir 

on the immediately affected area and on the surrounding Somerset 

County. 
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I want to depart for a moment from my prepared text to 

say that when I prepared this text I did not realize that there 

would not be a great number of Members of the League for the 

preservation of Washington Valley to address this body. I can 

understand that you have people here from all over the State and 

people who have wide interests and people who have given a good 

deal of study to this matter. I can tell you that probably the 

amount of interest in the StateQs water situation in the Washington 

has increased ten thousand fold since the bombshell was 

the presentation of the preliminary report. I feel very 

humble to represent all my neighbors in speaking on the human side of 

I have neighbors who have spent all day and all night 

as the press once reported -- "fighting fo~ their homes 

slide rules and their T squares'0
• I wish that every 

committee had an opportunity to stand here and tell you 

-~at it means to overnight have a preliminary report look as though 

go through in such a hu~tle that there was worry through 

for fear we would not have the opportunity to stand here. 

I appreciate, Senator Summerill, the excellent manner in 

you have been conducting these proceedings and I know that my 

have felt better 1 they are not here to listen, in knowing 

you are willing to listen to all that we have to present. 

The bill which is presently before the Legislature was 

by the Legislative Commission following the recommendations 

~e engineering firm of Tippetts-Abbett-McCarthy-Stratton. So fa~ 
,l,. 

e are able to learn, the decision is made to accept the recommenda-

in this preliminary engineering report on a straight 

differential of approximately $40,000,000. between the 
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of a reservoir and transmission lines, pumping stations, filtra

equipment at the previously proposed Round Valley site and that 

Chimney Rock. It is the thesis here that the Legislature has a 

sponsibility to examine these two proposals and any alternative 

· oposals, such as the on-stream series of dams for the development 

·1 the Raritan River with a view to the effects on the people and on 

both state and local. It is not expected that the 

egislators are in a position to evaluate the engineering estimates 

~f cost, but the legislators cannot abdicate their responsibility as 

, representatives of the people of the State by ignoring the broader 

each of these proposals. 

It has been sufficiently discussed that the number of 

displaced and dislocated families in the Chimney Rock area greatly 

exceeds the number of families to be dislocated by a Round Valley 

Reservoir. The engineering firm in its preliminary report sets this 

figure at 350. Using the same topographical map which the engineering 

firm used, the League has established that the number of families 

whose property lies within the taking line of 300 feet, is 446. 

That may not sound like an awful large disparity, gentlemen. It isn 9 t 

the number of people like there are in the City of Newark, but if 

those people who will be left hanging high and dry are like my 

neighbors they are pretty important people. Actually the people 

affected in the Valley, according to every other engineering firm is 

997 people. They point out to me that that 9 s families and I was 

about to make the projection that it is a fertile Valley and we 

are a vigorous people, and the average is probably four to a 

family, making it a lit~le short of 4,000 people. This figure does 

not take into account the number of families and of businesses which 
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by being left on the perimeter of this storage 

Well, that is included in that latter figure of 4,000. 

We submit that the inclusion of the reservations of the 

'gislative Commission would narrow the previously mentioned 40 

p1ion dollar gap very considerably. It is one purpose of this 

to the Legislature 0 s attention the fact that 

pensive dislocation will occur in the larger industrial area of 

iddlesex•a.nd Somerset Counties which davring the longer term of 

water proposal more than offset the immediate savings. 

Dr. Sa~nders is here and is registered at this meeting 

I expect that he will later tell you something of the effects 

f this proposal on a growing educational system. And in connection 

,ith this I would like to say that the people of Martinsville are 

people. They are civic minded people. To give you an 

what I mean, I served on the Board of Education up until 

last February, and we had a very difficult problem. The educational 

district which embraces this part of the Valley is the Bridgewater

Raritan Board of Education. It takes in the Borough of Raritan and 

the total area of 49 square miles. It is rapirlly growing in three

quarters of its area. It was necessary to build schools. The people 

~n the corner of that district were the people of Martinsville. The 

Board of Education was able to go to the people of Martinsvill~ and 

say: "In order to ;get a good quality of education for your children, 

we would like to put into effect a kindergarten through fourth grade 

school in Martinsville, even though we have previously acquired an 

eleven acre site on which to locate a new school. Your fifth through 

eighth grade students would then be sent down to Finderne." This is 

a trip in a bus of three and one-half to four miles. The people of 

Martinsville came out and voted that school program in. They are a 

civic-minded people and if they feel that the right proposal has been 
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the benefit of the State, the people of Martinsville can be 

iupeia to support it. That is n~t the feeling at the present 

Included in the studies that Dr. Saunders will present to 

be some direct information as to the transportation problems 

to the Districts and to the State of this Chimney Rock 

with or without one, two or threoe causeways. No causeways 

provided by the bill in its present form. 

In order that the Legislature may have a picture as to what 

to be effected, I want to give you a brief description. Washington 

is a broad, shallow valley between two ridges of mountains or 

An industrial area to the south of the first ridge, lying 

~along the lines of the Central Riilroad of New Jersey, has grown up 

during the years and it includes plants of the Johns-Mansville 

Corporation, American Cynamid Company whose statement you just heard, 

the Bakelite Division of Union Carbide and Carbon Company, the Diehl 

Division of Singer Manufacturing Company, Ruberoid Company, Research 

Corporation, Ortho Pharmaceutical Division of Johnson & Johnson, 

Sherwin Williams, Art Color Printing and many smaller industrial 

installations. · Among these . pl an ts 1 ie 1•• the Boroughs of Bound ·Brook, 

Manville, Middlesex and Dunellen; to Lbe west, Somerville; and to the 

east, Plainfield. 

The available residential areas adjacent to these plants 

south of the ridge, have largely been occupied by housing developments 

of the project type. The nearest practical area left for the employee• 

Of these industries in the low and moderate income group is Washington 

Valley. If this Valley is taken out by the reservoir, approximately 

2,000 to 2,500 available home sites within a ten to fifteen minute 
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trip of these plants, will be removed forever, in arldition 

h-maes which would be inundated. We are now talking in terms 

future 7,500 to 9,000 people. 

I have had a lot cf good living in Martinsville and I have 

impressed over the years with the number of people who come to 

erve us or come to visit us from Plainfield, Bound Brook, and it is 

ambiti.Glll oi many working people Cllfte day to get up into the Valley 

live a good rural life, 

We have a man in our Town who has a supervisory position 

large firm, American Cyanamid Company, which just made a 

That man worked for 20 to 25 years to put aside 

enough money for a downpayment on his house, and he traded hours 

with another worker in the American Cyanamid Company, and together 

they built brick by brick, and nail by nail their homes in that 

Valley. And in front of that man°s house - and everybody from 

Martinsville who is here knows this - there is a great big rock and 

on it is printed in white paint "The Hard Way~ Condemnation 

proceedings are not going to repay that man for his dreams and his 

dream castle. These are the humanitiei, the~e are the things you 

have to think about. There are ma~y other people that I could talk 

about in the same way - ~ngi~eers, research men, who want~d to pro

vide a good living for thelr families, devoted nights to the · 

finishing ~f tke interior of their h•m~~. These are labors of love 

and this place was the place of their selection. 

Without close stud~ it would appear that the ridges which 

would bound the storage basin and which are largely unpopulated, might 

provide these home sites, but when it is considered that the terrain 

is exceedingly rugged and that the cost of drilling wells runs as 
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as $3,500 compared to a few hundred in the Valley, the practical 

fculties for the person of low and moderate income have proved so 

at as to eliminate effectively the building of homes below the real 

class of $30,000 to $60,000 on these ridges. 

Because of the fact that central New Jersey houses the 

of the industrial research done in our nation, Washington 

··11ey is tenanted by a very large number of engineers and other 
r'''' 

technical personnel of these large industries. This type 

is under continuous pressure of blandishments of 

in other sections of our country because there is a 

·1tical scarcity of such personnel. Any doubts as to the existence 

this pressure can be dispelled by one Sunday's reading of the 

ads for engineers, chemists, physicists and other technical 
,.,,. 
_ersonnel running to seven or eight pages in the Financial Section 

the New York Times, for example. One of the first considerations 

a large corporation in locating a new plant, is to study the 

ousing sites available and the educational facilities for families 

near the projected plant site. Evidence of the 

of this valley for this purpose is presented by the fact 

~that the Johns-Manville Corporation, when they built their Research 

Manville, acquired 120 acres of Washington Valley for home 

their enginee~ing 9 technical and research personnel. This 

was started six or seven years ago, and although occupancy 

area was restricted to this type of personnel of this one 

company on a three to one ratio to similar personnel of other 

_companies, the growth of this development has already used up 

approximately half of the available home sites. This development is 

as Spring Run and is operated by the home owners who take 
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individl.lal properties under an op-tio• agreement with Johns-

Washington Valley forwards the aim of the Off ice of 

Mobilization in the Federal government which seeks to 

ncourage moving industrial plants out of the congested urban areas 

0 the les&. populated areas of the c•untry with adjacent rural or 

home sites available. 

It is the contention of the League for Washington Valley 

a portion of these industrial employees who have now located in 

Washington Valley will be dislocated completely out of the area by 

accepting job offers from other companies as far away as the west 

coast. It is a further belief that real financial loss will be 

sustained by Ute remaining people who try to re-locate in the more 

expensive hill sections. 

In the Bridgewater Township area of the Valley, the very 

fact of the location of so many large industries in the Township 

has lowered the tax cost to the home owner employee of these 

corporatienf;. No nearby Township to whicR. these people might be 

removed provides similar tax shelter. 

To the municipalities of Bridgewater and Warren and to the 

County of Somerset, the loss of present ratables in the Valley is a 

matter of concern. To the municipalities the combined tax bill of 

Valley residents in Warren and Bridgewater amounts to approximately 

$150,000 a year. The proposal to recompense these municipalities 

for the loss of these ratables in the 45 year period would thus be 

approximately six and three-quarter million dollars. This six and 

three-quarter million and the obligation to continue to pay at the 

rate of $150,000 a year forever would take a large chunk out of the 
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~ated $40,000,000 engineering saving at Chimney Rock against 

However, the really large loss to the municipalities 

in the loss of the potential ratables. The area is growing 

i~an increasingly rapid rate. Individual homes are being built 

It is difficult to estimate how soon the valley would be 

developed if it were not taken over for a storage basin, but 

)1 we assume that this can occur in 15 years and disregard the 

increase in year to year ratables until that time, the loss of tax 

-income after 15 years, including the present tax ratables, would be 

$900,000 per year and during the life of water plan would be a 

total loss of tax income running into the 27 million dollar figure. 

This is computing the potential home sites in the basin tloor to the 

taking line of 300 feet only. 

Obviously the perimeter could be expected to grow to some 

extent also. Against these projections it may be that there would be 

some growth in the immediate surrounding hilly areas, but this would 

be extremely doubtful, especially if the storage basin proved not 

to be full for long periods in the summer. Additionally, there would 

be loss to the busin~ss and residential property values on the 

immediate perimeter area. There has.been some discussion concerning 

possible recreational values to be obtained from the reservoir. If, 

however, this should be regulated similar to Wanaque reservoir, 

boating, and swimming would be prohibited and fishing possibilities 

extremely limited. The figures and projections estimated in the 

foregoing are based on the assumption that the reservations of the 

Legislative Commission are not added to the bill. We feel quite sure 

that should these reservations be added, the figures above would have 
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adjusted so substantially as to completely eliminate the 

'neering saving of Round Valley over Chimney Rock, even though 

iiar projections might show some increase in the future ratables 

Valley if no reservoir were to be located there. 

The Borough of Bound Brook is the largest immediate affected 

area. The commercial area between Martinsville and Warren 

's extremely small. We have a post office, two general stores, a 
I 

akery, a barber shop - it is not a big bustling community but it is 

community of hillbillies either. We expect the Mayor of Bound 

will make his own representations in this regard. League members 

eve made an informal survey of stores in Bound Brook and find that they 

stimate that 15% to 20% of their business comes from the Valley. With-

ut a causeway, obviously all of this would be lost. With a causeway, 

loss of the displaced families' business would be experiencedy but 

again, the concern 01 the merchants in Bound Brook is largely with 

of potential future business from the Washington Valley area 

from the direction of growth of the commercial area of Bound 

which has constantly been in the direction toward the southerly 

of hills that bound the valley, it is obvious that it is to 

this area that the merchants look for the business of the future As 

an estimate, at full development of the Valley this could run to 40% 

of Bound Brook 0 s total commerce. Other commercial areas such as 

Dunellen, Middlesex Boro, Somerville and Plainfield would be affected 

to a somewhat lesser extent as a percent of present business. But 

in the case of Dunellen the future, business from north of the 

reservoir with no causeway at the end of the Valley, would be nil. 

We realize the concern of the Legislators of the effect of 

this water program on state-wide public opinion. We would like tt 

P<>in l , o ll t the adv e r s e e f f e c t s o f the di s reg a rd o f h um an r i g h t s a n d u 1 t h e 

lack of a consideration of all the people, including those in the 

immediately affected and ~urrounding areas. 
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Adverse reactions would also certainly result from the 

of undue haste on the part of the Legislature should they 

based on a preliminary report when the final report will 

iR only three months and the ink on the preliminary 

is scarcely dry. 

Good public relations are being risked by a c~ance of 

mistakes in estimates. This is likely if reliance should be 

laced on only one firm 9 s estimate of the engineering costs. To 

'beck these figures with another firm with the same specifications 

n both Chimney Rock and Round Valley should not duplicate or 

fee for the present survey, Such a check may prove 

;the 102 m!.11 i&11 dollar estimate unreal is.tic and indicate another 

would be more economical. 

None of the economic projections and sociological factors 
\ 

this statement were considered by the engineering firm. The 

engineer of that firm stated this publicly at a meeting in 

His firm, he said, does not deal in futures, But the 

Legislature is dealing in the future of the people of this great 

··~ state. Its economy and its people are as important as the water they 

will need in the future. Sometimes failure to consider future 

development proves to be a much more costly gamble than to make 

projections based on p~esent trends. In this respect, an over 
I 

investment in impounding of river waters m~y prove unwise by reason 

of present intensive experimentation toward economic conversion of 

sea water to fresh. This might make costly antiques of storage basins 

for polluted water in communities previously growing vigorously, 

especially for a seaside state. This may seem far-fetched but who 

would have thought 10 years ago that commercial atomic power would be 

nearly available today. 
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Therefore, we ask the Legislature to consider and to 

on these human and economic factors present and future 

with the alleged difference in cost. 

Let us expand existing water systems as recommended to 

our water needs for the next five or ten years but when we 

to provide for the next forty-five years, let us be sure that we 

re doing the right thing in the right place. For the first step 

n a forty-five year plan, would six months from the receipt of a 

report be an undue amount of deliberation to expect 

a busy Legislature? There is unanimity of opinion that long 

planning on water is imperative, but does it need to be hasty? 

Do Legislators have to consider only engineering estimates of 
1.-

Jhysical or material costs? These are questions in the minds of 

.thoughtful people all over our State. 

By shelving the 1925 Chimney Rock plan the Legislature 

an implicit pledge to the people of Somerset County that they 

could in igood faith move up into Washington Valley to live. This 

should be upheld today by this Legislature. 

I would like to present Reverend Fowler, with your 

permission, Senator. His church is in the middle of Martinsville 

and he has a statement to make. 

THE CHAIRMAN: I will recognize Reverend Fowler. · 

MR. BOND: Thank you very much, sir. 

REV. KENNETH A. FOWLER: Mr. Chairman and Members of the 

Committee: I should like first to quote the preliminary report of 

Tippets-Abbett-McCarthy-Stratton for I feel that there is one point 

in particular in. which I take issue. 
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In Section III-9 of the engineering report under the topic 

sites~, it is stated: "Ther~ are no important public 

in the proposed flooded areas." 

I am the clergyman of one of the three churches which will 

actually affected by this project. At the moment, at least one 

these ~hurc•es, the one located in Spriagdale, New Jersey, will 

be completely inundated by this proposed water basin. 

I am concerned about the future of the Church of Jesus 
I 

Christ in this Chimney Rock section, particularly the church which 

I serve, located in Martinsville, New Jersey. I want to be realistic, 

not emotional. In protestantism, the church is not the building, 

it is the people. If action is taken whereby this project is promoted, 

fifty to seventy-five percent of our congregation will be forced to 

re-locate. The congregation of the church which I serve recently 

completed a lu.i,ilding valued in the ait•a o.f $70,000.00.. Their total 

physical assets are in the neighborhood of $100,000.00. 

My attitude is one of sympathy towards the needs of 

water on the part of residents of this State as well as those who 

live in the Chimney Rock area desiring to retain their land and 

real estate. Certainly all concerned want the best possible 

solution. Thi,• will be obtained only a-ft.er all possibilities have 

been fully explored. 

In lieu of the fact that in Protestantism the church is 

the people, if a sizeable percentage of our congregation is removed 

our physical assets are then of little value. What I am trying to 
• 

say is: If our congregation - a sizeable percentage is forced to 

re-locate because of the project under way at the moment, our church 

in reality is being affec~ed by such action. 
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My question: If real estate located in the affected area, 

is used by a connectional society of persons for the purpose of 

of God, receiving the Sacraments and is used for 

the work which Christ has committed to his Church 

1 restrained to the extent whereby it could no longer adequately 

erve those remaining or be able financially to carry on effectively 

- because of the removal of a large number of its membership and 

~~r1.i,.!cons ti tuency, would the re be any kind of an adjustment or consideration 
~(·: 

~-~pn the part of the State even though the church - I speak now of the 

.;p~ysical buildings - would not actually be in the flooded area but 

only a short distance away? 

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Reverend Fowler. The next person 

I will call on is Or. Leet who is a Geologist. 

OR. L. DON LEET: My name is L. Don Leet. I am a Geologist 

with Harvard University. I am speaking on the technical aspects of 

this problelll -Oft behalf of the League for the Oef ense of Washington 

Valley. 

The overall problem as it has been presented to me and as 

we have all heard about it, is to have water and how much it will 

cost to get it. I have heard rumors - I have no doubt they are idle -

that there •r• political influences a~ wo~k, but I think the basic 

problem is to find water. 

A very careful study has been made of the preliminary 

report, and it is recognized that it is a preliminary report, and 

repeatedly the point has been urged that final action should not be 

taken on a preliminary report. To the point of the findings of this 

preliminary report, relative to the long range program, the production 

of 200 m.g.d. from the Chimney Rock reservoir proposed, I would like 
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oint out that three independent groups of engineers analyzing 

'tain figures have come to the conclusion that the water will not 

The proposal is to put a dam across two·points, pump 

the_. reservoir, .·store it, aad then pump it to be 

and then pump it again to be used. 

The availability of water depends upon the flow of the 

River. There have been some numbers bandied about in that 

The report has used the figure of 130 m.g.d. as one 

which there will be no pumping, that is if the flow of the 

is less than that there will be no pumping. This figure 

chahlenged and I think appropriately so. It is a figure 

b':!:,which represents what might be called a general average for 

streams under normal circumstances in most communities. 

It's the type of figure you would take in a preliminary report. 

It does not, as I understand this report, represent a specific 

detailed analysis of the needs for Raritan.Valley. And two of the 

speakers this morning mentioned figures in the range of 220 to 250 

m.g.d. as the requirement for the down river portion of this Valley 

below the Chimney Rock proposal. But, taking the figures of the 

preliminary report, as given, and doing no pumping at less than 

130 m.g.d. flow, it turns out that there are a number of years be

tween 1930 and 1954, a period of 24 years, - a number of years in 

which the day by day flow is such that you cari 9 t get enough water 

with the pumping capacity allowed to keep this reservoir in condition 

to supply 200 m.g.d. It's a matter of arithmetic and it is a 

matter, as a matter of fact, of actual daily flow compared with 

the general average flow. 

It turns out that for seven of the years over that 
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would not be adequate wuter.·to supply 200 m.g.d. 

is pretty fundamental, If you consider the cost of water in 

millions of gallons, so many dollars per million, you 

millions delivered if you are going to pay for them. 

are going to pay for them whether you get them or not. 

The point I am raising here is that as it now stands, in 

preliminary report, you are not going to get them. Between 1930 

1954 there would have been times when you could not have delivered 
~~~-)~ 

.·'.'enough water from the system to fill a birdbath. There would be 

when you could deliver to full capacity. And ordinary 

engineering requirements specify that for such a system you allow 

25% of reservoir capacity for what is called reserve. The reserve 

is to take care of that· odd year which occurs no oftener than once 

every 20 years when drought conditions are so abnormal that you 

have to draw on ·reserve. On the scheme as represented by the 

preliminary report, the reserve in this system of Chimney Rock as 

proposed would be dangerously depleted approximately one-third of 

the time. This is not delivering to you the stuff for which you 

are being asked to pay. 

MR. McCARTHY: Mr. Chairman, may I have the opportunity 

of speaking on that matter? 

THE CHAIRMAN: Suppose you leave that go until we. 

get into rebuttal which will probdbly be Monday and you can speak 

on that then. 

MR. McCARTHY: All right. 

THE CHAIRMAN: I will next call on James I. Bowers. 
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MR, JAMES J, BOWERS~ Mr. Chairman, my name is James I, 

I am an Attorney in Somerville, New Jersey. I represent 

fo~ the Preservatio~ of Wa~hiD<Jton Valley and also the 

Jersey Quarry Company. 

w~ are here today to oppose the Senate Bill, S-372, and 

ihe Assembly Bill, A-595, 

I think it is evident from what has been said here this 

•orning on the part of the so-called proponents of the bill - there 

were some 16 people who spoke under the heading of proponent and I 

don't think that any of them really proposed the bill or stood up by 

the bill or advocated it, Most of them raised some question with 

respect to the contents of the bill, Consequently I don 9 t think 

they can b~ placed properly in the cat•'JOFY of proponents of the 

bill. 

Mw, Bond, who spoke fo~ the league for the Preservation 

of Washington Valley, covered the situation so thoroughly and 

so effectively that I thi~k it is needl~ss for me to dwell upon 

the sociological or economical situati@a a~ he described it in his 

very well prepared address, 

There a~e many things, however, a§ I study this 

preliminary report a~d as I poi~ted out at the Somerville meeting 

on August 4th - we m~t there fo~ a long while 1 some four hou~s -

where questions were leveled at the rep~es~ntativ~s of ·the firm of 

Tippetts-Abbett-McCarthy-St~atton; we never could get any informa

tion and I think it was very ~vident and very plain that this study 

or repo~t made by the engineers in every sense of the word was a 

prelimina~y report and much was ~aid about waiting for the final 

product which I think is due here on or about December 15th, 1955. 
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There are a lot of things - and I don°t say this 

- which are not included in that report; things which 

oncern us, concern the people in the Valley and the people of 

~omerset County, the Quarry and other industries. I am concerned 

. biefly about one thing that Mr. Bond brought up, namely, the land 

surrounding the immediate area which is going to be taken for the 

reservoir. I think the reservoir takes in some 3,000 acres and I 

am talking about the lands forming the perimeter of the lands 

taken for the reservoir .. In time, if that dam were raised or more 

water is needed, certainly some 3600 acres of additional land, 

according tQ studies made by engineers, would be needed to provide 

a prop~r perimeter to a reservoir of that size. 

I speak of that as a layman because I heard the thing 

discussed among engineering circles and I think there was a report 

made here some years ago by one of the State agencies· wherein they 

advocated th.at if Chimney Rock was talu~n then some 6600 acres be 

considered. 

In considering the report there are a number of items 

here which I have jotted down and I will follow a manuscript -on 

this phase of it. These items are not discussed in the Tippetts

Abbett-McCarthy-Stratton report: 

Th.e.re is no indication in detail of the relative 

elements of water quality in any of the several projects. 

The operating and maintenance costs of on-river 

reservoir6 vs. pumped storage have not beea broken down and compared 

in detail. 

For example, maintenance of on~river structures in early 

years will be substantially reduced by reason of their progressive 
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as compared with maintenance on a pumped storage scheme 

maintenance will be at maximum at a time when some major on

structures will be new. 

It is not indicated whether the 20 m.g.d. which the 

izabethtown Water Company is authorized to divert would be added 

0 or subtra.cted from the 130 mgd minimwn flwo which they propose to 

in the river downstream from Bound Brook 

T~~ location of the water treat•ent plant for Chimney Rock 

indicated. This will affect the cost of booster pumping. 

The report does not recommend the terms under which water 

will be sold to the various systems. There are two possible effects: 

one is that water will only be sold during extremely dry years and 

the rest of the time the facilities will st~nd idle or; two, water 

will be sold a~ such a low rate that ~h~ competitive position of 

existing water works which sell at wholesale will be jeopardized. 

The report indicates the construction of transmission 

mains to one point in the distribution system only. There is some 

doubt as ~o wlMther the arterial feeders could be built in the last 

analysis for the prices allowed. 

In estimating the additional water which can be obtained 

by further development of existing supplies for the purpose of meeting 

the immediate crisis, the yield of the DeForest Lake Reservoir is 

omitted because of future demands in New York State where the 

reservoir is located. The inclusion of this yield in the quantities 

available in tae early years would tead to relieve the situation and 

permit of some delay in the decision regarding ultimate development. 

A compensating reservoir is not included in the plan for 

Chimney Rock. If such a reservoir were added to this project, it 
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be constructed in a very short period and could be used to 

demand for water in the 1960-65 period. Thi~ reservoir 

adapted to either on-river or pumped storage water supply 

And I understand, according to what I have heard from 

which is the best information that I can get, that a 

reservoir would cost somewhere in the neighborhood of 

dellarso I don't know how near right I am on thato 

may be checked with the engineers. Am I correct, Mr. McCarthy? 

(No reply) 

The way in which roads will be relocated in Washington 

Valley is not defined. If not already included, the cost of a 

causeway .sJuu.i.141 be added to the estimate.. It has been stated that 

the cost of this causeway would be one and a half million dollarso 

The estimates given do not include reimbursement to the 

Townships of Warren and Bridgewater for loss of tax revenue. Since 

this item is covered in the proposed legislation, the capitalized 

value of ~ax lesses should be added to the total cost of the 

undertakingo 

Now for some ten or twelve days I have given this very 

serious study and I have called upon Metcalf and Eddy, Engineers of 

Boston, to assist me with the technical end because as a Lawyer ·and 

layman I do not understand very much about engineeringi but I would 

like, for the benefit of the people I represent, to have the views 

expressed by Metcalf and Eddy spread on the record so that they may 

have the full and careful consideration of your Committeeo 

The report of Tippetts-Abbett-McCarthy-Stratton dated 

July 1955 is preliminary in character and clearly indicates that its 
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are tentative and subject to final determination in 

report to be submitted by December 15th of the current year. 

of this preliminary report, together with collateral informa

"pn obtainable in the limited time between the issue of the report 

legislative hearing, develops certain questions as to the 

of coMideration given to alternatives other than the Round 

and Chimney Rock projects. 

It is noted in the report that the project for the con-

of a series of dams and reservoirs on the Raritan River 

,would involve capital costs of the same general order of magnitude 

·as those for Chimney Rock. The on-river project is dismissed from 

consideration in the preliminary report for reasons of water 

and e~rating cost related to1 a multiple reservoir system, 

although no supporting figures or other data are given. 

As a rule 0 the development of a stream in its own valley 

is preferable to pupiped storage 0 other things being equal. It is 

therefore believed to be prudent to fully explore the possibilities 

of on-river multiple reservoir development before committing the 

State to an undertaking such as Chimney Rock or Round Valley. 

Preliminary figures and examination of topographic ma~s indicate 

that sufficient storage can be provided in the valley of the Raritan 
. 

River above its junction with the Millstone River to assure a depend-

able yield similar to that attributed to the pumped storage plans 

and to per..mit •n appropriate release -0f water to maintain minimum 

flow in the river. 

The report mentions 130 m.g.d. as a suitable allowance 

for minimum flow release. This figure 0 equivalent to about 0.25 

cu. ft. per second per square mile of watershed area, is within the 
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commonly provided for in various river projects. Whether it is 

for any given stream will depend on a number of factors such as 

characteristics of natural flow, the extent of existing pollution 

the degree of treatment likely to be provided in future waste 

The rate of minimum release is of sufficient 

siynificance i• estimating safe yield to j~stify a careful study of 

element before any project is definitely adopted. 

It is believed that any extra costs relating to the 

of multiple reservoirs as compared to that of a single 

large basin will be minor. On the other hand, savings in power cost 

resulting from the reduced aggregate pumping head of the on-river 

,plan will be substantial. In the pumped storage scheme, filtration 

and subsequent booster pumping must be predicated on extreme low 

water in the reservoir which is many feet below the elevation of 

full reservoir. Further head may be lost in the pumped storage plan 

unless a suitable filter plant site can be found at the optimum 

elevation. 

A further important advantage in a multiple dam project 

may be found in saving in interest charges in the early years by the 

construction of the series of dams according to a time schedule 

commensurate with the growing demand for water. The resulting deferment 

of parts of the ultimate investment will effect substantial advantage 

in cost to the present generation. 

The foregoing considerations are pointed out to emphasize the 

importance of complete study of the on-river project for adequate 

comparison with other plans. There would appear to be ample time for 

such a study. If the demand proves to be pressing 0 it would be 

feasible to construct promptly one or more reservoirs on the river. 
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such re&.ervoirs will be necessary for compensation in the Chimney 

scheme and therefore could become a part of either ultimate plan. 

Unless legislation is so worded as to control it, there is 

danger that in some years the amount of so-called "deficit 

peration~ will far exceed the estimates. The proppsed new supplies 

· re designed to supplement the "dependable yield" of existing sources 

In wet or even average years, some of these 

10urces may be wholly adequate without dependence on water from the 

In such years the revenue from sale of the new 

fall below estimates based on dependable yield, and 

could result in general assessments on a State-wide basis. In 

connection there will presumably be prepared a tabulatio~ year 

by year, for the life of the bonds, showing annual ~osts including 

bond interest, amortization and estimated o~erating cost, annual 

revenue includinig that estimated to be derived from sale of water and 

from assessments on property in the service area, and the remainder 

to be secured on a State-wide basis. 

That concludes the views as expressed by Metcalf and Eddy, 

and in closing just let me say this, gentlemen: In the circumstances 

and in view of what has developed here today, I do not see how 

Members of the LegislatureQ the As~embly and Senate, can be called 

upon at this time to vote on bills of this sort becuase they are 

based purely on preliminary reports and maybe on preliminary 

studies. 

I think there is plenty of water to carry us along for 

a while. Look at what happened last night, and I am told by a 

reliable party that right outside now the Delaware will rise shortly 

to about 20 feet above normal flow line, and in view of the fact that 
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~ can normally expect some rain between now and December, I think 

in abeyance until we can give it further study 

consideration because that seems to be the feeling of all those 

have expressed their opinions about these pieces of legislation 

I wish we could go to the Delaware. There is plenty 

thereo I think the State ought to study that queation more 

thoroughlyo There is plenty of water in the Delaware and letQs 

·go to the Delaware for water 1 or on the other hand go to the 

:on-river projects or take Round Valley. And I say this in con

clusion that I think we should allow the North Jersey Water Supply 

, Commission to develop Round Valley and that would not cost the 
.. 

, taxpayers any extra money. 

TH~ CHAIRMAN: Mr. Smithu we have five minutes left if 

you want to go' along on that. 

MR. SMITH: No 0 that isn°t sufficient 0 I will need at 

least a half hour. 

THE CHAIRMAN: All right 1 we will call you on Monday. 

Mr. Englehard 1 do you want to talk today? We have about five 

minutes left here. 

MR. CHARLES W. ENGELHARD: All right 0 Mr. Chairman 0 I 

will be glad to read my statement. 

Mr. Chairman 1 Members of the Committee 1 Ladies and 

Gentlemen: I am grateful for the courtesy which you are extending 

to me today to appear as a witness on this vital question of water 

supply. 

You have taken time out from your busy schedule to be 

here and you have conside.redon.many occasions this important question. 
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The necessity for sound, equitable legislation for the 

establishment of an adequate water supply system for the 

~ate of New Jersey, now and for the future1 is not subject to 
' 

Our Governor 1 you and your colleagues have been long 

. amilia~ with the matter which we are to discuss and are equally 

find the best possible solutiono 

I come before you today not to obstruct the final 

of this great problem but to point to certain flaws which 

I feel exist in the proposed legislation presently under con-

sideration. 

In view of the keen and proper interest of the people 

of New Jersey I come to you also to request more adequate opportunity 

for interested parties to examine the problem through cross

examination of the proponents of this plan either before this 

committee if the rules can be suspended or through suc.h other 

adequate arrangements as might be possible to achieve this purpose. 

Only in this manner can the people of New Jersey be 

convinced that all aspects of this vital problem are taken into 

considerationo 

Among the questions pertaining to Bill 372 which should 

be answered are the following: 

1. Why sttould Chimney Rock be specifically included in the proposed 

legislation until the following questions have been fully answered? 

a. How can the long term water needs of New Jersey be 

fully met without use of Delaware River water? 

b. Should not private enterprise and public water 

companies supported by State loans 1 if necessary 1 be given the 

opportunity to erect the short-term water needs in accord~nce with 

plans already prepared for this purpose? 
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c. Can the real cost of the final project be fairly or 

assessed based on a preliminary report prepared rapidly 

the recommendations for the final solution are known? 

d. Should not new comparisons between Round Valley and 

Rock be made taking into account substantial additional 

. costs of the various additional features which were not included 

preliminary report? 

e. Should not the possibility of comparisons of cost 

between Ut_e projects of Round Valley and Chimney Roe&, in t.erms of 

better and more water for North Jersey be examined? 

f. In assessing the future full cost, should not 

compar~tive figures between Round Valley and Chimney Rock be 

studied with regard to: 

1. The greater storage capacity of Round Valley. 

2. The eventual possibility of supplying 300,000,000 

gallons per day out of Round Valley. 

3. The possibility of meeting increasing water needs 

of the area between Round Valley and Chimney Rock 

as well as substantially increasing needs of 

Somerset and Middlesex Counties~ 

4. Through substantial use of Delaware River water in 

Round Valley you have Raritan water for use in its 

own area. 

I come now to consideration of the various phases of the 

proposed legislation in Assembly Bill No. 595. 

I feel that provisions of this Bill ar~ inadequate and 

unsatisfactory and that they establish specific procedures which 

are certainly undesirable and perhaps unconstitutional in some 

instances. 
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I raise the following specific objections? 

1. The bill grants power to a board either to assess or 

assess seven specific counties with taxes to repay the bond 

:issue principal and possibly the interest thereon by mere alteration 

ot rate ckarges without reference to any other authority. Is this 

constitutional? 

2. In this proposal we are arbitrarily selecting seven 

counties out of the State for special taxation, based solely upon 

rateables, thereby completely disregarding the principle of relative 

benefits. 

3. Somerset County is specifically excluded as a county 

requiring water but specifically included as a county to pay for 

the principal of the project. I object to the exclusion and the 

inclusion in this manner. 

4. This bill provides for perpetual benefits to 

municipalities to compensate for lost rateables 1 thus establishing 

a highly dangerous principal. This constitutes a perpetual mortgage 

on the State and establishes a precedent which will inevitably be 

extended to other projects not envisaged in this legislation. 

5. I oppose the procedures set forth in the section on 

condemnation as unworkable from a practical standpoint. 

6. I consider that the administrational procedures and 

authorities are unnecessarily confusing and in many instaaces 

misleading. 

In conclusion I would like to thank you for your courtesy 

in hearing me. As a businessman it would seem to me that the water 

to solve our problem is available. Let us therefore look 

optimistically to the future and plan for the growth in our State 

which we all hope for. 
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Delaware River Water must be the essential element o:f our· 

plan. Let us not by our haste take any course which r1re--,· 

determines us from this objectiveo Surely with combined goodwill 

'and in~elligence, sound legislation can be promptly prepared which 

l. Solve .our immediate problem by immediate measures. 

2. Provide the authority and the funds to solve our 

problems. Final commitments on this matter should come when 

further s~udy assures us we have the best solution. 

3. Provide for the purchase of the Round Valley site. 

4. Arrange equitable distribution of the cost in direct 

relation to the benefit. 

By so doing you will have and be entitled to the thanks 

of the millions who now and in future will benefit from a carefully 

constructed and far-reaching plan. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Has a copy of that statement been filed 

with the Secretary? 

MR. ENGELHARD: Yes 0 sir. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Before we adjourn I have an announcement 

from the State Police, Route 206 1 one mile south of Somerville, is 

floo9ed with four inches of water. The alternate route i$ through 

Flemin~t-OR by way of Route 69. 

MEMBER OF AUDIENCE: Four inches or four feet? 

THE CHAIRMAN: Well, maybe it is four feet. We will 

now adjourn until 10 o 0 clock Monday morning. 

(Hearing adjourned). 
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SENATOR JOHN M. SUMMERILL 1 JR. (CHAIRMAN)~ The meeting will 

to order. I might sayQ due to the floodQ we are handicapped 

8 little today because we have no electricity in the State 

no public speaking system. We are going to ask 

e witnesses or speakersQ so-calledu to come forward to this chair 

face the stenographer and speak as loudly as they possibly can 

all hearu and I am going to ~all on first Carleton M. 

Superintendent of Schools of Bridgewater Township. 

MR. CARLETON M. SAUNDERS~ Mr. Chairman and members of the 

Committee~ On Friday we heard sev~ral reports involving some very 

large numbers, millions of dollarsu millions of gallons of water -

yea, billions of gallons of water. This morning I should like to 

talk briefly about some small numbersu the children of Martinsville 

District. 

My name is Carleton M. Saunders. I am superintendent of 

schools in Bridgewater Township and represent the Bridgewater 

Township Board of Education at this hearing. I have under my 

direction eight elementary schoolsu including the seven-room 

Martinsville School which houses grades one through fou~, and the 

Adamsville School which cares for pupils of grades five through 

eight. Bound Brook High School re~eives Martinsville tuition 

pupils of grades nine through twelve. 

Should the Chimney Ro~k Reservoir become a reality and the 

water be at the 280 foot levelu of the Septembe~ 1955 Bound Brook 

High School enrollment of 63 pupilsQ 28 would be under water, 33 

would be above wateru and 2 would be in question. Should the 300-

'··!.:f I I ' 
I' 
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be the taking lineQ still more children would be affectedo 

33 pup~ls above wa~er would be able to reach their 

great travel distances (l5o5 miles from Martinsville 

a p1uckemin) without a causewayo Of the Adamsville pupils 42 

waterQ 62 above water and 4 in questiono Only 9 of 

pupils above water could reach their school without great 

distances unless a causeway were builto 

With only 89 pupils with a causeway (or 83 pupils without a 

auseway) remaining in the Martinsville School there would be only 

classesQ viz. Kindergartenv a combination of grades one and twov 

:~·and a combination class of grades three and four. A full-time 

principal whom we now have would be a luxury we could not afford 

and four classrooms would become vacanto The quality of education 

would definitely deteriorate. What guarantee~ if anyQ would parents 

of these Martinsville children have against this inevitable deter

ioration? 

FurthermoreQ the board of education owns an eleven acre site 

on Newman us LaneQ Martinsville whi~h it had planned to use for expand

ing Martinsville school fa~ilitieso This site will be under water if 

the proposed reservoir is built and an additional site in the Town

ship will have to be purchased to care for Martinsville children who 

may move to other sectionso Suitable school sites of eleven acres 

are difficultQ it not impossibleQ to find and no doubt will cost 

considerably more than the Newman Lane siteo 

The school system has a bonded indebtedness of approximately 

$lv500,000. Unless some provision is made to reimburse the school 

district for the loss of Martinsville rateables an additional financial 

burden will be placed upon the taxpayers of the Bridgewater Township 
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Oistricto Additional millio~s of dollars of debt will be 

within a few yea~s by the eweiction of a high sichool building 

now in the planning stageso If this reservoi~ proje~t 

authorizedu the Board of Education of Bridgewater Town

that it be equiiably ~ompensated for this permanent losso 

youu gentlemeno 

THE CHAIRMAN~ Thank youQ Mro Saunderso The next speaker I an 

to call on is Benjamin J, SpitzQ Counsel, Passaic Valley Water 

MRo BENJAMIN Jo SPITZ~ Mr, Chairman and members of the 

I am going to start by giving you an outline of what 

Valley Water Commission consists of o Our Commission 

that you know of the Newark Water Supply and the Jersey City 

SupplyQ but that you are not very familiar with the Passaic 

Water Commissiono 

The Passaiic Valley Water CommissionQorganized pursuant to 

,Revised Statutes Title 40~62-108 to l51Q iniclusiveu is the ope!"ating 

~:avency of the water woirks system. ow!ned by the Ci ties of Pa te!"son Q 

Cliftono 

This water wo~ks system ~on~ains very ~aluable franchises 

water rightsQ both in the Wanaque Reservoir and the Passaic 

the latter being a vested right conveyed by the State of New 

to the predecessor wate~ ~ompany 0 f~om which the cities 

the water works system in 1930 at a cost of $13u532 1 000o 

Subsequent to acqui~ing these properties 0 the Commission 

purchased a 37 and 3/4 percent interest in the Wanaque Reservoir 

:Project at a cost of $11QOOOuOOOo The Commission has operated 9 
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:iotainedv improved and expanded the systemv so that today its 

<"jiook value is apprioximately $33QOOOQOOOv and its present-day value 
1 

. i• over $60u000v000o 

As a resultv the properity today consists of diversion 
t 
riqhts of 75 million gallons per day in the Passaic RivetQ 41 

{ f 

aillion gallons per day from the Wanaque Reservoir 9 a complete 
j: 

and modern pumping station and purification plantv some 300 parcels 
! 

of real estate 9 three lairge balancing reservoirs 9 some 400 miles of 
. ' i• 

· .transmission and distribution mainsQ approximately 3 9 000 fire hydrants, 
:,j·<f' 
· .;and over 40,000 meters and consumers u services. 

' ' 
The Passaic Valley Water Commission distributes water at 

;t}~· 

!~:retail to the consumers of Paterson 0 Passaic 9 Clifton and Prospect 
:;.,_«'4.'f' 

';":;i,Park, and sells water at wholesale rates to 10 municipalities in 
·'·\:·:·~, 

!0rassaic, Bergen, Essex and Hudson Counties, and the Hackensack 
; ·:'!';(! 

i1f~/·later Companyv a private utility, which operates and distributes 
;:;;;,~': l 
;j~;~water extensively in Bergen and Hudson Countieso The population 
(~~)# ' 
··;;t;; served by this Commission approximates 400,000 people. 

In addition to the above, this Commission supplies water 

directly to many large industrial and defense plants located in 

Bergen and Essex CountiesQ for exampleu Wright Aeronautical 

~orporation in Wood-Ridglflu Heyden. Chemi«:al Co!"poration in Ga!'field, 
\ 

~air Lawn Industries In~.u Fai~ Lawn Finishing Company, Allan B. 

Do Mont Laboratories 9 Inc. 9 and the Marca! Pulp and Papew Company, 

in East Pate!"son, and Hoffmann-La Rochev Inc. in Nutley. 

The Commission supplies as much as 108 million gallons 

water in one day and a sustained average of 92 million gallons 

for a weekv 85 million gallons daily for a month and 75 
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gallons daily for a yearv so that the average goes from 

5 million to 108 million gallons a dayo 

During the 25 years which the Commission has operated 

worksv it has faithfully served all of its consumers, both 

~etail and wholesale, both domestic and industrialv with an 

supply of good potable water and maintained one of the lowest 

rates in the State of New Jerseyo It has never found it 

impose restrictions on the use of water, but on the 

has been called upon on several occasions to furnish 

other systems in the Northeastern Metropolitan ~istrict 

bas always been in the position to fulfill these requestso 

The Commission has plans for the future expansion of its 

to meet the increasing demand for water, and is prepared to 

as and when, that demand on its system developso This 

program can be better accomplished under the existing laws, pursuant 

to which this system has been devised and under which it is now 

operatingo 

I want to divert now to sections of the bill, the bond bill, 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF~ Senate 372? 

MR, SPITZ~ 372Q on page 2Q line l2o By this bill the 

Legislature says and finds as a fa~t on the top lineQline 12.on 

page 2Q after 50 years in the futureQ such needs are beyond the 

financial capacity or proper ~esponsibility of existing public and 

private water supply systems, They state that and find that as a 

facto Legally we can°t state thi~gs as a fa~t whi~h are not facts, 

About three years ago when we felt that we should acquire more 

Waterv we didn°t say that it was beyond our financial capacity and 

ask the State to do it 9 and no one is asking the State to do it now, 
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time, we joined with othe~ municipalities and through the 

.th Jersey District Water Supply Commission made application for 

·additional supply for Wanaque from the Ramapo River. This 

-~ission put up $5,000vOOO and our partners in the project put 
I 

their share. We had hearings and we had a fight to get more 

The State always says we have enough water, 

~t not enough storage and when the municipalities want to spend 
•:-

more water storage, it isn°t easy to get. 

e finally got this permission from the State and we built the 

,aaapo Dam •. Now Ramapo water has been overflowing the dam and 

oing out into the ocean while we were having trouble filling the 

State was adamant and refused to allow us to take 

was August. It happened to be the month of August 

nd even though the water is going into the ocean, it was the month 

t August and we couldn°t take it. It was going over the dam into 

ocean, but it is August; we couldn°t take it. 

I am sure Mr. Wilensky when he speaks for the North Jersey 

District Water Supply Commission will tell you the details about 

State limitation of the North Jersey and the Ramapo projects. 

I read with interest because of the flood conditions Saturday 

that to keep down the water 1 the North Jersey District Water Supply 

Commission was directed to pump water from the Ramapo 1 and, imagine, 

in the month of August when we are told, "Thou must not 

Now, I ask you gentlemen, does not that refute the finding 

on page 2 of the bill, which says that.the financial 

capacity or proper responsibility of existing.publi~ water supply 

can°t do this job? 

But further, before this bill was even drawn, the~e was 
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application made to the Water Policy and Supply Council for 

permission to develop the Round Valley Water Supply Projecto And, 

by the wayu this is the quickest way to get more water because 

the proper procedure and hearings have already startedo Now, this 

i& another project that the municipalities are willing to pay 

for. They have the financial and proper responsibility to build 

their water plant when they want it and when they need ito 

Before this bill was even drawn, there was an application, as I 

said, before the Water Policy and Supply Council for permission 

to develop water at Round Valleyu but not as a State projecto 

They wanted to do it and pay for it themselveso They certainly 
I 

have the financial capacity to build it andQ if not, under the 

Shershin-Anton Bill, they can build it and pay for it themselves 

without taxing the rest of the State and without costing the State 

one penny, Butu gentlemenu what has happened to that petition that 

is now before the Council? A hearing was held, One day of testi--

Then it was adjourned 9 not for a da~ not for a 

weeku but for a montho Then another dayus testimony was taken 

and the hearing was again adjourned, not for a dayu not for a 

but for a monthu and now .the next hearing will be in September 

presume the same thing will happen, Why if we need water 

and it is criticalu canut we have a hearing in 

reasonable time and get more water? The answer I cannot give you" 

Now, going back to my prepared statement, I want to 

While the bonds for the acquisition and improvement of 

'this system are issued by the Cities of Paterson 0 Passaic and 

'Cliftonu this Commission assumes this obligation both as to the 
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of principal and interest 0 and through the economical and 

management of the Commission, it has been able to pay all 

the interest and principal payments as they became due out of 

perating revenues. In this manner the indebtedness of the Cities 

'o the water works system has been reduced by the Commission by 

pproximately $11 0 000 1 000 9 despite the fact that within the last 

bree years its overall retail rates have been decreased 4%. 

anyone want to interfere with our system when we can 

In view of its tremendous capital investment 9 its obliga

to bondholders and its commitments to and contracts with 

•unicipal, domestic and industrial consumers 9 it is ~ery essential 

that its property of every nature and description and its franchises 

carefully guarded and protected at all times. 

Senate Bill No. 372 and Assembly Bill No. 595 threaten 

not only the existence of the Passaic Valley Water Commission but 

every other publicly and privately owned water supply in the State 

of New Jersey and places in jeopardy the valuable holdings which 

the Cities of Paterson, Passaic and Clifton had the foresight to 

acquire a quarter of a century ago, 

In general, we oppose the passage ol thege bills for the 

following reasons~ 

The proposed legislation violates all precepts of Home 

Rule. It would place the control of all existing water supply 

systems 9 developed heretofore by municipal and private ownership, 

in the State. It would be establishing a serious precedent, in that 
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W Jersey would be the first State in the Union to actively enter 

e water business and such a procedure is considered unsound 

authorities on water works operation" 

The method of financing, as outlined in the proposed bills, 

is virtually taxation without representationo Under the proposal, 

approximately 36% of the State 9 s population could impose a tax 

on the remaining 64% and yet the minority would in no wise share 

in the payment of these taxeso Even though the Passaic Valley 

Water Commission has sufficient water supply for the communities 

within Passaic County, under the proposed program all properties 

in Passaic County would be taxed, although the owners thereof 

would receive no benefit from the State 0 s programo This raises 

the question: "Why should Passaic County 1 even though it receives 

no benefitse be taxed and yet 15 other counties, which also receive 

no benefits 1 are not taxed?~ In other words 9 why should a tax

payer in Monmouth County who receives no benefit not pay taxes 

and a taxpayer in Passaic which also receives no benefit be forced 

to pay taxeso 

If I may divert on the special benefits question, referring 

to bill 595, on page 20, Section 19, I read the following: "The 

amounts paid or payable by the State for the interest and prin

cipal on bonds issued by the State pursuant to the New Jersey Water 

Supply Bond Act shall be a special charge to and upon the political 

subdivisionsv to the extent herein provided~ within such district 

as receives a special benefit greater in kind or degree than that 

received by the State as a whole from any project or projects 

undertaken pursuant to this acto'0 So far~ all righto Then it 
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~The Legislature hereby finds and determines that such 

ecial benefit will inure to the counties of Bergenu Essexu Hudson, 

Somerset and Union from the expenditures from 

~e proceeds of the bonds issued pursuant to the New Jersey Water 

~apply Bond Act 0 and such counties are hereby constituted a special 

enefit wate~ district under the name and title of Northeastern 

;: , lletropol i tan Water Dis tr ic t. ~0 Now if, you wil 1 ref er back to page 

same billu you will find that Somerset County is not a 

county and is not in the Northeastern Metropolitan 

~',~,pater District. On page 2u they create districts; they put Somerset 
·::"s;,: 

in District No. IV. Hereu in the same bill 9 they call Somerset a 

critical county that receives benefits and put them in the North

eastern Metropolitan Water District. What inconsistency~ But the 

- point I want to raise is the legal one. How can the Legislature 

find and determine that Passaic County or Essex County or Hudson 

County will receive special benefit? How do they know now in 

1955 what benefitsv if anyv Passaic County will receive in 1961, 

six years from now 1 when the scheme is completed? How can they 

reasonably, logically dete~mine at this time that Passai~ County 

is going to be a benefit ~ounty? Do you think any ~ourt would 

uphold this bill and say that the Legislature ~an now determine 

special benefits for something that may o~ may not happen six 

years from now? Just be~ause a municipality happens to be in 

Passaic County or Essex County or Hudson County 1 the prope~ty owners, 

both real and personal 1 must pay taxes 1 even though that municipal

ity doesnut need the water. It doesnut need the water because 

the Passaic Valley Water Commission can supply entirely all of 
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County now and for manyi many years to comeo A particular 

or taxpayer may be using wells or may have his 

He would be in the same position as a taxpayer in 

Just because he lives in Passaic County, Essex 

.ounty or Hudson County or these other particular counties, he 

penaliz~d. 

The Court has in the Van Cleve Case -- that is the case of 

Cleve versus Passaic Valley Sewage Commission -- held this 

legislation unconstitutional. And although the sponsors 

bill have tried not to come within said casev I think they 

have utterly failed. The idea of designating at this time certain 

counties as specially benefited areasy constituting a special 

benefit water district 1 is clearly an illusory and unrealistic 

classification. 

It has already been noted that Passaic County can receive 

no water from the Chimney Rock Project and any increase in the 

water supply by the development of the Point View Project will 

benefit consumers outside of Passaic County. Gentlemen 1 in this 

posture of affairs 1 Passaic County could only be a benefited area 

under the doctrine of hocus-pocus or some such doctine. 

Continuing on my prepared statement 1 under the proposed 

program the State would, in addition to the Chimney Rock Project 9 

construct the Point View Reservoir. That is commonly known as 

Pancake Hallow. Point View cannot be developed without using the 

pumping and purification facilities owned by this Commission. Any 

attempt by the State to develop this project would be taking control 
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the waters of the Passaic River at Little Falls and would actually 

afiscate the vested rights in the River which are owned by the 

'ties of Patersonv Passaic and Clifton. Under the proposed 

Passaic Valley Water Commission would be charged 

took from the Reservoir and in addition the people 

f Passaic rounty would be subjected to an additional property 

the financing of this project 9 the Chimney Rock 

and the expansion of the City of Jersey City and 

Newark water systems. 

Now, turning to page 7 of 595, 10 (a) provides that this 

duly created authority shall have the power to acquire -- and 

they can only acquire by condemnation, unless they do it be 

contract -- for public use 0 upon· payment of just compensation, the 

surplus water in any public or private system and the unused 

watershed rights of any such system when needed to prevent regional 

shortages. Is that condemnation, not of a reservoir, but of 

water rights and franchises? In other words 0 gentlemen, they 

can take over our surplus water and pay us what they think is fair. 

We have over the years operated our system to provide for emergencies 

and for the future. Now 1 they say if we keep a surplus for protection 

of our cities and our municipal customers and industrial cust9mers, 

they have a right to that surplus water. What kind of a dictatorship 

is worse than that? They then say they can acquire the unused 

watershed rights of the Passaic Valley, of Newark 1 of Jetsey City. 

Passaic Valley has used as much as 108 million gallons per day and 

as low as 75 million gallons per day. What is surplus? What are 
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e unused watershed rights? They don°t spell them out. 

This dictatorialv one-man authority -- and I would show 

00 that it is a one-man authority -- can determine and say we 

lave no appeal from this decision - that is final. We have pur-

' ~based water rights that are valued at $300 9 000.' We have v because 

thisv brought industry to North Jersey by assuring them that 

have good water and cheap rates. Their investigation brought 

North Jersey and we are striving to continue to bring new 

North Jersey and to the State. Now, the State wants 

all that and take our surplus water •o that we cannot 

water at cheap rates to induce industry to come. 

Now on page 8 9 the next page 9 of 395, liae 34 -

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF~ You mean 595. 

MR. SPITZ~ Yes. -- the bill states 9 the three words 1 '
0The 

... 
State of New Jersey shall own all reservoirs 0 works and facilities 

financed by the State 0 and the division shall control the disposition 

of the additional dependable yield of a water supply system attribut

able to such project 1 and shall be entitled to the use 0 at reason

able compensation to be fixed by the board 0 of all facilities of 

the system,~ such as the transmission, distribution system 1 

filtration plants 1 etc. Now 1 going back again 1 you will note.that 

they will own their own reservoirs which they built 1 which is all 

right. But they shall ~ontrol the disposition of our additional 

dependable yield of water supply 1 without compensation. But they 

go on to say they will use our fa~ilities and pay us a ~easonable 

compensation for that, but not pay us for our water 1 which we donut 

want them to use anyway" 
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Now 9 under this section, they will construct a reservoiro 

ntlemen, you must visualize thisv because this reservoir is not 

This Point View Reservoir they talk about is inland 9 

that they will have to take our own water for which we have 

hundreds of thousands of dollars for franchise rights 9 and 

sell it, without paying us any compensationo That is confiscationo 

I donut know what Jersey City or Newark will do 9 but I assure 

you gentlemen that we will fight this graft all the way to the 

United States Supreme Courto 

Let me explain Point View Reservoir againo This authority 

will take over -our water 0 use our filter plantv use our water 

system to pump our water, our water 0 into their reservoiro Then, 

when needed 0 they will use our system _t..o pump-the water back to the 

filtration plant to be treate~ with,~ur.:facilities, and then thei 

will use our distribution system to distribute the watero That 

is the facto When this is done 0 they go on to say, the Passaic 

Valley will receive special benefits and will be given the privilege 

of paying special taxes 0 regular taxes 0 State taxes, for the cost 

of Point Viewo 

Nowv continuing on with the prepared statement 1 under the 

proposed water system at Chimney Rock 0 our system would not obtain 

any waters therefromo In fact 0 the development of the State 

system at Chimney Rock 9 would undoubtedly be the source of supply 

for communities which are now served by Passaic Valley Water Com

missipn or North Jersey District Water Supply Commission would be 

deprived of large revenues and, consequentlyv Passaic County would 

not receive special benefitso Furth~rmorev if Point View were 
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by the State 9 any additional water resulting from such 

would not inure to the benefit of Passai~ County but 

be used exclusively by communities outside the county. 

The bills would put the State in the water supply business 

into competition with existing owners of water supply works. 

powers conveyed to the proposed New Jersey Water Supply Board 

so broad and dictatorial that it would develop a water dictator

of New Jersey and would eventually lead to the 

over the existing publicly and privately owned water 

I would like to go into the question of condemnation as 

set forth in the bills. An analysis of both bills reveals a well-· 

devl•ed- plan to absorb all existing water supply systems. The 

enacting parts of the bills deviate completely from the laudable 

purpose expressed in the initial findings. These findings express 

the desire to implement and integrate water supplies in order to 

meet present and future needs of the people of the State without, 

however 0 absorbing any existing public or private water supply 

systems. HoweverQ the enacting parts of the bills expressly provide 

for the taking over and acquiring such systems by condemn~tion, and 

I want to refer to those sections that give them permission to do 

that. 

In 595 1 on page 4Q line 19 0 at the top of the page 0 under 

the question of costs - 90 and all other expenses as may be necessary 

or incident to the financing 00 and acquisitiono Now the only way, 

as I say, you can acquire is by contract or condemnation, so they 

have the right to acquire a water supply system. 

On page 5, line 54Q about 1 lines from the top, they 

interpret the meaning of the phrase wwater supply system.~ They 
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that a water supply system means and refers to the real 

·~perty and the plants 9 structuresi machinery and equipment and 
r 
ther property, real, personal and mixedv acquiredv constructed 

~ operated, or to be acquired. Now, using the word ~real property" 

would leave us out, but look at the top of that same 

5 0 where it gives the definition of ~real property." 

property includes water 0 riparian and other rights. And 

is all we own - water franchises and riparian rights, because 

that our system wouldnut be useable. 

If you will turn for a minute to Senate Number 372, page 

line 4 9 you will findv ~such system shall be acquired~ -- again 

can only be done by contract or condemnation -~ ~constructed, 

and maintained by the board on behalf of the State and 

shall include a res~rvoir in the vicinity of the place known as 

Chimney Rock in the county of Somerset and other reservoirs 9 works 

and facilities to increase the dependable yield of existing water 

supply systems. The board shall not undertake such an increase in 

the dependable yield of an existing system unless it shall first 

give the system notice and an opportunity to be heard.'ti That is 

all we get, gentlemen. They say they are going to take over the 

dependable yield of our system. They send us a notice; we co~e 

down and we are heard. What they do is up to them. We canvt 

control it. They can take it. 

Turning now back to Bill 595 0 page 11 1 Section 17 0 "When

ever the power of condemnation is exercised by the Division of Water 

Policy and Supply pursuant to this act 0 the provisions of chapter l 

of Title 20 (the Eminent Domain Act) of the Revised Statutes 9 as 
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and supplemented 9 shall be applicable and such power shall 

the condemnation of public as well as privately owned 

That was put in there for a purpose. 

May I ask you to go back to page 6 9 again pleaseo I went 

this before when I discussed Point View. But on line 3, Section 

t8, again they say such system shall be acquired and shall include 

8 reservoir in the vicinity of the place known as Chimney Rock, and 

reservoirs 9 works and facilities to increaae the dependable 

of existing water supply systems. 

Now 0 page 7 0 Section 11 -- As I discussed before 0 and I 

won°t reite~ate but just pass over it 0 the word ~real property~ also 

means franc~ise· rights and they have the right to acquire real 

property. Then Section 11 gives them the right to "acquire, con

struct0 operate and finance dams 0 reservoirs 1 works and facilities 

to increase the dependable yield of any exi•tin9.public water supply 

system not owned by the State.w 

Just one more reference. There are others here 0 but they 

are too numerous. I would like you to look at just one more. That 

is on page 8 0 line 32: ~During such time as any such project shall 

be part of the New Jersey Water Supply System, except as may 

otherwise be provided by contract as above authorized 0 the State 

of New Jersey shall own all rese~voirs 0 wo~ks and facilities financed 

by the State 0 and the division shall control the disposition of the 

additional dependable yield of a water supply system attributable 

to such project 0 and shall be entitled to the use 0 at reasonable 

compensation to be fixed by the board 0 of all facilities of the system 
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and all appurtenance thereto, necessary9 useful or convenient 

the collection, storage, treatment, transmission, distribution, 

exchange of the additional water provided by such project." 

. mentioned this when I spoke of Point View, as to how they were 

voing to get the water from Point View to their customers by using 

facilities of the Passaic Valley Water Commission. 

Our water rights and franchises are all involved in these 

acquiring clauses of both these bills and there are ma~y inconsisten

cies on the subject of condemnation. 

Now, the long and valued experience of ~he State Water 

Policy and Supply Council, gentlemen, in the vital matter of 

water supply is eliminated by Section 15 (b). This indeed is an 

aggrievable blow to the existing water supply systems. Instead, 

we have by these bills supplanted a tried and experienced public 

body with a new and inexperienced one. The right of review by 

the State Water Policy and Supply Council of a.uy plan, project or 

work, is now completely eliminated. 

Another innovation - Section 16 gives the same powers and 

authority of said Division to one person, the Commissioner of 

Conservation and Economic Development. This great grant of power 

in such a vital matter to one individual is both unwise and.dangerous. 

The manifold problems of any water supply system 0 existing or new, 

are too numerous and complicated for any one person. It resembles 

too closely a dictatorship. 

I want to discuss taxes for a minute. Then I am through. 

The Board under this bill will have power to tax and again to tax. 

The bill directs that whatever monies -- that is from the sale of 
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~ 

;erv and that can°t be much because it is admitted that the 
~ 

~sent water supply systems are sufficient most of the days of the 

This new proposed system can secure funds from the sale 

only certain days of the yearo Now then, after paying 

and everything else mentioned on page 4 (e) of the bond 

-- I 0 d like to enumerate themo All these operating expenses 

ast first be paido ~ 0 operating expenses 0 means 0 in addition to 

be usual meanings thereof 0 all costs and expenses of operating, 

aaint~ining 1 managing 0 repairing and reconstructing a water supply 

'lf&tem and each and every part thereof including 1 without limiting 

the generality of the foregoing 0 administrative expenses 1 premiums 

on insurance 1 including use and occupancy insurance and casualty 

~1nsurance 0 costs of collection of any revenues 0 legal and engineer--

ing expenses 0 payments to pension 0 retirement 0 health and hospi-

talization funds 0 expenses 0 liabilities and compensation of 

fiduciaries 0 and any other expenses required tc be paid for or with 

respect to proper operation or maintenance of such water supply 

systemo 00 Now then 9 after paying these salaries for labor, engineers, 

lawyers, etco 1 I ask you how much money net will, be applied from the 

sale of water? Not much 0 I assure youo So then come the taxes 1 

·first, so-called special benefit taxes from Be~gen 0 Essex 0 Hudsonu 

Middlesex, Passaic, Somerset and Union, and I predict they will 

pay the lion°s sha~e of this schemeo Secondu what is left will be 

taxes throughout the Stateidirectly by this authority 0 not exceeding 

two mills on the dollar on taxable property in Bergen, Essex 0 

Hudson 0 Middlesex 0 Passaic 0 Somerset and Union, and in other 
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of the State. Thirdu if they need morev and they will, 

State through the Comptroller, because they are on the bondv 

fl direct the Counties of Bergen, Essex 0 Hudson 0 Mirldlesex, 

Somerset and Union to again taxu together with other 

of the State, and send the tax money of the State to 

State because the State issued those bonds. You can check 

method of taxation and the fact that th.ere are three 0 not two 

by reading pages 11 through 13 of the Bond Bill. 

Now, isnvt that a bright future in these days of high 

gentlemen? All this for what the municipalities that need 

'water can build reservoi!"s and pay for them$elves,.and' the .,State will 

not have to tax or pay for anything. I suppose Mr. Wilensky has 

more knowledge of this and will undoubtedly explain it in• detail·. The 

method used in these bills dealing With taxation is plainly an 

anomaly in our law since no water from either Chimney Rock or 

Point View will be consumed in Passaic County. The intricate 

method for taxing Passaic County is wholly untelMlbleu unconscion

able, and unconstitutional. 

Now I want to !"ead the conclusion of my prepared statement. 

Recognizing the necessity of a new major water supply development 

for the Northeastern Metropolitan District of New Jersey and perhaps 

the expansion of existing supplies 1 and further recognizing that 

to oppose a plan without offe!"ing a more feasible alternativeq is not 

being either constructive or helpful 0 we respectfully recommend 

the following proposals~ 

1. That Senate Bill No. 372 ~nd Assembly Bill No. 595 be 

withdrawn from further consideration on the grounds that the p~an 

proposed is unrealistic in that it cannot be integrated with all 
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existing supplies in the Northeastern section of the State 

its State ownership aspects; that it would be un-

in operation because the control and management would 

removed from the ultimate consumerv and for the further 

as heretofore set forth in this statement. 

2. The enactment of Senate Bill No. 24lv known as the 

hershin-Anton-Hand Billv would establish a Municipal Water Supply 

which the State could loan monies to those municipal

desiring to purchase an interest in a new major water supply, 

would be jointly owned by the participating municipalities. 

· It would also provide funds to expand existing municipally-owned 

facilities. This bill would provide the financial assistance which 

aa~~be necessary to accomplish the purposes set forth in Senate 

Bill No. 372 and Assembly Bill No. 595 without the State imposing 

any new and additional taxes. 

The adoption of the aforesaid proposals would clear the 

way for the 8 municipalitiesv who already have applied for a grant 

to the Water Policy and Supply Council for the development of the 

Round Valley Water Supply Project 1 to proceed 9 in accordance with 

the. existing statutes 9 with that program. Several hearings have 

been held on this application 1 which was filed by the North Jersey 

District Water Supply Commission in behalf of these municipalities. 

This method of developing water supply has been successful 

in the past. This is the way Wanaque Dam 1 the biggest dam in the 

State, was constructed, because of the foresight of Mayor Raymond 

of Newark who saw into the future. He gathered around him municipal

ities who invested money to build this great 1 big project. The 

- 21 -

You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



put up the moneyo They built the projecto It is 

erating successfully and is a great asset to Northeastern New 

ersey and to the Stateo Why can Qt we do it the same way now? 

ere is no reason why it should not be successful in the future 

od it would be unnecessary for the State to embark upon an un-

:,/precedented adventure 9 entering into the water business o 
'tr,>· 

Thank 

.·1ou. 

SENATOR SU~ERILL: Just a minute 9 Mro Spitzo Do you 

it is possible for the municip~lities to do this job without 

help,at least along the financial line? 

MR. SPITZ~ I dov yes 9 siro I forgot to mention this: 

municipalities have put up $25 9 000 already for plans and a 

1urvey of this Round Valley Project. They are having hearings before 

the State Water Policy now once a month. That is all they get. They 
. -~ want to get-it in a hurry - to build it themselves 9 these eight 

municipalitieso I will tell you what municipalities they arev 

if you would like to have it. They are Newark~ Elizabeth, Hillside 9 

Glen Ridge, Bloomfield 9 Kearney, Cedar Grove and Bayonne. 

SENATOR SUMMERILL: Isnut it a fact 9 M:ro Spitz, that from 

about the last thirty years on, these municipalities have just sat 

still and done nothing toward this proposition and when the people 

got s, short of water in the last few years that they demanded 

action and the Governor and the Legislature have .. become aware of 

this, they started to get activity? Havenut they fallen down for 

the last thirty years? 

MRo SPITZ~ Well 9 I know that North Jersey hasn 9 t fallen 

down because we have just built a tremendous addition to our plant, 

the Ramapo Projecto That was only three years agoo And before this 
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was put in, Senator, they asked for. this and they put up this 

long before this bill was in,before the State thought of 

into the water business. 

SENATOR SUMMERILL: There hasn°t been any expansion of those 

projects in this Northeastern District in Ul.e latit twenty-five 

years, at least, of any amountQ has there? 

MR. SPITZ: Three years ago the Passaic Valley Water Supply 

up five million and others put in similar and larger amounts 

and we constructed the Ramapo Project. That was only three years 

ago. 

SENATOR SUMMERILL~ But that isn°t near sufficient to cover 

the whole situation there. As I recall in 193lv Governor Moore 
., 

called a special session of this Legislature to cpnsider those 

things and you were on notice then, and since 1931 down to three or 

four years agoQ there had been nothing done in the whole Northeastern 

District. 

MR. SPITZ~ Except what I told you., 

SENATOR SUMMERILL~ Except that. 

MR. SPITZ~ And the Passaic Valley Water Commission has 

sufficient water I know since that time and still has sufficient 

water to take care of Passaic County and our customers for tw~nty-J 

five yee:s more 1 Senator~ and whether or not they did it before, 

I don°t think is a proper argument as to why they should not be 

allowed to do it now. They did it before the Legislature intro

duced these bills. They did it over a year aQQh. They started to 

raise money to get plans and surveys for this new project. 
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SENATOR SUMMERILL: You do feel that the municipalities 

take care of this situation now that they are aware of it. 

do you think they could finance it without State help? 

MR. SPITZ: I certainly do. I think most of them can. 

of them may need & li~l~ h.elp. I can°t speak for other 

They have put in their moQey and shown their 

faith by star.tigg. 

SENATOR SUMMERILL: The so-called Shershin· and other bills 

for State financing. 

MR. SPITZ: Just the one bill 1 the .Shershin Bill. 

SENATOR SUMMERILL: All the other bills that were intro-

duced provide for large bond issues. 

MR. SPITZ: Elizabeth and Newark cert.aialy can finance. 

SENATOR SUMMERILL: Can or can°t? 

MR. SPITZ: Newark and Elizabeth can. They are two of the 

eight. Maybe one or two of the little ones can°t and maybe one or 

two of the municipalities will help them out~ and maybe it would be 

better for the State to have a small bond issue and loan them money 

and have the municipalities own them rather than have the State 

go into the business. They will get interest on. their money, which 

is as it ~hould be 9 and the municipalities will own it. 

~ENATOR SUMMERILL: Any other questions? 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: Mr. Spitz 1 is it your contention 

then that Passaic would receive no special benefit from this legis

lation? 

MR. SPITZ: Absolutely. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: You say it is totally unne.cessary 
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as your county is concerned? 

MR. SPITZ: Absolutely unnecessary. We have enough to 

Passaic County now and for many, many years in the future. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: Now, according to this report, 

understand that the existing system of tbe Pa&Saic Valley Water 

olllllission has a dependable yield of 35 milli.o.u ~allons per day? 

MR. SPITZ: Yes, sir. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: Nowv you said at the outset of your 

had plans for increasinQ your supply? 

MR. SPITZ: If and when we find it necessary,yes, sir. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: ·Wellv do you have plans in the mak

or is it in the future? 

MR. SPITZ~ No, we have it in mind. We don°t think it is 

necessary to start it now, but we have one, 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: I see. Now~. to what point would 

you increase your supply from your 35 million gallons per day? 

MR. SPITZ: That is a dependable yield, sir. If you will 

bear with me a minute, Ivd like to explain what dependable yield 

is, as I understand it. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: I believe we understand what it is. 

But the question I have directed to you is. this; How far do ·you 

intend to expand your system 1 to what gallonage per day? 

MR. SPITZ: We now have the right to take 75 million gallons 

from the River, in addition to the 41 million gallons we take from 

the Wanaque Dam. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: In other wowds, all your needs could be 
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from the Ramapo? 

MR 0 SPITZ: From the Passaic River and the Wanaque Rivero 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: You don°t II.ave M> look to the Raritan 

You have adequate supplies? 

MRo SPITZ: Plentyo 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: The only question is to augment 

facilities? •• -,;i 

MRo SPITZ: That 9 s right, siro 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: During the course of your testimony, 

was intrigued with your statement there are two methods of the 

State obtaining systems, by condemnation or contracto Is that 

correct? 

MRo SPITZ: Yeso 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: Have you given any thought to the 

statement on page 8 of Assembly 595? 

MRo SPITZ: 595? 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: Yes, line 270 "In the event that 

such contract is not executed as herein authorized, the owner of the 

supply syst~m shall have the right to purchase the project at any 

time in the future~ upan such reasonable terms and conditions as 

the division, with the approval of the board~ shall establish at 

the time of the purchaseo~u Wouldn 9 t that be a wonderful thing for 

Passaic or any other city if they could get a deal like that? 

MRo SPITZ: Noo 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: Why not? 

MRo SPITZ: In the first place 9 we have millions of dollars 

worth of property and rights and we certainly wouldnut want, and you 
\ 

as a business man wouldnut want, to come before a Board and have 
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say upon what terms and conditions you can have it. I think 

State wants to be in the water business and I think some 

" the legislators have said so, and the way for the State to be in 

e water business is to gradually absorb all of the public and 

water companies in the State; and with this provision that 

right to buy it upon such terms and conditions that 

want ~s to buy it, I wouldn°t feel very safe. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: Under this setup, the State would 

be taking this project by eminent domain, would it? 

MR. SPITZ: Yes they would, because, Assemblyman, this 

reservoir they are building doesn°t mean a thing. They can°t use it. 

It is of no use to them. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: We are talking about different 

things. This particular provision applies to any project which the 

State might feel is necessary to increase the supply. So they go 

to your companyv for examplev the Passaic Valley Water Commission, 

and they say, under the terms of the bill we will give you twenty 

days 0 notice that we want you to put up this type of a project, 

and if you can°t come in inside of the time notice and give a plan 

of procedurev the State has a right if they can°t make a contract 

with you for the purchase of the installation they intend to ~ake, 

to immediately build the project without aay eminent domain or 

without a contract. Follow me there? 

MR. SPITZ: I dov sir. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: All right. Why wouldn°t it be a 

wonderful thing for a town like Passaic to permit the State to build 

the project and then compel the State to sell it to the city? Wouldn°t 

that be grand for the City? 
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MR. SPITZ: No. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: Why not? 

MRo SPITZ~ The bills provide for a method of expanding the 

Valley Water Commissiono It says it will do it by construct

Point View. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: Mr. Spitz, the point I am directing 

to is this~ I am not talking about the Passaic Valley Water 

Commission; I am talking about any water projecto It says whenever 

the Division shall propose a project and if you havenut got the 

means or the proper plan of procedure within the twenty 

days they give you, the State proceeds to do it. Then, the State 

has got to sell it back to you at a reasonable price. You can hold 

off the State and use your other existing supplies. You can knock 

that project down and pick it up for a son9q ~oaldnut you? 

MRo SPITZ: I donut know whether yeu co~ld or not. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF~ Isnut it qvite ~bvious? 

MR. SPITZ: I donut know. 

ASSEMBLYMAN STEPACOFF: Donut you feel that would be one of 

the bad featur~~ of this particular bill? , 

MR. SPITZ~ Except this, all this time we are being taxed, 

arid I donut like the idea of being taxed aod. taxed for something we 

donut want and donut need. If we want to build it 9 we can do it. 

SENATOR SUMMERILL: The next person I am going to call on 

is Mr. McCarthy df Tippetts-Abbett~McCarthy-Strattono Mro McCarthy 

is leaving for Eu~bpe tomorrow so I am going to give him a chance 

to answer some questions before the other water companies speak 1 

and likewise put some things into the record in answer to other 
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Mr. McCarthy. 

MR. GERAlD T. MC CARTHY~ Mr. Chairman, I would like to be 

ermitted to answer at this time a statement made last Friday 

August 19 9 by Dr. Leetv a professional geologistv who, 

own admission knows nothing about hydrology. As I understand, 

his statements was that for the Chimney Rock Project in 

seven years 9 between 1930 and the presentv a yield of 200 million 

day could not be delivered with the pumping capacity 

The second statement was that 25 percent reserve would 

depleted one year out of three. 

Now I would like to give you the facts. We analyzed the 

continuous record from 1922 through 1952, a period of three months 

over thirty-one years. Of that period9 from 1922 to 1945, 96% of 

the drainage area was covered by the records. Fr-om 1945 to 1952, 

100% of the drainage area was covered. Now 9 during those 31 years, 

the reservoir would have stayed above a point of 70% capacity in 

all but parts of 10. years. Those years are: 1923, 1930, 1931, 1932, 

1936, 1939 0 1941 0 1944v 1946 and 1949. During those particular 

years 0 a total of 41 months or 11% of the t-ctt~l -pe-ri-od ~f investi

gation, there would have been draw down below the 70% of capacity 

point. Now, bear in mind that during the other 89~, the reservoir 

would never get drawn-down farther than 15 feet from the top of 

the pool. During those 41 months, bearing in mind that the total 

capacity of the reservoir is 32.4 billion gallons, the amount used 

could have been, without repeating these same years, for 1923, 18.9 

billion gallons. And then for each of the other 9 years given, 

it would have been: 19.5 billion, 18,7 billion, 19.5 billion, 
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16.9 billion 1 16.4 billion, 11.2 billion, 11.0 billion 

billion. That last figure of 25 billion in 1949 was the 

one. That uses substantially 75% of the capacity of the 

leaves 25% in reserve. 

Now, further 1 the Chimney Rock Project could be operated 

200 million-gallons-per-day supply 95% of _the time and 180 

gallons the remaining 5% of the time dependent on the reservoir 

curve methods of operation. That would have raised the full 

at approximately 2 feet. Nowv we took in our estimates a 

of 20 feet from full pool to land-taking line. In final 

design 1 you could even step the capacity of the project from the 

Raritan alone up by 20 million gallons a day 95% of the time with 

a two-foot rise of the pool. Another foot or a total of three feet 

would produce 200 million gallons from the Raritan alone, without 

tapping the Delaware and Raritan Canal for the same proje(Ct. 

Now, these data fully substantiate the statements made in 

our report and I must say again for the record that I object to 

having a professional geologist from a reputable educational insti

tution talking about something that apparently he knows nothing 

about. 

Now I notice a series of questions to be addressed to me by 

the North Jersey District Water Supply Commission, which I should 

be glad to answer in the course of their presentation. I note that 

the questions very strangely omitted the $64 question which I phrased 

here and I think should be asked and answe~ed~ How can the differenc 

between the North Jersey District Water Supply Commission and the 

Tippetts-Abbett-McCarthy-Strat~on cost estimates on the Round Valley 
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be explained? If I might be permitted to answer that 

;:es ti on first 0 our total ieos t es ti mate for the 200-mil lion-gallon-

.r-day Round Valley Project was $143,630,000o I note from this 

resentation by the North Jersey District Water Supply Commission 

* estimate for that project is $84,678,9150 Now, 

'omparing the figures item by item, there is a difference of 
,·~ 

$2 0 900 9 000 between our estimate of the first stage projec~ 

million gallons per day and the North Jersey estimateo 

They estimated $57 1 100 0 000; we estimated $59 0 900 1 0000 Those 

estimates are 0 item by item, quite closely comparable, and they 

·contemplate taking water from the Raritan, storing it in Round 

·Valley, filtering it and transmitting it to the Northeastern New 

Jersey Metropolitan areao 

Now 0 in expanding that project from a 70 million gallons 

scheme to a 200 million gallons scheme 0 we find many ite•s of our 

estimate are quite closely the same as those of the North Jersey 

District Water Supply Com.mission estimateo For example 1 taking 

first this.$2 0 900 0 000 difference in first stage 1 we find that we 

have only $300 0 000 0 roughly 0 additional estimated for real estate, 

second stage 0 beyond their estimateo We find that there is no 

substantial difference in reservoir construction cost. We find 

that for the pumping station and force main from Frenchtown on the 

Delaware to Round Valley, we have about $2iOOO,OOO more, and we 
' 

find for head works, including treatment plant and booster pumping 

station, about $2 0 700 0 000, Those estimates are all quite comparable. 

But then when you come to the problem of transmitting 

the water from Round Valley in the second stage from the reservoir 
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the Northeast Jersey Metropolitan Area 9 we have an estimated 

aditional cost of $46 1 900vooo where the North Jersey estimate 

bows an additional cost of $5v800 1 000, Now of that -- and we 

that it is to be for the balancing reservoir and transmission 

our incremental cost of balancing reservoir is $3 9 900v000, 

would leave 1 to convey 130 million gallons per day from 

'kound Valley to wherever you could use it 9 in the North Jersey 

',estimate $1 v900 1 000 for transmission compared to our estimate 

$43,000,000. 

You transmit water just about on a cost per million gallons. 

The 70 million gallon project requires one large transmission 

main. When you increase that to 200 million gallons per day, you 

need three. You need two more 1 and you save very little per 

main on the construction of the next two because you have :bUilt 
! 

the first. You have got to get in and do it. You have got to 

expand it all over again. 

Now we were told at one session by a representative of the 

North Jersey District Water Supply Commission that the reason for 

this difference was that North Jersey estimated a tremendous 

industrial and population increase in the Bound Brook-Somerville 

area where this water could be ~onsumed, Well 1 even to transmit 

Round Valley water to Bound Brookv the additional would cost 

$18,000,000 and our $43 1 000,000 estimate has $25 1 000 1 000 to trans-

mit it from Bound Brook on into the various points of need in the 

Metropolitan Area. 

Now we estimated Round Valley and Chimney Rock on comparable 

bases. The transmission main estimates come from the same unit 
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the same type of construction. Each one is hand-tailored to 

particular schemeu but the transmission mains 9 this main 

~int of difference 9 are common from Bound Brook on in. Nowv if it 

that in the Bound Brook area the water demand in the future 

to the point that it could use all of the increased 

upply from either Round Valley or Chimney Rock, then you would 

make the same adjustments downward in each estimate. 

made such an estimate after we learned of that assumption and 

. we found that if fhat were true 9 your cost of the 200 million 

gallon per day Round Valley Project would be $115 9 730v000 and 

of the Chimney Rock Projectv $7lvl50v000. The two projects would 

then be comparable. Your difference of soaethiag over $40,000,000 

remains. 

Nowv approaching this problem as professional engineers 

without any axe to grind for or against anypody 9 we have a 

responsibility to the State of New Jersey of doing an honest job 

to give you the best recommendations possible for a dependable 

water supply for the entire State at the lowest cost 1 stage by 

stage. If we had not been confident that our recommendations for 

the first stage development are the soundest ones 1 we would not have 

made them. No pressure of time could have forced us to do that. 

We satisfied ourselves before our July 15th report. Since then 

we have continued on our studies toward the December 15th report. 

Many of the things that we were satisfied with at that timeu but 

had not documented in detail in the July 15th report 1 are sub

stantially ready for documentation today. Andu step by stepv those 

will be supplied to the Legislative Committee on Water Supply by 

memoranda and available for release to interested parties. 
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One other point on the Round Valley estimateu we note that 

,,,',.the North Jersey District Water Supply Commission has not included 

the cost of a compensating reservoir on some New Jersey tributary 

of the Delawareo That must be built in order to take 130 million 

gallons per day from the Delaware Rivero We had estimated that 

at a minimum ~ost of $2u000 9 000o That would have to be built on 

the Musconetcong 9 the Paulins Killu the Flat Brook or one of the 

other Delaware tributaries of New Jersey, 

NowQ furtheru we note this itemu probable increase in 

cost of Chimney Rock ProjectQ according to the North Jersey District 

Water Commission 9 for a ~ompensating reservoiro They had estimated 

$4 9000,000, WellQ a compensating reservoi~ to keep the flow in the 

Raritan from falling below 130 million gallons per day will cost 

between four and one-half and five million dollars 1 depending on 

the site, That is a desirable feature for conservation, We donut 

feel that it is a part of a first-stage water supply projectu but 

if it is desirable for Chimney RockQ it is equally desirable for the 

Round Valley scheme, 

The other point in this ~omparative estimate is a causeway, 

North Jersey has an estimated $1!500QOOO for a causeway across Chimney 

Rock Reservoir, We have made an estimate for such a structure, 

It would be 3 1 420 feet in length, It would have a.two-lane, thirty

foot wide highway on the top of the fill, Our estimated cost for this 

causeway and its southerly approa~h is something under a million 

dollars, We estimated $900 9 000; it might ~ost a million, It would 

eliminate about $300 9 000 of highway relocation we had included 

in our report estimates, So that if it is decided by the government 
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project is carried ahead that a causeway should be built, 

additional cost of the project will be about $700 9 000. 

Do I take it, Mro Chairman, that these questions will be 

~sked of me by the North Jersey District Wat.er Supply Commission 

or should I read them and then comment on .them? 

SENATOR SUMMERILL: I would suggest th~t you read them 

now and comment on them if you care to. 

MR. MC CARTHY~ All righto The first question: Is the 

capacity of the Round Valley Reservoir site at least 50% greater 

than the proposed Chimney Rock Reservoir site? The capacity of 

the Round Valley site is 50 billion gallons, as shown in the report. 
~ 

The capacity at Chimney Rock is 32o4 billion gallons. Both have 

been carried through the same hydrologic studies to produce the 

required regulated flow and both serve the same function. The 

farther down a river you go, the less storage it takes to regulate 

the flow. The 32.4 billion gallons in Chimney Rock produces, with 

the 25% reserve, the regulated flow as stated in our reporto The 

North Jersey District Water Supply Commission had made similar 

studies for Round Valley. The detailed flow routings were not 

available to us, but as a matter of procedure we would have.made 
-

our own estimates anyway. We made the same detailed mass hydro-

graph analysis for Round Valley as we did for Chimney Rock and we 

verified the need for 50 million gallons in Round Valley. 

Will the development of Chimney Rock from sources in 

the Raritan River at or near Bound Brook limit the ability of the 

Elizabethtown Water Company to expand its present yield obtained 

from the Raritan? The development of Chimney Rock, taking 180, or 
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in any final desi~n 200 million gallons regulated flow 

Raritan, takes about 30% of the long-term yield of the 

aritan. The long-term yield of the stream is about 750 million 

<.,tallons per day. Over drought periods and the ensuing high water 
,;'.s;i< 

· :leriods, there is a shorter term yiel«f·of 600 million gallons per 

d&Y· Now, as we see the Raritan problem, either leaving a base 

flow of 130 million gallons per day and below there untouched or 

regulating that by storage to provide a constant flow, and then 

adding 180 million gallons in the two sta()e$ of Chimney Rock, you 

utilize 310 million gallons per day from the Raritan. 

Now we feel that there is from 140 to about 170 million 

gallons per day of additional development that could be made on 

the Raritan. The relationship of storage to regulated flow 

breaks rather sharply at around 450 to 470 million gallons per day. 

Now on our o,ontinuing studies on the Raritan, we are planning for 

stages beyond 1980 the development of on-river sites of the type such 

as the Elizabethtown Water Company has been considering for the 

regulation of this additional 140 to 170 million gallons per day 

of water supply. This could be developed by a public authority or 

it could be developed by a private company with the proper approval. 

The third question: Does the Chimney Rock proposal off er 

any economic or feasible plan for its expansion beyond 200 million 

gallons per day, which includes 20 million gallons from the Delaware 

and Raritan Canal? Well, I think I just answered that, that the 

Chimney Rock is a Raritan project and that t.he Raritan can be 

developed for about 140 to 170 million gallons per day additional. 

Fourth: Does the Round Valley site assume important local 
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if the indications pointed to a large industrial and 

ban expansion in Somerset County? If that expansion is in the 

!stern part of the county and if it is great enough to absorb a 

1 eaand of the size that Round Valley is best suited for, I would 

that Round Valley would assume important local significance . 
. f 

Fifth: Do you consider that if the Legislature or other 

agencies of the State determine to eliminate Chimney Rock as a 

reservoir site, the Round Valley Reservoir would supply water at 

8 reasonable cost? If that were the only alternative you could 

90 to, it would certainly be worthwhile. There is no question about 

the need for the water. If Chimney Rock weren 9 t available, Round 

Valley would be considered. However, I think before Round Valley 

would be developed, that a number of the on-river reservoirs would 

be developed because we think they are ne~t iA line in economic 

priority to Chimney Rock. 

What is the average depth of the Chimney Rock proposed 

reservoir as compared to the Round Valley Reservoir? Approximately 

what percentage of difference is there between the two in that 

regard? The maximum depth of Chimney Rock is 160 feet, of Round 

Valley, 150 feet. The average depths would be around two-thirds 

of the maximum depths, around 107 and 100. They are both good 

reservoirs for storage characteristics. They both have good depth 

characteristics. That is one handicap of the largest of the potential 

sites on the Raritan for on-river development. Their depth-storage 

characteristics are poor. 

Seven: If one causeway is to replace eight roads which 

presently cross this seven-mile long reservoir site 1 (a) what 

would be the approximate length of the causeway? 3400 feet. (b) 

What would be the approximate width and number of lanes? We think 
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highway 9 with a 30-foot top width is all that could 

be justified. It would stand out as the one straight and 

graded raceway in the entire hill area there. 

What would be the approximate cost of such a causeway? 

million dollars" 

Where was this preliminary information as to cost obtained? 

our own estimates. 

Would not two or more causeways be more equitable and fair 

to the people of Somerset County and the State? We feel that at 

the most one causeway across the center of the reservoir would suit

ably accommodate the traffic in addition to the relocation of roads 

around the end. The other potential causeway sites are fairly 

close to the extremities of the reservoir" There would be little 

gained by c~tting straight across instead of diverting around. In 

one case on the eastern side - that is in Warren - we feel that 

the road could be relocated on a fill in that area that in effect 

is a causeway, but it would cut across the upper end of the reser-· 

voir. 

Eight: Were the Legislative Committee engineers aware at 

the time of the preparation of their prelimiQary report of the 

application filed on January 21, 1955, and of the hearings in 

progress before the Water Policy and Supply Council for the 

development of Round Valley on behalf of eight municipalities 

who desired the opportunity to mak~ ihe first~stage development 

of the Round Valley Project at their own cost and expense? 

Yes, we understood this application had been filed. 

Nine: Did the Legislative Committee engineers obtain 

their information with respect to the enlargement of the existing 
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of the City of Newark, the City of Jersey City and the 
/ 

Valley Water Commission from those agencies as plans which 

had prepared for the expansion of their respective systems? 

not the estimates as to costs obtained from them? Well, taking 

one by one, for the City of Newark, we checked their fairly 

recent study for the expansion of their system, prepared by a 

reputable firm of consulting engineers, and found we were very 

closely in agreement with them. With the City of Jersey City 1 we 

prepared our own estimates for the expansion. For the Passaic 

Valley Wat~r Commission, we reviewed the report of their consult

ing engineers and in our judgment we increased the yield of the 

stream, and in so doing, we revised and made our own cost estimates 

for the structures and increased the cost to take care of the 

increased yield. 

Ten: What consid~ration was given to additional waters 

from the Ramapo River? I'd like Mr. Lieberman, our Project Engineer 

on this work, to point out our thoughts on the Ramapo. 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Well, we feel that the Ramapo R~ver is a 

question for the Water Policy Council to decide. We understand 

that no further diversions will be permitted and we don°t feel 

that we are in a position to usurp their authority, and we have 

not given consideration for further use of that water at the 

present time. 

MR. MC CARTHY: Eleven: Referring to the cost per million 

gallons referred to on 5-10 of the engineering report, what amount 

per million gallons over and above principal and interest charges 

was calculated in arriving at these prices? What water supply 
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if any, did the engineers consult in arriving at this 

per million gallons? Will you take that over 9 Mr. 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Well, to answer the second part first 1 we 

entirely upon our own resources which included a number of 

onsultant-s in t-his field outs.ide of our own s-taff to obtain 

bperating figu~es that we feel were entirely proper and applicable 

In doing so, we ob-tained these figures for 

70 million gallo~ Round Vall~y scheme: We had operating costs 

million gallons which included personnel, power and maintenance, 

and no other charges, of $23 per milJion gallons. For the Chimney 

Rock scheme on the 70 million gallons, the cost came to $23.50. 

For Round Valley 200 million gallon scheme, the cost per million 

gallons for personnel, power and maintenance is $16.50 per million 

gallons. At Chimney Rock, its $15.75 per million gallons. 

MR. MC CARTHY: Well, is it now a fact that the Chimney 

Rock or Round Valley Development represents an adjunct to present 

existing systems which would be fully integrated with the present 

principal systems in Northeastern Metropolitan New Jersey? Well, 

that is the intention of the Chimney Rock Project to serve as a 

wholesaler to the area, and I would believe that that was also. the 

intention for the Round Valley Project. 

Thirteen: ls it not true that in all metropolitan areas 

in the United States where water demands are contiguous that 

metropolitan or district boards have made such developments rather 

than a state board which would be involved with many other regions 

or areas? Is there any state that has engaged directly in the 
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busines-s to tile -extent proposed in this report? The general 

been by metropolitan district b-o.ards or authorities, 

company development and some larger regional development. 

each problem is an individual one. I don°t believe any 

tate has gotten so far behind on advanced water provisions and 

',planning as the State of New Jersey. I think the demand here is 

terms of population and population density and in 

terms of reserve that are normally kep~ in large integrated water 

1upply systems than anywhere else in the nation. There is no state 

engaged directly in the water business to the extent proposed in 

our report. However, I think the trend will be there in a number 

of areas where water is getting to be a more critical problem and 

Jersey may well lead the way in this trend. I think clearly the 

problem in the metropolitan area has grown beyond what any one 

district organization can properly handle as evidenced by the 

history of the last twenty years. 

That concludes the questions on this prepared list. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. McCarthy, do you know of any state which 

has loaned any district board or other board substantial sums of 

money to go ahead with a water project? 

MR. MCCARTHY: I can't recall offhand, but again I have 

not made any extensive research into that and I would not 

THE CHAIRMAN: I have a question here by Fred Blackburn 

of Martinsville. The Chimney Rock plan proposed by the Legislative 

Commission has no flood control provision. What is your opinion 

of a long-range water program with no collateral flood control 

benefits? Do you care to answer that? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Flood control and water supply normally 

- 41 -

You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



on opposite ends of -any reservoir operation s.chedule. In 

ter sup.ply you like t-0 ke~p your reservoir full awaiting any 

For flood control, you keep it empty awaiting any flood. 

· .. ·ow occasionally you get some incidental flood control benefit 
~·~· 

"Zfrom a non-river water supply project. However, you can also get 

from a non-river dam increased floods. If your reservoir is full 

and the flood sluices down over the reservoir down over the valley, 

it will travel faster than it would in the open river and quite 

frequently the storage as the water mounts on the spillway in the 

reservoir is less than the natural storage in the valley as it 

rises on its inclined slope. Therefore, full reservoirs can increase 

floods rather than decrease them. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Here is another question: In view of the 

flood conditions which have done millions of dollars worth of damage 

and taken many Jives in the past few days, would it not from 

an engineering point of view be possible and worthwhile to coordinate 

the problem of flood control with the requirement of solving New 

Jersey's water problem? 

MR. MC CARTHY: I think the only place where you have 

any substantial possibility within New Jersey is on the Raritan 

River. We found in our studies of the Raritan that for complete 

regulation of the Raritan you need about 68 to 70 billion gallons 

of storage. That is about 7.3 billion gallons for a first compen

sating reservoir, 32.4 for Chimney Rock type of development, and 

beyond that you need about 25 to 30 billion gallons to develop 

that additional 140 million gallons per day. To get that 25 

billion gallons on the main stream and its tributaries, and to 
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provide reserve above that in reservoirs for flood control 

definitely for that purpose would get into some 

difficult real estate and relocation problems. It~ even a 

difficult problem, looking ahead, to develop the 25 to 30 

illion gallons for further full development of the Raritan. Every 

you take involves relocations and acquisition of home sites. 

goes up 50, 100, 200, 300 sites in each one of them. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Now Mr. Seiffert the other day spoke of 

the possibility of damming the Raritan below New Brunswick as a 

guarantee for water for industry in that area. Do you see aay 

advantages in that or not? 

MR. MC CARTHY: The question was the feasibility of a low-

head dam on the Raritan below New Brunswick to improve the pollution 

and industrial water supply conditions immediately above. We are 

studying such a project as part of our continuing investigations 

and it certainly is highly desirable. Whether the benefits will 

be commensurate with the costs, we are not yet prepared to say. 

THE CHAIRMAN: I have no further questions. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Along the same linev Mr. McCarthy, at our 

last session you were supposed to have ascertained for us the 

additional waters that you intend to have for Middlesex. Can 

you give me that figure? 

MR. MCCARTHY: Yes. We have developed those figures for 

all of the seven counties and our men have been taking them off 

over the weekend, and had an enjoyable weekend developing them, 

I believe. Mr. Lieberman has them to present. 

MR. LIEBERMAN: I believe you are particularly interested 
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~Middlesex County at the moment. 

MR. STEPACOFF: No, I am not. I am going to ask those same 

for Somerset because I don°t quite understand why Somerset 

report is not considered a critical area and yet in the 

they are made part of this Northeastern setup and charged 

being a county that is essentially benefited by it. Now I 

am not only interested as I said the other day in Middlesex 0 but 

I am interested in Somerset and I 0 d like to know why if a for example, 

is part of this Northeastern setup and Passaic claims it 

doesn't have any benefit or need for the water, why they are 

critical and included in this area. So I'd like to develop it 

from the standpoint of all of the counties - of the seven couaties 

you talk about. 

M~. L1EBERMAN: We have found in breaking down the costs 

of the assessments as set up in the proposal that Middlesex County 

would be called upon to pay 11.3% or $226 9 000 annually as its share 

of the amortization costs. 

MR. STEPACOFF: $226,000 annually? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Is that for 35 years? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: That is for 35 years for their share of the 

amortization cost. 

MR. STEPACOFF: 35 years. 

MR. LIEBERMAN: We have found also from our studies that 

Middlesex County will in 1970 require 18% of the water developed. 

Of the total water developed not only at Chimney Rock, but of the 

total 147 million gallon. development proposed by the report 9 Middlesex 
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require 18% of that. 

MR. STEPACOFF: How much is that in gallonage? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Well it is 18% of 147 million. I have 

this out in percentages because I thought that way it would 

more effective comparison. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Let me understand you. You say in Middle-

sex, they require 18% of 147 million? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: That's right. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Is that in 1970 or 1980? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: 1970. 

MR. MC CARTHY: That would be twenty-eight and one-half 

million gallons. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Is that twenly-eight and one-half million 

gallons increase of what it is getting now? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: That's right. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Is that the idea~ 

MR. LIEBERMAN: That's over and above its present dependable 

supply. 

MR. STEPACOFF: In other words, as I understand it, if we 

are to subscribe to this project, we will be getting in return 

for that at least up to 1970, 28~ million, and we are going to 

pay for that at the rate of $226,000 a year for 35 years. ls 

that correct? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: That's right. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now, what about Somerset? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Somerset will be assessed 3.8% or $76,000, 

and will receive or will require by 1970 10.3% of the water developed. 
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MR. STEPACOFF: And what does that come to? Do you hav~ 

·~Mr. McCarthy? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: It is roughly 15 million gallons. 

MR. MC CARTHY: 10.308. 

MR. STEPACOFF: 15 million gallons. How about Passaic? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: We find that Passaic will be assessed, 

ccording to its present ~aluation 10% or $200,000 annually, and 

bat, according to its dependable yield and projected growth, by 

970 it will require 8% of the additional water developed or 

MR. MC CARTHY: -- 11.8. 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Approximately 12 million gallons. 

MR. STEPACOFF: So they are being assessed $200,000 

;annually for 35 years for 12 million gallons annually? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: That's right. 

MR. STEPACOFF: And let 0 s come down to Union. That•~ a 

close county. 

MR. LIEBERMAN: UnionCounty would be assessed 15.2% or 

$304,000 annually and would require· in order to maintain an 

adequate supply of water 16.7 % of the water developed. 

MR. STEPACOFF: What does that come to, Mr. McCarthy? 

MR. MC CARTHY: 24.5. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Twenty-four and one-half million. All right 9 

we are up to Essex now. 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Essex will be assessed 23.7%. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Or --

MR. LIEBERMAN: --$474,000 annually. 
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MR. STEPACOFF: 

MR. L.IEBERMAN: 

MR. STEPACOFF: 

MR. LIEBERMAN: 

MR. MC CARTHY: 

MR. STEPACOFF: 

to Bergen County. 

And get --

And will require by 1970,21~ . 

21J2%? 

21J2%. 

31.6. 

31.6 million gallons. All right 0 then we 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Bergen County will be assessed .23.6%, $472,000 

'annually, and will require, according to our estimates 38.1% of the 

developed in 1970. 

MR. MC CARTHY: 56.2. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Hudson County? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Hudson County would be assessed 12.3% or 

$246,000 annually. They will require in 1970 14.2%. 

MR. MC CARTHY: 20.9. 

MR. LIEBERMAN: You will notice, Assemblyman, that these 

figures will total more than 100%, indicating that before 1970 we 

will be eating into our reserve and that it will be at that time 
\ 

or some time before that perhaps necessary to start into the second 

phase of Chimney Rock. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Yes. Now, Mr. McCarthy in your discussion 

of Dr. Leet's report, can you tell USv please, whether your cal-

culations were based on a daily flow or on an average flow of the 

Raritan River? 

MR. MCCARTHY: They are based on monthly average flows. 

Now, the difference between a monthly •nd a daily flow computation 

cannot amount to more than a few inches on a reservoir in a critical 

period. It is the accepted technique for this type of investigation. 
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:they are based on 375- monthly f ig.ures. The method of computation 

:to take the Raritan. River at Round BrookQ take the net inflow 

~m the drainage area tributary to the reservoir 9 less the 

:aporation on the reservoir and subtract from that the amount 
\: 

is required daily for demand in the system and to either draw 

storage when that is deficient or pump when that is available 

limitations of your pumping capacity of your pumping 

The only year in which -- If it weren't for the critical 

in the year 1949 We will put it this way. If we were 

this type of analysis and we had not had a period such as 

come up with a reservoir of approximately 26 

billion gallons of capacity ra the,r than 32. That is the extent of 

severity of the 1949 drought. Now, among the reserves that you 

have in a system such as this is 25% of your storage which is left 

in reserve, which is an accepted practice in studies of this kind. 

You have got your reserve in pumping capacity in your pumping 

station. We installed 450 million gallons per day of pumping 

capacity and utilized 380. The rest is spare. However 9 

during critical periods, whenever you have such flows, you would 

undoubtedly use your spare. For this stage of engineering investi

gation we kept 20 feet of reserve in the taking area of land in 

the reservoir. It might be in final design, you would want ·to use 

.one, two or three feet of that and leave 17 or 18 or 19 feet rather 

than 20. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now, if we could get the 77 million gallons 

in the northeastern part of this 

proposed by you, could we get an 

/ 

pre-existing reservoir ~ is now 

additional 30 million gillons 
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m the Raritan River without too much trouble for Middlesex County, 

You intend to give Middlesex another 30~ mi.Ilion 

Now could we qet 30~ million more without a 

eservoir at Chimney Rock? 

MR. MC CARTHY: It takes 32 billion gallons of storage 

develop 180 million. To develop 30 million or one-sixth of 

would take about 3 billion gallons of storage. No, it would 

about 4~ billion to 5 billion gallons of storage. That is, 

if you were storing on the main river or its tributaries, but we 

storing water when the flow is at or below 130 million 

per day. That makes a big difference. If you store 

water during the period when it is needed for industry, say for 

selfish benefit of any one water system, then you could develop 30 

million gallons per day with relatively little storage. 

MR. STEPACOFF: How much would you say it would cost with 

relatively little storage, without Chimney Rock~ How much would 

it cost us to develop storage for 30~ million for Middlesex? 

MR. MC CARTHY: The storage alone would cost you in the 

neighborhood of $4,000,000. 

MR. STEPACOFF: And how much do you think it would cost for 

the 77 million in the northeastern part of the State? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Approximately $22,000,000. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Then for _$26 9 000,000, isn 9 t it true, we 

can get the 77 up in the northeastern part of the State and the 

30 for Middlesex - 107 million gallons? 

MR. MC CARTHY: No. That would only store it and release 

it in the river. You would have to build a filter plant. You 
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have to build an intake pumping station, transmission mains 

MR. STEPACOFF: How much additional would that be? 

MR. MC CARTHY: It would be just about the same on a per 

gallon basis as Chimney Rock 0 if you wbuld take from the 

Rock figures. I'll tell you, our engineers can develop 

.that while this hearing is going on and give it to you at the end. 

But it would take per million gallons about the same or a slightly 

higher unit price than for a larger project. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Then, by the method of taking care of the 

northeastern part of the State and Middlesex with 30 million gallons, 

yo• would then have a total increase of 107 million gallons. 

MR. MC CARTHY: Yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: That, according to your table on page I-18 

brings us to a point of 1970 where you say that the Northeastern 

area would need 526 million gallons per day. 

MR. MCCARTHY: Well, that is just --

MR. STEPACOFF: Just a minute. We have our 420 that we 

started with in 1953 and if we add your 107 million that you 

talk about now, we are up to 527 million dollars by just using these 

two supply sources, without spending any money for Chimney Rock. 

MR. MCCARTHY: You mean 527 million gallons. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Yes. In other words, we have already

reached your estimate of need for 1970 of 526 million gallons by 

these two utilization plans, the Northeast and Middlesex. Why 

would we then have to have an expenditure of all these millions 

of dollars for Chimney Rock and just have it stand there without 

serving any particular need up until 1970? 

MR. MCCARTHY: Well, I think as a minimum from the figures 
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table, that you ought to be looking ahead for a 15% reserve 

the area as a whole. That has been the trouble in North Jersey 

years, of not only having no reserve, but during critical 

utilizing a system up to 25 and 30 percent beyond its 

pendable capacity. In other words, I would take those figures, 

Stepacoff, and put about 10 to 15 percent reserve on them. 

MR. STEPACOFF: All right. Let 0 s do that. In our situation 

Middlesex and the Northeastern part of the State still we are 

only spending the $22,000,000 that is involved, as you say, or 

Then why do we need Chimney Rock and all these 

additional gallons, where we are going to store all this water and 

:spend all this money and have the principal and interest payments 

--: when we don't have any present use for the water, that is, up until 

1970? Why have a monument up there? 

MR. MC CARTHY: With a 15% reserve, you would need that 
' 

water about 1962 or 1963 or 1964, in that:~ange. You can°t finish 

this more than a couple of years ahead of that. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Do you think that for a 15% reserve, it 

warrants the issuance of a $72,000,000 bond issue? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Does that sound logical and responsible to 

you? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Yes, I think so. I think these assessments 

when you reduce it back to what they -- Take these amortization 

as~essments. A person has a thousand dollar tax, gets about $10 

added to it to get the guarantee of a dependable water supply. 

Now, speaking for myself, and everybody that I know, they were 

certainly interested in it. 
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MR. STEPACOFF: All right. Let's say we would need this 

Would you say it was 25%? 

MR. MC CARTHY: No, I think if you keep 10 to 15 percent 

MR. STEPACOFF: 10 to 15 percent of your 127 million gallon~ 

you need. 

MR. MC CA~THY: No, of your total. If you need 500 million, 

ought to have about 75 million ahead. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now you figure tha~ 25% or rather 25 

~aillion gallons per day more can be obtained from the Delaware 
' 
Canal by reason of your interpretation of the United States Supreme 

Court decision, and you say that that waste would not be part of 

th~ 100,000 that they are charging New Jersey with. Is that right? 

MR. MCCARTHY: Yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: So we have 25 million more we can count 

on. Isn't that right? 

MR. MC CARTHY: No, a part of that 25 million. It depends 

on.how much of that loss you can pick up. You are bound to lose 

some of it. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, you wouldn't be charged with it, 

according to your interpretation? Isn't that true? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Well, we hope that you wouldn 9 t. We ·think 

it is worth talking about. 

MR. STEPACOFF: You have prepared your report on taking 

the 20 million out of the Delaware Canal, on the as~umption you 

are going to h~ve that? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Yes, that's right, that 209 I thought 
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beyond that. That 20 is feasible to take, yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: All right. couldn't you have an additional 

· •illion from that source if you wanted to have a reserve? 

MR. MC CARTHY: You could get an additional 20, I think. 

MR. STEPACOFF: An additional 20. So we are cut down now 

million? 

MR. MC CARTHY: You are designing a whole project here 

D about five minutes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: I am trying to design it with a little 

sense; I'll tell you that. I don't like to see our State 

$76,000,000 right now when we don't need it until 1970 or 

I will tell you that very frankly. 

MR. MC CARTHY: Well the 30 million gallons per day would 

$22,100,000 betw•~h storage, intakes, filter plants, pumping 

~stations, equalizing reservoirs, and transmission mains. I think 

when you consider the value that reserve of water supply has to a 

region as a whole, and when you consider the investment in this 

Northeastern Metropolitan Area-, -t-h1tt. although this project seems 

like a lot of money,in terms of the scale of the region that it 

is serving ~nd th~t it protect$ with reserve water supply, it 

becomes re-l~tiv-el-y -small. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Let me ask you this, Mr. McCarthy. We have 

Passaic - and I am not a representative of Passaic except in the 

generic sense that I am an Assemblyman in the State - and Passaic 

claims it doesn't have any critical need for water in the immediate 

or in the distant future. Somerset certainly hasn't been designated 

by you as a critical area by your own engineers' report. I don't 

know how it ever got into the bill. Do you know how it got into 
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bill - how it all of a sudden became transmuted or transplanted 

non-critical area to a critical area? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Because projecting ahead when the supply 

come in, we feel it would need water and we have just delivered 

those figures. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Did you figure that in your original report, 

Somerset was a critical area? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Not today, but by the time the water could 

brought in. 

MR. STEPACOFF: That isn't the question, Mr. McCarthy. 

this report, Somerset is not included in the northeastern area 

a critical area and therefore was not considered as a specially 

Isn't that true? 

MR. MCCARTHY: Yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now, in the bill, 595, which seeks to assess 

the particular counties which get a special benefit, Somerset has 

been included. Now, do you know how it became a critical area 

over night, so to speak? 

MR. MCCARTHY: Well, based on our projections that in the 

year 1970 -- What's the figure Mort? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: The answer to that is, Gerry, that Somerset 

is not critical, but it is benefited, and that our projections 

show that it will need this water in the future and therefore it 

is included. It is one of the areas that can be the most easily 

supplied from Chimney Rock and will benefit greatly·from Chimney 

Rock because its need will be furnished from Chimney Rock. Now, 

because we included that in a grouping with other counties that were 
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critical, does not change the picture for this particular county. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Wh.en you say it could be easily benefited 

~•Chimney Rock, doesn't it now get water from the Raritan River 

flows right along side? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Yes, it does. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Why do we have to take the water from 

Raritan River and pump it into Chimney Rock and then pump it 

to Somerset? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: We are not going to pump it back to Somerseti 

are going to let it go back by gravity. And as far as the power 

is concerned, it doesn't make any difference because you have got 

to put in the same amount of power to provide pressure on your 

mains and you are getting the benefit of having a storage that is 

not dependent on power at all times. You are getting a supply 

that is always reliable. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Lieberman, you say you are not going to 

pump it and it is going to go by gravity. Now 9 as I understand it, 

xou are certainly going to pump this water out of the Raritan into 

the Chimney Rock Reservoir. 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Yes, but you said we are going to pump it 

back to Somerset. That I said we were not. 

MR. STEPACOFF: You are going to let it flow back to Somer-

set; is that right? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now you are going to let it gravitate, if 

you will, from Chimney Rock back to Somerset; is that right? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Right. 
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MR. STEPACOFF: Now, wouldnvt Somerset be in a much better 

you let it take the water directly as it does today 

the privilege of pumping it into Chimney 

and let it gravitate back? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: No, they would not. In fact they don't do 

that entirely right now. The water is taken from the Chimney Rock 

area for Bound Brook. 

MR. STEPACOFF: It is taken from the area? 

MR.LIEBERMAN: Yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Where is it taken from? 

MR. MC CARTHY: There is a small project up there. 

MR. LIEBERMAN: There is a small development in the Chimney 

Rock area. It is not pumped in. 

MR. STEPACOFF: All right. The additional supplies that it 

mi.41ht need and which you claim is only 15 million gallons, certainly 

can come from the Delaware and Raritan Canal, can't it? 

MR. LIEBERMAN: Well, if you aren't going to make any other 

. development or any other use of the Raritan River, of course you 

have plenty of supplies for 15 million gallons. 

MR. STEPACOFF: I am talking now from the sources that are 

going to be specially benefited in accordance with your plan. 

MR. MC CARTHY: I think the answer to that is that the 

State of New Jersey has an interest in looking out for all of its 

counties, and if there is water available in the Delaware and Raritan 

Canal and if it is needed in a region as a whole, that they can 

hardly be expected to hand it over to Somerset or Middlesex without 

letting the other counties share in it. I think it is part of your 
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statewide responsibility. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Yes, but Mr. McCarthy I want to be very 

about this. I want to get the facts. I am not interested 

any particular site. I was concerned about Camden 

They said that they weren't even being considered 

They were claimed also not to be a critical area and would 

appreciable need for increase within the immediate future 

pointed out to this Body that Campbell Soup, for examplet 

large amount of water, and other industry needed water, 

they said they were not being considered in this overall plan. 

it is true if we are going to be interested in the rest of 

the· State, we want to know who is going to get the benefit of it. 

Now then, we have seven counties. Passaic claims they don°t need 

it. Middlesex has an immediate source that they can go to. Somer

set has a source that they can go to. The other four counties have 

existing supplies, which for ab9ut $22 0 000,000 they can get benefits 

from until the year 1970. Now if we have all the water we need 

up until 1970, where in the name of heavens can we justify the 

State to expend another $50,000,000 for a reservoir that is going 

to stay there. We will have to pay the interest on it for 35 

years. We will have to pay the principal at the rate of over 

$2,000,000 a year. If we don't have any need for the waterv why 

build a reservoir at this time at this place and in this manner? 

Aren't there other means that we can employv more cheaply perhaps, 

where we can have available supplies? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Looking ahead at the rate at which you will 

need additional water supply and taking the problem in proper 

perspective as to size, you know that you are going to need 200, 
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400 million additional supply as time goes on and you know 

our figures show that by the time you could finish a Chimney 

project, you will practically have absorbed in this whole 

tropolitan area the 77 million that we recommended that the 

supplies either be encouraged to develop themselves or 

bat be developed by the State or with State aid. That will all 

The very first thing we did in this survey, Assemblyman 

·~epacoff, was to make a serious appraisal of the need for supplies. 

criticism that we have had on our investigation of 

is that they are too low, but we think they are 

pretty good for domestic supply. But, frankly, our industrial 

water survey is still being carried on and I wouldn 9 t be surprised 

that in our December 15 report we will be recommending by the 

year 2000 another 150 or 200 million gallons. So that when you 

~take and carefully build a case by figures,that with two or three 

. small supplies you are all set until 1970, you are just kidding 

yourself. You can'~ skip along year by year with no reserve. 

You are talking now about the year 1960 or 0 61 when you talk about 

Chimney Rock and you are talking about building it nine years 

ahead of when you need it and it 0 s during that period it furnishes 

you a reserve. And what does it cost the average homeowner or the 

average_ taxpayer in terms of what he is spending on other things? 

It costs him an incremental $10 or $20 a year to have that protection. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. McCarthy 0 while we are talking about 

that, don't you think we are running along on pretty thin ice when 

you have to tap the Delaware River Canal for 20 million gallons 

in order to build up your 200 million gallons? Don't you have a 
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small reserve to fall back on in case you need more water? 

MR. MC CARTHY: No. You can put another three feet on the 

.servoir if you want and forget the Delaware and Raritan Canal. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Where would you get the water? 

MR. MC CARTHY: From the Raritan. 

MR. STEPACOFF: All right. Now 0 as you know we had 131 days 

,b.ack in 1930 when the drought was so bad that it wouldn°t justify 

any pumping for 131 days. 

MR. MC CARTHY: That 0 s all right. A four- to five-month 

period is your normal draw down. In 1923 9 you would be drawing from 

the reservoir five months. In 1930, it would be approximately five 

•onths. In 1931, it would be four months. In 1932 9 it would be 

fopr. In 1936, it would be four. In 1939 is your longest period 

of draw down prior to 1949; that is about six months. In 1941 0 it was 

four months; 1944, 2 months; 1946, part of a month; 1949, about 

seven months. Since you refer to the 1930 period, that is entirely 

true, but that is all taken into account in reservoir operation 

study. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. McCarthy, you said before I might be try-

ing to design a system. I don't know the first thing about engineer

ing, and, believe me, I don't profess to know. I am a little bit 

impressed at the moment with what Dr. Leet said because after all he 

is a geologist, a Professor at Harvard 0 and I would assume would 

have some standing. He says that projecting your figures 0 projecting 

your contemplation of the capacity of the reservoir -- he says that 
' 

on May 3, 1930, assuming that your reservoir were full at 32 billion 

gallons, from May until February 1931, the net withdrawn at that 
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time - these are based on actual facts - was 31 billion, leaving 

the balance in the reservoir on February 8, 1931 of l billion 

gallons. Then, between February the 9th, 1931 9 and July the 25th, 

1931, a net of 20~ billion was added. The balance in the reservoir 

on July 25th, 1931, which was a hot spell, I presume, was 21~ 

billion gallons. Now in this period between July 26th, 1931, 

and January 1, 1932, the amount withdrawn was 21~ billion gallons, 

leaviny a balance in the reservoir on January 1, 1932 9 based on 

actual figures, of absolutely nothing. 

MR. MCCARTHY: You are quoting from false figures; you are 

not quoting from figures that have been furnished you by a hydrologist, 

by somebody who is supposed to know something about it. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Will you please explain that if you can? 

I'd like to know about it. 

MR. MC CARTHY: In Janu~ry, 1930, the Raritan at Bound 

Brook had 26,720,000,000 gallons of runoff. The net runoff from 

the Middle Brook - that is the Chimney Rock stream - less evaporation, 

was 458.millionrgallons. Suffice it to say that at that time the 

reservoir is full and there is no draft on it. In Februaryv the 

reservoir is full and there is no draft. You had 32 billion gallons 

of water in the river that month. In March the res~rvoir is full 

and there is no draft. You had 36 billion gallons of flow that 

month. In April, the reservoir is full and you have no draft. In 

May you have 9,540,000,000 gallons of water in the Raritan. You 

need fifty-five hundred and ten to supply your system. That is 

lBO times 31. You need 5,510,000,000 gallons to supply your system. 

Your total pumping from the Raritan is 5 9 510v000 9 000 available for 
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~----------- --------··--·· -----------------·----

pumping. We pumped 5,333,000,000; the demand is 5v580,000,000o 

I could give you the columns on thiso 

MR. STEPACOFF: That would take you down to almost a few 

million, wouldn't it, almost a negligible amount? 

MR. MC CARTHY: No, your reservoir is still full. 

.. ------.-·· 

MR. STEPACOFF: If you had available 5v510,000 0000 and you 

drew off 5,330,000,000, as I see it, there would be a balance of 

180,000,000 left in the reservoir. 

MR. MC CARTHY: The total pumped int.o the reservoir was 

5,333,000,000. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Pumped in and pumped out was 5,330,000,000. 

MR. MC CARTHY: The inflow to the reservoir was 5,336,000,000 

pumped in plus 247,000,000 of local intake and the outflow was 

5,580,000,000 which is the demand. 

MR. STEPACOFF: How much was left then 0 according to those 

figures? 

MR. MC CARTHY: The reservoir is fullo At the end of the 

month the reservoiF i~ right where it started from. You pumped into 

the reservoir and you have had in local inflow the exact requirement. 

Now, going through by months in 1930 0 in Jun~ you used 3 0 196,000,000 

gallons from storage -- no, in July. In August you used 5,534,000,000. 

In September you used 5,213,000,000. In October you used 

5,~47,000,000. You have reached a total of 19a490,000,000 gallons 

that you have used from the reservoir. In November you store 

808,000,000. In December you store 456,000,000. In January of 

1931 you store 4,237,000,000. In February of 1931 you store 

s,449,ooo,ooo. In March of 1931 you store 6, 215vOOO,OOO. In April 
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you store 2,325v000 0 000 and the reservoir is full for the next 

four months. Then you start and you draw from August 1931 to 

December 1931. You draw down to 18 0694 9 000,000. Then in three 

and a third months you fill the reservoir. It is full. Then in 

1932 from June through September, you draw down to 19,524,000,000. 

The reservoir fills in October, November, December. January, 1933, 

the reservoir is full. Here is ihe month by month operation through 

31 years and 3 months. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. McCarthy, what you are reading then, 

as I take it, is the mean monthly flows? 

MR. MC CARTHY: That's right 0 and your figures are sub

stantially the same for daily flows. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now, wouldn't it be more accurate if you 

had the actual daily flows rather than the mean monthly flows? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Two or three inches on the reservoir, that's 

all. This is an accepted technique. 

MR. STEP~COFF: The reason I say that, in fairness to yoa, is 
r 

apparently Dr. Leet claims he has got figures. 

MR. MCCARTHY: He has some error in his calculations. His 

foot has slipped somewhere and you just cannot support those figures. 

MR. STEPACOFF: I don't want that slip to be costly, and 

l want to find out where that slip is. He says he has charts indicat

ing the daily flow and the daily calculation that would be required 

to determine this problem. You have a monthly average and you say 

"8ere is a slip somewhere. 

MR. MC CARTHY: They would produce the same result. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, according to his tables, his findings, 
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r ~~------------................. ........ 
he comes to a conclusion which is diametrically opposed to yours 

aad he says that this reservoir isn't even capable of holding the 

water that you say it should hold of 32 billion. 

MR. MC CARTHY: I don't intend to repeat further what 

I have said. 

MR. STEPACOFF: All right, sir. 

MR. WILENSKY: While this has been a rather prolonged 

discussion, I think Assemblyman Stepacoff is correct. Any engineer 

designing a system of this kind 

THE CHAIRMAN: Wait a minute. We will call on you this 

afternoon. Then you can speak. We have questions now. 

MR. WILENSKY: I just wanted to call to your attention 

that this month is a good illustration of why you have to depend 

on daily flows and not an average flow. 

THE CHAIRMAN: You can speak on that this afternoon when 

you are called. Are there any other questions? 

MR. FRANKLIN: Mr. McCarthy, I note in going over the 

report that (he ,plans for Chimney Rock contemplate the installation 

of equipment to treat the water and I have wondered if you felt 

in your opinion that it might be necessary to carry out any further 

anti-pollution measures outside the reservoir and the installation, 

itself? 

MR. MC CARTHY:. I think the State Board of Health should 

enforce the requirements for septic tanks and that the zoning 

hoard should enforce the present zoning regulations to keep the 

Population density from getting any larger than we had anticipated~ 

MR. FRANKLIN-: --B.e-y.ond --t..ho.s.e -s-t,.e.p.s 1 ·~· ~ .c.o.ntempla te the 

necessity of any addition~! pollution control of the watershed 
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r 
of the Raritan Valley? 

MR. MC CARTHY: We estimated a sewage treatment plant for 

Martinsville for the Chimney Rock Project. Now, as to further 

steps for pollution control in the Raritan Valley as a whole, 

within the terms of reference of our investigation, we are making 

continuing studies of the problem in the lower Raritan. However, 

we did not report on those in our July 15 report and we felt 

that they weren't of the urgency that required it. We concentrated 

on the number one problem. 

MR. FRANKLIN: Is it your understanding as of the present 

moment that no further pollution control measures will be required 

or do you contemplate the necessity for such, at least immediately 

above the intake? 

MR. MC CARTHY: We think that the type of development that 

you now have and anticipated for the area within the watershed 

above the reservoir will not constitute a pollution problem beyond 

what would norlD'ally be handled by the filter plant. 
~ I 

MR. FRANKLIN: Thank you. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Has the Committee any other questions? I 

have a series of questions. 

MR. MC CARTHY: I might just say that here is the monthly 

31 to 40 year record, all worked out, which we stand behind, and 

our Deputy Project Engineer, Roland Kaser, is sitting here, who was 

in charge of working this up, and he is available right now to 

sit down with anybody who has any other figures and look at them1. 

1 think we can take a, look at any other figures and they are 

Welcome to see these and this afternoon you can report back the 
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facts on them. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Here is a question by Mr. Bonyµn: If the 

Passaic Valley Water Commission were to proceed with its expansion 

on its own cost, would Passaic County be taxed? 

MR. MCCARTHY: I don't know how that would apply. Mr. 

Miller, do you want to take over on that? 

MR. MILLER: The way the bill now reads the cost wbuld be 

ten million dollars le'ss in bonds issued by the State. To that 

extent the entire district would have less in tax to pay. But for 

any additional water, the Passaic area would also be taxed like 

other parts of the district. 

'IHE CHAIRMAN: Here is a question by Mr. Engelhard, or 

rather a series of questions: If the use of Delaware River water 

will be recommended for long-term needs in the final report, or 

if the engineers agree with me that it is essential to meet New 

Je~sey's future water needs, what advantage do the engineers 

see in postponing the use of Delaware River water? 
"' ' 

MR. MCCARTHY.: Well, if we had found that the use of 

Delaware River water initially would·be more economical than the 

development of the Raritan, we wouldn't have hesitated to recommend 

it. It does involve Supreme Court and interstate problems, and 

I think they should be worked out in an orderly way as rapidly as 

they can. I think New Jersey should never give up its right to its 

share of the Delaware water. But I don't think that you gain 

anything on that right by hastening an uneconomical development of 

it. I think to take it in its normal economic order and to stand 

Your ground on your right to your portion of it is the proper policy. 
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THE CHAIRMAN: The next question is: Will it become less 

expensive to obtain late.r? 

MR. MCCARTHY: Well, the development of the Delaware is 

partially dependent on what is done with the Wallpack Bend Project. 

If that is developed for interstate use ~nd made available to 

New Jersey, a regulated flow, then it might be more economical 

than to try to take unregulated Del~ware flows today. 

THE CHAIRMAN: And the next question is: Will it become 

more available later? Well, that is the same answer. 

MR. MCCARTHY: I don't think you gain or lose anything on 

avail~bility. It's a legal problem. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Another question by Mr. Engelhard: Is it 

not more likely now than ever before in view of the disaster in 

Pennsylvania that that state will make every effort to control 

future floods on the Delaware and obviously at the same time make 

use of Delaware River water? 

MR. Me CARTHY: Well, a reservoir flood control project for 

the Delaware -- if you are analyzing that from a flood contro) need, 

you would try to get above the Port Jervis area. You would try to 

get all the area of benefit you could. I spent many years in the 

Army Engineers on those same surveys, and I think that there will 

no doubt be from this flood an agitation for local flood protection 

measures and storage measures, and along with that, it is 

entirely possible they could develop conservation pools that 

Will help to regulate the flow of the river. I think that the 

~New Jersey representation in Congress should certainly take a 

Ositive stand to try and get conservation storage in any flood 
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reservoir project that might be developed on the Delaware. 

THE CHAIRMAN: And that would really go back to the Indodel 

project, wouldn 9 t it? 

MR. MC CARTHr: Go back to that or some variation of it. 

If you are looking for flood control sites 0 you would probably be 

considering different sites than they were for water supply. 

THE C~AIRMAN: Should not New Jersey coordinate its 

activities with Pennsylvania in this regard to make certain that 

it will participate to the fullest in obtaining the 9reatest pos-

sible use of this valuable water asset? Well 9 I take it you have 

answered that. 

MR. MC CARTHY: By all means 0 they certainly should. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Another question by Mr. Engelhard: Is it 

the opinion of the engineers that flood control can best be 

effected by on-river projects? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Well you have only got three basic means of 

flood controlr. storage, local protection and diversion. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Second 9 have the engineers been able in 

the short time possible for the preliminary report 0 to study this 

matter fully? You didn't study flood control at allv as I understand 

it. 

MR. MC CARTHY: We haven 9 t considered flood control. It's 

not within our terms of reference. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Three, is it not true from an engineering 

standpoint that any off-river development dependent upon limited 

capacity would only have a minor effect on flood control? 

MR. MC CARTHY: That is right. 
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THE CHAIRMAN: Is there any similarity between the plans 

projected in the Preliminary Report and flood control measures 

taken in connection with this Missouri River or other rivers in 

this country which have caused flood damage in the past? 

MR. MC CARTHY: No. There is none of our recommendations 

_ that would create a flood problem. 

THE CHAIRMAN: On page two of the Preliminary Report, under 

"Services to be Rendered, Section 6," one of the items required 

of the engineers is, quote, "Evaluation of the incidental flood 

control benefits that will accrue from the construction of the water 

impounding structures," unquote. Was any consideration given to 

this in the preliminary report? 

Might not full consideration of this item substantially 

change recommendations made without its proper consideration? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Of the projects that we were evaluating, 

the only one that would have a positive or a negative effect on 

floods, would be the Raritan on-river development, and, as studied, ,,. , 

needed structures maintained for water supply - you would have to 

be very careful that you didn't increase floods with them. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. McCarthy, in that connection, I notice 

in the contract that matter of flood control which would accrue, 

the benefits, was to be treated by you as incident to the problem. 

MR. MC CARTHY: Incidental, yes. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Have you studied it from that aspect? I 

think we are all interested because of our present situation. 

MR. MC CARTHY: Only to the extent to determine that there 

flood benefit from an on-river Raritan project, and if you 
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weren't careful in its operation, you would increase floods. A 

full reservoir with a flood coming on it, unless the spillway is 

carefully designed to raise that pool and hold some storage in 

spillway surcharge, you will increase the flood. 'i'ou have taken 

away the valley storage within the water area of the reservoir that 

normally would have filled as the flood rose and the fact that 

your rainfall comes in 24 hours or less and it runs off in five or 

six days at Trenton that lagging effect is all caused by the 

natural storage in the valley as the river goes up as the flood 

rises. And if you take that away by taking away the valley and 

building reservoirs, you return the flood in part to its original 

state of a flash that follows closely after the rainfall. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Pursuing that just a step further to clarify 

it in my own mind, then you would think in your opinion apparently 

that the problem of flood control should not be part and parcel 

of a plan\ for the increase of the use of water? Can it be integrated 

so as to solve qoth problems perhaps at the same time? 

"' MR. MC CARTHY: In a multi-purpose storage project, you have 

to maintain a certain part of the storage for flobd control, a certain 

part for low water increase or water supply and you can have a 

certain part of it in common that you operate on rule qurve 

operation for both. But there isn't much double benefit that you 

can take up. For reservoir flood control of the Raritan, for 

example, the reservoirs would have to be of such capacity that 

the flood benefits wouldn't be incidental, they would be the 

major benefit, and I would doubt if in the long term many of the 

Raritan reservoirs would be developed for multi-purpose, for those 
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two. In continuing with our on-river studies for development of 

that last 140 million gallons a day on the Raritan, we will be 

looking at the possible incidental flood benefits. But frankly 

I anticipate that the height to which you would have to carry 

your structure and the areas that you would then flood from the 

back water from the reservoir during floods might create.problems 

equal to what you get into in flooding lower down in the valley 

today without control. 

THE CHAIRMAN: I only have a couple more questions here. 

Here is another one by Mr. Englehard: The testimony of American 

Cyanamid indicates that a minimum flow of 130 million gallons per 

day may not be sufficient to meet current needs, leaving aside 

growth needs. Representatives from Middlesex County have advocated 

a flow of 200 million gallons daily and the elimination of the use 

of 20 million gallon daily of Delaware and Raritan Canal water. 

Do the engineers feel toat if a minimum flow of 200 million gallons 

we~e necessary, there would be sufficient water to sustain Chimney 

Rock? 

MR. MC CARTHY: Yes, there would be, but you would cut down 

on your future on-river growth beyond. In other words, you have 

a total of 450 to 470 million gallons that you could economically 

develop, and if you want 180 to 200 million in Chimney Rock and if 

you want 130 minimum for low-flow regulation, you still have another 

120 or 140 million available for water supply. If you want to 

allocate some of that to further low water flow increase, when and 

as it is needed, it could be regulated by on-river compensating flow 

developments. 
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THE CHAIRMAN: Now a question by Mr. Rutenberg, does not 

the Army Conservation Plan #2 embrace both flood control in the 

Passaic River and the construction of a reservoir thereon with a 

capacity of 90 billion gallons daily with a dependable water supply 

of 120 million gallons daily? 

MR. MCCARTHY: That's right; it does. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Any other questions? 

MR. FRANKLIN: Mr. McCarthy, is your company before its 

final report, going to consider from an engineering point of view 

the ieasibility of various Delaware River projects? 

MR. MCCARTHY: Yes. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Any other questions? If not, we will adjourn 

until two o'clock for lunch. 

(RECESS FOR LUNCH.) 
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Afternoon Session - August 22? 1955 

MR. SUMMERILL: The hearing will come to ordero If Mayor Carlin is 

ready, we will hear from him right away. 

HONORABLE LEO P. CARLIN3 Mayor, City of Newark 

Mr. Chairman3 members of the Committee arrl other interested parties in 

this legislation: 

As M8'Yor of the City of Newark, I wish to present to the Committee the 

results of several oonferences held by m with the Municipal Council, and with our 

own City Engineers who are in charge of tbe Newark water supply system, with respect 

to the proposed water supply legislationo 

There is no doubt that the matter of inadequate water supply is an 

"' important and pressing oneo It ia a State-wide problem, and should be dealt with 

on a State=wide levelo By no means should it be the subject of political maneuvering 

and jockyinge Our immediate remarks are addressed to Senate Bill 312 and Assembly 

Bill 595 now under consideration, which provides for the establishment of a 

reservoir in the v::?-cini ty of Chimney Rock and other reservoirs~ works ancf facilities. 
~ 

It is the considered opinion of our enginee,rs that Round Valley should.be developed 

in preference to Chimney Rock. Rourxi Valley has a far greater storage capacity 

than Chimney Rock. Its source of water is acknowledged to be superior to that of 

Chimney Rock, and it would affect far fewer families and farms than the Chimney 

Rock project. If, however~ it is contenplated that both Chimney Rock and Rouoo 

Valley be accepted as reservoir sites, then we feel thatChimney Rock should be 

developed firsto Because of the nature of Chimney Rock and the area around it, 

the construction of a reservoir would require the remov-al of several hundred 

families, and it would not be a realistic approach to acquire it now9 and hold it 

fol' future development perhaps ten or ioore years fran nowo It would be more 

feasible to acquire and hold Rpund Valley for future development~ because it 

'~fects only approximately fifty families end farmse 
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During the period for which Rourrl Valley is held, it could be devoted to a State 

Park, or other public purposes. If, however, the Legislature mould determine that 

only Chimney Rock, arrl not Round Valley should be developed, the City of Newark 

will endorse the bills as to this feature. Our endorsement is based on the 

realization of the urgency of establishing a system immediate]y. We do not feel, 

however, that the method of financing as contained in the bills is equi tableo 

The problem is a State problem to assure communities an adequate supply 

of watero As a State problem, it is our firm opinion that the establishment of the 

system should be financed by the State. Water supplied by the system should be 

paid for by the oommuni ties served; otherwise, a grave injustice is done to 

conn:nuni ties which, at the cost of millions of dollars, have established their 

water systems, and at a great expense maintained themo We feel strongly, too, 

that the bills should definitely state that the New Jersey Water Supply Board to 

be established will not have the right to take over existing water supplies, and 

that municipali"J.i.es should have the right to expand their existing facilities with 
; 

their own funds, providing such expansion is economically feasible, and has the 

approval of the Division of Water Policy and Supply.. We have in mind that the 

City of Newark does not want financial assistance in developing the Charlotteburg 

addition to its aquatic supplyo The City of Newark would favor Senate Bill 372 

and Assembly Bill 595 provided they are revised to include the aforementioned 

recommendations. 

Further, Mr. Chairman, I would like to say that if, for any reason, there 

seems to be a hold-up on these bills because of perhaps a certain amount of 

Confusion and pressure one wey or the other, perhaps immediately we ought to 

two sites, and then at a future date try to resolve the problem of how 

hey should be developed in the coolness, perhaps, of the coriference room, or 

0Und the conference tableo Thank you very much. 
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MR. HILIBRY: Your city is one of the six or seven cities who applied 

for the right to build Round Valley, is that right? 

MR. CARLIN: That is right. 

MR. HILLERY: Can you assure me that these cities united would have the 

funds to develop Round Valley? I know th at many of the cities have used up their 

bonded indebtedness in the State for school purposes, and I was wondering if that 

money would be available to build Round Valleyo 

MR. CARLIN: Of course, Senator, I only can talk for the City of Newark, 

and whatever connnitments the City of Newark has made - I think it is close to 1.5 

million gallons that we pledged - I think we can keep, because our own water 

supply is a going concern, so to speako I cannot speak for the others, Simator. 

MR. HILLERY: The reason I asked you that was because you said water 

was a State problem, and you felt any large water facilities should be developed 

by the State. 

MR. CAm..IN: Of course, Newark has taken the position that the 

municipalities lhou1d develop Round Valley themselves. 

MR. HILLERY: In ru:v event, you want the water. 

MR. CARLIN: There is no qoostion about that. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Under the Chimney Rock plan, your county will be 

assessed at the rate of 474 thousand oollars a year, almost a half-million 

dollars, for the next 35 ~ars, on the principal. That is not considering the 

maintenance, cost of operation, and so forth.. On that basis, under this Chimney 

Rock plan, the engineer indicates that you would receive an ad.di tional increase 

of 31o6 million gallons per day. Do you know how much you need in the immediate 

futu:re? 

MR. CARLIN: Well, .first of all I would like to sey that the 
~ 

legislation, if adopted as it is now drafted, the City Council and myself, as 
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Mayor, would strongly oppose the legislation, because we take the position that 

the cost should be assessed on the basis of use, and the construction and 

development should be on a State-wide basiso The State should spread it over the 

entire 21 counties. 

MR. STEPACOFF: In other words, you are then opposed to the plan of 

financing as proposed at the present time? 

MR. CARLIN: Yes, very stronglyo 

MR. STEP ACOFF: You would recommend, however, a users tax to pay 

according to the amount of use? 

MR. CARIJ:N: That is righto Not really a users tax, but as the water 

is used, the development or construction of these two sites, or Chimney Rock, 

should be taken over by the Stateo And, of course, as the water is used, it should 

be charged to the userso 

MR. STEP ACOFF: Now, if we went ahead with this project, we are 

appropriating som~ 72 million dollars in this proposed referendum.. If, until 1970, 
; ' 

assuming Pequanock, Wanaque, and Jersey City had increased their own facilities by 

the peyment of some 22 million dollars, you would have a reservoir with adequate 

supplies until 1970, wouldn 1 t you? 

MR. CARL;IN: Yes siro 

MR. STEP ACOFF: Then 'What would you recomrrend for the payment of those 

50 million dollars which would still be owing for this Chimney Rock development? 

MR. CARLIN: Well, in Icy" opinion, the State should assUJJE that burden .. 

MR. STEP ACOFF: Who would pay for it? 

MR. CARLIN; Spread it over 21 counties. I have no objection to thato 

MR. STE?ACOFF: In other words, you would recommend, then, that the cost 

project be apportione"d to the various counties, but all of the 21 counties 

be included .. You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



- 5 -

:MR. CARLIN: Yes siro That is why I suggest we buy the two sites, and try 

to resolve the other issues later ono 

MR. SUMMERILL: Meyor, you reco:rmnend that the capital cost be spread 

over the 21 counties. 

MR. CARLIN: Yeso 

MR. SUMMERILL: And the cost of running it.ll and delivering water, be on 

the user,, 

MR. CARLIN: Yeso 

MR. SUMMERILL: Now, on a referendum throughout the State, don't you think 

that would be a hard smject to sell down in Cape Mey County, and Cumberland County, 

and Salem County, that they should contribute in their municipal budgets to setting 

up a water system for four or five North Jersey Counties? Do you think you could 

get them to vote for ~t? 

:MR. CARLIN: It might be a hard thing to sell, but it is a question of 

what is right.. North Jersey has been paying for many things that South Jersey 
; 

counties have benefited by, and there has never been aey question of only charging 

it to particular counties .. 

MR. SUMMERILL: Don't you think electricity, and water, and utilities 

like that, where they could pay as they go are a little different from roads, ·or 

something like that, particularly where you have to have a referendum to do such a 

thing? Even though you say that it's right, don't you think you would have a hard 

time convincing the ordinary voter to that effect? 

MR. CARLIN: That is my reason for suggesting that we acquire the sites, 

then perhaps through conference we mi~t cane up with something that you could 

arrive at in the heat of a political campaigno 

MR. SUMMERILL: Iron' t you think water as a utility in the smaller 

n:i.cipal.ities is a good business proposition? It pays its way both as to capital 

n'V"estment and as a business propositiono Don't you think it could be made that 
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in the northeastern section here so=called? 

MR. CARLIN: Of course, you are assessing this thing equal]y over seven 

counties, and if each municipality was going to use the water, I would say yeso But 

we may not use arry of the water for a certain period, and why should we pay for 

someone else's use, someone else's utility? 

MR. SUMMERILL: That is the same answer these smaller counties might 

give. 

MR. CARLIN: That is why it is a State problem, and should be spread 

over fu.e 21 countieso 

MR. STEP ACOFF, Mro Mayor, as I unoorstand your suggestion then, you 

think that it might be feasible and wise to obtain these additional .sites? 

MR. CARLIN: Yeso 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now, would you want to tie in that condition, or that 

idea, with the referendum as it is now proposed under 372, which is geared and tied 

in to the Chimney ?ock project where l\B have got to raise this 72 million dollars 
; ' . 

on the project, which you have some doubts about, at least in so financing this? 

MR. CARLIN: Of course, I'm mt sure, but it was ntY" understanding that 

you could acquire the sites without a referendumo 

MR. STEPACOFF: That is true. 

MR. CARI.IN: But it is also my opinion that if this goes to a 

ref ere mum, after the short study th at was given to Chimney Rock - our engineers 

have studied Chimney Rock for over JO years - I think if you go to a referendum now, 

a strong possibilit.v of defeat because of the confusion 9 

MR. SI'EP ACOFF: Would you reconurend t:OO referendum now? 

MR.· CARLIN: No, I recoillI!End that you acquire the sites now, and put 

referendum until such vre as you make a further effort to resolve the 

fferences of the countit!s and the various municipali tieso 
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MR. SUMMERILL: Thank you, Mayor o I am next going to call on Oscar 

Wilensky, counsel for the North Jersey District Water Supply Cormnission. 

OSCAR Ro WILENSKY, Counsel, North Jersey District Water Supply. 

Mr. Chairman end members of the Cormnittee: We would like to thank each 

and every ore of you for the time you are giving to fuis very important problemo 

We think that the legislature, in spending 165- or 200 thousand dollars obtained 

one very valuable result, and ihat was that it reaffirmed what the people in 

New Jersey have been told for a long tine by the State Water Policy Commission, and 

the North Jersey District Water Supply Cormnissione And that is that we need rew 

water supplies in the immediate futtire. That should resolve all doubts in anyone 1 s 

minds as to whether something should be done or Ehould not be done .. 

Now, a lot of these bills and reports, although they appeared in the 

press from time to time, were not actually available to the Cormnission and its 

municipalities for many days thereafter. It is unfortunate that we have to present 

all of our arguments in the short space of a hearing of this kind, rather than before 

the State Water"1'olicy Cormnission that is composed of a number of gentlemen that 

have served many, many years on water problems, an::l who are fortunately equipped to 

consider water projects. Although we have differed with them from time to time, 

nevertheless we feel they perform a very important function in this State, which 

· is now being by-passed, perhaps unintentionallyo And I say that very significantly, 

because there have been representations made in ihe engineering report as to what 

quantity of water willbe taken; th at it won 1t be taken when the flow is less than 

130 million gallons a day, and there will be 20 million gallons taken from the D & R 

And I want you to know there is nothing like that in the bill. There is no 

assurance that this b9ard that may be created will be bound by these representations. 

ereas, on the other hand, you will recognize that when the State Water Policy 

· ssion has a hearing, objectors have a chance to be heard, and all the 

itations for the right to take water are placed in the grant, and you are bound You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library
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by ite Their duty isn 1t just to prevent damage by reason of diversione Their dl~ty 

under the statute is to prevent undue damagee Damage, as they consic:er it, is 

something that can be compensated for, and will not have an over-all bad effect. But 

undue damage is something that is very, very important. 

I know the procedure here is t.l-ie usual legislative procedure, but I think 

the provision of the bill hat struck me first - and it should have struck this 

Division of Water Policy Supply - was that that agency that has performed a very 

useful function in this State for the protection of private individuals, and cities, 

and corporations, is aboolutely being by-passed, ar:d that you gentlemen, unfortunately, 

are being called upon to pass upon technical engineerirg questions, which I know most 

of you are able to grasp, but nevertheless you cannot get tl_le full drift or 

significance of the remarks of these engireers unless they are subject to cross 

examination.. From this report, and what we heard, no reasonable cross examination 

could be canpleted of M~ M~_Garthy in less than four or five days. And so I say 
\_ . ....: 

we are at a dis¢vap.tage, and so are the other water agencies that are here today. 

And we ask you to bear with us if we cannot explain every little detail. 

Now, the report consists principally of a rehash of a lot of statistics 

that have been known by the responsible executive agencies in this State, in North 

Jersey, and others. And I might say at this time that the North Jersey Commission 

was never mentioned in this report, and yet it is an agency that was created by a 

former legislature way back in 1916, to perform a very important function. And it 

was not just a paper board, bui;. has produced substantial results - the development 

of over 100 million gallons of water per day, and a reservoir of over 30 billion 

by the cooperation of municipalities, by their own financing 0 

Now, -we represent in these proceedings the composite view of 13 munici-

that are both present~ applicants in the Rounc:_ Valley application, and 

'l'esent participants in the existing project, and they are Passaic, Paterson, Clifton, You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library
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Newark, Kearny, Bloomfield, Montclair, Glen Ridge. Those are present participants. 

Bayonne, Elizabeth, Hillside, Orange, Cedar Grove, are new applicants, arrl of our 

present participants, Newark, Kearny, and Bloomfield are ready to go into a new 

project. 

Now, we are here today, bec0use as of a few years ago there were not 

sufficient municipalities that were ruady to finance a project., Three or four 

years ago, when bills were first introcuced in the legislature, there were three, 

at the most. As of January first of this year, there were eight municipalitjes 

ready to connnit themselves to the Round Valley project, and they paid $25,000. 

proportionately for that preliminary survey. And I mi eh t say that survey, I think, 

for the $25,000. was a little. better prepared than the one for $165,000, because 

when it c.cimP, to appraising real estate we did not take spot checks or make averageso 

Mr. Chairman, these municipalities are jealous of their ri§tl ts and Home Rule, and they-

feel this is an intr1Js:ion by the proponents of this measure, not the legislature, 

to take over wtlat •is a local or district problem, simply because some municipalities 

that have not made, and perhaps one or two who have applied, might have a little 

difficulty in issuing bonds. 

All we came to the Legislature for was to tell them that the people of 

this stateneed additional water supplies, arrl that they need some financial 

help. The history of water development in this State is such that the large 

cities develop their water supplies, not only for their mm use, but for the use of 

neighboring and continguous municipalities, and they therefore serve a very 

useful and functional. purpose. The City of Newark has been outstanding in the 

development of water supplies. They have more water than the City of Newark 

needs, but they are supplying many other municipalities, 2nd many other private 

lrater companies in an effort to obtain a good neighbor. And I think that is a 

thing that should not be forgotten. The Passaic Valley Water Commission has more 

Water th an it needs for the cities of Passaic, Paterson, and Clifton. and thev too 
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serve many more municipalities, and have helped out tne Hackensack Water Compaey o 

And the City of Jersey CL ty likewise has done t.e same thir.g. And so the opinion of 

these municipalities should not be c 8st aside. And simply because a few of the 

suburban nrunicipalities do not have the financial resources to go into a project, 

the State should not seek to grasp control of private and public water supplies 

that are developed on a local basis .. 

Now you, Mr. Chairman, and others have asked this question: Are these 

eight municipalities ready to do this job? And we say tq you they are ready to do 

the job' and they are ready to have any minor legislation necessaiy w assist 

one or two that might need it w clarify the tond law. But there are many 

other municipalities that are waiting to see what happens, and if they are told 

that they can be helped by the State by a loan of money, they will join in this 

project. .and I want you to know that we have operated under the present law more 

than adequ&te-ly to take care of not only the applicants, but of many other cities 

in the State. We find );hat in our operation, that in the cooperation and the 

"' consultation that we have with our municipal participants, it has been helpful 

in presenting the viewpoints of the consumers of the northern part of New Jersey. 

We find that that has been more important. Whereas, if the State should take over, 

you will find that eve:cyboey h"ls let the State pick up the tag., 

Now, the State should not use this as an opportunity to seize control 

and dominate, and. w order and direct munj cip;:i_li ties that know what they are 

doing. The men that we represent, not just our own engineers, but the 

engineers who are most capable of knowing the water problem, they say, give us 

the money, and we will have the watero · And the North Jersey Commission was 

able years ago w have these cities join together, and as of a few years ago, we 

, Were able to h9;Ve more of them join togetirnr to build the Ramapo project for five 

,, lllillion dollars, and that has been a life s~iver for more than New Jersey. But 
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for the State to come in in one fell swoop, and throw the Division of Water 

Policy and Supply out fue window, and to throw the North Jersey Commission out 

the window, and all the municipalities and private water companies and tell them 

they don't know ho >i to manage their b1Jsi ness, is an absolute falsehood, because 

these municipalities are well able to do it. But if your have laws on tl1e 

books that prevent these municipalities from issuing bonds, then you can correct 

it, and I kn01'V that they can sell those bonds. 

Now, of the eight cities t;rnt apply here today, there are six of them 

who are fully capable of issuing their own bonds without any trouble., The City 

of Elizabeth is fully capable, except for a minor technicalit.Y, and I want to 

explain it to youo 1he City of Elizabeth has a water board, separate and aPart 

from its municipal government, and they have operated their municipal water system 

by buying w .... ·er from the Cit'.r of Newark and the ElizabethtownW3.ter Company .. But the 

men at the head of that, and in charge of it, were very conservative, and instead 

of accumulating ~rplus at the end of the year, they reduced the water billso 

"'" ' And s;:; when the time came for them to issue bonds, they had no way of obtaining a 

profit, and yet every one knows that the water rates of the City of Eliz.abeth 

are fair, and could be raised ver:;r sliv,htly so these bonds could be issued. 

As for the City of Bayonne, a city of 80j 000 people, they were obligated 

on some sewer projects, and they had to issue a lot of bonds. And so these 

matters, as I want to no '.nt out to ;;ruu, tre purel:r .C" n.:i.ncic:.l, anc t~1s.t ~s ::i.11 

there is to it. The rest of it has been injected, gentlemen, for other reasonso 

Now, we find that the 6ngineers b 3 se their opposition to the Round 

Valley project on two principal points. One of them being the co st, and the ofaer 

is the difficulty in obtaining water from the Delaware River for the second 

stage of this development o Th~e first stage, and there has been a lot of 

Illisconception as to what the Supreme Court means in its decree - and I had the 
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good fortune of serving under Republican Governor Driscoll, and Democratic 

Governor Meyner, with the Attorney General's Office - that decree, and I had a 

lot of negotiation, and I think I can speak with some authority - there were 

members of the Division of Water Policy :md Supply, both lawyers and engineers, 

and the OJ.airman of the Board, who helped to make up this settlement with 

New Jersey and Pennsylvania. We obtained a very valuable right from the City of 

New York and the State of New York. We raised the minimum flow almost three to 

four tLmes over what it was in the decree of 1930. The Suprerre Court decree 

gurarantees a flow at Port Jervis by the Ci. ty of New York on the worst day of 

the worst month of the worst year of 12 hundred million gallons a day at Port 

Jervis. And you knew that there are a number of streams that flow into the 

Delaware below that point and above that point which we expected would 

divert th~ Lehigh, the Musconetcong, the Flatbrook, and the others. Now, in 

addition to that we felt that the City of New York was overstating its case, 

and perh~ps taking too much water out of the Delawarea .And there was a sharp ,, 
difference of opinion between ·the State of New York and Pennsylvania, and New 

Jersey, as to whether they were going to need this water. And, after long 

negotiations, it was settled in the decree that 83 percent of U1e unµsed yield 

on the City of New York, which amounts w about 600 million gallons a day be let 

down the river during the four summer months, or at any other time t'.rnt the river 

master found it necessaryo It is an important compensation flow. On the other 

hanc;, if New York City should use, or find it necessazy to use that water, then 

it will not be obligated to add that bonus, as we call it. But our figures 

indicate that most of this bonus water, as we ca11.l it, will be available to the 

State of New Jersey and the State of PennS'Jlvania for the next 40 or 50 years 
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and so that is the compensation which we find it is not necessar<J to produce at 

this time. We wruld be wasting our money to build any compensatinG ;orater so long 

as New York is providing that flow. And after 50 years or more is over, New York 

is still bound to leave 1200 million gBllons a day down to Port Jervis under all 

conditions. Now, what is New Jersey taking ou of the water shed? We are taking 

practically nothing out in comparison to the flow that river has, and I am 

talking about the minimum flow, not the average or maximum flow. Out of the 

minimum flmv, we have a right to take 100 million gallons a day without any 

compensation. But above that, we have a right to take whatever we need in the State 

of New Jersey. And the only thing that the State of Pennsylvania can do is to 

question whether compensation water is neededo But I am telling you from these 

facts that when the City of New York is required to let down 70 million gallons of 

water, that he would be throwing our money down the sewer to build &fY compensating 

reservoir. 

Now 1 tire.re is a big point made in this report that there is a serious ; . 

problem in respect to inter-state water. But the first stage coes not include the 

inter-state water, and the first pr.Jject is supposed to take five years in 

development. Certainly, five years is enough time to work out with the State of 

Pennsylvania what the compensation would be, and if aey is req1;ired, and if they 

are adamant, the Supreme Court is our guardian, and that is the place it is to be 

settled. So, we don't have to del~y Round Valley, or any other Delaware project 

because it happens to be inter-state waters o Otherwise, we wasted the State 1 s 

money in this litigation., We though we accomplished something and gained 

solll9thing, and therefore I say to these engineers, who are engireers, and not 

lawyers, that this is no obstacle, and should be no obstacle to any plan in 

developing water from the Tul"a.Ware Rivero 
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Now, it is admitted by these engineers in their discussion of the two projects, 

they say, "Furthermore the Round Valley and Chimney Rock sites were found to be 

the only major storage sites capable of supplying the demand at reasonable costo 11 

And so Round Valley must be considered, and was considered by these engineers, to 

be a matterof reasonable costo And if the cost is reasonable, then we ought to 

consider what the advantages are, and not the disadvantages of each of the 

proposed projectso And we take the same positiJn as the Mayor of the Cify of 

Newarko The final judgment of determining whether Chimney Rock or Rourrl Valley 

should be developed is for you gentlemen to decide and if, in your final judgment, 

after hearing all the facts, you feel that Chimney Rock is the right thing, we are 

in favor of that production of watero But we feel that your eyes should be 

opened, and that you mould listen to what the difficulties are, because you will 

face them i. the futureo 

Now here are some of the comparisonso The Chimney Rock reservoir has 

32 million gallo~s in storage capacifyj whereas Round Valley has 50 milliono Now, 
~ 

in this report, and any water engineer will bear this out, storage is a very 

important factor in any reservoir o Its purpose is not only to conserve waters 

during the periods of plenty as against the dry per:i.v..!s, but it has a great 

effect upon the quality of the water and its treatmento In fact.11 these engineers 

say that the difficulty with the Elizabethtown plan is that the reservoirs are too 

shallow o And yet they did not directly answer you here today to tell you that 

the average depth of Chimney Rock is 28o4 feet, and that the average depth of 

Round Valley is 50 feet., That is almost twice as much, And so we cannot understand 

why the criticism, if it is sound against Elizabethtown W'ater Compa.rrJ, should not 

be a very important factor in their consideration of Round Valley o The difference 

in 50 percent capacity cannot be passed over lightly by Mro McCarthy, by a little 

double talk 0 When you have 50 percent more capacity, you can store 50 percent 

lllore water., Now, the difficulty with the Chimney Rock program is that there is a 
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ceiling of 200 million gallons a day on the Chimney Rock Reservoir. And, in fact, 

there is a serious question whether they can get 180 from the flow, and they still 

have to borrow 20 million gallons from the D & R Canal, which is a duplicationo 

But when you consider the Round Valley water supply, the south branch of the 

Raritan, and the Delaware River, wlth its huge quantities of water, you can 

develop Round Valley to over 300 milliono And so you cannot compare them, 

because they are not the same, and you are not getting the same for your moneyo 

Now, in addition to that, let 1 s consider the quality of water - and I 

want you to know that these proposals originated with the engineers of the State 

Division of 't'fater Policy and Supply in north Jersey - thirty years ago our 

commission drew a report and recommended Chimney Rock - a very detailed report -

but at that time they recommended the reservoir be 50 billion gallon storage, and 

not 32. The:~ 'llso reconnnended that the water not be taken from the lcmer 

Raritan, which was polluted, but to takeit from the upper reaches of the upland 

source of the Raritan. We as a p11blic agency have always felt - and I know the 
#" 

Division of Water P~licy feels the same way, because it has been in their reports -

quality is not to be overlookedo It is important, arrl the public expects the 

best water, arrl not the cheapest watero And the Supreme Court of the United 

States, when the Cit,v of New York sought the upper reaches of the Delaware, and 

passed up the Hudson River, they held in that case that a ci"o/ has not only a duty, 

but an obligation, to seek the besto And I see no reason for thrmving that policy 

a:«ay todayo You should consider that the City of New York goes 150 miles to the 

Upper reaches of the Delaware to procure the highest quality water, and passes up 

one of the greatest sources of water supply in this nation, the Hudson River, which 

they could pick up practically at their doorstep at a veJ:J nominal coste But the 

•.· Ci W of New York is proud of .;its water supply, and their citizens are proud of i to 

· Ani if you drink water in one area, you will understand the difference of quality" 
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Now, some quality, of course, can be removed by filtration. It is bound 

to leave some little difference in taste. But hardness is important to industry, 

and the home, and other factors are important. And I think that when the State 

of New Jersey considers the serious aspect of going into the water business, it 

should not make the mis-step of picking the worst quality, but should seek the 

highest quali "tlf. Because I am sure if we ever recommended that, the North Jersey 

Commission would be condemned in these legislative halls no endo 

Now, the elevation between these two reservoirs is substantially 

different, and that has a great effect on the operation of a reservoiro The top 

elevation of Round Valley would be 380 feet al:ove sea level, whereas the top 

elevation of Chimney Rock is 2800 I am not an eneineer, and I am not going to try 

to explain to you the difference, but as lcymen I think you can understand the 

rule of gravi'vy as well as I can, and that has a very important function in the 

development of a water supplyo 
. 

Now, ..the .. North Jersey Commission, in its maey applications, received 

objections, as maey water supply projects do o We have always felt that the 

right thing to do is to disturb the fewest amount of families in the development 

of public water supply. And I think private water systems have followed that same 

policy. There has been talk here of 350 families, and 447 familieso \Ye think 

their rights are important. We do not think any water engineer is going to say 

it should be the only controlling consideration, but it is a substantial 

consideration to disturb the lives and well-being of 447 families, and in an 

average of four, it is a couple thousand of people., And I do not think we ought 

to just walk over those people unless we are real. ly sure that it is necessary to 

do so., 

.. 
Now, of course, in the taking of the ratables, it seems to me another 

con~ _J.eration should be, are we talcing valuable lands, or are we taking cheaper You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library
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lands. The difference in the real estate cost between the two naturally is 

going to affect the ratable a tuation, and not just the ratable situation, but 

the ability of areas to develop. And we think that is an important considerationo 

We have to disagree with Mr. McCarthy, and I think we could prove it by 

cross examination, but I have to make the statement based upon what I am told, and 

that is that the development of Round Valley by the use of the south branch of 

the Raritan restricts the Elizabethtown Water Company in their proposed developments 

in a verJ minor degree, perhaps to the extent of 10 or 12 million gallons of their 

proposed 144 gallon plan. But we have to disagree with Mro McCarthy that there is 

going to be an opportuniw for the Elizabethtown Water Company to expand, if they 

are going to take 180 million gallons a day at the tail end of the rivero I think 

the Elizabethtown Company can answer that for themselves. But in our plan, we 

have always +.ried to plan parallel to private ac:encies that have served a good 

public useful purpose. We have never tried to restrict, or put people out of 

business and wst~oy their future plans. We think the Elizabethtown Water Company, 

the Hackensack \llfater Compaey, and many others, have served a useful pu:rpose. This 

is a business that is not restricted to the public alone; it simply has the public 

interest. But they should be considered, and we say our plan leaves them in 

business; leaves them room to expand, but that the Chimney Rock plan does noto 

Now, the ability to expand the Round Valley project by a minimum of 

100 million gallons more than Chimney Rock for fUture use is something that we 

think is very important. The difference between a p~ant locating in a congested 

city area, with no extra land, and an industry located in a suburban area, with 

some extra acreage to prepare for future use, should not be considered lightly, 

and say we will cross that bridge when we get there. Because this report 

indicates that after Chimney~ Rock is finished,' Round Valley may be a good 

Pro->Pct to take care of Somerset Councy and local interests. So that could be You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library
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)0 or 100 million gallons ni th the greatest stretch of the imaginationo Now, that 

would simply mean that you have built two reservoirs when you should only have 

built one, and that is a factor which you must take into considerationo 

Now, we think it has been clearly brought to the attention of this 

committee, and the people who are here, the public, that actually this development 

of Chimney Rock is not a development for 200 million gallons a day. It does not 

produce an additional 200 million gallons a day; it only produces 180 million 

gallons a day, if it exists. And therefore i:1 calculating the cost per million 

gallons, you must divide the total cost by 180 million gallons, and not 200 million 

gallons, because as Assemblyman Stepacoff pointed out, you are simply taking water 

which is available and stored in a canal, and putting it through a reservoir, a:rrl 

bringing it back again. And that does not increase the ultimate yield of the total 

resources oi c,he State of New Jersey. 

Now, we think there is another reason we think Round Valley has a 

greater merit,rand should be considered. It is ~~e interference with industry 

that may develop, and that presently exists on the lower Raritan, and above the 

point of the proposed diversion at Bound Brooko The Roun:l Valley plan envisages 

taking the water very far upstream. It takes a much lesser quantity, but we 

find from our studies that we will not interfere with the future industrial 

development that was pol.nted out here by the representative of the American 

Cyanide Company. ~Ve think there is great room for industrJ to locate along the 

river where they just need water for cooling purposes, and that is an important 

item in the future development of that areao 

Now, we prepared, and will submit to the Committee, a comparison of the 

the two projects with respect to the first stage, and with respect to the 

stageo For the purpose of my discussion here, I would like to review ihe 

item, real estate and right of way. Our figure was 3,270,000 dollars. The You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library
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engineers for the legislature fixed that at $4,895,000o We made a detailed 

appraisal of Round Valleyo We hired five independent appraisers who live in 

Hunterdon County, and they appraised the reservoir site for $1,700,000. And we 

asked them to be liberal. The balance of our figures is for right of wgy 

purposes. We understand that as of a recent m2eting held in the Governor's 

office, that these engineers admitted they had only made a spot check appraisal. 

We think that the detailed appraisal should carry much greater weight, unless the 

independent appraisers in that county did not give us the right information. And I 

might say we obtained them from both political parties to make sure they are right, 

and they checked each others figures., 

Now, with respect to reservoir construction, our figure was higher than 

their's by about a million and a half dollars. On the pumping station, we were 

higher than they were. On the treatment plant aoo booster pump station, we were 

lower by far. On the transmission main, and balancing reservoir, there was a 

slight differenc~. Taking the engineering, legal, aoo administration, the 

"" ' interest during construction, it is indicated that according to our figures, the 

cost per million gallons for the first stage of Round Valley was $815,6450 The 

consulting engineers indicated that their figures were $856,300. We think the 

principal part of that difference is made up by the difference in the real estate 

costo But for all intents and purposes, the estimates of the consul ting engineers 

reaffirmed our own figures with respect to our construction of Round Valley. Now, 

when it came to Chimney Rock, their estimates were 51 million, and the average was 

$744,100 per million gallons. Arri I wouldn 1t blame this on the engineers, because 

the:re are situations th at developed, and because they are not familiar with local 

interests, and have not gone throug,,+i the mill, so to speak, they could not 

anticipate some of the problems which I think men living in the locality, having 
~ 

30 Years experience, could have anticipated, and they are as followso The 
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compensating reservoir, because of the great taking of 30 percent of the river, 

we coulc foresee there would be at least 4 million dollars, and I understand 

that figure is raised today to about 4 and a half or fi veo 

In addition to that, there is a causeway. Now, with respect to the 

causeway, we are not highway engineers, but we do see from the map that approximate1y 

three-quarters to a mile of causeway will be necessary. We think that is a very 

long causeway. We have a causeway that we constructed across our reservoir 25 years 

ago of 500 feet, and it cost us $250,000. Considering that prices are about 

three times what they were, that 500 feet would cost $750,000 today, and if they 

have seven or eight tines that, it will cost nearer four or five million dollars, 

arrl not less than a million dollars. From our layman's knowledge, we have yet 

to find that they would be able to build a normal highway for a million dollars, 

and especial1y when it is a cau~ewcw. And necessarily there has got to be some 

bridge construction to let the water e;o through from one side to the other. 

Naturally, the legislature has at its call the State Highway Departnent who can 
y 

certainly verify that figure. The bill, although not recommended by the 

engineers that the taXe s be paid to the locality, and that they be reimbursed, 

nevertheless, the legislation does include the payment which we understand to be 

$150,000. a year. Now, the North Jersey Commission pays taxes too, but the truces in 

Round Valley will be about 20 to 25 thousand dollars a year, whereas at Chimney 

Rock they will be about $150,000 or more a year. In order to compare these 

Projects, you must capitalize the perpetual cost of that item. Now, it would be 

much better if you could pay it off in 35 years, but the way the bill is written, 

You can never pay it off, and so it is a double liability o It is not a liability 

for 35 years; it is a liability forever, and the capitalization of th at cannot be 

less than $6,000,000o Now, because of these added costs, and because of th:! 

0 th.er items which we know will develop, we think their engineering cost, arrl 

additional interest rates will co st them another milliono And so for the first 

You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



- 21 -

stage of the project, we find that they have a total true cost, real cost, of 

this will be $69,810,000., or$197,000 per million gallons, as compared vdth 

$815,000 under our figures, and $856,ooo under the consulting engineers figureso 

Now, one other item I left out., It is quite clear now from what we have 

heard here, and what we know, and we think the people are reliable, there will be 

an additional hundred homes that will have b obtain the difference between 

$350., and $400. Figuring 100 homes at $20,000 - and I understand that figure 

was more or less acceded tf' by Mr. McCarthy at the Governor's conference, you have 

to add another $2,000,000o" That will bring it up to the $698-., Now, those are 

the items which you have to consider if you are talking about purchasing. For the 

first stage, you are going to pey more, and you are not getting the future 

possibilities that e:xist in Round Valleyo 

Now, as to the complete estimate, we have prepared here a sheet showing 

the total cost of Roun:l Valley by North Jersey; another column showed Round Valley 

by the consul ting entp-neers, and probably the revision of Round Valley and the 
y ' 

consulting engineers estimate of Chimney Rock. And probably revision is indicated 

by many things that have been said, and are being saido Now, I might say that 

there is - and you don't have to be an engineer to see that there is bound to be a 

difference in thinking of the transmissioning. All you have to do is look at the 

map, and you say that Round Valley is 18 miles further west than Chimney Rock, 

arrl we didn't have to spend $165,000o to find that out. But no one can tell with 

any degree of certainty where the water will be neededo I believe many real 

estate men have made many mistakes in not buying a lot of acreage, because ten 

Years ago they didn 1 t think acreage was going to be utilizedo We have planned the 

second stage of Round Valley with much shorter pipe lines than that planned by 

these engineers, because wefeel ~hat the area of need will be different. We know, 

and they say now that it was only for the purpose of comparison, that they were going 
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to deliver 200 million gallons a day at the end of the Elizabeth pipe line. Ther~ 

are no facilities to handle such quantities of water, 8 nc there is no such demand 

at th at point. You must remember that ".11 the present large reservoirs are 

northwest, and generally flow southeast. And what we were trying to do with 

Chimney Rock and Round Valley both is to bring water up from the south, so we 

would have an integrated system. And we have pools of water at one end, and pools 

of water at the other end, so we could handle water wherever the demands might 

require it. But to bring 200 million gallons to Elizabeth is just building a 

lot of pipe line for no t1ing, and aeybody that anticipates it that way doesn 1 t 

know the facts of water experience. The City of Elizabeth has a limit on what 

it can use. It may increase its per capita consumption, but can it locate the 

tremendous industrial plants that can use large quantities of water. And the 

same thing is +-rue in the City of Newark, and all large congested cities. These 

industries, who are the larc;est consumers, and who comlllle tID-thirds of the water 

there in northern-New Jersey will determine the average need. And if they could 
v ' 

tell us today where they are going to be located, we would know whether or not we 

are right, or they are right. But the difference in transmission lines should 

not necessarily at this time, when it is a pure guess on anyone 1 s part, determire 

the difference in cost between two projects. 

We have increased west of Roun:i Valley from industry vrhen the Round 

Valley plan was announced. Industr-J is interested to know that it can locate in 

the more sparsely populated section of the State. And if they know that Round 

Valley is there, and will prorluce water at that point, they will look in that area 

for developm:rnt, because they too are limited by the places they are going to go 

to by the quantity of watero 

Now, in this probable ~revision of figures, we wa::-it to say there are some 

Other difference so We find thr1 t we reduce our acqnisi.. tion cost of lo.nds to the You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library
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figure which we know we can sub stantiateo When it came to reservoir construction, 

we didn 1 t quibble too much on thato When it came to the pumping station and the 

main, we didn 1 t quibble too much on that. Yfnen it came to the treatment plant, 

and booster pumping station, there we must differ with the engineers; and subtract 

h million dollars from their figure, because it is obvious to us from their 

figures that they are treat ;_ng water from the south branch of a higher qnalit,y-

as though it were polluted lower Raritan watero The type of treatment which we 

propose is pressure filtration while there is, we understand, gravity filtrationo 

And so there is a diffe:nsnce in cost of 4 million dollars in capital cost for 

the treatment of om water as compared with the othero 

Now, without r,oing through each figure, but I want to give this to the 

committee, I might say that if the North Jersey iJistrict '.'later Com:r.:iission 1s 

figures are correct - and I might say they have been reviewed by competent 

engineers rep:i:esentj.ng th0se municipalities, and ~re stand by these fiGJ..ires, then 

the cost of the development of Round Valley for 200 million gallons will be 
y 

approximateJ.y 85 million dollars, which the consulting engineers say will be 

$143-o The probable revision of the consulting engineers figures, subtracting 

some of the items which I mentioned, would bring that figure down to 134 million, 

if we leave all the transmission mains in that they considero But when it comes 

to Chimney Rock, the consul ting enci neers fip:ure 200 million at 102 million dollars 

capital investment o And we find the necessary revisions that have been discussed 

would bring that cost up to $120,6)00 Now the cost per million gallons for the 

development of one million gallons a day represents 603 thousand dollars under the 

Probable revised Chimney Rock plan, if you divide fac cost by 200 millioL gallonso 

But if you divide it by 180, ,'ihicl1 i0 fae true ainount of ':vater "•1hich the;>r are 

going to produce, then t~1e ficure per million gallons comes to about $670,278, 

as against our figure of $Lf23,000 for the probab1e revision of their figures in 
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leaving the transmission mains in of '/83,000o 

going to be substantially cheaper than they are, or at the worst, if our figures 

are wrong, we are goinc to equal their figures. Nmv, maybe the engineers play 

wi tb. statistics, and maybe they can 1t.o But our co:rnr.iission has had experienced 

engineers. Our last project was estimated at the cost of $5,000~000o, and it cost 

$5,000,000. It didn't cost ten; it didn't cost twenty, or any other such figureo 

People h~ve handed me information that one of the men associated w' th this firm 

made a verJ bad error in estimating his cost in Kearney, but I arJ not going to 

hold that against these engineerso I think they want to do the right thing, but I 

do not think they have '1ad the experience in the development of water supplies 

that many people believe o I think they are very competent en;::~ neers. I think 

they know their businesso But from 'i'ih.at we understand, only 2 percent of their 

business ever involved water supplies, and I do not think you can substitute that 

knowledge for t,ne 30 years exp'-'rience of foe corubined thinking of the engineers of 

all these municipalities, and the North Jersey Nater Coumission. 

¥ ' 
Now, we have a point we would like to make hereo We believe that the 

second stage of either Chimney Rock or Rourrl Valley may not require attt;ntion for 

at least forty to fifty years, according to the enEineers' preliminary report, 

page 1-18. They indicate that a total of 659 million gallons a cay will be 

required by northern New Jersey in the year 2000. That shows that an 

ad.di tional amount of 239 million gallons over the present yield will be requiredo 

Now, Round Valley, or Chim~r Rock, can produce 70 million gallons a c1ay in its 

first stage. We find that the expansion of the three sys terns will not produce 77 3 

but rather approximately 62 million f.:allonso The Elizabetovm Nater Com::iany, 

under the Round Valley plan, would t-e free to utilize its reservs of 25 million 

gallons a dey-, vhich it has at the present time, and 1trould be able to develop 
~ 

further supplies for 70 million c;o.llons a c:ay if tl1eJ think it is advisableo The 

You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



leaving the trci_nsmiss:ion mains in of '/BJ,OOOo So that in the er1C:, '"'e are ci thcr 

going to be substantially cheaper than they are, or at the worst9 if our figures 

are wrong, we are going to equal their fi~ires. Now, maybe the cn[;ineers play 

with statistics, anc maybe they can 1t. B11t our comnission has had experienced 

engineers. Our last project was estimated at the cost of $5,ooo,ooo., and it cost 

$5,000,000. It didn't cost ten; it didn't cost twenty, or any- other such figure. 

People h;gve handed me information that ore of the men associated w: th this finn 

made a ver:;r bad error in estimating his cost in Kearney, but I am not going to 

hold that against these engineers. I think they want to do the right thing, but I 

do not think they have rnd the experience in the development of water supplies 

that many people believe. I think they are very competent en;~:= neers. I think 

they know their busiress. But from what we understand, only 2 percent of their 

business ever involved water supplies, and I do not think you can substitute that 

knowledge for · ~18 JO years expc::rience of t;1e co;1;bined thinking of the engineers of 

all these municipalities, and the North Jersey Nater Commission. 

Now, .:;e h'ave a point we would like to make here. We believe that the 

second stage of either Chimney Rock or Rourrl Valley may not require attt.:ntion for 

at least forty to fifty years, according to the enr;ineers 1 preliminary report, 

page 1-18. 'l'hey indicate that a total of 659 million gallons a day will be 

required by northern New Jersey in the year 2000. That shovvs that an 

additional amount of 239 million gallons over the present yield will be required. 

Now, Round Valley, or Chimn;;r Rock, can produce 70 milhon gallons a cay in its 

first stage. We find that the exr:;ansion of the three systems will not produce 77, 

but rather approximately 62 million 1:allonso The Elizabetovm Nater Company-, 

Under the Round 'l alley plan, 7muld te free to utilize its reserv2 of 25 million 

gallons a day, <t1 ich it has at the present time, and would be able to develop 
~ 

further supplies for 70 million [;<illons a cay if theJ think it is ad vi sac le 0 The 
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Hackensack ,iater Company is expa.ncii nc j_ ti:; 22rste:n frOD 10 to 20 ;nil lion gallons il 

day, and the D .::.: R Canal has 20 million c;.cillons a c'.J::J vr}1:Lch is available. That 

makes a total of 258 million gallons a cay which woulcl meet the need, as estimated 

by these engineers, to the municipalitiesy to the year 20000 So we are not 

involved at this time necessarily with the second stage of development. And I say, 

therefore, the second stage of the c:evelopnwnt, al thougi1. it should be considered 

as part of the whole, should not necessarily determine the attitude of the 

legislature at this time, because 50 years is as far as you can look ahead in 

water. We don't knrnv what the situation will be then, but at least we will know 

that if we have to go to the Delaware, it is available to us for large quantities 

of water to meet the future needs of not only northern New Jersey, but western 

New Jersey as well, and central New Jersey, and South Jersey. 

We asked a question here today of the engineers, because there was no 

underlying do. .... There appeared in the report, near the end, the cost per million 

gallons of variou~ developments. The question was answered by Mr. McCarthy, and 
¥' 

he said that the treatment cost, the operating cost, and all other costs, excluding 

principal and interest, was $23. a million gallons. Those figures do not bear out 

the figures which he had on this page, because if you are r;oinp, to capitalize 57 

or 59 million dollars, or approximately that figure, at two and a half percent 

or two and a half percent amortization, or any such figure, and get an average 

rate, you will find that about $900 per million gallons is the cost of the water 

of a 70 million gallon a day projecto The difference between 90 and 147 is $57 oOOo 

The difference between 90 and 163 is $73o00o And they haven 1 t satisfactorily 

answered why the operating cost, or whatever others ~~ere are hidden in the 

figures, would lead anyone to believe th""t water is go".ng to cost that on either 

Project, and we can never tell .. that until they break it down. B1i.t I a'11 sure with 

this $23e 00 a million gallo~s, these figures will not stand up. 
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Whereas, if you look at the report of North Jersey, it is just a very 

simple schedule which appears on page 19 of the report. The yield of the project 

was 70 million gallons a day; total cost of the project, 57 million; interest 

rate two and a half percent; annual debt service $2,270,880; annual cost of 

operation $700,000., making a cost per million gallons of $1160 Now, there is 

something wrong with their arithmatic, or there are some costs here they are not 

telling us about o But we know, an:l. these other agencies know they can produce 

water for less eest than was represented it can be produced for in this report. 

Now, we think that the legislature is imposing a great burden on this 

committee to make such a recommendationo But if Chimney Rock is what they want, 

as I said before, all the municipalities desire that I express the thought that 

they want the water, but after careful examination, they are willing to put their 

money into Round Valley if they are given a choice, rather than putting their 

money into Chimney Rock o And I think those municipalities who are willing to 

put up the money ought to have that considered, because I do not think they want 

to throw away 40 million dollarso 

Now, of course, the North Jersey District Water Supply Connnission 

operates in such a manner that there is no tax on real estateo The consumers 

and the water systems assume the burden. We are nothing more than a combined 

municipal development water source., They issue their bonds; they commit 

themselves to take a certain amount of water, and they pay for it whether they use 

.it or not, and they spread the cost of that over their other water coste That 

has worked successful]y for 30 years. And I think if you ask most municipalities, 

they feel that they would like to do that, because at the end of 35 years or 40 

Years, they own something, and they ovm it free of a mortgage, just as a man who 
~ 

owns a house under an FHA mortgageo But if the State is goi~ to take this over, 

and the bonds are paid off, who is go ill; tD get the benefit of that? Are those You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library
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revenues going to the general State treasury that were paid for by the people of 

northern New Jersey and northeastern New Jersey? And is the proposed tax which 

was collected for them, the capital tax to provide the capital for this to be 

invested in the State of New Jersey, and have the State of New Jersey make the 

profit? I don't think that was what was intended.I' but that is the way it works 

out o Now, we have recommended th at Senate Bill 2lh be considered, because it 

represents a program for the whole State of New Jersey, not just the northeastern 

sectiono You may recall the provisions of that bill, that there is no project 

mentioned; there is no district mentioned; there is no area mentionedo It 

represents loans to municipalities in any part of the State, and can be used by 

any agency in any part of the State that can convince the committee set up under 

the bill that it requires a loano And I am sure that the legislature will set up 

a proper committee to loan this money out, as they did in other cases, for veterans 

housing, veterans loans, and what noto But in that way, you will preserve the 

municipal intel?est in the project; you will keep the State out of the water 

business; and ycu will encourage municipalities that may find it a little bit 

difficult to put up money today to withdraw the excuses that they may have todayo 

At least the State should try it outo It should find out whether these 

municipalities are sincere, and whether they are willing to borrow the money, and 

obligate themselves to pay this money backo In that way, there is no complicated 

inequitable tax formula, and assessment formulao 

Now, let me say this with respect to the financial stability of this 

bond issueo There is a serious constitutional and legal question as to the tax 

that is mentioned in that bill and in Assembly 5950 As has been indicated here 

to some degree, there is a question whether certain counties are bei~ benefited.., 
.. 

and Yet the legislature, in effect.9 says you are benefi tedo And I read in the 

newspapers that there has been some talk about mandatory compulso:ry financing You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library
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with respect to voting machines in your county, Senator Sunnnerillo And I know you 

don't like it when the legislature says to you that this is what you are going to 

do whether you like it or noto And I find that the rest of fue members of the 

legislature felt that was a little high-handed, and modified their posi tiono 

And we in North Jersey don't like to have the legislature say to us = you must do 

this, and you must dothat, whether it is good or bad for you.11 whether it affects 

the financial stabili i{f of your water system, in something in which the State 

should only have a secondary irrterest1 an:l. not a primary interesto The secondarJ 

interest is important. It is your dui{f to see that the municipalities and the 

private water companies perform their functions, but we are trying to explain to 

you that if you will loan us the money.11 you will cut the time element down to zeroo 

But if you say that the people of New Jersey turn down the bond issue, North 

Jersey is not going to be without water, because the munfoipali ties will find a way 

to finance i ·. and the strong ones will help the weak one so And I might say, mile 

Mayor Carlini~ h'e:re, what he is doing for the City of Newark, and what the City 

of Newark is doing is most commendable 3 because what he is doing is tr'Jing to 

help Newark's neighbors whom he considers part of metropolitan Newark, and I think 

it is a worthwhile methodo 

I think you should give the municipalities the right to work 

cooperativelyo I think you ought to try to loan the money to them, and take the 

proper security for the return of the moneyo I think you ought to insure that 

New Jersey has an over-all comprehensive water plano We think you shaild give 

the State Water Policy Commission the power <1!1d the money to prepare such a plano 

We think all water developments ought to fit into a master plan, just as you do 

With zonirg - you have a planning board.9 and you have a board of adjustmento And 

they should be the planning bOard» and they should have the money to determine 

tre best methods of meeting the supplies of South Jersey, West Jersey, or North You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library
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Jersey. We think they should be Given the power to eliminate any inequities 

that may exist. We think they should be V. ven the power to force inter~ 

connections between systems where voluntary aITangements are not made timelyo 

We don't object to a State agency having supervisory controlo We t:1ink that it 

is important that the people in this valley who are not protected under this bill 

about the talcing of abo v e 130 million gallons should have a full and complete 

hearing, as everyone gets before the Water Policy and Supply Council, that has 

the understanding to resolve the question that was raised here today, as to whether 

that average flow is the right way to calculate a reservoir or a daily flowo And 

we don 1t think it is necessary at this type of a hearing for us to try to 

indoctrinate you busy m •nbers of the legislature, and try to tell you that when it 

is an on-river proposition you can use averages, but when you have an off-river 

proposition, you must use daily flow. And although we didn 1t make and try to 

contradict the ability of Chimney Rock to talce 180 million gallons a day, the utter 

ridiculous posi tio~ taken by Mro McCarthy that you should approve the expenditure 
~ 

of 70 sane odd million dollars on an average monthly flow record~ I think, is 

preposterouso Because all you have to do is to take the now of the 1 ast 30 days 

Prior to today in the Raritan River, and if you took the average, you could have 

pumped J80 million gallons a day for 30 days.9 which would produce over 10 billion, 

400 million gallons of water. That is what his method of reckoning would have 

produced. Whereas, if you took the true facts, am you found that you could only 

take 380 million gallons a day for four· days, all you would have gotten was a 

billiono And so, under Mr o McCarthy 1 s method, you would have been nire billion 

gallons short, and I don 1t think that is the way to measure the water supply for 

the peopl~ of New Jersey o And as to these gentlemen here who say they have a 

hydrograph, and a hydrograph is the most important determination in the 

dev-elopment of water supply~ I t:iink you ought to examine that hydrographo You 
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ought to have oomebody from the 'Nater Supply Commission check the very voluminous 

figures th at are necessary to make that up, and determine whether or not the 

representation that was made here today is true or not, and not listen to a lot 

of double talk. Engineers can check those figures, and it is a long and lengthy 

propositiono But to t:ry to sell us a bill of goods for 180 million gallons a day 

on the Raritan River, when it may not exist, I think is dangerous representationo 

Now, with respect to these bills, I might say '\hat I did work with 

others in drafting many bills for the J.egi slature, trying to express the thoughts 

they had from time to time,:1 and I find that Senate Bill 22 which I drafted, with 

others, was used for the basis of the present Senate bill with a lot of rew 

paragraphs thrown ina Assembly Bill 595, in my opinionjl is a hodge podge of 

duplicati--· .a and contradictions, arrl goes far beyond the representations made in 

the reporto And on the other hand, it is deficient in putting in sane of the 

things that are most important in the people in the Raritan Valleyjl and that is 

the lim.i tatio n of :iot taking above 130 million gallons a dczy- o 

.f" 

Also, are they going to build a causeway? Also, are they going to have 

some of the compensating reservoir? This bill creates a water board, and practically 

and for all intents and purposes, abolishes the State Water Policy and Supply 

Commission, and it is going to recommend the appointment of five men to be 

appointed by the Governor without salary in the beginning.? but the implication is 

tha.t there is going to be a salary later on. And it says that you are the boss 

for the ii.hole State of New ,Jersey o It isn 1t clear from this whether t:1eir powers 

are so broad and vast that they can take over t.1.e whole systemo In one place they 

sey they can; in another paragraph it says they cannoto \'fe cannot understand the 

meaning of this bill. It w:mld take me a few hours to itemize each question that 

is raised hereo The idea~ though, of trying to 9 by force =I call it that= take 
~ 

over the right to expand the three existing water s.1stems» I think has been very 
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well defended here todayo But in the bond bill it appears, and the people will 

vote on the bond bill, and not the other bill, it appears that the board shall 

not undertake such an increase in the dependable yield - that is on page 5, 

paragraph 5 an increase of the dependable yield of an existing system unless it 

shall first give the eystem notice and an opportunity to be heardo The board 

shall penni t an existing water supply to urrlertake it in its own behalf" If I 

had not seen the other bill, and I read this, I would think that each of these 

agencies would have the absolute right to build it themselveso But if you read 

595, it doesn't say thato 595 sa:rs after such hearing, the owner may stibmit a 

plan of procedure offering to undertake the proposed project on its behalf, 

periodo If the board finds that such plan arrl procedure is feasible, and it 

provides a statenent of reasonable assurance of a prompt completion of the 

project, the board shall authorize ito So that it is the new board that is going 

to determine whether or not these existing agencies are going to be able to e.x:pando 

It is not an absolute righto 

I on:fy point this out as one indication of this billo This bill has tre 

broadest powers of any water bill I have ever seen, and I have been in the 

legislature arrJ. read every one of them for the past 18 yearso And I have sat as 

chairman of the committee, Senator Summerill, as you have, in which State water 

authorities were proposed tine and time againo And in every instance the 

legislature turned down such an authori W because they didn nt feel that it was 

necessary for the proper protection of water supplyo Unfortunately, the 

legislature could never be convinced that it was necessary- for them to give some 

help in the intervening past 15 or 20 ye3l's .. And the legislative oommittee 

report indicates that they feel there might be a little negligence on the part 

of the legislature, arrl I don 1 t want to blame them for ito Perhaps we are to 
-

blameo Perhaps we couldn 1t convince the people of New Jersey that it was 
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necessary to do 'a job. Dut in any event, if this bill passes, the financial 

stability of every water SJ Stem in t11.is State is in jeopardy o 

Asserrblyman Stepacoff this morning started to touch on the verJ thing 

that I am trying to point auto We are goinc from a famine to a feast. The 

engineers recommend the immediate development of 77 million, and at the same 

time, 70 milliono So within five years, they want to build 140 million gallonso 

We know, c cnsidering wet and dry years, you are talking about dry years when you 

talk about 147 million gallonso When you talk about wet years, there :is much more 

water in each of these individual systems. It is very important in understanding 

water phraseology that we are talking about t.1te lowest, or the safe dependable 

years under the worst conditions. But if for the next five years, you have five 

wet ye. -·s, there isn't a municipality in the State that isgoing to try to buy any 

water from Chimney Rock. And we know, from the facts and figures indicated 

here, as the engineers indicate, th at the water developed by the pancake hollow 

will be the cheapest development that there is, and they are going to sell their 
~ ' 

water at a reasonable price taking that cost into considerationo And so every 

municipality, including Elizabeth, and all these other customers, are going to 

buy from Passaic Valley, or from Jersey City, or from Newark, where the water is 

going to be cheaper.. And as Assemblyman Stepacoff pointed out this morning, 

that Chimney Rock reservoir can stand there empty~ and not just a tax on seven 

counties, but a tremendous interest cost and deficit charge. When you build 

water reservoirs, you should be prepared to build in stageso And the only reason 

we recommended Round Valley at this time is because we felt that it is a logical 

time for a 1 arge scale development in the south. And if that is built first by 

these municipalities, Passaic ValleyJ> the City of Newark, the City of Jersey 

City, when they need the water for t..li.eir customers.)> you can rest assured that fu.ey 

are going to develop it, and you will not have to urge them. But it will be wise 
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not to duplicate deficits and interests for a period of years when it is not 

necessaryo 

Now, in the lee;islative committee's report.., not the engineer 1s report, 

on page 9, starting on the bottom of page 8, it says.1> "Hence, many existing 

systems,, although recognizing the need for substantial additions of supply within 

the next two ~cades, are reluctant to undertake costly programs that will be 

unprofitable for at least a substantial period of timeo In any event9 it is 

apparent that no concrete plans are under way to produce the increases in the 

supply needed by 1960, and the period following up to 1975. 11 Gentlemen, it was 

that statement that prompted us to ask the question this morning whether' or not 

these engineers ever heard of our application by eight cities in hearings before 

the Water Folicy and Supply Council.. I think that the failure to even mention 

those proceedings was not fair to the members of the legislature who are going to 

read this and try to form a conclusiono Some of them may know,, but I believe the 

majority of them may not know how far these municipalities have gone, arrl how far 

.f'" ' 
they are ready to goo And I don 1t think, in advocating a proposition, that it was 

fair to totally disregard what eight cities have done, and what the North Jersey 

and the Division of Water Policy are going_ through in order to create a projecto 

Now, I might say this, that there is one ve:ry simple source of water 

which we asked about in the questions, and that was about the Ramapo Rivero We 

know that there is a reserve for substantial quantities of water in the Ramapo 

River which can be used without the e:x.-pendi ture of five cents of capital costo 

We are permitted under our erant in the State to take nine billion gallons of water 

Under certain restrictions, and those restrictions are that we cannot take during 

June, July, August, and September. We also cannot take any water except for the 

flow above 40 million gallons ~ day.. Now, in 1954.11 a d!"J year~ we completed the 

Project around January first., From January- to June we pumped our full allotment 
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of 9 billion gallons of water. And although the balance of the year would 

have provided - arrl that is exclusive of the summer months - an additional six 

billion gallons a day jl we were not permitted by this grant to take it., Now, I 

don't want to blame the Water Policy and Supply Council for thato It was the way 

the application was made,. and a misinterpretation of certain testimoey.. But the 

Water Policy and Supply Council.I' I am sure, if water is needed in northern New 

Jersey, that they will cooperate and permit us to develop that grant to its 

ultimate capacity. Now, that is some thing that will produce water with no 

capital cost, and the only cost there will be is the pumping charge which is 

comparatively nominal. And so we are not going to run out of water in the 

northern part of New Jersey. We have enough water to carry over with these 

particular extra amountso We know that the Hackensack 'Nater Compa.r:w can complete 

their project.. So we don rt want to create aey unnecessary fear in the minds of 

people that we are running out of water tomorrow. But we do urge that developments 

do take place .. .we do urge that if the legislature wants to be helpfuls it should 

·>" 
be helpful to the whole State an::l not just a part of the State., We do believe 

that the northeastern part of New Jersey is the most critical of the group, but we 

don 1 t think necessariJy that all of the funds should be taken exclusively for 

northeastern New Jersey.. And that is the reason that bill provides for 85 million 

dollars, rather than just for the first stage of Round Valleyo 

There is one amendJrent which we might suggest. We did put a provision 

in there that no project should be developed for less than 25 2illion gallons, and 

that was to prevent the money from being frittered away on small insignificant 

Projectso We think that can be reduced to perhaps 10 or lS million gallons to 

accommodate all of the State, vmere perhq"')S some o.f be pro,jects should be 

developed for 25. We think there is reasonable room for t:2e legislature to help, 
~ 

and to be of assistMce in the development of vrater supply. But we certainly feel 
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that there is no need for a new layer of governmento 

And I might say this in commenting, th at someone said to Il)3 in the 

hall about this little discussion we had this morning - and I think we ought to 

have a li ttJ.e humor after a lot of serious talko One is that Chimney Rock, if 

JUU look at it in the report,, is shaped like a boomerang .. I don't know who it is 

going to hit backo I know we a:ivocated it thirty years ago, and it has hit us 

back., I am wondering whether it is going to hit back those who advocate it now., 

But I also want to say this with respect w the using of the daily averages 

as against the monthly averages - I don 1t think you have to be an expert to 

understand that you don 1t draw checks on your banking account based on average 

deposi tso It is what goes in to a reserv6ir th at determines what you can use each 

day, and not average so 

I think this committee is to be commended for the time it has given the 

maey people here, and the time it is going to give o Unfortunately, there has been 

more or less of" a mental deadline placed on this water problemo The simplest thing 

that we suggested the State should do is propose Senate Bill 214 o If there are 

any alternates in methods of financing you want w put in, add them ino But let 

the people vote on a referendum, and then if the people pass it, let the legislature 

determine which is the better ra3thod of handling the money for the purpose of 

building a reservoir. I don 1 t want to recommend, nor does our corrnnission, all of 

whom were appointed by the Governor, want to recommend any delayo We want a bond 

issue if possible., If you feel you want to encourage municipalities, make it a 

nexible borrl issue so that these other questions can be resolved, and New 

Jersey can proceed to obtain its water supplies in a sensible manner,, 

Thank you very much o 

MRo SJMMERILL: Mr .. Wilensky, in the first part of your talk you 

mentioned '!he fact that most of the municipalities were prepared to go ahead You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library
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financially, but a few were not .. 

MR. WILENSKY: 1fot seriousl.,v. 

MR. SUMMERILLt And did I understand you to say that sorre changes in 

our bond law would clear th at up? 

J'.ffi. WILENSKY: I am so a:ivi sedo 

MR. S.JMMERJ:Lt,: Are you prepared to say what those changes are.ll raising 

the debt limits, or excluding the debt, or what? 

MR. WILENSKY: I might say- this, that under the present law, as I 

understand it - I 1m not a lx>nd attorney - water projects are self~liquidating 

projects, and therefore ci.re not in the bond lirnito But where the municipalii{y".ll 

because of its operation of its system, has not shown the abili"o/, and hasn't 

r~.'ised the rates sufficient to make it a self-sustaining project, then they can Ht 

issue the bonds. The Public Utility Commission now must pass on the issue of 

those bonds to make sure that they will be liquidated as they are agreed to be o 

But unfortunately, as I said, Elizabeth operated om wcry, Bayonne operated another 
..., 

way, but they a re not insurmountable, ard they mew be ve:ry minor changes in our 

legislation .. 

MR. SUMMERILL: Would you care to subrni t those to me later in writing 

in the next few days? 

MR. WILENSKY: The necessary changes to the bond law which ·would enable 

the municipalities to finance it. 

MR. SUMMERILL: That 1 s ri{#lto 

MR. WILENS<:Y: All righ to 

MR. SUMMERILL: Atrl as I understand it, if those changes were made.9 

the municipalities could proceed themselves with the financing, and not need 

State loan, or could sell their bonds in the market.. Is that right? 
~ 

MR. WILENSKY: That is righ to 
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.MR. SUMMERILL: Will you submit those to me? 

MR. WILENSKY: Yes siro 

MR. FRANKLIN: Mr. Wilensky, assuming that this Chimne;7 Rock proposition 

was crlopted by the legislature, and then subsequently was passed in referendum., is 

it your feeling that these municipalities that you have been talking about would 

proceed with their application for the Round Valley project? 

MR. WILENSKY: The;y: have so indicatede We had two meetings within 

the past ten days in which representatives appeared and discussed this legislation 

and this reporto Naturally, we didn't have the vote of each municipalizy, but tb.e 

impression they have left with us all t'i.is time is that they want this project .. · 

Last week we had a hearing before the Water Policy and Supply Councilo We put 

th officials on of each city, and each of them testified that they want this 

project, and they are reactr to go ahead with ito 

MR. FRANKLIN: Of course, we don 1t know what the legislature is 

going to do. But in the event that it mould crlopt legislation calling for a 
·+" 

referendum on this Chimney Rock proposition, and the people in the State of New 

Jersey in the referendum express their desire for this Chimney Rock proposition, 

and authorize the bond issue, in that case have the representatives of these 

various municipalities indicated that they still want to go ahead with their 

application for the Round Valley p1".>ject? 

MR. WILENSKY: I don't think they could, because you would be 

pulling the rug right out from under them., You would be taxing these people, and 

there would be a duplication o 

MAYOR CARLIN: I would like to make one observation for the City of 

Newark. If the legislature passes this present legislation, and the people adopt 

the referendum, I am certain tl;J.a:t the City of Newark will wi thdra:.v from the 

Round Valley projecto 
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MR. SUMMERILL: I have a question from Morgan Seiffert for Mro 

Wilensky.. Do you consider that it is proper for eight municipalities to develop 

under the North Jersey District Water Supply Commission all the water resources 

of North Jersey, and appropriate these resources for their useq And, is that not 

your present plan in your application to fue Division of Water Supply'? 

MR. WILENSKY: No. I think that question arises from a misun:lerstanding 

first of our application. Our application says it is for eight cities, and any 

other cities th at care to joinq.. Our act provides that we must consider the 

application of any city as a participant who wants to come in, and this project 

was proposed for 200 million as an arbitrary figure so that all cities would know 

that there is room for additional cities to joino Now, in addition to that, we 

a1 j obligated by 1 air w sell water to aey city, even though they are not a 

participant if the water supply is adequate. And at the present time, we are 

selling the City of BC\Y"onne under that provision, and, in fact, we went to court 

over it. And we .are compelled to sell them because the water supply is adequate, 
.f" 

and they don •t have a dollar invested in the project. The way this law was drawn -

it was felt that municipalities should have a right to join, and there should be 

no limit on the number that can join. Only the size of the project li.'lli ts the 

number of municipalities. May I say this, because many of our people are not 

familiar with the act, it is Chapter 5, Title 58 of the Revised Statuteso 

MR. SUMMERILL: Mr. McCarthy, we have twelve minutes left, and this 

Will be your last hearing, as I urrlerstand you are going away. Do you care to 

make aey other comments before we close for the day? 

MR. McCARTHY: Yes. I would like to speak once more on this matter 

of technique of analyzing reservoir capacity. Over the lunei.11 hour, and dur:Lng the 

Past hour, we have taken the y;:;ar 1949 which is the critical year for the capacity 

of the Chimney Rock reservoir, and we have examined the difference r1,5l:;wee:-i a 

• 
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daily analysis through this critical period and monthly average 

flOW analysiso This morning I said I felt it might make a 

difference of three inches on the reservoir. Well, I was wrong. 

It would be four inches. Actually the increased draft on the 

reservoir is one-third of a billion gallons, which ls roughly 

four inches on the reservoir. Instead of using 25 billion 

gallons you would use 25o3. Now that substantiates what any 

good and experienced hydrologist would realize, that during 

drought periods when you had your most serious draft on your 

reservoir, you very seldom get any appreciable flash flows, 

and they are the only ones that make a difference. 

During this seven-month period in 1949 that became the 

critical one on Chimney Rock reservoir capacity, the two 

techniques of analysis.make a difference of four inches. 

I would like to thank Mro Wilensky for his charitable 

statement tha~ he finally found that he thought we were 

competent, that he is at least in agreement with a few thousand 

of our associate professional engineers and several hundred 

of our clients. 

Now, as far as the percentage of work that our firm does 

in the water resources field, more than half of our work is 

in water resources, and I believe in that field we do more 

Work than any other firm in the world. Now, if that exper

ience is not adequate for the analysis of these water 

resources problems, then I would stand corrected. 

Now, as far as the $165,000 is concerned, that is a 

Ceiling on a reimbursement type of contract to carry through 
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oecember 15. During the period up to July 15, I donVt have the 

figures in mind, but the chances are that our costs were in the 

neighborhood of thirty to thirty-five thousand dollars, and for 

that we covered a pretty broad fieldo 

Again, I would like to make this offer: We have our 

detailed records of the analysis of the hydrology of our 

streams. These records were carefully developed by our own 

staff, by our consulting hydrologist, Professor Gordon Williams 

of L.1.T. He was for several years head of that department in 

our office and he is today one of the recognized experts in the 

con·ultant field in the country. We are confident that they are 

sound and that they are right. Now, there has been a very 

serious difference of interpretation of records made by others 

here, and I think that they should sit down with our engineers 

and let us see where they are wrong, if they are, and let them 

look at our red&rd's and see what they think of them and the 

computations. As a matter of fact, that would normally be a 

professional engineer's approach when reviewing anybody's work. 

Now, just a brief comment on the memorandum of Metcalf and 

Eddy of last Friday. 1 thought it was a good memorandum. The 

observations and the questions raised are quite parallel to 

What we might have made if we had been making such an analysis. 

1he normal procedure among professional engineers would have 

been first for the reviewing firm to advise the consulting 

engineer that he was making such a review and to await an 

, invitation to come to his office and look over all supplementary . 
of course is on file in the course of any studyo 

d that is still available. I might say that practically all 
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of the questions raised in that memorandum, which was a good 

f professional analysis, have been considered by us. Most of 

t J them have been evaluated; some are still under study. The ones 
I 

that were essential to the preliminary report were evaluated, 

and anyone from any serious interested source is welcome to come 

to our offices and look over our data and talk with our 

engineers. Within three days after our report was first sub

mitted, we had two representatives from the Washington Valley 

visit us. We welcomed them and showed them everything we had. 

I think that it helped them to understand exactly what we pro-

posed. 

With respect to the costs quoted by Mr. Wilensky, all I can 

say is that our costs are prepared very carefully and in detail. 

We know that you can't take water in Round Valley and put it on 

horseback or turn it loose and let it fly down to the areas 

where you need i~, but that you've got to convey it and it's 
~ ' 

going to cost some money, and I think our comparative estimates 

for Round Valley and Chimney Rock are true in each essential. 

Where we differed, even on minor items, I would say that we may 

have made a more complete engineering lay-out of the works; we 

have gotten preliminary quotations on all mechanical equipment 

and all conveyance equipment, on all filtration equipment, and 

we have worked pretty carefully with installation costs and with 

the other attendant costs in a construction project. I note 

that for the second stage of the Round Valley project, the North 

Jersey Commission estimated $300,000 additional for administra

tion and engineering. We ~stimated three million odd. You 

Just canrt do that sort of thing for $300,000. 
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Now, as far as the causeway is concerned, we have made a 

detailed take-off of the yardage of fill, of the paving, of the 

drainage and flow structure, and we think we are on sound ground. 

I believe that the million and a half dollar figure that has been 

quoted was made for a divided-lane highway, that that was prepared 

by the Highway Department; they contacted us to get the lnforma-

tlon on where a causeway might go and the stationing and the 

heights of it, which we furnished, and in conversation at that 

time I asked what type of highway they were thinking of, and 

they said they had been instructed to estimate the cost of a 

divided-lane highwayo Now, I would like to ask you all, in 

Washington Valley on a straight road crossing a reservoir, why 

should you have the only divided-lane highway anywhere back in 

the secondary road region? We just can't see the justification 

for that, but even at that, their estimate for a divided-lane 

highway was a million and a half dollarso It would not be four 
~ ' 

and a half million or four or five million dollars, as Mr. 

Wilensky guessed. You can't compare causeways in one reservoir 

and another, any more than you can compare apples and peaches, 

or Whatever the previous allusion waso 

We are using pressure filters at Chimney Rock just as we 

Would use at Round Valley. The initial South Branch of the 

Raritan supply to Round Valley is of better quality than the Raritan 

Water at Bound Brook, but it only taps 144 square miles of 

drainage area as against 780 square miles at Bound Brooko So 

it only taps a very small part of the Rarltano But when Round 

water from the' Delaware, the average quality of 

ter entering Round Valley will be not better than and may not 
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be as good as the Raritan water. It is principally because of 

the pollution of the Delaware by the Lehigh River, up stream 

from the point of taking. 

MR. SUMMERILL: I have a question here of Mr. Engelhard 1 s. 

It says, "The figures Mr. McCarthy used to divide the taxes 

between the counties are based on a seventy million dollar 

proposition, while the amount of water to be divided is based 

on the final one hundred and two million dollar project." It 

says, nis not this misleading?" Do you care to comment on that? 

MR. McCARTHY: Would you repeat that, please, Senator 

Summer! 11? 

(Question repeated). 

MR. McCARTHY: That is incorrect on both counts. The 

figure used to divide the taxes is based on the assessed 

valuations of each of the counties - nothing to do with water 

in that division - and the amount of water that would be allotted 

to each county is based on the 77 mi 11 ion gallons on the three 

extension projects and the 70 million gallons in the first stage 

of Round Valley, or 147 million gallons. 

MR. SUMMERILL: Thank you. Any other questions? 

MR. ROACHE: Senator Summerill, my name I entered 

and asked if I could be heard. I am Director R6acit~ Of- fhe ~orris 

County Board of Freeholders, and you assured me that I would. 

We also wrote a letter in that we would like to be heard. 

MR. SUMMERILL: We will be back here Wednesday at ten 

0 'clock and will be here all day, so if you wi 11 be here we 

be glad to see that you are heard. 
' 

MR. ROACHE: I 1 11 be here. 

MR. SUMMERILL: We wi 11 now adjourn until Wednesday at 

n O'clock. 
AT"\ Tr"\1" TT"\11.TT:'T*\ 
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MORNING SESSION - AUGUST 24, 1955 

SENATOR JOHN M. SUNITv1ERILL, JR. (CHAIRMAN): The meeting 

will come to order, and by reason of the fact that we have a 

mechanical recording machine here today also, I will ask that 

every speaker give his name in full and whom he represents 

before he speaks so that it will show up that way in the 

me chanica 1 recorder. 

The first man I am going to call on is Robert w. Kean, Jr., 

president of the Elizabethtown Water Company. 

MR. KEAN: I am Robert W. Kean, Jr., President of the 

Elizabethtown Water Companyd Mr. Chairman, members of the 

Legislative Committee, and water experts: It is with great 

reluctance that I appear as an opponent to the legislation 

here considered. It has been billed as legislation to create 

new water supply. If I believed it would create new water 

supply I would be its most ardent supporter. 

Rather, it seems calculated to shrink the ultimate 
If' 

potential of the very water sources it claims to expand, and in 

imposes an unusual and unnecessary financial burden 

the peoples who are being most injured~ 

I am here, then, defending the rights of the people of 

iddlesex, Somerset, and Union Counties, whose future growth 

epends entirely upon waters from the Raritan Valley. 

Union County is a particularly good example. It was there 

El· izabethtown Water Company was first given a legislative 

years ago. For a long time, Union County 

the Elizabeth River, the Rahway River, and 

.Jttensive well fields within its boundaries. Yet today 

undeveloped water left in Union County, and 
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its future growth is entirely dependent on the Raritan Valley. 

its needs must be given primary consideration in any plan to 

develop the Raritan sources, as must the needs of all the 

counties lying in the Raritan watershed. 

These people must have assurance that the Raritan Valley 

supplies will be developed economically and in such a way that 

their greatest potential expansion may be realized. The 

engineering report recently submitted to the Legislative Com

mission on Water Supply gives no such assurance. 

Two outstanding errors occur in the Report. One is the 

assumption that by taking water from a storage canal and pumping 

it into a storage reservoir we would be creating new water 

supply. The other is the failure to recognize the compensating 

flow requirements must be exactly the same for an off-river as 

for an on-river storage project. 

Once these two false premises are corrected, the facts ' 

assembled in~the Report recommend on-river development of the 

tt:;itan, and the Chi.mney Rock project becomes economic and 

ineering nonsense. 

are four important conclusions to be drawn from this 

New Jersey's water resources, if properly developed, 

Will meet all needs for the foreseeable future. 

- 2 -
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2. It is far cheaper to expand existing supplies than to 

create large reservoir extravaganzas. 

3. If Northern New Jersey's local projects, as shown in 

Chapter 3, Page 7, of the Report, are developed as 

needed, they will fill all requirements estimated 

in the Report (Chapter 1, Page 18) until the year 

2000. 

4. On-river development of the Raritan will be 

superior to the Chimney Rock storage plan, both 

with regard to quantity and cost. 

What is this on-river development of the Raritan? It 

has been repeatedly referred to as the Elizabethtown plan. 

We have no pride of authorship, but we were the first to 

publicly advocate it, mainly because our obligation to our 

consumers gives us a vital interest in proper development 

the Raritan. 

We pret;.er to call it the Raritan Valley Plan, for it 

directly benefit all present and future residents of the 

restoring the Raritan to what it was when it was 

name 11Queen of Rivers.u A series of' dams and lakes 

regulate the flows of' the Raritan to over 300 million 

ons daily. The floods of last week could instead be the 

r supplies f'or next month. The trunk sewers would no 

r have compensation worries. Not only could present 

tries flourish and expand, but new ones could locate. 

ities served by suppliers like ourselves could have 

nee in the future, for we could continue to advertise, 

to day, ttwa te r f o; Sa 1 e. tt 
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The population figures which I have referred to are 

those in the Report. When those population figures are 

corrected in the light of information that apparently was not 

available or not used in the Report, the case is even more 

striking that local supplies should be developed for local 

areas and wotild meet all needs for fifty years or more into the 

future. 

We approach the grouping of counties from a slightly 

different angle than has been done in the report, because it 

seems more logical t·o us to approach it by means of water-.. 
sheds. Bergen County has sufficient supplies within its 

boundaries that can be developed to meet all its needs in the 

foreseeable future. Therefore, they are a group by themselves. 

We then have the Passaic River counties - Hudson, Essex, and 

Passaic, which may be grouped together, both in terms of needs 

and supplies. The Engineer's Report has referred to 77 million 

gallons daily that can be developed from local supplies to meet 

the needs of this area, this three-county grouping. The needs 

" of these areas when their population figures are translated 

into mi 11 ion 'gal Ions daily growth are only 45.6 for the next 

50 years. If you deduct from that the eight million gallons 

.that Essex County is now sending over to Union County, through 

,means of its Newark-Elizabeth connection, and which could 

easily be supplied from Union County sources, you get a total 

•f 37.8 million gallons daily requirements for these three 

River counties for the next 50 years. That is less 

the local supply which can be developed in those 

according to the Engineer's Report. 

-4-
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The third and largest natural grouping of counties is 

the Raritan group. It is here that your great needs are going 

to be realized and it is here that fortunately we have the 

1argest potential water supply, the supply of the Raritan Valley, 

the River and the Canal. The counties which are going to need 

those supplies in the future are Union, Middlesex, Somerset, 

Morris, Hunterdon, and Mercer. Those counties form a natural 

group and those counties will have access to supplies in the 

river as long as they are developed in the river and not pumped 

out to some other project which will be out of their reach. 

The demands of those counties within the next 50 years will 

probably exceed 100 million gallonso Fortunately, the water 

can be developed from those sources and it seems logical that 

those counties will not have any concern waterwise from the 

standpoint of available sourcese 

Briefly then, our two major points here are: Number 1 -

The Legisl~ture should recognize that it ls far cheaper to 

develop local sources by expanding existing supplies than to 

ter into huge reservoir projects. Therefore, the expansion 

local supplies should come first. Number 2 - If the Legis

feels that these local supplies should be developed 

than they normally would, we believe that they should 

hold conferences with the local suppliers 

different areas so that under the existing framework, 

determine what can be done to expedite the creation 

supplies. 

am being followed by our Chief Engineer, Mr. James 

I don't know whether there are some questions that 
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you want to ask me first or whether you want to wait until 

both of us are through and then go ahead on the questionso 

THE CHAIRMAN: I think Assemblyman Stepacoff has a 

questiono 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Kean, have you under consideration 

any plan for expanding the present facilities that you feel are 

necessary? 

MR. KEJD'J: Yes, sir; our next plan is for an expansion 

on the Raritan River. Middlesex County is growing very fasto 

We think it is possibly in its highest stage of growtho Union 

County, as I have mentioned, is depending entirely now on the 

Raritan. Somerset County we see as the sleeper which is going 

to have tremendous growth in the futureo We do plan to file 

application as soon as we can put together the details that are 

required for such application to dam the river and create 

Raritan River supplies by means of stal:i.lizing to a certain 
~ 

extent the flows of that rivero 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Kean, can you tell us to what 

capacity you intend to enlarge your present facilities to aid 

these three counties you are talking about? 

MR. KEAN: The first step would be to create in the 

of forty or fifty million gallons additional 

in the river. In line with that, we would 

filtration plant as needed year by year to meet 

That also applies to our transmission system. 

actual design we have on our filtration plant today that 

and hopq to start construction on in the 

is for another 20 million gallons daily capacity. 

-6-
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MR. STEPACOFF: Can you tell us the approximate cost 

that you people are ready and able to put into this project? 

MRo KEAN: That is very hard to put into exact terms 

because our projects can stretch over a period of years; in 

other words, we build them as needed. We build a supply and 

perhaps the damming of the reservoir part of it will cost, 

to use round figure, three million dollars. From then on, the 

transmission mains, the filtration plant, and so on, M~ build 

from year to year as needed; in other words, it is entirely 

self-financing. We pay for it out of sales of water. We 

have in round figures said that 15 mi 11 ion dollars overal 1 

would create a supply, including transmission, pumping, 

filtration, dams, and everything else, of approximately 

50 million gallons daily. 

MR. STEPACOFF~ Where would you put these improvements? 

MR. KEAN: Well, we already have the intake, of course, 
.. 

the river; we already have our filtration plant; we already 

of our transmission systemo It would be a 

adding to these facilities. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Assemblyman Vanderbilt has a question or 

MR. VANDERBILT: Mr. Kean, you mentioned what is called 

Elizabethtown projecto Have you promulgated that 

so that you can see it in the foreseeable fu.ture, 

ntire plans; in other words, have you drafted it out so 

ou knew what the overall plan is that has been referred 

he Elizabethtown project? 

• REA.N: The projected plan. 
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MR. VANDERBILT: The projected plan. 

MR. KEAN: In terms of storage? 

MR. VANDERBILT: In terms of storage. 

MR. KEAN: Yes. We believe the river can be stabilized 

to over 300 million gallons dallye Obviously, that's very far 

in the future, but when you take into account all th~ needs of 

the counties who are going to depend on the Raritan, plus the 

needs of the on-stream industries, the sewage disposal 

projects, it is very logical to assume that that entire amount 

will some day be needed. Now, neither ourselves nor any other 

water supply company can now sit down and now get to work and 

build facilities which will not be needed for another 50 years, 

so the only thing we can do is take it as it comes, build to 

meet our needs, and assure ourselves that there will be no 

shortages from anyone who has access to our faci 1 it ies, and 

we have connections with ten suppliers in the area. 

I might say in passing that this is nothing new. We 

have continued our expansion and in the last five years alone, 

we: have spent an average of over a million dollars a year. 

Those stages of the expansion were not in water supply because 

it wasn't supply facilities at that time that were needed. It 

mains, pumping equipment, and filtration 

capacity. 

MR. VANDERBILT: On this projected plan for a long-

Viewpoint of JOO million gallons, you mentioned in the 

ourse of your remarks that it would be necessary to put up 

dams, and I also believe you mentioned lakes. 

these be located? 
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MR. KEAN: These would be located on the various 

tributaries and branches of the Raritan. The effect they 

would have would be to stabilize the flows of the Raritan. 

The Raritan in effect is now a flash flood rivero You get 

very high flows like the thirty billion gallons that went 

down in two days' time last week and you get extreme low 

flows of not more than 50 million gallons a day. The effect 

of building a series of dams, and therefore lakes that would 

be thus created, would be that thereby the stream flow could 

be regulated; you could store your high flow waters, your 

flood waters, let them down in times of lower flow, which is 

a fairly restricted period of two or three months in the 

summer. It's the standard method of increasing water supplies 

for all purposes with the river. It's the cheapest way to do 

it generally. You stabilize the river and try to return it 

to the shape it was in when nature created it. 

MR. V.AfiDERBILT: Again, Mr. Kean, on the overall project, 

how much on this extended plan-- how much acreage would be 

taken in order to carry out these series of dams and lakes? 

MR. KEAN: Again, it's extremely flexible and I may 

be talking 50 or 100 years in the future when rrm talking 

say 6,000 acres- I think that was the figure mentioned 

Report. They had access to a good deal of our materials 

up that R~port and of course did look at some 

these sites. The first stage would be relatively small, 

course. Fifty million gallons daily is going to go a long 

~-
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MR. VANDERBILT: Still on the overall project, the 

extended plan, I am not quite certain from looking at the map 

where these dams would be in these tributaries. I presume that 

you have them laid out in your plano Could you tell us whether 

these dams would come in any improved area where there would be 

dislocation of houses, industries, public buildings, or roads? 

MR. KEAN: Generally speaking, the areas to be flooded 

would be areas that lie in the flood plain of the Raritan; in 

other words, an on-river reservoir development wants low lands 

because those are the lands that are easily flooded and those 

are the lands that will give you your reservoiro I don't know 

whether there is any land at all that would be useful in lakes 

that wasn't under water last week, for example. The actual 

locations of these reservoirs, we have never given out and 

would be extremely reluctant to do so, I think, for obvious 

reasons. The Engineer's Report has mentioned six locations. 
~ 

Actually there are more than six potential locations. It is 

flexible from the point of view that one or the other could be 

chosen, depending on which seemed more advisable at any given 

time. 

MR. VANDERBILT: One final question: In your remarks, 

You mentioned that if Elizabeth no longer received the 50 

gallons a day from the Newark system, there are other 

in Union County where you might get that 50 million 

dayo Can you tell me those other sources? 

MR. KEAN: Yes. The sum is 8 million gallons a day. 

e City of Elizabeth at ~he moment takes 8 million gallons 

They take 2 million gallons from our company, 
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from Elizabethtown Watero In our visualization of these 

counties as being properly dependent on certain watersheds, 

we have felt that ultimately the City of Elizabeth would be 

taking all its water, as is the rest of Union County, from 

Raritan sources. With that in mind, over six months ago we 

actually made an offer to the City of Elizabeth and told them 

that if they felt that Newark could not or would not, or if 

they wished to help the water situation farther north, we 

would be happy to serve them their entire requirements and 

could do so by this current summero 

MR. VANDERBILT: Thank you. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Assemblyman Stepacoff has a question. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Kean, under the Preliminary Report 

submitted by the Engineers to the Legislature, they proposed 

totake 180 million from the Raritan River and still maintain 

130 million average mean flow, or minimum flow. How does your 
I' 

plan affect that 130 million in minimum flow in the Raritan? 

MR. KEAN: Well, under the original plan, they weren't 

going to protect any minimum flow or return any compensating 

water. They were going to take out water that would create 

180. The only concession they made to down-stream flows was 

that they would not take out any water at times when the 

minimum flow was not gr~ater than 130 mog.d. As far as we are 

concernQd, as I have said before, we consider this project a 

project for numerous beneficiaries, not for our-

we don't know who ls going to develop it; we are 

to go ahead on one ~step of It and, when the time co~s, 

next step, but we see so many people benefiting from this 
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Raritan development that we think over the years the sewage 

authorities, your other water suppliers, your big industries, 

possibly flood control projects, and everyone else interested in 

the Raritan, are going to get together and ultimately carry the 

ball through some other type of agencyo We don't know that that's 

true. 

Specifically, you have asked me what our plan visualizes 

doing as far as compensating flows are concerned. We are 

considering relying on the determination of the Water Policy 

and Supply Council, as we have in the past in matters of this 

kind, as to what is proper in the public interest, as to how 

much flow can be taken out, how much should be left in, how 

much compensated if necessaryo These gentlemen are experts 

and have broad experience in this field. It is not so simple 

that you could come up with a certain figure and say, 

,"That's what should be left in that river." It's a very 
~ 

and a very complicated procedure. We have a body irr 

set up to handle just that type of thing. They could 

the public interest as far as those on-stream and off-

future requirements, present requirements, and everything 

' and come up with an answer, and generally speaking we 

they are pretty goodo 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Kean, when you say that the Raritan 

stabilized to the point where you feel that in 

million gallons a day could be taken from the 

' have your engineers figured on the minimum flow of 

in the Raritan River? 
~ 
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MR. KEAN: I didn 1 t say 300 taken from the Rivero 

The 300 stabilized flow = I was speaking of all uses; that is, 

on-river uses and off-river uses, waters we would take out, 

waters that might be taken out at Flemington, New Brunswick, 

waters that might be used by your industries on the River, 

waters that would be necessary for pollution control, and any 

other necessary uses of watero In other words, I have grouped 

that together from the point of view of all water uses. It is 

very hard to separateo 

THE CHAIRMAN: I have a question by Mro Simpson, 

Division Engineer of Water Supply of the City of Newark~ 

Are you prepared to say what the cost of this water 

per million gallons is likely to be? 

MR. KEAN: What water? 

THE CHAIRMAN: On your proposed project, I presumeo 

MR. KEAN: On the entire project? Of course, that 

varies largely from year to yearo The things we are building 

25 years from now may not be built at the same cost that we 

are building today, but as far as we can see from things we 

~5ll'lave been building and things we are building today, we think 

e can build them and sell the water a-t present rates. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Are there any other questions? If not, 

you, Mr. Kean. 

MR. KEAN: Thank you, sir. 

THE CHAIRMAN: The next person I will call on is 

Girand, Chief Engineer of the Elizabethtown Water 

GIRAND: My name is James Girand, Chief Engineer 

Elizabethtown Water Company. 
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I would like to comment on the technical aspects of the 

Engineer's Report. 

Legislation based on the report is being pressed with 

such haste that none of the 33 water supply agencies, serving 

more than 3,000,000 people in the Northeastern Metropolitan 

Region, has been consulted on needso Not one of these 33 

agencies has expressed unqualified approval of the proposed bills 

at these hearings. Most of them are very much opposed to the 

legislation. 

We are opposed to this legislation because: the expansion 

of local supplies is cheaper, and the expanded local supplies 

will be adequate to meet the needs of the area far into the 

future. 

These hearings have raised so many important questions as 

to the adequacy of this Preliminary Report it appears we would 

be very foolish to gamble $76,000,000 on the information now 

available. ' 

The failure to consult fully with the 33 water supply 

agencies, and the haste in presenting these bills, have 

resulted in some glaring deficiencies. 

The agencies were not consulted a? to the real need for 

\Yater and the actual sales which could be made. The pro

J•ctlons of grll'th and ability of the local agencies to meet 

would indicate that if the Chimnay Rock project 

built, there would ba no sale for the water until after 

20000 The project would be a white elephant and 

would fall entirely on the taxpayers of the region 

e there would be no water users. 
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Besides, failing to make a canvass of the possible 

purchasers of water from this project, the engineers failed 

to realize that price is a major consideration among some of 

the water suppliers who are seeking some sort of a subsidy to 

reduce the cost of their watero When it becomes obvious that 

they cannot pass these costs on to others who are not benefited, 

they will then buy their water from the lowest bidder, which 

would NOT be the Chimney Rock project. 

The fact that there would be no sale of water from the 

Chimney Rock project can be demonstrated by the engineers' 

report. Table 1 on Page I-8 shows the projection of popu

lation in various counties to the year 2000. Table 6 on Page 

I-18 shows the estimated growth in water use based on these 

population figures. 
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it, but I will give you the summary, which is the important 

parto Essex County shows a growth of 200,000 people up to 

the year 2000; Hudson County shows a decrease of 36,000; 

passaic an increase of 180, or a total of 858,000e Those 

are the three counties in the Passaic system. Translating 

those figures into water consumption by the method used in 

the report itself, we get an increased need in those counties 

of 4506 million gallons a dayo 

The three counties of the Raritan Valley group -

Middlesex shows a growth of 312,000; Union 248,000; Somerset 

130,000 - a total of 690,000o These show a total water need 

up to the year 2000 of 92o2 million gallons a day. 

I must correct one figure in my first group. Bergen 

County has been eliminated from these growth projections. 

Testimony will be presented here showing that Bergen County 

is entirely self-sustaining into the most remote future and 

would not ne~d any water even by the year 2000. 

That brings the growth in the three north counties to 

344,ooo, which produces the increase in consumption of 45 
~illion gallons a dayo 

But adding together this use in the Passaic group and 

the Raritan River Valley, we get a total indicated growth in 

by the year of 2000 of 137 million gallons a day, 

ich, as stated before, could be met by the expansion of the 

facilities. 

The second deficiency in the report is the lack of pre

the real problem is supplying water during the 
~ 

the summer. Water is not sold on a monthly 

' any more than pumped storage can be filled from an 
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average flow. It must be delivered as needed on the peak days. 

Most of the local water supply agencies have adequate supplies 

for nine or ten months of the year. The problem and cost of 

supplying summer loads will not be solved by this legislation. 

We had a very striking example of that: We served the 

City of Rahway on a long-time peak load contract. In the last 

two years they have only taken water from us two days, which was 

this summer. Out of the entire year, they only required water 

two days. Now, the problem of coping with that kind of a load 

takes some very intensive study, but that's the kind of a thing 

that has to be solved in this long-range water problem. A 

customer who only wants water two days out of a year is some 

customer. 

The third and most serious deficiency of the legislation 

ls the failure to provide for the needs and growth of the 

customers in the large areas served by the privately-oYll.l1ed water 

utilities i~ Union, Middlesex, and Somerset Counties. No pro

vision whatever has been made for the immediate needs of these 

areas, which are the faste~ growing areas in the State. Neither 

has any provision been made for the future needs of these 

customers, except, to quote the report, 11 they may buy water 

from Chimney Rock." Of course, the price is far above the 

Price the private companies are now selling water for, which 

require a substantial rate increase as well as direct 

taxation as d · th 1 · 1 ti propose 1n e eg1s a on. 

It is most difficult and unreasonable to argue the merits 

three major plans before a legislative committee. Such a . 
9 really should be settled by conference among the 
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engineers. When these engineers were employed by the State, 

it was our hope that they would evolve a practical and 

workable plan which would, at each stage of the growth of the 

area, produce the necessary water at an absolute minimum cost. 

we were astounded to find that in order to justify their 

project they had ignored the immediate needs of the Union, 

Somerset, and Middlesex areas and had cornple tely stopped the 

practical development of our planso If their proposed plans 

are carried out through this legislation, the three counties 

of Union, Middlesex, and Somerset will be faced in a few years 

with the worst water shortages ever experienced in New Jersey. 

Our company must be permitted to proceed with the 

development of one or more of the on-river darns immediately, 

in order to prevent a serious crisis by 1957e 

We now find ourselves in the position that we must argue 

merits of our plan as against the astronomical co~truction 

proposed in t~is legislation& 

The basic economy of our plan is that we propose a number 

small on-river reservoirs which will be built as·neededo 

necessary construction would be deferred until needed - and 

.,.eferred expense is money saved., 

We have the backbone facilities in our filter plant and 

smission system which can be expended to over 100 million 

per day at a reasonable cost" We can build one or more 

on the river also at a reasonable costo Due to the flow 

the river, the first storage constructed 

a very high return in stabilized flow. We can produce 

over a 100 mill ion gallons per day at a very reasonable 
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cost. Our operating costs would be far lower than any other 

plan, as the present plant personnel now on the payroll could 

handle the expanded plant. 

The result is that when one speaks of an Initial Project 

to produce 50 to 70 million gallons per day, there is no 

question that on-river storage is by far the cheapest. 

This project, together with the expansion of other local 

supplies, can meet the needs of the Northeastern Metropolitan 

Area for many years in the future. 

Our project can be added to from time to time and without 

investing large amounts of capital which would be idle. We 

believe we can und~rsell any other project for at least 25 or 

50 years in the future. After that time, it might be necessary 

to have a reappraisal of the situation to see whether a 

publicly financed tax exempt, or tax subsidized, project 

would be needed. 

It app~ars to us perfectly obviously that the proper 

sequence of developing the water needed for Northeastern New 

Jersey is to first let us build immediately the small on-river 

reservoirs which we propose, and then at a later date construct 

some larger project and obtain water from the Delaware River. 

There has been a lot of argument as to the relative 

merits of on-river versus pumped storage and the quality of 

It would cost at least $400,000 to pay the power bill 

filling the Chimney Rock Project for the first time. The 

from the reservoir would have to be replaced with 
~ 

-19-
You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



pumped water and would cost about $30,000 a year. While 

storing water in large lakes over a period of time does 

improve the bacterial quality, it does not solve the problem 

of algae and taste and odorso Usually these large lakes have 

water flowing through from an inlet at one end to an outlet 

at the other, which tends to keep the water moving and 

discourage objectionable growths. There would be no such 

circulation in the Chimney Rock Reservoir. 

On the other hand, the on-river reservoirs would fill 

with every flash flood, without pumping costs. Due to the 

moderate size of the reservoirs, the spring floods would tend 

to sweep out any deleterious deposits. Evaporation would be 

a minor problem with no pumping costso The on-river reservoirs 

could well serve a useful purpose for flood control, although 

not designed primarily for this purpose, just as the Wanaque 

Reservoir was effective in preventing floods after the storm 

of last weQ,k. 

In conclusion, we wish to thank this Legislative 

Committee for hearing us. We are greatly concerned with this 

~ater supply problem and we will always be available to with 

any group toward a solution of the problem. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Assemblyman Stepacoff has a question. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Girand, I take it you are the 

Engineer for the Elizabethtown Water Company? 

MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Would you mind telling us just what 

of engineer you are? 
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MR. GIRAND: I am a civil engineer who graduated from 

Virginia Military Institute in 1923. My home is in the far 

west - Arizona and California. I have been in the water supply 

business all my life. My father's firm and myself have built 

a number of the larger dams in Arizona; I have been connected 

with hydraulic work, water supply, irrigation, and water work 

of all kinds during my entire business experience. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Girand, with reference to this 

Engineers' Preliminary Report, have you given any consideration 

to the question of the adequacy of the pumping facilities to 

take advantage of the peak flow as well as the recharging of 

the reservoir after abnormal withdrawals? 

MR. GIRA.ND: We made an analysis of the flows of water 

which would be available to the Chimney Rock project. We have 

made very extensive hydraulic studies of our own projects, 
f' 

and when this Report was handed to us we made a similar check 

their hydraulics. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Have you determined whether or not 

is sufficient capacity in the proposed reservoir at 

this 32 billion gallons. 

MR. GIRAND: It is our conclusion that the figures 

do not check. For instance, they state 

1 Will obtain a stabilized flow of 180 million gallons a 

With 32 billion gallons of storage and with pumps which 

only pump when the river is above 130 million, and the 

capacity would he 380 million, which includes 20 

n of canal water. 
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MR. STEPACOFF: Then would you say that the calculations 

for pumping capacity must be based on figures of actual daily 

flow rather than the mean or monthly flow? 

MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir. There is no question that the 

flash floods that come down the river could not be caught 

by these pumps and that using average flows for computing the 

re~filling of the reservoirs leads to an erroneous result. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Then you are satisfied insofar as your 

conclusion is concerned that this reservoir will not have the 

capacity for the designed result? 

MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir. The project as stated and laid 

out in the Report would not produce the flows that the Report 

says it would. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Any other questions? Assemblyman 

Franklin? 

MR. FRANKLIN: Mr. Girand, you spoke about the possibil

ity of an i.rftermediate water shortage in the event that the 

State decided to go ahead with Chimeny Rock, I believe. When 

o you think that shortage might take place? 

MR. GIRA.ND: It might take place next summer. The 

ort completely ignored the needs of these three Raritan 

er counties and the needs of the various water agencies 

Now, if the legislation is passed forthwith 

the machinery starts rolling, any agency, whether it be 

company like ours or a public one, coufd 

r· 1 nance any development whatever. They have stated they 

take the water of the Delaware and Raritan Canal; 

authority of the Water Policy and Supply Council, 
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your water rights would be worth nothing. They have stated that 

there is no place for our development if their development goes 

ahead. Now, with those kinds of financial threats hanging over 

anyone, particularly a private company, you couldn't finance 

construction. 

MR. FRANKLIN: Do you have any estimate as to what the 

amount of the shortage might be? 

MR. GIRAND: Well, it could be very acute. In our 

company alone, our loads in this year of 1955 increased 10 

million gallons a day over the previous year. Our projections 

for next year are 15 million gallons per day. This area is 

growing tremendously and if we were stopped, other agencies 

stopped cold from doing anything until after Chimney Rock 

comes into production, which is five years off, it would be a 

most acute situation. 

MR. FRANKLIN: Well, now, Mr. Kean, I think spoke about 
f' 

plans that you had to increase your transmission and filtration 

about 20 million gallonss I assume you are 

lanning to go ah~ad with that project before Chimney Rock? 

MR. GIRA.ND: We have a call for bids out right as of 

for the construction of our filter plant additions. 

MR. FRANKLIN: I wondered if you had the additional 

supply in that amount immediately available? 

MR. GIRAND: We have to before next summer and before 

award contracts, resolve these problems. That's why it is 

xtremely pressing and why we are here today. 

MR. FRANKL IN: Am I right in assuming that before this 

Y Rock question arose, you felt you would be able to 
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procure that additional 20 million gallons? 

MR. GIRAND: Yes, we have thought that we could build a 

dam on the river and move the project right ahead full speed. 

MR. FRANKLIN: So that before this Chimney Rock project 

came into the picture, you had plans to take care of this 

intermediate shortage that you are talking about? 

MR. GIRAND: Very definitely. Now, when we refer to 

shortage - if we can do our work, there will be no shortage. 

We have had no shortage in our area whatever. In fact, we 

have increased our output to our neighboring companies by very 

large amounts - ten million gallons in one instance this year. 

There has been no shortage and there will be none if we can 

proceed. 

MR. FRANKLIN: If this Chimney Rock project should be 

adopted, does that mean that you would not go ahead with your 

present plan) 

MR. GIRAND: Well, it would mean that our right to go 

ahead, our legal right, would be in the gravest jeopardy and 

robably impossible of solution. It pulls the rug out from 

and Supply Council; we would have no 

to to obtain water rights, and it would leave the 

thing up in the air. I mean, I don't see how anyone 

move. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Any other questions? No further 

I Will next call on Jean Sinclair, Secretary of the 
~ 

Preservation of Washington Valley. 

-24-You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



MRS. SINCLAIR: Gentlemen, my name is Jean Sinclair. 

1 am Secretary of the League for the Preservation of 

Washington Valley. 

The point I would like to cover has been touched on 

briefly in the last two hearings; that is, the houses that 

will be taken. The statement in the report of the Engineers 

indicates that there are approximately 350 homes, farms, and 

suburban residences in Chimney Rock. This has caused us, 

the people whose homes are affected, a considerable amount 

of anxiety, but it has given the general public, the members 

of Senator Anton's Water Commission, and other members of the 

Legislature a completely false picture of the actual situation. 

The difficulty has been compounded by the inability of 

the engineers to state where the line of condemned properties 

will start. They have variously stated it orally as 280, 284, 

294 and 300 feet above sea level. The report itself gives 

no indication of where this line will be. 

When the strain of not knowing what was happening to 

us became too Jreat, a group of us decided to count the 

number of homes in our valley. We know that Washington Valley, 

the watershed, is approximately eight miles long and a mile 

Wide. All previous reports on it have accepted this God-given 

Situation. We drove up and down the lanes and roads, counting. 

We took names off mailboxes and where the family received its 

ma11 at the local post offi~e, we went into the house and 

asked for the name, so we would know who lived there. 

There are 997 homes in the Washington Valley Watershed; 

bottom, the sides, and the rim. Annexed is a list of the 
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census we made, giving the homes and the roads that they are 

located on. Among these 997 homes, there are 30 farms and 76 

businesses, Although the Engineering Report states that there 

are no important buildings in the area, there are three 

churches, a large Sunday School building, and the Martinsville 

public school. 
oral 

Now, if we accept the latest/statement of the Engineers 

as given by Mr. Lieberman in Somerville last week and assume 

the taking line will be 300 feet above sea level, we find 

that there are approximately 446 homes to be condemned in 

their operation. This is 96 homes mor.e than they originally 

estimated in their Report, or a discrepancy of 27 per cent. 

But actually the 300 foot taking line is an unrealistic 

and unfair method for producing a low cost figure, and we do 

not think it can hold up in practice. It cuts through the 

most populated area in the valley, along the Washington 

Valley road, ... and if enforced, it would separate homes from 

their back yards and farmhouses from their farmlands. A 

man•s farmhouse is of no use if his orchard is taken from 

him behind him. The farmhouse is just above the contour 

Line of Washington Valley Road, below the south end. 

We feel that the number of homes ultimately condemned 

Will have to be more than 446. The water level is expected 

,io be at 280 feet. Since the sides of the valley begin to 

j,,:f.~sQ fairly rapidly at that altitude, at 300 feet many 
, ,_ ~-" ::~ 

not be much more than 20 feet from the edge of 

storage basin. 

Any project which is undertaken for all time, and not 
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merely as an expedient for the immediat€ present, must take 

into account the rights of the humans it will inconvenience, 

as well as those it will serve. 

This projected reservoir will not be the clear, 

turquoise lake it has been falsely paintedo It will be a 

storage hole for the polluted waters of the Raritan, which 

contain among other things the industrial wastes of the 

industries on it, and sewerage from the City of Somerville. 

As the drought of summer approaches and pumping from the 

river is curtailed, this smelly mess will sink lower and lower, 

expJsing mud flats and eroded clay on which have been 

deposited dregs and scum. Obviously, swimming in this would 

be unthinkable. We can't imagine what kind of fish could 

live in it. The person who dreamed up boating on this lake 

hasn't said how he plans to catapult himself and his boat 

through the ~uddy sides into the water far below on a hot 

July day. So much for the pleasures of this man-made beauty 

of nature. Yet this is what we have been told would increase 

the real value of the houses left. 

Certainly this reservoir will not add to the value of 

the properties left sitting on its edge. Contrariwise, those 

Properties wi 11 be damaged far worse than the properties that 

•4.11 be condemned outright. Instead of beautiful green hills, 

ich are part of their present real estate value, the homes 

are left Will look out on a large morass. 

There are now seven roads which cross Vlashington Valley 
~ 

the south ridge: Mt. Vernon Road, Crim Road, Chimney 

Road, Vosseller Avenue, King George Road, Morning Glory 

' and Warrenville Road. They take residents to work. to 
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market, to school, and to the hospital. No place in the 

Engineer's Report is there any provision to replace these 

roads for the people who remain above the JOO contour line, 

with bridges or causeways. Oddly, since the League has been 

pointing out this omission, there has been talk of an amend

ment to the bill which calls for one causeway. Mr. McCarthy 

said here the other day that one two-lane causeway would amply 

serve the people who were left. Gentlemen, this is not so at 

all. The seven roads I just listed are all good, black-top 

roads and we are very well satisfied with them. When they 

plan to leave almost two-thirds of the people in the valley, 

how can they substitute one two-lane road for seven? In 

addition, do not only the people in Washington Valley use 

those roads, but the people over the second Watchung on the 

north ridge from Bedminster, Far Hills, Basking Ridge, and 

Bernardsville all go over those roads to get beyond the 

first ridge pr the first Watchung to go to Bound Brook, 

New Brunswick and all the towns there. This watershed lies 

athwart a large s@ction of Somerset County. 

Even if this causeway is put in, the people living 

in the homes that are left in the valley will have to travel 

many additional miles every day, around the ands of this 

eight-mile storage basin, or to the one central causeway, if 

there is one. Certainly the value of the properties which 

Will fall sharply, and there appears to be no intention 

compensate the owners. 

We submit that all of the 997 homes in Washington Valley 

adversely affected by the proposed reservoir. 
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Literally thousands of people will be hurt if this project 

goes through. The hurt to the people cannot be figured 

in dollars and cents. For this reason, perhaps, it doesn't 

appear in the Engineer's Report, but it should certainly 

figure largely in the thinking of the Legislature. 

In closing, I would like to read two short paragraphs 

from the Engineer's Report. They are on page I-17: 

"Hunterdon County consists of nearly 70% farmland, 
mostly dairy and poultry farms. Many of its new 
residents are gentlemen farmers who commute to 
business or have retired. Its relatively old 
population results in a low rate of natural increase. 
A gradual rise in population of this rural county is 
foreseen. 

"Somerset County has experienced rapid growth in 
manufacturing activity, even when others were 
suffering set-backs during the depression. Although 
still predominately agricultural and residential 
today, this county will certainly follow in the foot
steps of neighboring Middlesex as a place for much 
new industry. It is well situated with respect to 
·rail and highway transportation and offers plentiful 
sites. Its growing population will provide manpower 
for industry, both local and in the entire expanding 
area.n ~ 

Gentlemen, there seems no question to us about which 

county should provide the reservoir, if there is to be one. 

Thank you. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Do you have a copy of your written 

report for filing? 

MRS. SINCLAIR: Yes. 

THE CHAIRMAN: The next person I will call on is 

_Charles Lifland, who is Assistant Corporation Counsel of 

~e City of Jersey City. 
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MR. LI FLA.ND: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, 

and ladies and gentlemen: My name is I. Charles Lifland 

and I am Assistant Corporation Counsel of the City of Jersey 

City and I speak for the residents of that city today. I 

don't know whether I should be called an opponent or a pro

ponent of the plan which comes before you today. After 

listening to some of the proponents or those who have been 

labeled proponents, I doubt it very much whether they were 

proponents. I do not feel that there is any question what

ever but that water is an important subject and should 

receive the attention of the Legislature of this State. I 

think we all can say that. That's like saying we are all 

against sin. Of course, that's so. But I am greatly 

troubled by the proposed legislation, gentlemen, because it 

appears to me that this kind of legislation rewards the 

laggard and ~enalizes the vigilant. And why do I say that? 

And before I proceed, gentlemen, may I say that I learned to 

~peak on political matters from the back of a truck many years 

ago, and I see some faces here of those who had the same 

It was always our aim to be the first to speak, 

could speak on all of the subjects, we could just 

them and then we could sit down and we didn't care 

at happened to the speakers that followed. I learned that 

sson early and on one occasion I got myself placed at the 

and I spoke and I spoke and I spoke, and I 

d see the next speaker standing up there writhing in 

' thinking what is he going to speak about, what is he 

to say; this fellow Lifland is covering the entire 

of the entire subject. Well, I didn't carP.. T h<=>rl ,..,.., 
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~---------------
get my speech over, and I did, but this is what this young 

fellow did when he got up to speak: He said, 11Ladies and 

gentlemen, you have listened to Mr. Lifland talk on the 

subjects which are the issues of this campaign. I don't want 

to repeat them. As for myself, I say, 1Me, too. 111 And he 

sat dovm. I thought that was a mighty good speech. 

So I am going to say to you gentlemen that with your 

permission I am not going to cover the gamut of all of the 

legal arguments that have been made before this Committee 

as to the effect of this legislation, this proposed legis-

lation. I have watched the members of the Committee, I have 

listened to their Socratic questioning of the speakers, I 

have heard several gentlemen expound very clearly and very 

forcefully the evils in this proposed legislation, and I am 

not going to speak upon them again except to advert to them 

m9st general 1 y. 

It seems to me that by legislation of this sort, and, 

" mind you, I do not take any position as to whether Chimney 

Rock is a good proposition, whether Round Valley is a good 

proposition, because 1 have a great deal of confidence in 

the integrity of the engineers who have proposed both of 

those projects; I know Mr. McCarthy; 1 know his firm; I 

think they're a good firm; 1 think they 1 re a firm of 

integrity. I also have listened as an observer to the 

Presentation of the Round Valley project before the Water 

Policy Commission. That seems to me, too, to be a good 

Proposition. In other words, it seems to me that the 

mun1 · cipalities intereste& should have a great deal to say as 

to What kind of project they are interested in and what kind 
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of project they want to pay for. I have watched the Policy 

commission at work, their interest, their attention. I have 

seen the engineers who have testified before them and have 

heard them. Why is it necessary now to have legislation to do 

away with these particular boards who are doing such a good job? 

Why is it necessary to have legislation that will affect the 

interests of the private companies who have supplied water at 

such a low rate and of the municipalities particularly who 

have done such a fine job insofar as their own waterworks are 

concerned. I'~ speaking about Newark, I'm speaking about 

Jersey City, I'm speaking about the Passaic Valley Commission, 

the water commission, and I am speaking about the North Jersey 

District Board. It seems to me that from the point of good 

business, if you have any employee or if you have anyone who 

is_doing a good job, you should keep on helping them do a 

good job instead of cutting the feet from under them and 
.f'" 

undertaking a project that you, yourself, are not yet satis-

fied will do the job. 

Now, of course, I am speaking for Jersey City. I don't 

think that there is a question in the minds of anyone in this 

State that we in Jersey City haV€ a water system for a 

municipality that is second to none. We have a good one • 

Our water rates are very lowo As a matter of fact, I think 

You Will find that they are the lowest in the State. Our 

supply is good. The quality of our water is excellent. We 

this job for 80 y·e-ars. Why aren't we permitted to 

on? Why is it nacessary to take away those facilities 
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from us and place them under a board, and I was very much 

interested in this particular question about the powers of 

this board. I have read this Act, and I was amazed at the 

powers that the proponents of these bills are trying to give 

to this particular board. They can do whatever they please; 

they can even tell you how much water your wife should put 

in your beef stew, and I think they're some people who don't 

like too much water in their beef stew. And I say to you, 

examine that, and I am satisfied that the lawyers on this 

Committee, and they are good lawyers, will go into that bill 

and they will hesitate very much to give to a board the 

powers that are delineated in those bills, particularly in 

Assembly Bill 595. Why, the right of eminent domain, the 

principle of eminent domai~ has been changed to such an extent 

that at a luncheon meeting the other day one of the members 

o·r my group said to me, 11 How are you going to advert to that7n 

and 1 said,.,.uWell, there is one word that I could use, but I 

see several very charming ladies in the audience so I will 

content myself and refer to that kind of legislation as the 

illegitimate offspring of the eminent domain policy of the 

State1' Why, some of those things are ridiculous, and we who 

live in a democratic country do not like that; we like to have 

something to say, and if we are opposed to a ruling, let us 

find some place where we can have that ruling changed. 

There are three American principles that I think are 

Violated by this kind of legislation. One is the principle 

of Home Rule, the other is the attack, the violation on 

enterprise, and the third is taxation without repre

sentat · , ion. The idea of taxing counties, of taxing cities, 
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which have no use for this water and will not use i4 in order to 

supply some organization or some community that has not taken 

its place in the forward-looking movement on this matter, it 

seems to me is most repugnant, and the people of my city do not 

like that. I don't think anyone likes that. Of course, if 

th~se communities need help, give it to them. Of course, if 

they need to find some financing, help them, but help them do 

what they should do. Let them find some way and, yes, I say, 

members of the Legislature, if they can't afford it, help them, 

but let it be done in such a way that those who use the 

facilities are the ones who pay, and don't call upon people 

who do not use them, who have spent millions of dollars in 

putting their own projects in such fine shape, making them 

pay too, and at the same time take away the power to control 

their own facilities. 

Maybe I've talked too long, and I'm going to ask the 

Chairman of \,his Committee if he will give the opportunity 

to the Chief Water Engineer of the City of Jersey City to 

follow me, so that he can talk upon the technical aspects 

of our particular project and on the other projects that 

ha~ 'been mentioned by the speakers before us and by the 

sngineering company that has made this survey. 

And may I read a very short statement that I think 

Will place the position of the City of Jersey City before 

The Commissioners of Jersey City are aware of the 

for a new intra-state water supply development to aid 

nicipallties whose sources of supply have been expanded 
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to their limit. They are also cognizant of the fact that 

Jersey City has owned and has successfully operated a 

municipal water supply since the year of 1874, without the 

aid of any outside agency. 

Our Engineers keep constant check on the water require-

ments and the dependable yield of our system. When the margin 

of safety between water requirements and the dependable yield 

decline, we do something about it. 

In 1946, we felt that within the next two years our 

water requirements would be approaching the dependable yield 

of our system, and we immediately started the development 

of Split Rock Reservoir as an auxiliazy to our main storage 

reservoir. This new reservoir was placed in service in 1948, 

again providing the necessary factor of safety between water 

rsquirement and dependable yield. 

Lookin9"'-forward to the future, the sum of $50,000 was 

appropriated by Jersey City for the preliminary engineering 

surveys required for the development of the Longwood Valley 

Reservoir. Under date of April 19, 1955, the firm of Havens 

and Emerson, Consulting Engineers of New York City and 

Cleveland, were engaged to do the necessary engineering work 

required for the construction of the reservoir. 

Within the next few months, our application will be 

the Water Policy Council for permission to 

the development of the Longwood Valley Reservoir. 

Another project is now under way to increase the depend

the Jersey City water supply system. A contract 

been awarded, and within the next two weeks the installation 
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of Bascule Type Gates in the spillway of the main storage 

reservoir at Boonton will commenceo This improvement will 

increase the storage in this reservoir by some 800 million 

gallons. 

The completion of these two projects should satisfy 

the demand on the Jersey City water supply system for the 

next 25 years. We sincerely hope that well within this 

period a new intra-state water supply project will have 

become a reality. 

All of the improvements to the Jersey City water supply 

system have in the past, and will in the future, be paid for 

from the earned income of the Jersey City Water Department, 

without the need of financing from any state agency and with

out any additional burden being placed on the taxpayers of 

our city. 

We are not in favor of the State of New Jersey competing 

with the pr~sent municipally owned and privately owned water 

supply systems. First, because of the fact that it may very 

Well place an additional tax burden on the home owners of the 

counties listed in the northeastern area, some of whom at 

this time will receive no tangible benefits from a development 

of this type. Second, an enterprise of this type is an 

infringment on Home Rule. 

Now, just a few more words, gentlemen: I have listened 

With a great deal of interest and I have been here since this 

Proceeding started, and I have heard some of the proponents 

those lab~led proponents talk on the measures, and I say 
~ 

You gentlemen that they talked on the question of the need 
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for water. I have not yet heard one who came out in favor of 

the proposed legislation. 

Thank you very much. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much. Have you a copy of 

that statement we can file with the stenographer? 

MR. LIFL.AND: Yes. 

THE CHAIRilfJAN: We have a couple of questions. Assembly-

man Stepacoff? 

MR. LIFLAND: You say that Hudson County has been in 

the process of study and have ample means to improve their 

facilities? 

MR. LIFLAND: I would say that about Jersey City. 

MR. STEPACOFF: About Jersey City. So that at Longwood 

Valley you indicate there is going to be a storag€ capacity 

of an additional Boo million gallons, is that it7 

MR. LIFLAND: Well, there is going to be a large 

additional amount-- I think I said that the spillways that 
~ 

are going to be created in the main storage reservoir at 

Boonton will increase the storage in that reservoir by some 

800 million gallons. Longwood Valley would be an additional 

storage facility. 

MR. STEPACOFF: So that in one source alone, you have 

one thirty-second roughly of what is proposed at Chimney 

Rock. Is that right? 

MR. LIFLAND: I think that is correct. Is that not so, 

Mr. Ohland? 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, the proposed amount in Chimney 

is roughly 32 billion storage. 
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I\:R. LI FLAND: Yes. 

MR. STE?ACOFF: And 280 feet my oolleague, Mr. Vanderbilt, 

indicates. Now in this one place alone you say 800 million 

gallons storage, so that is roughly one thirty-second of your 

capacity at Chimney Rock. 

MR. L.I FLAND: l think that's true. And I say, 

Assemblyman Stepacoff, that I have with me here Mr. Ohland 

who is our Chief Water Engineer, and without apologies to 

anyone I think that I can say that he knows more about water 

or he knows as much about water as any engineer in this State, 

and 1 think those technical questions that you have can be 

answered by him much more accurately than by myself, and 1 

would request then, sir, that any questions of that nature 

be put to him. 

MR •. STEPACOFF: I see. Now, Mr. Lifland, .I want to 

aasure you that I am as little versed in the matter of 

engineering as a lawyer as you are, and I am just trying 
"' 

to get the scope of the problem into intelligent view. 

Generally then,_ may I ask you this? Would Jersey City 

be wi 11 ing ·in its scheme of improved capacity, and so forth, 

be Willing to participate with other cities in the furnishing 

of water wher€ they do not have sufficient supplies. 

MR. LIFLAND: Why, of course. We are doirrg that at 

the present time. 

MR. STEPACOFF: There is no controversy about that 

issue, is there? 

MR, LI FLAND: No, none at all. 

MR, STEPACOFF: You are able and willing to furnish 
these people with water. 
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MR. LIFLAND: We would like to, sir. 

MR. STEPACOFF: And you feel you have sufficient natural 

resources in your end of the woods, so to speak, to supply 

neighboring communities and as well as the county and other 

counties? 

MR. LIFLAND: That is true, sir. 

MR. STEPACOFF: And, therefore, as l understand your 

contention, there is no need at the present time or in the 

immediate future, or in fact in the distant future, for any 

taking of water from the Raritan for your end of the State? 

MR. LIFLAND: That is true, sir. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Thank you. 

THE CHA I RM/-1.N : Are there any other questions? If not, 

I will call on Harold M. Ohland, Chief Engineer of Jersey City 

Water Supply. 

MR. OHLAND: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, 

ladies and geptlemen: After listening to the eloquence of 

my esteemed friend and the Assistant Corporation Counsel of 

Jersey City, I feel like a member of the team of Amos and 

Andy standing before this microphone. I will not try to 

enlarge upon anything that Mr. Lifland said because if l 

do it would be superfluous and just a repetition of what you 

have already heard. However, I would like to make a few 

comments on several of the paragraphs in the Legislative 

Commission's Report and in the Consul ting Engineers r Report. 

If my interpr@tatiors of these paragraphs are correct, 

I think there should be a clarification of them for 

the benefit of everybody concerned in this proposed legislation. 
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However, if I am incorrect in my interpretation, I wi 11 

gladly apologize.to the Committee and to the Consulting 

Engineers. 

Now, I refer you to Page 7 of the Report, under the 

heading Legislative Commission's Report, first Stage 

Development. This paragraph infers that the Hackensack Water 

Company was the only major water supply system in the north-

eastern district that has made any effort to increase the 

dependable yield of their system. As a matter of fact and 

prior to the time your Consulting Engineers' Report was 

pr€pared, Jersey City had appropriated, as stated by Mr. 

Lifland, $50,000 for the preliminary survey work for our 

Longwood Valley Reservoir. That took place back in the fall 

of 1954, and on April 19 of 1954, as Mr. Lifland said, we 

engaged an engineering firm to do that. Now, all of these 

facts were brought out to the repres.entati ve of the Consul ting 

" Engineer when he sat in my office discussing problems of 

requirement yield, stream flow records, and so on, and I am 

Wondering why it wasn It brought out in the Report. r think 

it has a direct bearing on the future dependable yield of 

North Jersey. 

Now, in the same Commission's Report on page 10, 
in 

Paragraph 1 states that the water used 1953 was 420 mgd, 

dependable yield at that time was 456 mgd, or a 

dependable yield of 36 mgd above the requirements of that 

year of 1953. The paragraph further states and 

uote: 11Wi th the proposeQ. addition of 77 mgd a future 

er supply of 533 mgd is thus assured." Now, the 77 mgd 
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referred to only includes the proposed increase as stipulated 

in the Engineers' Report for the City of Jersey City, the City 

of Newark, and the Passaic Valley Water Commission. No mention 

was made of the fact of the 20 million gallons that will be 

derived from the new Forest Lake Reservoir of the Hackensack 

Water Company, where they are presently in the stage of 

construction and I dare say that they will have that 20 million 

gallon yield within the next year. If this 20 million were 

added to the 77 million, as stated in the Report, we would 

then have a total of 97 million gallons as the dependable 

yield from the four systems. The entire yield of the north

eastern region would then be 553 million gallons instead of 

the 533 millions as indicated in the Report. Bergen County 

is a part of the northeastern region, and the increased yield 

of the Hackensack Water Company should have been included. 

The Report further indicates that by 1970, the require-
be 

ments of the ~ortheastern region would probably/526 mgd, while 

the dependable yield in 1970, including the Hackensack Water 

Company, which is not indicated in the Report, would be 553 

mgd instead of the 533 as shown. This would provide a margin 

of safety of yield over requirement of approximately 27 mgd, 

Wh}ch is pretty close to the figure that we had in 1953, and 

by that time we certainly should expect that a new major 

Water supply will be brought into being for the be.refit of 

thos~ who wi 11 require it. 

I would like to say one more word on the North Jersey 

htrict Water Supply Commission and the Water Policy Council 

the State of New Jerseyo On both of those boards and in 
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each of their own sphere, those men have had years of knowledge, 

they are capable, they have the know-how. The North Jersey 

members have the know-how to construct and develop reservoirs 

and to operate. The Water Policy Council over years of 

experience and with competent engineers have the knowledge of 

the diversion of water and how to handle it in the State of 

New Jersey. And I would like to see those two commission> remain 

in force instead of having a five-man board take over the 

duties of both of these commissions. 

Thank you very much. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Ohland, on this expansion of the 

Hackensack Water Company, that is located in New York State, 

is it not? 

MR. OHLAND: It is located - the reservoir itself is 

located in New York State, but the yield will be into the 

Hackensack system in New Jersey • .. 
THE CHAIRMAN: But in the future there would be the 

possibility that we might lose that; isn't that correct? 

MR. OHL.AND: Not to my knowledge, no. I believe there 

is a certain requirement that permit$ the Hackensack Water 

Company to bring that water into New Jersey. 

THE CHAIRMAN: I wanted to get your idea on that because 

the report, I believe, intimated that in the future as their 

needs grew greater in New York State there might be a 

Possibility of losing thate I just wanted to get your 

0Pinion on that. 

MR. OHL.AND: It migbt be possible but I would prefer 

• Hackensack Water Company to answer that questiono 

-42-
You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



THE CHAIRMA.N: Assemblyman Stepacoff? 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Ohland, may I ask you what kind of an 

engineer you are? 

MR. OHLAND: I have been a licensed professional engineer 

in the State of New Jersey since 1922. I have been the Chief 

Hydraulic Engineer for the City of Jersey City since 1936. I 

have been a member of the Joint Operation Board of the Water 

Policy Council in an advisory capacity for ten years. I served 

on Governor Edison's Water Supply Committee for two years. I 

can continue to qualify if you need it. 

MR. STEPACOFF: No, that's all right. I just wanted a 

general idea so that I could ask you this question: Did you 

consider the Engineers' Preliminary Report with reference to 

the adequate capacity for pumping facilities to take advantage 

of the peak flow or the recharge of the reservoir after 

abnormal withdrawals? 

MR. OHL~ND: No, I have not. To be perfectly frank with 

you, I wasn't too interested in what was happening in Chimney 

Rock. 

MR. STEPACOFF: I see. Are you prepared at all to give 

us an opinion as to whehter or not there will be sufficient 

adequate pumping facilities to furnish this 200 million gallons? 

MR. OHLAND: Not without making a study of the Report -

no, I can't do that. 

MR. STEPACOFF: As an engineer, can you tell me the 

of a geologist to determine a water problem as 

to a hydrologist? 

MR. OHLAND: l prefer not to comment on that either. 

hink you've got qualified men in this room who can give 
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you the figures on it, or the facts rather, on that. 

MR. STEPACOFF: All right, sir. 

MR. OHL.AND: Oh, I beg your pardon. Mr. Chairman, may 

I allot two minutes of my time to Mr. Connors who is the 

Secretary of Commissioner Sapiero, the Director of our 

Department, and I think he would like to take two minutes to 

say a few words on behalf of the Commissioner. 

THE CHAIRMAN: He is not registered but I will allow 

him two minutes if he cares to speak. 

MR. JOSEPH CONNORS: Senator Summerill, my name is 

Joseph Connors, Executive Secretary, Department of Public 

Works, Jersey City. l follow along th~ theory of Mr. Lifland 

and I will just say, "Me, too." But there is one point here 

that I would like to bring out on behalf of Commissioner 

Joseph Sapiero, the part on page 8 of the Assembly Bill that 

states that the State, if we do not meet their requirements 

in expanding will take over our water system and at a later 

date we may apply to buy it back. Now, as it has been 

brought out, we have been in the water business since 1874. 

We are not only satisfied with our system but we are proud of 

it. We do not know or we cannot foresee what requirements 

the State will put down that we should expand our system to 

their specifications. We do not know and have no assurance 

What the price will be if we want to buy back our system. 

Since we have used Home Rule in the past, our for8sight has 

been adequate to meet the needs of our people. We feel that 

this part of the bill alon~ should bring out our resQntment 

to Your bi 11 • 
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Much has been said about water systems and many figures 

have been quoted. On behalf of the Commissioner of Jersey City, 

I would like to invite the committee of the Legislature to visit 

our water system, see what it's like, see how it operates, and 

see in actual operation what we expect to do for our people. 

I '11 not take any more of your time. I want to thank 

you, and I hope for the sake of the people of Jersey City that 

this bill does not go into effect. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Assemblyman Stepacoff would like to ask 

Mr. Ohland one question. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Ohland, can you tell us how much 

you can furnish, both your county and the area, by an improve

ment as you contemplate presently? 

MR. OHLAND: At the present time, Jersey City is supplying 

approximately 61 per cent of all the water consumed in Hudson 

County. We have a dependable yield of our system at the present 

time of approtXimately 68 mgd as against the const•mption of 62 mgd. 

While I am on the subject I would like to bring out another 

.point here. 

I am a little skeptical of the dependable yield that the 

Engineers state we can get from the Longwood Valley Reservoir. 

I believe their Report indicates that to be 14.5 mgd. We know 

that the reservoir watershed area up there is approximately 24 

to 25 square miles, and I am quite certain that we can get a lot 

more than 14-1/2 mgd out of 24-1/2 square miles that the report 

indicate. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Would you say presently you have 68 mgd? 

MR. OHLAND: At the present time without the development 
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of the Longwood Valley Reservoir. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now, with the development, how much do 

you propose to project it to? 

MR. OHL.A.ND: Our dependable yield with the complete 

development of the Longwood Valley Reservoir, would run from 

88 to 90 mgd. 

MR. STEPACOFF: A.n increase of about 20 to 25 million. 

MR. OHLAND: Roughly, 20 to 25 million. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Thank you, sir. 

THE CHAIRMAN: The next person I will call on is 

Peter W. Weber, Business Manager of the Operating Engineers 

Union. Mr. Weber? Mr. Weber apparently is not here. 

The next person is Walter Hesse, a citizen of Somerset 

County. 

MR. HESSE: Mr. Chairman, members of the Legislature, 

ladies and gentlemen: My name is Walter Hesse. I live in 

Martinsville~ New Jersey. My profession is engineering. 

In behalf of the League for the Preservation of Washington 

Valley, I want to thank you for the privilege of being heard. 

I want to submit to you and make public some important 

findings of our engineering group and our outside consultants. 

This information is the result of the work of many different 

People. The basic engineering studies were made by a group 

of competent engineering, scientific and technical employess 

of some of the outstanding industries of the Raritan Valleyo 

The experiences of these people cover a wide range of t2chnical 

backgrounds and abilities. They are used to working with . 
complex problems and with figures. 
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The statements made by Dr. Leet on August 19 were based 

upon data which we are now presenting. If your Sergeant-at-

Arms will come here, I will be glad to give him the entire 

documentation,and charts. 

Those of us who have worked and lived in the Raritan 

Valley know that the Raritan River is highly erratic in its 

flow. It can vary from 30 to 35 million gallons a day to 20-

30 billions. 

We have prepared charts which show that the proposed 

reservoir at Chimney Rock will not do the job the engineers 

have promised. 

This charts which I have submitted to you, Mr. Chairman, 

are identical with the ones which will now be placed on display 

in order to assist me in the presentation of the discussion 

which fol lows: 

This graph covers the years 1930, 1931 and 1932, and 

this one th~ year 1949. They represent a pictorial presenta-

tion of one portion of the total amount of work which has 

been done on this problem. 

The graph presents two things: the lower portion of 

the graph is a hydrograph of the water flow and characteristics 

day by day of the combined Millstone and Raritan Rivers. The 

upper portion represents the level of water in storage in 

the proposed Chimney Rock reservoir. The reservoir has a 

capacity of 32 billion gallons. The dotted line represents 

the 8 billion gallon level of the reservoir. To go below 

this reasonable 25% reserve is commonly regarded as a . 
~ · angerous opsrating proc8dure and water service curtailment 

ts ordinarily put into effect when a reservoir ls drawn down 
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to or below this reserve. To go below this line means that 

the reservoir has become dry. 

The lower graph, our hydrograph, has imposed upon it a 

line at 130 mgd. This line represents the river flow at which 

the water supply pumps for the Chimney Rock reservoir will 

cease to operate. The upper line represents the maximum 

output of the proposed pumping installation and any river 

flow which occurs in excess of this capacity continues on down 

to the sea and does not find its way into storage at the 

reservoir. At this point I would like to mention that our 

graph paper was not large enough to allow us to plot the full 

extent of those peaks~ They would be, if drawn to scale, 

approximately 30 to 35 times as high as they are shown on 

that graph. The paper would have to extend almost up to the 

ceiling of this room. 

These values concerning the pumping capacity, the 

reservoir levels and its contents, have been a~rived at from 

figures given in the engineering report of the firm of Tibbetts

Abbett-I\llcCarthy-Stratton, and by assuming that they had a 
~ 

pumping system which would be capable of withdrawing water 

in increments from the lowest pumping value to the maximum. 

We have assumed that the reservoir would be called upon 

to supply 180 mgd of potable wa tsr. WfS have not assumed it to 

be a 200 mgd facility because 20 mgd would have been drawn 

from the Raritan and Delaware Canal. We have assumed that 

380 mgd could be pumped into the reservoir in our 

aiculations. This in effect has given the proposed system 

benQfito Our calculatibnssimply balance out the water 

the Delaware and Raritan Canal. 
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You will observe that for 1930, during the months of May, 

June, July, August, September, and October, the reservoir had 

an ample supply of water. However, in November, December, 

January and February, the available water in storage was 

seriously depleted. Following the rains which occurred 

during the months of February, March, April, May, June and 

July, we find that instead of the reservoir having reached 

maximum capacity it is left with only a partial fill of water -

21 billion gallons rather than the maximum of 32 billion 

gallons and with this amount of water we would enter the dry 

season of 1931. The reservoir's oontent would have been 

continue usly depleted until October of 1931, where we once 

again are using up the reserve, and by the end of December 

1931 this reservoir would have been dry for a period of 

approximately one week. When the rains started in January 

the empty reservoir once again begins to fill, and by the 

end of the re.iny season of 1932 the reservoir had reached a 

volume in storage of 17 billion gallons and with that amount 

of water on hand we enter the dry season of 1932. By the 

middle of July, this propossd reservoir once again is 

depleted below its reasonable reserve and by the end of 

August we onc,e again enter a period where the reservoir is 

again bone dry, and by this time the bone dry condition 

endures for about two monthso 

A raservoir design cannot and must not be based upon 

one year's opera"",ing experience. It must be d@signed to 

handle a succession of rel.atively dry years. We might say it 

must be designed by methods akin to sequential analysis. 
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For the purpose of comparison we have included upon 

the reservoir performance chart a line which represents the 

calculated performance of this proposed Chimney Rock reservoir 

when these identical assumptions are employed using the average 

monthly flows of the combined Raritan and Millstone Rivers. 

We find that if the calculation is based on average monthly 

flows that the reservoir at no time would have been in 

operating difficulty as stated by Mr. McCarthy. 

I point out to you that this represents a theoretical 

situation and if any of you have attempted to quench your 

thirst with a theoretical glass of water, you realize this 

significant point. 

I submit to you, gentlemen, that in order to engineer 

an off-river storage reservoir, the actual daily flow of the 

combined rivers must be used as a basis for analysis and 

that this analysis must be carried through a succession of 

dry years such as we had in 1930, 1931 and 1932. You cannot 

use average monthly flow rates. 

There are several other periods during the past 25 

years when similar conditions could exist. We have plotted 

one other period, the period from May 1949 to August 1950. 

In May the reservoir could be assumed to be fullo In 

November 1949 the water is below the 25% line, and it is not 

until February 1950 that the water is above the 23% reserve 

lineo Here once again we find that the spring wet season was 

not extensive enough to allow the reservoir to return to 

maximum capacityo It actually would fill to the 28 billion 
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gallons storage line. You will note for the year 1949 that 

the monthly and daily average storage calculations do not differ 

significantly and this agrees with the calculations presented 

by Mr. McCarthy on Monday. However, for the year 1950 the 

filling cycle shows great discrepancy between the two methods -

monthly average vs. daily actuals. You will note that we 

enter the dry period of 1950 once again with a partially 

filled water hole. 

We believe our calculations are correct and will 

welcome the opportunity to go over theem with the state water 

authorities or other qualified and impartial experts. 

The data clearly indicate to us that the Raritan River, 

by the very nature of its day to day flow, is not capable of 

economically providing for large scale off-river storage of 

water. If the water in the Raritan is to be stored in the 

quantities needed for potable and industrial uses, the place 

to store the water is on the river in reservoirs located on 

the river as recommended by the New Jersey Chamber of Commerce. 

We have 25 to 30 copies of the hydrograph and copies of 

summary sheets of the description of calculations which are 

available to the press and all interested people. 

I thank you, sir. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Could we have a copy of your statement 

as read? 

MR. HESSE: You have it, sir, along with the graphs, 
.. 

the original calculations which I have already presented to 

you. They are inside the rolls. 
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time. 

MR. HESSE: And in that I concur 100 per cent, sir. 

MR. STEPACOFF: No question about it in your mind? 

MR. HESSE: No, sir, none whatsoever. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Now then, your actual daily flow records 

were obtained from what source? 

MR. HESSE: From the United States Geological Survey 

tables which are available to all people. 

MR. STEPACOFF: And you went over these tables from what 

period to what psriod? 

MR. HESSE: Actually we have examined them from approx

imately 1927 to 1955, sir. 

MR. STEPACOFF: I take it that would be sort of a 

Herculean effort to obtain the daily figures for that time 

and to compute it as you have. 

MR. HESSE: This, sir, has taken a great number of man 

hours in excess of 18~ of the professional engineers that we 

have with us and there was a great deal of assistance on the 

part ·of other members of the League for the Preservation of 

Washington Valley. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Do I understand you to say then that 

you had 180 engineers in this calculation? 

MR. HESSE: No, sir, I said 180 engineering man hours. 

I might illustrate that point by also adding that we are in 

agreement with Mr. McCarthy - it took us one man hour to 

compute the performance of the reservoir using monthly 

averages for the year 1949, which would more or less confirm 
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his statement that he made a rapid check during his lunch houre 

MR. STEPACOFF: I don't quite comprehend what an average 

engineer~s hour might beo Will you please explain that a little 

more in detail for us? Give us some idea as to how much effort 

you put into this studyo 

MR. HESSE: Well, sir, the original sheet of calculation, 

which I have presented to you~ contains in excess of 10,000 

numbers and if you will unroll it you may get some idea of the 

physical volume of numbers which is involved merely in the 

calculation of the years 1930 9 1931, 1932 and 1949. I believe 

it is on the tableo About ten engineers is the simple answer. 

MR. STEPACOFF: About ten engineers have worked on this7 

MR. HESSE~ Yes, sir. 

MR. STEPACOFF~ I see. Thank you. 

THE CHAIRWJ\.N: Mr. Franklin? 

MR. FRANKLIN: I wonder if you can tell me if there are 

any significant local sources of supply that flow into the 

Chimney Rock reservoir; that is, local creeks, etc.? 

MR. HESSE: We were unable to obtain figures for the 

flow through the watershed of the entire area, the entire water

shed area of the Chimney Rock region" The geological survey 

tables which were available to us did not contain such data. 

We are of the opinion, however, that we have been very 

libQral in our approach to the stated pumping capacity and 

by using the 180 mgd draw down on the reservoir rather than 

the 200, we believe we have given the reservoir an.additional 

advantage and we hope it is sufficient to compensate for the 

minor omission which we have made with respect to the water

shed. 
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MR. KA.SER: Excuse me, Mr. Chairman. Could I have 

an opportunity to answer some of these things? 

MR. CH.AIRMAN: I am going to call on you, Mr. Kaser. 

Are there any other questions of Mr. Hesse? 

While the charts are here, for the benefit of the 

Corrunittee, I am going to call on Mre Kaser of the engineering 

firm that made the survey to make comments or explain them as 

he sees these figurese 

MR. KASER: In the first place, as Mr. McCarthy mentioned 

on Monday, we made monthly studies as a preliminary check to 

determine what the critical periods were, and we did make a 

cursory examination of the daily records to indicate whether 

we thought a daily analysis would upset those results. We 

now have made the daily analysis of both of the periods 

discussed here this morning, and we find that while both our 

firm and the engineers who presented their data must have 

gone to the same source, since it is the only source of flow 

data available, --and as to the state reports prior to 1945, 

they did not mention that the records at Bound Brook whtch 

are directly usable for this type of analysis only began in 

1945 and it is necessary for earlier years such as the 1930 

period to build up a record by the addition of tributary 

records and develop a synthetic record, as it were. We have 

done that on a daily basis by ordinary hydrologic principles. 

I might mention there are 31 square miles of drainage area 

tributary to the Raritan at the junction of the Millstone and 

Raritan and not included in the records of the Millstone 

River at Blackwell's Mills and the Raritan River at Manville. 
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We made allowance for that. I don't know what allowance 

the other engineers made for it. 

Another point is that we found that the flow of the 

branches of Middlebrook into the Chimney Rock reservoir in 

all except a very few months would be quite a bit in excess 

of the evaporation from the Chimney Rock reservoir. So that 

our study was made with those two allowances, about the same 

as the engineers represent their study. We used a yield of 

180 million gallons per day from the Raritan, which is in 

accordance with our report. We ignored the 20 million gallons 

per day from the canal for this study and we used 360 million 

gallons per day as the pumping capacity from the Raritan, 

leaving 20 of the designed capacity that we mentioned for 

use in pumping the canal water. On that basis we found that, 

as of course we had expected, it gave somewhat a worse con

dition for the reservoir than the monthly study1 not in any 

respect as is pictured there. For instance, the reservoir 

began to draw down during the month of June 1930, and at 

the low point at the end of December 1930, and the total of 

25.7 billion gallons would have been withdrawn from storage, 

leaving 6.7 billion gallons or 20.6% of the reservoir capacity 

still in the reservoir. The reservoir then would begin to 

fill and in the month of July 1931 would reach its highest 

point, which instead of being down - I forget the figure -

they gave the figure of 21 billion gallons as the maximum 

storage in 1931 - we found 29 billion gallons, or the 

reservoir would still be down somewhat from the full amount. 

Then at the low point in 1931, the end of December, 
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thsrQ would still be 10.1 billion gallons in storage. The 

ressrvoir then would begin to rise and would reach about the 

same point for the maximum in 1932 that was reached in 1931, 

an elevation of 72.5, or it would be 3.1 billion gallons from 

being full at the end of May. The reservoir then would draw 

down and at the end of October 1932, the total withdrawn from 

the full capacity would be 24.1 billion gallons and at that 

point would be exactly 2~ per cent of the total capacity 

still remaining. The rQservoir then would begin to fill 

and it would complete its filling in March 1933. 

That is our analysis of the 1933 period. We did the 

same sort of operation for the 1949-50 period and, as indicated, 

a greater draw-down would be required at that time. The draw

down would bQgin in the month of June 1949, reach the maximum 

in December. At that time there would only be 6.2 billion 

gallons left in the reservoir, representing 19.1 per cent 

of the storage. That is a depletion of 6 per cent in the 

reserve, which we do not consider excessive in the length 

of the period studied. The reservoir then would refill during 

the month of July 1950. 

Now that, gentlemen, is th~ result of our analysis of 

the dally flow records. We have nev~r contended that on an 

off-strear reservoir you would be lirnit,;ci at times by ths 

pumping capacity in what you could divert from the stream 

to the reservoir. How~ver, that has been taken into 

account in th~se sttldies. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Assemblyman Stepacoff has a question. 
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MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Kaser, you stated during the course 

of your explanation that of course a daily study would show a 

worse condition than a monthly study. Did I understand you 

correctly? 

MR. KASER: That is correct. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, we are talking about worse 

conditions when we study these problems, aren't we7 Are 

we concerned about periods of drought? 

MR. KASER: That is correct, and I explained that we 

made a monthly study and we examined the daily records to 

assure ourselves that the results of that monthly analysis 

would not be upset insofar as general conclusions. 

MR. STEPACOFF: So that when you resorted to daily 

studies, then I presume that you are going to find worse 

conditions existing in times of drought than you would get 

if you took a monthly study. Is that true? 

MR. KASER: That is correct. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Then why didn't you take the daily 

count instead of the monthly average mean when you made 

I 
I 

I 

your calculations in the first place? 

MR. KASER: The answer to that is, as I said, that we 

had assured ourselves from an inspection of the records which 

were available to us that our conclusions would not be upset. 

We had planned all the time to make this daily anatysis of 

critical periods in the course of our further study. But 

it's another example of where the further detailed work has 

not upset our preliminary conclusions. 
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MR. STEPACOFF: Then do you agree with some of the 

engineers' conception that a daily count is much better and 

much more accurate than resorting to an average monthly count 

in determining the million gallons per day? 

MRo KASER: I have agreed with that several timeso 

MR. STEPACOFF: All right. Then can you understand why 

Mr. McCarthy would then say that the proponents of the idea 

that this reservoir is not adequate were citing wrong figures. 

MR. KASER: I am still unable to understand how they 

came to the results that they did with supposedly the same 

data. I would likg to look into that further to see where 

I can find the difference. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, of course, we are all agreed on 

that, regardless of Mr. McCarthy's characterization that 

these figures were not true figures and that when I was 

reading these figures that the figures were from a source 

that was not accurate and true. We are all agreed then that 

a daily study of the actual flow from the river is necessary 

before we can come to any conclusion. 

MR. KA.SER: I did not say that. I said that the 

daily figures have to be considered. We came to conclusions 

which were on the basis of monthly data and examination of 

daily records which have not been upset by the daily analysis. 

MR. STEPACOFF: But, Mr. Kaser, if you wanted to take a 

monthly average and thought that was sufficient, why couldn't 

you take a six-month average and feel that sufficient in 

calculations? 
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MR. KASER: I guess if you thought your additional 

evaluations could back it up, you could do so. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Of course, we are not backing up anything. 

We are just trying to find out facts, but doesn't it seem to 

you, doesn't it seem reasonable far all of us to assume that 

the best type of figures to resort to in order to come to a 

definite conclusion as to the capacity of this reservoir 

would be to take the actual daily count of the flow? 

MR. KASER: Well, we felt that we were charged with 

the responsibility of making a valid recommendation and that 

we had assured ourselves that we had done so and done sufficient 

work to back it up. We have done additional work, additional 

verification, and it still holds water. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Mr. Kaser, I am not questioning the 

bona fide character of your attempt. What I am trying to 

ascertain is this: In order for you to present the best 

possible conclusion to this Legislature, you would have to 

predicate your findings not on a wonthly average flow but 

rather on a daily average flow; isn't that true? 

MR. KASER: I don't think it is absolutely essential 

as long as you have examined and evaluated critical points. 

of difference between the two methods of study. 

MR. STEPACOFF: I don't say it's essential any more 

so than I say it would be non-essential to have a six

month average daily flow if you wanted to compute it that 

way. But insofar as the best type of calculation is 

concerned, wouldn't a daily flow be the best type of 
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figure on it? 

MR. KASER: That's right. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Kaser, do I understand that regardless 

of the daily flow or the monthly flow, both of you engineers 

are agreed on your figures, but it's the answer that you get 

from the figures that you disagre~ on. Is that right? The 

way each one has interpreted these figures, that is the 

difference? Is that correct 7 

MR. KASER: Not necessarily. There are the two points 

which I mentioned - run off from 31 square miles of additional 

drainage area which they may not have accounted for, I don't 

know; the other is local in-flow to the Chimney Rock 

reservoir which I understood that they had not accounted for. 

Any other differences I don't know. The basic data used should 

have been the same, but I am unable to explain now why the 

results are so different. 

THE CHAIRMAN: In other words, for as near ageement as 

you are on your figures, there is a big variation in the 

answers; isn't that right? 

MR. KASER: Well, as I say, we are agreed on the source, 

I believe. I think it should be mentioned that the units 

used by the geological survey in publishing their records 

are cubic feet per second. Now, that is not the same as 

million gallons per day. There is a matter of converting 

from one set of figures to another. I don't know whether 

they came out with the same answers. l haven't seen the data. 

THE CHAIRMAN: I have some questions here and I am going 

to ask you these: First, a question by Mr. Hesse: When did 
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you first make your daily flow calculations - before or after 

submitting your Preliminary Report? 

MR. KASER: The daily flow detailed calculations were 

made after submitting the Preliminary Report. The examination 

of daily data, to indicate to us whether there was any possi-
~ 

bility of upsetting the monthly analysis, was made before 

the Reporto 

THE CHAIRMAN: Now, here is another question by 

Mr. Engelhard: Would your new findings cause you to change 

Mr. McCarthy's earlier testimony in any way? 

MR. KASER: No, I don't see that it would. 

THE OfAIRWlAN: Do you still fe~l that 200 million 

gallons could be reached without using the water from the 

Delaware and Raritan Canal? 

MR. KASER: Yes. The Raritan will support that yi2ld 

by adding possibly some on-river storage or using a littlz 

higher water level for Chimney Rock reservoir. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Could the minimum flow in the Raritan 

still be increased from 130 to 200 million without affecting 

the availability of 200 million gallons per day? 

MR. KASER: Could I have that repeated again? 

THE CHAiruJIAN: Could the minimum flow in the Raritan 

still be increased from 130 to 200 million without affecting 

availability of 200 million gallons per day? 

MR. KASER: Additional storage would have to be provided, 

I presume, on the river to pe~mit that delivery of the 

additional flows in the river, so additional storage would be 

necessary. 
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THE CHAIRMAN: Now, a question from one of the 

engineers with Mr. Hesse. Mr. Bell asks: To which watershed 

did Mr. Kaser assign 31 square miles of additional drainage 

area? 

MR. KASER: That was largely the Millstone Watershed. 

THE CHAIRrv1A.N: All right, thank you. 

MR. WILENSKY: Could we make a short statement with 

respect to the subject matter that is now at issue1 It is 

only one paragraph. 

THE CHAIRMAN: All right. We will hear that. 

MR. WILENSKY: I would like to say that the North 

Jers~y engineers on Tuesday tried to determine whether 

this reservoir could produce the 180 million gallons a day 

and made a partial check of certain years. We did not check 

the period from 1927 to 1953 but selected the critical 

years, and the figures based on daily flow records prepared 

by the engineers of the North Jersey District Water Supply 

Commission, under the direction of Dr. Charles Capen, who 

has been with us and the State for over 30 years and was 

former President of tra American Waterworks Association 

and recognized, in my opinion, as one of the finest water 

engineers in this State, made on the same basis for Chimney 

Rock as for Round Valley and proven as to the method by 

experience on the Ramapo development, show that the project 

as planned in the Preliminary Report to the Legislative 

Committee will not yield 180 million gallons a day from 

the Raritan River, and he has the calculations here. 
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THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Oscar. One more question 

for Mr. Kaser from Mr. Hesse: For precisely which y8ars 

did your firm do daily calculations? 

MR. KASER: Our daily calculations were limited to the 

years 1930 through June 1933 and the years 1949 and 1950. 

We normally would not make such analyses except on the 

critical periods indicated by other methods of approach. 

THE CHAIRMAN: All righto I will next call on 

John Roache, Jr., Director of the Morris County Board of 

Freeholders. 

MR. JOHN ROACHE, JR.: Mr. Chairman, I would like to 

first extend the appreciation of the Morris County Board of 

Freeholders for your consideration and your courtesy in the 

hearing that is being held here today. I am a little handi

capped in my speech. I am having some trouble with my teeth 

so you will have to bear with me if I can't make myself 

clear. 

Your giving of this great time means much to the 

people of the State of New Jarsey, because if these bills 

become law it will probably be the last time that you will 

ever be called on to decide anything that pertains to water. 

And that will also be true for the State Water Policy Com

mission. You will have a group or a board that will be 

a power unto themselves in the State of New Jersey. 

My name is - and I should have given you this first -

John Roache, Jr., and I am the Director of the Morris County 

Board of Freeholders. 
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Perhaps there may be many in this room who might wonder 

why Morris County is concerned with Chimney Rock. We happen 

to be aware of all the plans that are on file in the Water 

Supply Council and we know that any plan for the Raritan 

River will eventually tap the Musconetcong, and we know the 

Musconetcong concerns us greatly because of the great lake 

that we have in our county - and I am speaking now of Lake 

Hopatcong. We have also had experience with the development 

of water supplies in our county; the great supply of Jersey 

City is in our county, and we feel personally that they have 

reached the limit of the amount 0f water that they should 

take from our county. It hasn't; been well to sit here and 

listen to practically every speaker in the room endorse part 

of this bill that tells us you must go to Morris County to 

get your new supply or additional supply. We have watched 

our supply develop - first with the Boonton Reservoir, next 

with Split Rock, and now Longwood Valley. 

We are receiving a tremendous growth in Morris County. 

The figures that are projected here by the engineering firm 

are not correct. They are taken from the regional plan and 

the regional plan is not up to date as it concerns the 

County of Morris or Somerset or Middlesex. Our own planning 

board has projected figures that show our population will 

double by the year 2000, and the Somerset County Board and 

Middlesex will show that the rate of growth in these counties 

is staggering in the last three years. The record is not 

complete. The figures that are shown here are not complete 

because of that. It is our feeling that any development in 
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this river is going to affect us and it should be left there 

for the counties that are concerned with that water supply. We 

can picture ourselves in Morris County, if you will, by the 

year 2000 or later, when we need water and we will be begging 

for it because our supply has been sent all over the State of 

New Jerseyo 

This will be true of Somerset County if this becomes a 

project of this type. It will be true of Middlesex. We are 

hopeful that some day the Legislature in its great wisdom 

will have the foresight to leave these small developments 

alone, if you will. As the lady stated right there, they are 

mostly mud puddles the biggest part of the year, and they are 

not good to look at, and they are not good for the communities 

that surround them, and if they have to live with them it 

should only be because they have to use them. 

We have available by law, and by right, if you will, an 

interest in the Delaware River, and there has never been a 

time when the State of New Jersey has made an all-out effort 

to secure this reserve for all the people in the State of 

New Jersey. 

I don't think this bill will ever become law. The 

Board of Freeholders wants to state this right now that 

if no one else takes it into court when it's passed, we will, 

and if any others are going in and want our help we will 

join themo w~ don't think we should have laws like this 

on our books. There has been much said about the good-neighbor 

policy between these supplies .. I have watched them work over 

the years and they don't get along too well togethero They 
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joined together and I joined with them in something like this 

but most of the time it was a battle for business. The water 

business is a profit maker and they have all made profit and 

it might be well for the L_egislature to check over the money 

that is made in the water business and know what it means and 

why in some of these developments, why they are asking that 

they should be made. What are these counties to do 20 or 30 

or 50 years from now, when they watch their water being taken, 

when they watch their people being upset and stirred, when 

they watch these larger groups come in, if you will, and now 

the State itself moving in to take over. 

We expect to oppose all these supplies. We expect to 

oppose the Boonton Supply when it comes in but there is a way to 

do it nowo We are entitled to appear at a hearing and be 

heard, but under the new law that will not happen. Some 

power will step in and say, "This is it,tt and you must take 

it, and the power perhaps will not know as much as the 

people who are making the application. Legislation of this 

type makes you lose faith in our representativeso It isn't 

often that we read documents or legislation as you have here. 

It will never pass in the referendum. There are enough in 

this room now who have expressed themselves that they 

dislike it and they represent powerful political groups, and 

to place a thing like that on the ballot and get it knocked 

down isn't good, when perhaps in the future you must 

develop the Delaware River - and we have oeen very lax as 

a State in doing this, and let New York City, if you will, 

take its share without doing too much about it. 
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I donlt think we got anything from this meeting that 

the State held with the City of New York. I think they came 

back with an empty basketa They guaranteed us the right of 

100 million gallons a day from the Delaware that we always 

had. This committee was sent originally to see if we couldn't 

participate in the New York City supply, but they don't want 

the Delaware River supply; it costs a little more money. There 

is something else fer the great streams of New Jersey besides 

building mud puddles on. People are shifting out in the open, 

out in these areas, if you will; your population trends are 

that way. They want to move out. They donBt want to live 

there. The industry is moving out, and itWs only going to be 

a short period of time before they reach a point where we won't 

be able to supply them with the things they need. 

I donvt intend to try to repeat the things that have been 

said here today~ or on Monday, or last week. Repetition, as 

the gentlemen from Jersey City said, is just a little 

objectionable after a while. But we all do have to put 

ourselves on record as to where we stand.; and that Vs the 

intention of the Morris County Board of Freeholders here 

today. We want our legislators to know that in Morris County 

we will fight this all the way. We will take it into court,, 

and failing in that, we will go through the State to fight 

the referenduma 

Thank you very much. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Are there any questions? The next 

person I will call on is George H. Buck, President of the 

Hackensack Water Company. 
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MR. BUCK: Mr. Chairman, members of the legislative com

mittee: My name is George H. Buck and I am President of the 

Hackensack Water Company. 

The Hackensack Water Company supplies water for domestic, 

commercial, industrial and fire protection purposes to 54 

municipalities in Bergen County and northern Hudson County, 

and through a wholly-owned subsidiary serves a portion of 

Rockland County in New York State. 

The Company is completing a major addition to its source of 

water supply and has firm plans and substantial investment, in

cluding real estate for a further expansion to meet requirements 

up to about 1970. Attention should be called to the statement on 

page 8 of the Report of the Legislative Commission that the 

Hackensack's development in Rockland County will provide 'water 

for New Jersey customers 11 only until such time as the demand of 

the company's New York users is sufficient to utilize all of the 

increased supply." This, of course, is a misstatement. 

In common with other public unilities, the Hackensack Water 

Company has cqntinuously carried on studies of the probable 

future water demands of the areas it serves and of the best 

and most economical means of meeting those demands. 

The Hackensack Water Company always has recognized {ts 

responsibility to provide for ths present and long-range future 

water requirements of the area it is privileged to serve and has 

shown its willingness and ability to assist neighboring systems 

when such was desired. It rejects the statement that the 

anticipation of needs up to 50 years in the future is ttbeyond 

the financial capacity or proper responsibility of existi~ 

public and private water supply systerns.u Capital expendi

tures of the Hackensack Water Company, a relatively small util-
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ity, for expansion of its facilities will exceed $23,000,000 

during the period 1950 to 1955 inclusiveo 

Bergen County is ideally located for the development of adja

cent sources of supply. These local sources of supply can be 

developed in stages in an economical manner. The resources 

within the County can be developed to provide the additional 

water required to meet the needs of all the projected growth 

in Bergen County until it reaches a stabilized population. 

Under arrangements with the State of New York permitting de

velopment in that State, such as already have been achieved 

in part, even greater capacity can be developed. 

The planning of this Company provides for the step-by-step 

construction of the necessary works. It would be economically 

unsound, however, for it to construct now to the extent nec

essary to meet requirements So years hence. It is essential, 

therefore, that the local water resources of Bergen County be 

preserved solely for the use of Bergen County. 

Bergen County looks to the State to prevent diversion by 

others of its economically developable water resources until 

such time as they are needed for Bergen County. 

The preliminary report of the Engineers sets forth the 

adequacy of the water resources of the State to meet all forseeable 

future demands. In the short time available to them, the 

Engineers have developed and presented many valuable facts, 
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and it is to be expected that their final report will be more 

comprehensive with respect to the water resources and the 

economics of their development. 

The report shows the outstanding economic advantage enjoyed 

by the local projects proposed by the Passaic Valley Water Conunis

sion and Jersey City, where an additional 69.6 million gallons 

per day can be obtained at a cost of $13,500,000. Similarly, 

it sets forth a development of six reservoirs on the Raritan 

River, impounding 33 billion gallons of water, costing 

$22,000,000, which would regulate the flow of the Raritan 

River to 274 million gallons per dayo This regulated flow 

obviously can be allocated between water supply and augmenta-

tion of river flow below Bound Brook, in accordance with the 

relative public interest and benefit. 

Even more interesting than the relatively low construction 

cost of this last development is its adaptability to stage 

construction with the even greater economies inherent therein. 

At an average cost of $667,000 a billion gallons, initial con

struction of one reservoir, impounding 5 billion gallons at 

a cost of $3,335,000 would provide a regulated river flow 

in the neighborhood of 100 million gallons per day. Stage 

construction of the six river reservoirs, followed by con

struction of the Chimney Rock project, would make possible 

the development of from 350 to 400 million gallons per day, 

regulated flow from the Raritan River alone. 

-71-

You Are Viewing an Archived Copy from the New Jersey State Library



It must be recognized that the water problem in different 

sections of the northern metropolitan district is different. 

Some public and privately-owned systems have sufficient water 

to supply their needs for some years to come. Others do not. 

Some own or control sources or have local resources readily 

available from which they can obtain water more cheaply than 

from any major project. The people in municipalities which 

have no present or prospective shortage of water will not 

relish the idea of being assessed for the cost of a great 

undertaking designed to meet the distant needs of the entire 

area or of having their local resources developed by the 

State for the benefit of others. 

The Engineers estimated that 76.5% of the future growth 

of population in the Northeastern Metropolitan Region will take 

place in Bergen, Union and Middlesex Counties: 36 per cent 

of this is in Bergen County. The peculiar interests of the 

different sections, the adequacy of and the cost of develop

ing their local water resources and the plans of the water 

p.irveyors must be given consideration in estimating the 

market for water from any major State project. 

The Engineers estimate the present dependable yield of 

the water supplies of the Northeastern Metropolitan Region at 

456 million gallons per day. This apparently does not include 

the 42.3 m.g.d. they set forth as now available from the 
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Delaware and Raritan Canal, or the developments of the 

Hackensack Water Company. These, together with the projects 

of the Passaic Valley Water Commission and the City of Jersey 

City, would increase the dependable yield to 588 m.g.d. or 

about equivalent to their estimated 1980 water requirements. 

All of the foregoing points to the necessity for further 

and greater study of the tremendous economic advantage of stage 

construction starting with the smaller projects and of care

ful consideration of the divergent interests of the various 

sections of the Region. The situation does not appear so 

critical that decision cannot await study and evaluation of 

the final engineering report. 

The Hackensack Water Company opposes the principle of subsi

dizing the sale of water by general taxation. Real and 

personal property now bear a heavy tax burden in New Jersey 

and every new proposal to saddle more upon it, however small 

it may appear to be, should be resistedo 

If systems benefiting from a large state project were to be 

assessed the full proportional cost of the water taken, the 

added cost to the average homeowner would not exceed one or 

two cents a day, even during the early years of operation. 

There is little justification, therefore, for transferring 

this burden to taxpayers not benefiting from the project. 

Proposals also are made to empower a new agency to enforce 

scrupulous observance of the terms of water company fran-
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chises, to protect supplies against pollution, to establish 

formulae for controlling stream flow, to construct and oper

ate interconnections, to undertake projects to increase the 

dependable yield of existing water supply systems, to estab

lish rates for the sale or exchange of water through inter

connections operated or controlled by the agency. The 

Public Utility Commission, the State Department of Health 

and the Water Policy and Supply Council now have adequate 

Jurisdiction over these matters. The constituting of an

other agency with such broad and overlapping powers would 

be a serious error. Municipalities which at great expense 

have made provision for the future will not relish the idea 

of being deprived of control of their facilities and of hav

ing them turned over to the people of other areas who have 

not paid for them. Privately-owned water utilities should 

have more realistic rather than more regulation if it is 

the purpose of the State that they continue to exist and 

provide proper and dependable service. 

Summarizing, the Hackensack Water Company considers it' to be 

the proper function of the State to plan for conservation and the 

best utilization of the water resources of the State of New Jersey. 

It should be responsible for the study and evaluation of the proper 

use of our various sources of water supply. In order to conserve 

essential water supply resources for future development, it should 

have the power to purchase in advance lands necessary therefor, to 

aid others so to do or to take other appropriate action. 
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The Hackensack Water Company does not oppose the purchase of 

lands at Chimney Rock or of the Wharton Tract. On the basis of 

present knowledge, such appears desirable. The Company does not 

oppose the construction of a major water supply undertaking by 

the State if and when such is desirable and necessary in a 

rational and economical stage program or if other public and 

private utility systems fail to provide for their needs. It 

does, however, urge that final decisions wait on the completion 

and analysis of the full engineering studies. The situation 

definitely is not sufficiently critical and the matter is far 

too important for final decisions to be made on the basis of 

preliminary studies of ten weeks duration. 

It is suggested that the State well might initiate research 

into how incentives and aid could be provided to foster the 

development of desirable nearby water resources by existing 

public and private systems well in advance of the. need there

for. 

The Hackensack Water Company opposes in principle the putting 

of State money into existing municipal operations and of the 

attempt to control and regulate such operations. It believes 

that it would be a serious mistake to give a new agency wide 

and overlapping regulatory control of construction, operation 

and rates of public and private water systems. 

The Hackensack Water Company considers the subsidizing of 

sales of water from a State project by general taxation of 

those not benefited as wrong in principle and unnecessary. 
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The Preliminary Report of the Engineers has produced 

much valuable and accurate data in a very short time, and 

the Engineers are to be commended thereforo We look forward 

with great interest to the results of th~ir complete and 

definitive studieso 

THE CHAIRMAN: Will you file a copy of that, please. 

Any questions? No questions. 

I will next call on Daniel H. Conroy, Mayor of Bound 

Brook. 

MR. CONROY: Gentlemen and members of the Committee: 

My name is Daniel H. Conroy and I am the Mayor of the 

Borough of Bound Brook. 

The proposed reservoir at Chimney Rock will have a 

serious economic effect on the Borough of Bound Brook. The 

Mayor, the Common Council and the Inter-Boro Chamber of 

Commerce, which includes Bound Brook, South Bound Brook, 

Middlesex Borough and Bridg~water Township have gone on 

record against the project. 

The removing of approximately four hundred familias 

from the area will be economically felt. These people use 

the business places of the borough for their every-day 

needs of life, such as food stores, clothing, fuel, car 

purchasing and servicing, drugs, medical, dental and 

banking services. 

The flooding of the only three roads to the north 

of Bound Brook will make a serious travel problem for the 

employees of industry in trying to get to and from their 
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homes in the area north of the proposed reservoir. The 

Preliminary Engineering Report has no provisions for a 

causeway over the reservoire 

A serious threat to the real estate values is being 

created that our citizens can do nothing about. 

The physiological effect of a lake eight miles long 

and one mile wide with two dams above Bound Brook cannot be 

underestimated. 

We feel in fairness to the people of Bound Brook and 

Somerset County a more detailed study should be made by 

the legislators. We should not be the victims of a hurried 

preliminary engineers' report without first ascertaining all 

the true costs, not only in dollars but also in the lives 

of so many people. 

THE CHAIRMAN": The next person I will call on is Mr. 

James W. Hurley, Counsel for Warren Township. 

MR. HURLEY: Mre Chairman and Members of the 

Committee: I shall be painlessly brief e My name is 

James W. Hurley. I am Township Counsel for the Township 

of Warren, Somerset Countyo 

I have some figures that were prepared by the Planning 

Board of the Township and the Township Committee. They 

are not very voluminous. However, I think that you will 

agree that they are vital, at least vital to our Township, 

and I think you will further agree that the agencies pre

paring these figures are such that you might say that 

the figures themselves are from the horse's mouth. 
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We have 366 parcels of land that must be acquired for 

the Chimney Rock project in our Township. Of the 366 parcels, 

218 of them contain either residences or businesses. The 

appraised valuation of the 366 parcels of land is $6,000,000. 

The assessed valuation is $800,000. Our little Township 

presently has a tax rate of $10.72 per hundred. It is 

already the highest tax rate in Somerset County. The 

figures that I am presenting are based on a taking mark 

of 300 feet and do not take into consideration the acquisition 

of land for the relocation of roads beyond that 300 foot mark. 

I think that these figures alone will certainly indicate to 

you that should this project be approved, it must of necessity 

result in the financial destruction of the Township of 

Warren. 

In 1954 the total assessed valuations of property in 

the Township was $2,900,000. As I have pointed out, we now 

have the highest tax rate in the county and we presently are 

in the process of constructing a regional high school with 

two other municipalities at a cost of $1,500,000. Gentlemen, 

I feel that the State of New Jersey cannot and will not 

approve a project that will result in the financial death 

of one of the municipalities of the State. 

Thank you. 

THE CHAIRMAN: The next person I will call on is 

George R. BelJ, a taxpayer of Somerset County. 

MR. BELL: I want to thank the Chairman for the 

opportunity to be heard and I want to also express my 

appreciation to the Chairman for the eminently fair way 
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in which these hearings have been conducted. I asl{ed this 

morning to have my name added to the opponents to this bill 

after having reviewed the proceedings to date. 

We have heard considerable controversy on the capacity 

of the reservoir. I was a participant in the calculations 

which our group made and I might, for the benefit of the 

Committee, make a point or two. 

We knew of the differences in the drainage areas to 

which Mr. Kaser referred. We made some preliminary calcu

lations and we also made some calculations on the basis of 

his 360 million gallons a day pumping rate versus our 380 

million gallons a day pumping rate. The report is not 

clearly worded in that respect, and it could be assumed that 

20 million gallons a day additional pumping could be supplied 

for canal water, in which case there would be 380 million 

gallons available for river water, and the charts that you 

saw were based on that assumption. He stated this morning, 

however, that he used only 360 million gallons a day of 

pumping bapacity, and I think that a review of the figures 

will indicate that the drainage area and the pumping 

capacities are offsetting errors. I do not know whether 

Mr. Kaser was aware that in the early 1930's also, there 

was a considerable in-leakage of water into the Millstone 

River from the Delaware and Raritan Canal. The amount of 

water is unknown; it was substantial, and of course it is 

not in there any longer and would therefore not be available 

as flow in a similar dry period, unless there were some means 

of so diverting, and I think that is contrary to -- I do not 

believe that the Delaware and Raritan Canal Water can 
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permissibly be used as compensating water in a New Jersey 

stream. 

Now, I speak as a taxpayer. I am a member of the 

League for the Preservation of the Washington Valley, but I 

speak today as a taxpayer. On last Friday, Mr. Bond, one of 

our spokesmen said that if it could be shown that this 

proposed reservoir were in the best interests of the State 

of New Jersey and of the general population, then we would 

be for it. However, based on our own studies, I submit to 

yo~ gentlemen, that it is not in the best interests of the 

State, that it will be substantially more costly than the 

Preliminary Report indicates and that the volumes and 

capacities and the safety factors which should go into a 

reservoir of this type will not be met. 

I thinlt also that I as a taxpayer would like to comment 

on same of the proposed taxing provisions. The prospect of 

a tax compensation for lands which are flooded and which 

shall become a perpetual charge against the taxpayers of 

the State of New Jersey strikes me as being extremely 

unsound. It makes a precedent which I am sure that every

body would be glad to hop on the bandwagon to follow, and 

as a taxpayer, I don't think I would care to vote for such 

a proposal. 

The problem of long-range water planning is something 

that I've long been interested in. I might say that I am 

a native of the State of California where water is a 

perpetual problem. I might also say that the planning which 

was done in the 1920 1 s, even before, is responsible 
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for the great growth of that State today. 

Now, the Report and the proposed legislation which results 

from it appear to me to be a hodge-podge of short-sighted and 

ill-considered facts. And, gentlemen, it is only when sound, 

long-range planning - and we already have in New Jersey the 

agencies which can take care of that long-range planning -

your Water Policy Commission or Council is eminently well 

qualified and I think has done a good job, but it has to be 

-left alone and allowed to function, and I do not believe that 

the legislation as now proposed will serve the best interests 

of the State. 

Thank you. 

THE CHAIRMAN: The next and last speaker who is registered 

here is Senator Hand from Union County. 

SENATOR KENNETH C. HAND, JR.: Mr. Chairman and members 

of the Committee: At the outset may I commend the Committee 

and my colleagues for this splendid hearing. I am sure that 

it has been very beneficial. I have a short statement which 

I would like to read: 

The public hearings on Senate Bill 372 and Assembly Bill 

595 have proved extremely informative. However, a number 

of sharp differences of opinions have been expressed concerning 

these measures, with the exception of one basic and fundamental 

point; namely, the urgent necessity for new and additional 

sources of plentiful water supply for residential and 

industrial uses. 

As the Senator representing the County of Union, I deem 

it incumbent to impress upon the Revision and Amendment of 
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Laws Committees of the Senatli? and General Assembly that Union 

County stands foremost in its requirement for additional water 

supply. Within the past year, no less than 41 new industries 

have been located in our county, which fact is statistically 

supported by the records of the U· S. Department of Labor. 

Residentially, our county has gained nearly 50,000 in 

population since the 1950 census, so that today, as Senator, 

I represent 450,000 citizens. No one has disputed these 

facts and I am sure no one can. 

The public hearings are now nearing their end and the 

Joint Committee must soon convene and decide upon a course 

of action concerning the disposition of these bills. 

In my opinion, as well as that of my colleagues in 

the General Assembly, this issue is essentially non-partisan 

and should be so considered. This Joint Committee is com

prised of members of both the majority and minority parties 

of the Legislature. The Governor represents the Democratic 

Party while the majority in the Legislature represents the 

Republican Party. 

Governor Meyner has expressed recently a willingness 

to confer and discuss this water problem with representative 

legislators of both Houses. 

May I therefore respectfully suggest to the Revision 

and .Amendment of Laws Committees of both Houses that the 

members thereof decide to meet with Governor Meyner in an 

effort to solve this problem for the benefit of the citizens 

of our State. May I also respectfully recommend that the 

members of the Legislative Commission on Water Supply, together 
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with the President of the Senate, Speaker of the Assembly 

and the Majority and Minority Leaders of both Houses be 

included in such a conference. 

This problem is too serious and too important to 

become a political football. It should be decided factually, 

meritoriously and logic~lly for the best interests of all 

concerned. 

Thank you. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Senator, Assemblyman Stepacoff would 

like to ask a question. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Senator, as you understand the present 

procedure, is it not the function of this Conunittee at the 

present time immediately to consider these two bills, A 595 

and S 372, and decide whether they should be reported out 

of Committee? Isn't that really the function? 

SENATOR HAND: That is the usual legislative pro-

cedure, yes, sir. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Would you feel it would be our 

prerogative to ask for a session or do you think the 

Speaker and the President of the Senate should order that 

this Committee convene with the Governor and the interested 

parties? 

SENATOR Hand: The Governor has suggested that he 

would be willing to meet with representatives of the 

Legislature. Just how that procedure should be worked 

out, I can't suggest further. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Well, except this, that the Governor's 

feelingshave been expressed in the newspapers but certainly 
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there is no official action insofar as his office ls 

concerned. It would seem to me that the proper procedure 

then would be, would it not, that the Senate President and 

the Speaker of the House follow some protocol in order that 

this C.Ommittee, after its conclusions, meet with the Governor 

or whomever the majority party feels they should meet with. 

SENATOR HAND: Yes, sir. I have suggested that they 

be included in such a conference if one can be arranged. 

MR. STEPACOFF: Thank you very much, Senator. 

THE QiAIRMAN: Senator, will you file your statement 

with the stenographer? 

SENATOR HAND: Surely. 

THE OiAIRMAN: There being no other witnesses 

registered and it being lunch time, I am going to 

permanently adjourn this meeting. I think that any other 

information this Committee would get would be a repetition, 

and we will permanently adjourn now. 

(HEARING CONCLUDED) 
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